

REYNOLDS-OBITUARIES

AARON L. REYNOLDS: is the newly elected president of the Elkton Kiwanis Club. Mr. Reynolds, Pennsylvania Railroad Agent for Elkton, has been a member since he came to Elkton eleven years ago from Newark, Delaware. He is married and has one son is a member of the Kiwanian sponsored Key Club of the Elkton High School. At the regular meeting of the club on Thursday, November 10, Mr. Reynolds and other officers for 1950 were elected. New officers are, Harry F. Patterson, vice president, John J. Ward, Jr., immediate past president, Horace L. Scott, treasurer, Dr. Harold E. Collins, secretary. Members of the Board of Directors for two year term are Franklin C. Coburn, Benjamin T. Geary, Ralph Robinson, Wallace Williams, Jr. Hold over Directors for one year are Ralph H. Beachley, Douglas W. Connelley and J. Ewing Lort. (Cecil Whig 11/17/1949)

AARON L REYNOLDS: 76, husband of Mrs. **Mary P. Reynolds** of Elkton, died on Saturday, January 18 in the Memorial Division in Wilmington, Del. Born in Rising Sun, he attended West Nottingham Academy and had been employed by the Pennsylvania Railroad in Pennsylvania and Delaware until 1936, when he was transferred to Elkton as station agent and held that position for twenty seven years until retiring in 1963. He was a member and deacon of the Elkton Presbyterian Church, member and past president of the Elkton Kiwanis Club and a member of the Historical Society of Cecil County. Surviving is one son, Major George Proctor Reynolds with the U. S. Army in Arlington, Va. Funeral services were held on Tuesday, January 21 from the Pippin Funeral Home in Elkton, with the Rev. Harry D. Clewer, pastor of the Elkton Presbyterian Church, officiating. Interment was in **Brookview Cemetery** in Rising Sun. Memorial contributions may be made to the Building Fund, c/o Elkton Presbyterian Church, Elkton Md. (1/22/1969)

AARON T. REYNOLDS: of Smyrna, Delaware, died Wednesday May 28, 2003 in Bayhealth/Kent General Hospital. He was 68. Mr. Reynolds was born July 8, 1934 in Dover, Delaware, the son of the late **Charles W. Reynolds Sr. and Ida H. Williams Reynolds**. Aaron loved playing high school sports like basketball and football, but his greatest love was baseball. He was a stellar pitcher for Smyrna High School and while still in high school, on weekends, pitched batting practice for the Dover Phillies Farm Team. The Bi-State/Mar-Del League also gave Aaron an avenue to pursue his favorite sport, playing for Kenton, the only Delaware team in the league. Following high school, Aaron worked for Playtex distribution and later for several different electrical contractors before becoming an electrical inspector for the First State Inspection Agency and retiring in 1999. Aaron also retired from the Delaware National Guard as a Master Sergeant after 20 years of service. He was a Past Master of Harmony Lodge #13 AF&AM, serving as Master in 1996 and a member of the Scottish Rite. He was a life member of the Cheswold Fire Company and had been a volunteer for Citizens Hose Company #1 in Smyrna. In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by a grandson, Nathaniel Bo Qi. He is survived by his wife of 47 years, **H. Marie Brown Reynolds**; 2 daughters and a son-in-law, Janice R. Qi of Middletown, Delaware and Laura Jo and James Permelia of Smyrna; 2 sons and a daughter-in-law, Keith A. and Janaia Reynolds of Philadelphia, Pennsylvania and Kirk O. Reynolds of Smyrna; 1 brother; Charles W. Reynolds and his wife June of Felton, Delaware; 3 sisters, Elva Clough and her husband, Mickey of Dover, Delaware, Margaret Cohee and her husband, Bill of Cheswold, Ruth Strickland and her husband, Travis of Houston, Texas and grandchildren, Ashley and Daniel Reynolds of Smyrna, Ryan, Idamarie and Clayton Permelia all of Smyrna and Jordana Qi of Middletown. He is also survived by several nieces and nephews. Memorial services will be Sunday June 1, 2003 at 3PM in the Faries Funeral Chapel, 29 South Main Street Smyrna, Delaware, where friends may call 1 hour before services. Masonic services will be Sunday at 2:50PM. Burial will be private. In lieu of flowers the family suggests contributions be made to the charity of your choice. Arrangements are by Faries Funeral Directors, Inc., 29 South Main Street Smyrna, Delaware. (05/28/03)

ABSOLAM Eli JACKSON: 61, husband of **Eva Reynolds** Jackson, died at his home at Principio furnace, on Sunday, November 19. he is survived by his wife and daughter, Mrs. Robert W. Childs, of Philadelphia. A son, Absalom d. Jackson of Perryville, also a brother n. Munson Jackson of Principio furnace. He was the son of the late Eli C. and Mary Belle Whitlock Jackson. Interment in Principio furnace cemetery. 11/23/1950

ADA V. REYNOLDS: Miss Ada V. Reynolds, daughter of the late **Clinton Reynolds**, formerly of the Eighth district, died at East Nottingham, Pa., early in the week, of consumption, aged 21 years. The funeral was held on Wednesday, with interment in **Little Britain Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Sat. 10/29/1910)

ADA V REYNOLDS: Miss Ada V. Reynolds died Sunday at the home of her sister, Mrs. Clarence Griest, in east Nottingham township, pa. After a lingering illness from tuberculosis. The deceased was 21 years of age, and is the sixth member of the family to die within the last four years. She was a daughter of the late Clinton Reynolds, whose death occurred about four months ago. Interment in little Britain. (10/28/1910)

ADA MAY Hoffman REYNOLDS: Funeral services will be held in Philadelphia at 2 o'clock today for Mrs. Ada May Reynolds, who died in Union Hospital Monday. She had been in the hospital about one month. Mrs. Reynolds, who was 79, was the widow of Wilbur F. Reynolds. For approximately a year, Mrs. Reynolds had resided with her daughter, Mrs. Corita Love, of Elkton R.D. 3. The funeral is under the direction of the Pippin Funeral Home. Interment will be in Westminster Cemetery, Philadelphia. 4/12/1951)

ADDIE BROWN REYNOLDS: Stricken with an attack of the heart, Mr. Addie Brown Reynolds widow of **Fred Reynolds**, died suddenly at her home in Quarryville, Pa., at 2 o'clock Sunday afternoon, January 18. She was 47 years of age. Her husband died at exactly the same hour one year previous, from the influenza. Mrs. Reynolds was the daughter of **Annie and the late John Brown** of Rising Sun. Three children survive, Mrs. Harold Rose of Huntington, Mrs. E. Claire Booth and Carl Reynolds, of Quarryville. Her mother and one brother, Alfred Brown, of Rising Sun, also survive. The funeral was held on Thursday, with interment in **Quarryville cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Sat. 1/24/1920)

ADDIE REYNOLDS PIERCE: wife of **George W. Pierce**, formerly of the Rising Sun section, died on March 7, at her home near Penn Hill, aged 50? Years. She was a daughter of **Josiah Reynolds**, and is survived by her husband and five children. (Cecil Whig Sat. 3/16/1912) d-3/7/1912

ADELINE M. BYRDE: widow of the late Arthur Byrde, died at the home of her daughter, Mrs. Howard N. Brickley, of greenhurst, after an illness of several months, of a complication of a disease of several months in her 78th year of her age. She was the daughter of the late Robert Todd, born near port deposit, and spent her entire life in Cecil county. She is survived by five sons and one daughter. Interment in west Nottingham cemetery. 9/18/1926 (Father-Robert Todd & Mother is a Reynolds)

ADOLPHUS C. REYNOLDS: died suddenly at the home of his father-in-law, Aaron **Michener**, of Colora, Wednesday. He was spending a few days at the Michener home preparatory to taking a trip South. For a long time the deceased occupied the position of division operator on the Baltimore Central Division of the Pennsylvanian Railroad, with headquarters at Media, a. He was 57 years of age and was a native of this county, being a son of the late **Otho Reynolds**. A widow and two brothers survive. 1856-8/12/1908 (Cecil Whig, Sat. 8/15/1908)

ADRIANNA REYNOLDS KIRK: widow, of the late **Alexander Kirk** and a daughter of the late **Jacob and Anna Reynolds**, of Rising Sun, died in Philadelphia, on January 24, aged about 90 (could be 30 hard to read) years. The funeral was held on Monday with interment in **Laurel Hill Cemetery, Philadelphia**. (Cecil Whig Sat. 2/1/1913)

ADRIANNA REYNOLDS SCOTT: passed away at her home near Rock Church, Sunday morning, March 26th in her 91st year. She was the wife of the late **Jasper Scott** and a daughter, **Israel and Elizabeth Mearns Reynolds**. Mrs. Scott was born and spent her early life on the old Reynolds homestead near Blue Ball, Md. She was the last of a family of six children. In her early life she became a member of the Rock Church and was the oldest member of that church. Her kind and loving disposition endeared her to everyone' and her long life of service for others, leaves a picture that shall always linger. She is survived by one son, Cecil Scott, at home and two daughters, Mrs. Florence Underwood and Mrs. Vianna Mackey, Blake, Md.; also two grandsons, Walter Scott and Billy Underwood. The funeral was held from her late home, on Wednesday, March 29, Interment at **Rosebank cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Thurs. 4/6/1944) d-3/26/1944

AGNES D. REYNOLDS (nee Durkan) Age 91 formerly of Upper Darby, PA and County Mayo, Ireland died July 3, 2001 at Shipley Manor Nursing Home in DE. She was the wife of the late, **Thomas C., Sr.** and the mother of Thomas C., Jr. and John "Moon" Reynolds. She is also survived by 2 brothers, Ted and Michael **Durkan**; a sister, Peg Forde; 5 grandchildren and 12 great grandchildren. Relatives and friends are invited to her Funeral 9 am Saturday, July 7 at St. Dorothy Church, Township Line and Burmont Rds., Drexel Hill, PA 19026, followed by her Funeral Mass at 10 am. Interment will be at **SS Peter & Paul Cemetery**. Arrangements by Ruffenach Funeral Home [published 07/06/2001] d-7/3/2001

AGNES F. MEEKINS: aged 57 years, wife of **Andrew Meekins**, died on Wednesday, April 3, at her home in

North East, Md. Mrs. Meekins is the daughter of the late **Henry and Katherine Wyre Alexander**. She is survived by her husband, a daughter, Miss Sarah Meekins and two sons, Andrew F. and Warren Meekins, all of North East. Funeral services will be held from her home in North East on Saturday, April 6 at 2 p.m. with interment in **North East Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig 4/4/1946)

ALBERT G. REYNOLDS: a highly esteemed resident of the Eighth district, died at his home near Rock Springs on March 7, of stomach trouble. His wife, three sons, his mother and three sisters survive him. His funeral was held on Saturday, with services conducted by Rev. Samuel Po?k. (Cecil Whig Sat. 3/16/1912) d-3/7/1912

ALBERT MILEY REYNOLDS: 74, died Wednesday. April 21, at the home of his sister, Mrs. **Ellen M. Jackson**, North East. In addition to his sister he is survived by two son, Sgt. Rodney A. Reynolds, U.S. Army, and George M. Reynolds, Appletion; three sisters, Mrs. Alice Warner, Chesapeake City, Mrs. Ellen M. Jackson, North East, and Mrs. George Perry, Cooperstown, N.Y., and two grandchildren. Tentative funeral arrangements place the funeral Saturday afternoon, from the Grant Funeral Home, North East, with interment in **North East Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Thursday 4/22/1954) 7/29/1880-4/21/1954

ALBERT C. GOODNOW: 93, of North East, died Wednesday, Aug. 28, in Union Hospital, Elkton. A life resident of Cecil County, he was a charter member of the North East Fire Company, and the oldest member. He had retired from Penn Central Railroad. Funeral services were held at 2 p.m. Saturday, Aug. 31, in Crouch Funeral Home, North East, with the Rev. Charles H. Poukish, pastor, North East, United Methodist Church, officiating. Survivors include a sister, Mrs. **Edith M. Reynolds** of North East; two nephew, Curtis Husfelt of Elkton and Charles Goodnow of Westminster, and a niece, Mrs. Dorothy Armour of North East. Burial was in North East Methodist Cemetery. (Cecil Whig 9/4/1974)

ALEXANDER JACKSON was born December 9th 1813, died June 17th 1887. When about eight years of age he was baptized in St. John's church of Havre de Grace. He was all his life influenced by the principles and teaching of the church of his baptism, but not until September 19th 1876 did he become a communicant. He was confirmed by Bishop Lay. He was one who faithfully tried to do his duty and he was generally regarded as an honest and good man. He was quiet and unobtrusive and his influence was always exerted on the side of truth, purity and right. His piety was unfeigned simple and humble, growing out of a true faith in his Almighty Saviour. "He being dead yet speaketh" in the living influence of his real and abiding works which do follow him. Four sons and seven daughters trained and moulded by his firm yet gentle discipline are reflecting in their own lives the virtues which endeared him to us. He was a true man in all the relations of life as a husband, father, friend, citizen, and he was all this because he lived in God's "faith and fear" and we can thank God devoutly for his good example and pray for grace to follow it so that at last we may be permitted to share the rewards of those who are faithful to the end. (Cecil Whig Sat. 7/2/1887)

ALICIE BERTHA REYNOLDS GILL: age 84, of Elkton, MD, died Wednesday, December 12, 2007 in the SunBridge Nursing Home, Elkton, MD. Born in North East, MD, on February 13, 1923, she was the daughter of the late Harry and the late Florence (Hill) Reynolds. She was the wife of the late Richard Lee Gill, who died Feb. 4, 1993. She retired from Cecil County Public Schools as a cafeteria worker, working at North East Elementary and North East High School. She also worked at Silco and Ames, both in North East, MD. She enjoyed crafts, flower gardening and was well known for her pies, cakes and baked goods. Survivors include three daughters, Bonnie Pugh of Ireland, WV, Brenda Smith of Auburn, WA, and Donna K. Cooke of Elkton, MD, two sons, Thomas R. Gill of North East, MD and James L. Gill of Elkton, MD, 10 grandchildren, eight great grandchildren and many nieces and nephews. Funeral services will be held Saturday, December 15, 2007 at 11 a.m. at Crouch Funeral Home, 127 South Main Street, North East, MD, where family and friends may call Friday evening from 6 p.m. until 8 p.m. Rev. Hubert F. Jicha, 111 will officiate. Interment will be in North East Methodist Cemetery, North East, MD. (Cecil Whig 12/13/07)

ALICE E. MCCALL: age 95, of North East, Maryland, passed away Sunday, February 1, 2004, at Sun Bridge Care & Rehabilitation, Elkton, Maryland. Born in North East, Maryland, on February 3, 1908, she was a daughter of the late **John Baker and Margaret Reynolds Baker**. Mrs. McCall was a retired packer for Elkton Sparkler. Mrs. McCall was the wife of the late **Frank Lewis McCall, who died on January 9, 1967**. She is survived by her children, Frank "Sonny" McCall, Dell City, Oklahoma, William McCall, Elkton, Maryland, Grace Stein, Northfield, Minnesota, Robert "Butch" McCall, Minneapolis, Minnesota, and Allen B. McCall, North East, Maryland; a sister Margaret Ferguson, Chester, Pennsylvania; 16 grandchildren; 25 great-grandchildren; and 6 great-great-grandchildren. In addition to her parents and husband, Mrs. McCall was preceded in death by a daughter, Emily Bouchelle, who passed away in 1987; and two grandsons, Wally

Reynolds and Frank Bouchelle. Family and friends may call from 6:00 PM until 8:00 PM, Wednesday, February 3, 2004, at Crouch Funeral Home, 127 South Main Street, North East, Maryland. Funeral services will be held 11:00 AM, Thursday, February 4, 2004, at the funeral home. Interment will follow services in North East Methodist Cemetery, North East, Maryland. (Cecil Whig Tues. 2/3/2004)

ALICE ELIZABETH MEEKINS JACKSON: aged 68 years, wife of Theodore Jackson, who was a Miss Meekins, of North East, died on Wednesday morning after a long illness, at their home at Elk Mills. Her husband, six sons, Price Jackson, of Newark, Warren Howard, Avery Wilson and Paul, of Elk Mills., and three daughters, Mrs. Georgia Todd, of Edgemoor, Del., Mrs. Edward Todd and Mrs. Walter Gregg, both of Elk Mills, survive her. Short services will be held at her home at 1 p.m. today, Saturday, with further services at 2:30 in North East M. E. Church and interment in its cemetery. (Cecil Whig Sat. 4/3/1926) **M-Rachel Reynolds, F-John T. Meekins**

miss alice l. reynolds the 21 year old daughter of william and anna reynolds, kirk mills, died on tuesday, july 11th, at the homeopathic hospital, wilmington, delaware, after an illness of nine weeks from typhoid fever. she had been employed in wilmington for some time. the parents and seven brothers and sisters mourn her untimely death. the body was brought to nottingham for interment on july 13th. 7/11/1916

ALICE FARLEY REYNOLDS Age 81 of Milford, DE died Tuesday, May 29, 2001 at Silver Lake Nursing Home. Service 11 a.m. Friday, June 1 at Lofland funeral home, 102 Lakeview Ave., Milford. Visitation 7-9 p.m. Thursday, May 31. [Published 05/31/2001]

ALICE WALMSEY REYNOLDS: The death of Mrs. Alice Reynolds relict of the late **Benjamin Reynolds**, occurred on last Sunday morning, at North East. She seemed to enjoy her usual health on Saturday. She was taken ill on Sunday morning and died at 7 o'clock upon that day. She was 76 years of age; and had been a widow 22 years. She leaves eleven children all of whom are settled in life, and occupy positions of respectability, (one of whom is **Capt. John Reynolds** of a New York and Baltimore steamer of the Ericsson line). She had sixty-eight grand children, 44 of whom are living; and thirty great grand children, twenty-one of whom survive her. Making a total of one hundred and eleven. She was well known and highly respected by all who knew her. Her Christian life and humble piety made her a blessing to all around her. Her funeral took place at the M.E. Church, Rev. C.F. Sheppard officiating on Wednesday last, which was attended by a large number of friends and relatives. (Saturday, March 11, 1882) 9/3/1806-3/6/1882

ALLEN T. REYNOLDS Age 90 of Clayton passed away on Saturday, January 12, 2002 in the Kent General Hospital. Mr. Reynolds was born in the "Allee House" near Leipsic, son of the late **Aaron T. and Argoe Reynolds**. He was a salesman for DeLab of Smyrna for 38 years and had also worked as a foreman at W.L. Smith Orchards in Cheswold. He was also a past member of the Cheswold Fire Co. He enjoyed working in his yard and loved to go fishing in the Delaware Bay. He is survived by his wife of 41 years, **Mary Mannering Reynolds**; and a stepdaughter, Bonnie L. Mannering of Clayton; a nephew, Aaron T. Reynolds, in addition to several other nephews and nieces. Services will be held on Wed., January 16, at 2 p.m. in the Daniels & Hutchison Funeral Home, 212 N. Broad St., Middletown, where friends may call 1 hour before the services. Burial will be in the **Townsend Cemetery**. [Published 01/14/2002] 5/11/1911-1/12/2002

ALLEN GAINOR REYNOLDS: 96, of North East, MD, passed away June 13, 2007 at Calvert Manor Healthcare Center. Mr. Reynolds was born in Rising Sun, MD on December 17, 1910, the son of the late Leroy and Margaret Barrow Reynolds. Allen was a veteran of the U.S. Army, serving in World War II and most recently was employed by the Newark School District. He enjoyed farming and caring for his orchard. Allen touched all the hearts in his path and will be dearly missed. He is survived by his wife of 62 years, Dorothy Zimmer Reynolds; 4 daughters, Ginny Lunn and her husband William of St. Petersburg, FL, Edna Zuraw of St. Louis, MO, Sharon Macauley and her husband Thomas and Patricia Nichols and her husband Randall, both of North East; 4 grandchildren and 5 great grandchildren. He also leaves behind 2 brothers, Leroy Reynolds and his wife Daphne of Opa Locka, FL and Lindsay Reynolds of Newark, DE; 5 sisters, Lucy Wood and her husband Lewis of Marshallton, DE, Rachel Voshell of Elkton, MD, Evelyn Casalena and her husband Louis of Wilmington, DE, Grace Cockerham and her husband Earl of Elkton, MD and Margaret Joines and her husband Joseph of Newark; and sister-in-law Doris Reynolds of Newark. He was preceded in death by a brother and 2 sisters. A funeral service will be held at St. Thomas Episcopal Church, 275 S. College Ave., Newark, DE on Monday June 18, 2007 at 11:00 a.m. Friends and family may call at the church beginning at 10:00 a.m. Burial with military honors will follow in Newark Cemetery. Memorial contributions may be made to St. Thomas Episcopal Church or Union Hospital c/o R.T. Foard & Jones Funeral Home, 122 West Main St., Newark, DE 19711. (Cecil Whig Mon. 6/18/2007)

ALONSA B REYNOLDS: wife of William T Reynolds, of Principio, died at her home in that village on September 15, aged 51 years, after a long illness. She leaves a loving husband to mourn her, four daughters and one son. Charles Brown, near Stanton, Del., Misses Florence, Irene and Hannah Reynolds of Principio, and Earl. She was formerly a Miss Howell, daughter of James Howell, living at the time in the Sixth district. Mrs., Reynolds had many friends in Principio and North East, and also wherever one knew her, for her patient and loving disposition. The funeral was held the following Monday from her home and was largely attend. Rev. Mr. Taylor, of Charlestown M.E. Church, conducted the service. Interment was made in the Episcopal Cemetery, at North East, (Cecil Whig, Sat. Sept. 30, 1911) 1/10/1864-9/15/1911

ALONZO H. REYNOLDS: On Saturday last, 26th inst., at about four o'clock p.m., Alonzo H. Reynolds, a prominent citizen of Port Deposit in this county, passed away after an illness of about four weeks, of paralysis. Mr. Reynolds was 60 years of age, and a native of this county, Rising Sun being the place of his birth, where he passed the years of his youth. He was widely known throughout Cecil and adjoining counties, his avocation, that of a builder, bringing him in contact with business men and capitalists throughout a large scope of country. In this calling he excelled, being a thorough master of the art in all its branches. A number of buildings in this town were erected by him. As a citizen Mr. Reynolds held an enviable position in the community in which he lived, and his death is universally regretted by all who knew him. His death is the loss to Cecil, of one of her most useful sons, leaving a vacancy that will be difficult to fill. (Cecil Whig Sat., 8/2/1884) d-7/26/1884

AMANDA M. Michener REYNOLDS: widow of the late A. O. Reynolds died Saturday, February 13, at her home near Colora, after a long illness from cancer of the stomach. She was in the 69th year of her age. The deceased was a daughter of the late Aaron J. and Martha Michiner and was born on the farm upon which she died. She and her husband resided for a number of years at Media, Pa., Mr. Reynolds holding the position of division operator with the Pennsylvania railroad. After his death Mrs. Reynolds returned to her old home near Colora. She was the last member of her family. Funeral services were held at her late home on Wednesday afternoon, at 2:00 o'clock. Interment was made in West Nottingham Friends burying Ground. (2/19/1926) "Husband Adolphus C. Reynolds"

AMANDA CARTER REYNOLDS: widow of the late Barclay Reynolds, died Monday morning at her late home near Rising Sun, after a lengthy illness, aged 85 years. Three children; Mrs. Elmer Reynolds, of Barnsley, Pa., Eugene Reynolds, of Philadelphia. and Barclay Reynolds, of Wayne, Pa., survives. Howard Reynolds, who died on Sunday, was a son of the deceased. The funeral was held Thursday afternoon. (Cecil Whig 2/12/1916) 8/13/1831-2/6/1916

AMANDA CARTER REYNOLDS: widow of Barclay Reynolds, a former Sheriff of Cecil County, died at her home in this town on Monday morning, Feb. 7. Mrs. Reynolds was one of our oldest residents, being 84 years of age. She had been a great sufferer from heart trouble, and for the past two years had been compelled to spend all the time in a chair, being unable to lie down. She had hovered between life and death for hours and was in an unconscious state at the time of death of her son Howard Reynolds, the day previous to her passing away. Mrs. Reynolds was a daughter of the late Amor and Sophia Haines Carter, and was born at what was then called Village Green, Lancaster county, now known as Lee's Bridge. One daughter, Mrs. Elmer Reynolds, of Barnsley, Pa., and two sons, Eugene A. Reynolds, of Philadelphia, and Barclay Reynolds of Wayne Pa., survive. The funeral was held on Thursday afternoon, the body being laid at rest beside that of her husband in West Nottingham Friends' burying ground, near town. (2/11/1916)

AMANDA KLINE REYNOLDS: wife of Melvin Reynolds, of North East, died February 13, at her home in that town, in the 21st year of her age. The deceased is survived by her husband and an infant son; also by her aged father and one brother, William Kline at Newark, Del. The funeral was held Tuesday afternoon, Feb. 16, with services at North East, M.E. Church and interment at North East Cemetery. (Cecil Whig, Sat. 2/27/1915) d-2/13/1915

AMANDA KLINE REYNOLDS: wife of Melvin Reynolds died at her home in north east, Feb. 13th. her death was a distressingly sad one, as she had been married but a year, and leaves a husband and an infant son. 2/26/1915

AMANDA KLINE REYNOLDS: wife of Melvin Reynolds, of north east, died February 13, at her home in that town, in the 21st year of her age. The deceased is survived by her husband and an infant son; also by her aged father and one brother, William Kline of Newark, Delaware. The funeral was held Tuesday afternoon,

February 16th, with services at North East M.E. Church and interment at north east cemetery. 2/27/1915

AMANDA BARRETT: The funeral of Mrs. Amanda Barrett was held on last Friday from the home of her daughter Mrs. Annie Pierce, Colora, with interment in Friends' Burying Ground, West Nottingham. She died at Mrs. Pierce's home on April 23, of general debility. Two daughters, Mrs. Letitia Muldoon, of Oxford, Pa., Mrs. Pierce, and three sons, Evan, of Chester, Pa., Albert, of Colora, and Granville C., of Rising Sun, survive her. (Cecil Whig Sat. 5/4/1929) (Mother is a Reynolds)

AMELIA VIRGINIA CONWAY: five month old daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Frank B. Conway, Jr., died early Wednesday morning, April 16, at Union Hospital. Funeral services will be held from the home of her grandparents, Mr. and Mrs. F. B. Conway, Sr., in North East on Friday, April 18. Interment in North East Methodist cemetery. (Cecil Whig Thurs. 4/17/1941)

AMOS H. REYNOLDS: The funeral of Amos H. Reynolds, youngest son of David M. and Mary J. Reynolds, took place on Saturday last from the residence of his uncle in this county. The interment was at West Nottingham. The deceased died on Thursday of last week at Watkins, Schuyler county, New York, from the effects of La grippe. (Cecil Whig 8/23/1890)

AMY REYNOLDS: widow of Stephen Reynolds, formerly of the sixth district, died on January 26, at her home in Media, Pa., aged about eighty-one years. A native of Media, her married life was spent near Rising Sun, where her husband owned the farm now owned by J. Otis Kenard. (Cecil Whig Friday 2/6/1931) d-1/26/1931

ANDREW WARREN MEEKINS: Shawnah Tribe, Independent Order of Red Men of North East, conducted the last rites for Andrew Warren Meekins, the oldest member and a trustee of that organization, at Grant's Funeral Home in North East, Tuesday afternoon, July 21, The Rev. Robert Holway officiated, and interment was made in North East Methodist Cemetery. The deceased had resided in the Fifth Election District of this county practically all his life. Besides his wife, Mrs. Sadie Evans Meekins, he is survived by eight sons and daughters, one brother and two sisters. There are 29 grandchildren and nine great grandchildren. (7/30/1942)

ANDREW "Jackson" REYNOLDS: age 44, died March 21, at his home in Principio Furnace after a brief illness. Services were held at the Principio M.E. Church with interment in the adjoining cemetery. Mr. Reynolds is survived by his wife and three sons. Rev. Frank Buckley officiated, assisted by Rev. Samuel Williams of Pennsgrove, New Jersey. (Cecil Whig Friday, 3/1939) 5/10/1894-3/21/1939

ANDREW C.P. REYNOLDS, JR. age 92 of Newark, DE died Tuesday, June 26, 2001 at his home. Mr. Reynolds had been a senior order clerk with Hercules, retiring in 1972 after 30 years of service. He was a member of Armstrong Lodge #26, AF&AM in Newport, DE and had attained the 32nd Degree. He was a member and past president of the Delmarva Airstream Unit. He is survived by his wife of 70 years; Kathryn Van Hekle Reynolds. He was preceded in death in 1996 by a daughter, Joan Tresnak. Services and interment will be private. In lieu of flowers, contributions may be made to Delaware Hospice, 3515 Silverside Rd., Wilmington, DE 19810. [Published 06/29/2001] d-6/26/2001

ANDREW REYNOLDS: Suffering a fatal heart attack while ducking near Carpenter's Point last Saturday, Andrew Reynolds, a prominent citizen of North East, died almost instantly aboard his boat, "Pluck". A party of four gunners, made up of Mr. Reynolds, who was 60 years old, his son, Vernon, Harry Biddle and Harry Meekins, was sink-box shooting about seven miles below North East. Mr. Reynolds had occupied the box early in the morning, but had been aboard the boat, resting for some 45 minutes and was preparing to re-enter the box, when he slumped to a bunk and died in a few minutes. Coroner F. Rodney Frazer was notified and, following an examination, issued a certificate of death from natural causes. An inquest was deemed unnecessary. The funeral was held Tuesday with interment at the North East cemetery, following services at the North East Episcopal Church. Mr. Reynolds, who was born at North East on October 11, 1874, is survived by his widow, the former Mabel Ewing, of Wilmington, Del.; three sons, J.S. Reynolds; El Paso, Texas, Clarence E. Reynolds, Newark Del., and Vernon Reynolds, at home; and four daughters, Mrs. Albert Stapp, of Chesapeake City, Mrs. Stanley Z. Mitchell, Mrs. Willard Heisler, both of North East, and Mrs. Nora Bryson, at home. Six grandchildren, two sisters and three brothers also survive. Conducting a wholesale and retail seafood and grocery business at North East for 35 years, Mr. Reynolds was serving his second term a town commissioner at the time of his death. He was a state ducking police for two terms and was captain and owner of several ducking boats the greater part of his life. Fraternally he was a member of North East lodge, No 30, Independent Order of Odd Fellows and the North East, Fire Company. Mr. Reynolds' business will be continued under the direction of his widow and son. (Cecil Whig 11/30/1934) d-11/24/1934

ANDREW REYNOLDS: 60 Of North East, Died Suddenly While Out Duck Hunting On The Susquehanna Flats Saturday Morning. In Company With 4 Other Men, He Had Been Spending The Day Duck Shooting, Each Of The Gunners Taking Turns In The Sink Box Shooting At The Ducks. He Had Just Returned From His Turn And Was Going To House Boat When He Suffered A Heart Attack And Died In A Few Minutes. Mr. Reynolds Had For Many Years Been Taking Gunning Parties Out On The Flats. He Also Conducted A Wholesale Fish Market On The North East River. Besides His Wife, He Is Survived By 7 Children. 11/30/1934

ANDREW REYNOLDS: Ours was a quiet, sad, grieved community over the weekend due to the passing away on Friday morning of Mr. Andrew C. Reynolds, and on Saturday morning of Mr. Thomas Dorsey, both of whom are being missed not only by their relative but by everyone, Mr. Andrew, as he was generally called, was more than a merchant, he was a friend to all who passed in and out his store, white and colored, and no one was ever turned away who went to him for help, financial or otherwise. Thoughtful sympathy is extended to the relatives of both Mr. Reynolds and Mr. Dorsey. (8/9/1942)

ANN DALY REYNOLDS: 72 wife of **Kenneth W. Reynolds**, of Huntsville, Ala., died Sunday, Dec. 2. In addition to her husband, Mrs. Reynolds is survived by a son, Wally Reynolds of Huntsville, Ala., a sister, Mrs. Frank Kanaly of Craig, Col., and two grandchildren. Funeral services were held Tuesday, Dec. 4, at noon, from the Church of the Nativity, Huntsville, Ala. Services were under the direction of the Spry Funeral Home, Huntsville, Ala. (Aegis Thurs. 12/6/1979) d-12/2/1979

ANNA REYNOLDS BROWN: wife of J. Baker Brown, died at her home at Nottingham, Pa., last Sunday evening of heart trouble. The deceased was formerly of Cecil county, having been born near North East. The funeral was held Wednesday afternoon, with services in Union M. E. Church. Fremont, Interment in the church cemetery. (7/3/1938)

ANNA E REYNOLDS KIRK: wife of Josiah P. Kirk, of Liberty Grove, died at her home at that place on Saturday afternoon of consumption, aged 55 years. Mrs. Kirk was a daughter of the late Haines Reynolds and a sister of Edwin H Reynolds, of Rising Sun. She leaves a husband and four children to mourn her loss. Her eldest son, Dr. Walter Kirk, is a well known physician of Darlington, Harford Co. Sherwood is in the employe of the Pennsylvania Railroad Company, while her youngest son Lewis, with her daughter, Ada, reside at home. (3/23/1900)

ANNA A. REYNOLDS: of Oxford, Pa., whose death occurred on August 24, was held Friday, August 27, and interment made in **Arlington Cemetery**, Philadelphia, Pa. The deceased was a daughter of the late Lapsley and Elizabeth Pennock Armstrong, and was 75 years of age. She was the widow of the late **Eugene A. Reynolds** of Rising Sun. Mr. Reynolds was a former teacher in Rising Sun Elementary School, and in the puplie schools of Oxford, Pa. He later embarked in the grocery and provision business in Oxford. Mrs. Reynolds is survived by one sister, Miss Josephine **Armstrong**, with whom she resided. (Cecil Whig, Thursday 9/2/1948) d-8/24/1948

ANNA DOROTHY REYNOLDS: wife of **Van Reynolds**, died at her home along the Elk River early Wednesday morning, September 25, aged 68 years. Besides her husband, she is survived by four daughters, Mrs. Dorothy Heath, Mrs. J.V. Stewart, and Miss Mable V., all of Elkton, and Mrs. Phillip Goodwyn, of Marshallton, Del., and three grandchildren. The funeral services will be held from the residence on Friday afternoon, Sept. 27, at 2 o'clock (Standard Time) and interment in the **Speautia cemetery at Perryman**, Md. (Cecil Whig Thursday 9/26/1946) d-9/25/1946

ANNA E. REYNOLDS: wife of the late **Samuel T. Reynolds**, died Tuesday at her home at Rising Sun, after a lengthy illness, aged 75 years. The deceased was a daughter of the late **Jacob and Sarah Coulson** and is survived by two daughters, Jennie and Mable, at home, also one sister, Mrs. Parthena Coulson. The funeral was held yesterday (Friday) afternoon with interment at **Brookview Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Sat. 3/13/1915) 3/1839-3/9/1915

ANNA E. REYNOLDS: widow of Samuel T. Reynolds died on Tuesday, March 9th, at her home in this town after a long illness from heart trouble. The deceased was in her 76th year of her age. She was the daughter of the late Jacob and Sarah Coulson, and was born near rising sun. Mrs. Reynolds had been a member of the Methodist Episcopal Church and temperance work. Two daughters survive misses' h. Jennie and a. Mable Reynolds, also one sister, miss Parthenon Coulson. The funeral will be held Friday. Services at the house,

interment Brookview cemetery. (3/12/1915)

ANNA JUNE ALLEN REYNOLDS: age 86, of Chesapeake City, MD, died at home on Wednesday June 18, 2008. Born in Sparrows Point MD, October 31, 1921. S

ANNA M. REYNOLDS: widow of **John Thomas Reynolds**, late of Rising Sun, died Saturday, Oct. 16, at her home in Media, Pa., from pneumonia, aged 76 years. The deceased was a daughter of **Barclay Roberts** and was born near West Chester. She is survived by one daughter, Mrs. J. C. Taney, of Media. The funeral was held on Tuesday afternoon, with interment at **Media cemetery**. (The Midland Journal 10/22/1920) d-10/16/1920

ANNA MABEL REYNOLDS: 85, daughter of the late **Samuel and Anna Coulson Reynolds**, died Monday Oct. 21, at Ewing Nursing Home Colora. The Rev. Henry Caldwell, pastor of Rising Sun Methodist Church will officiate at funeral services Friday Oct. 25, at 2 p.m. from Tyson Home today Thursday from 7 to 9 p.m. Interment will be in **Brookview Cemetery**. (10/24/1957) 1871-10/24/1957

ANNA MARETTI REYNOLDS: 62, of Colora, died on October 8 in Union Hospital in Elkton. She was the daughter of the late Joseph Kratzer and Clara Elizabeth Frock and was a member of the Ladies Auxiliary of the Rising Sun Fire Company. Surviving are four sons, Water Reynolds of Havre de Grace, Md., Edward Wilson, Howard R. and Arthur Reynolds, all of Colora, two daughters, Mrs. Rebecca Myers of Havre de Grace, Md., and Mrs. Anna Collins of Philadelphia, Pa., one step daughter, Mrs. Herman Miller of Colora, one step son, Mr. Ernest Reynolds of Elkton, one sister, Mrs. Lillian Laton of Philadelphia, Pa., and five grandchildren. Fural services were held on October 12 from the Tyson Funeral Home in Rising Sun, with the Rev. Harry Robinson pastor of the West Nottingham Presbyterian Church in Colora, officiating. Interment was in West Nottingham Cemetery in Colora. (The Cecil Democrat Wed. 10/16/1963)

ANNA MARY REYNOLDS: 80, died Monday, December 18, at the home of her granddaughter, Mrs. Earl Nesbitt of near Port Deposit. She was the wife of the late **Harry T. Reynolds** and the daughter of the late **Mary Hasson Poowles Lynch**. She is survived by daughters, Mrs. Eva Foulkrod of Philadelphia and Mrs. O.H. Irwin of Phoebus, Va., and by fourteen grandchildren, twelve great grandchildren and one great great grandchild. The funeral will be conducted by Lee Patterson, funeral director, from the Ebenezer Church at 2:00 p.m., Thursday, December 21. Interment will be in **Bay View Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Thurs. 12/21/1950) 9/18/1869-12/18/1950

ANNA REYNOLDS LINCOLN: died at her home in Philadelphia last Sunday, in her 73rd year. She was a daughter of the ate Jacob and Anna Reynolds, of Rising Sun, and the wife of the late Charles S. Lincoln. She is survived by four sons, Harry Lincoln of Wilmington, Pa., Dr. William Lincoln, of Cleveland, Ohio, Dr. Walter Lincoln, of Florida, and Dr. George W. Lincoln, of Philadelphia. Also one sister, Mrs. Adeline Kirk, who made her home with her and two brothers, Joseph T. Reynolds, of Barnsley, Chester County, Pa., and Stephen J. Reynolds, of Rising Sun. Funeral services were held Thursday, from her late residence, and interment made in a Philadelphia Cemetery. (Cecil Whig Sat. 2/8/1908)

ANNE CYRUS REYNOLDS: Age 82 of New Castle, DE passed away on Monday, June 17, 2002. Miss Reynolds was a retired assistant to the director of the United States Selective Service department. She was a lifelong member of St. Peter the Apostle Catholic Church of New Castle, DE. She is survived by 1 brother, Francis Reynolds of New Castle, DE; 1 niece, Anne Suppe Ryan of Bridgewater, NJ; and 1 nephew, Francis Suppe of Bradenton, FL. She is also survived by grandnieces and nephews, Lynn Spain, Alison DenBoggende, Michele, Robert and Paul Ryan; and 2 great grandnieces and 1 great grandnephew. A Mass of Christian Burial will be offered at 12 noon on Thursday, June 27, 2002 in the Chapel of St. Peter the Apostle Catholic Church, 5th & Harmony St., New Castle, DE with burial in **the churchyard of St. Peter's**. Friends may visit with the family on Thursday morning beginning at 11 am in the Gebhart Funeral Home, 531 Delaware St., New Castle, DE. The family suggests contributions be made in memory of Anne to the American Cancer Society, 92 Reads Way, New Castle, DE19720. Gebhart Funeral Homes of New Castle County [published 06/25/2002)

ANNIE M REYNOLDS Mrs. **Lewis Reynolds** died in Philadelphia, on Friday last and her remains were brought to Colora for Interment at **Mt. Pleasant graveyard**, on Tuesday. She is survived by a husband. (2/21/1903) h/Lewis

ANNIE REYNOLDS: wife of Lewis Reynolds, died at her home in Philadelphia on Friday last. The remains

were interred at Mt. Pleasant Cemetery, near Colora, on Tuesday. (2/18/1903)

ANNIE REYNOLDS: died at her home in North East, Thursday morning, age seventy-seven years. She is survived by her husband, **George T Reynolds**, four daughters, one son and thirteen grandchildren. Funeral services will be held at two o'clock Sunday afternoon, in the North East M.E. Church, with interment in the North East M.E. Cemetery. (1/16/1931) 12/7/1853-1/15/1931

ANNIE REYNOLDS: died at her home in north east, thursday morning, aged 77 years. she is survived by her husband, george t. reynolds, four daughters, and one son and thirteen grandchildren. interment in north east cemetery. 1/16/1931

ANNIE REYNOLDS: Wife of **Richard D Reynolds** died at her home in North East of Saturday morning of Typhoid pneumonia aged 37 years. Seven children survive her. Funeral was held on Monday with interment in North East M.E. Cemetery. (Cecil Whig Sat. 6/25/1904) 5/1866-6/18/1904

ANNIE WYRE: wife of **William T Wyre**, died Thursday, morning after a brief illness of pneumonia, in the 41st. Year of her age. She is survived by her husband, her mother, **Mrs. W.H. Alexander** six children from 4 to 15 years of age, and the following brothers and sisters; James D. of Wilmington; William; a twin brother John, and Eli; Mrs. Jennie Dale, Mrs. Lottie Reynolds, Mrs. Sallie Reynolds, Mrs. Victoria Owens, and Mrs. Agnes Meekins. Funeral services will be held at her late residence in North East, at 2 o'clock Sunday afternoon. Interment at M.E. Cemetery. (The Cecil Star, Sat. 3/10/1917)

ARDIANNA REYNOLDS SCOTT: passed away at her home near rock church, sunday morning, march 26th, in her 91st year. she was the wife of the late jasper scott and a daughter of the late isreal and elizabeth mearns reynolds. mrs. scott was born and spent her early life on the old reynolds homestead near blue ball, maryland. she was the last of a family of six children. in her early life she became a member of the rock church, and was the oldest member. she is survived by one son, cecil scott, at home, and two daughters, mrs. florence underwood and mrs. vianna mackey, blake, maryland. interment in rosebank cemetery. 4/6/1944

ARLINGTON LLOYD: died Saturday afternoon at the home of his son, Arnold Lloyd, in Chesapeake City, aged sixty-six years. He is survived by two sons, Arnold and Louis Lloyd, and a daughter, Mrs. Cornell Banks, all of Chesapeake City. (Friday Cecil Whig 4/8/1932)

ARTHUR C REYNOLDS: 48, 3 Rauenwood Court, Longwood, Wilmington Del., died Tuesday Dec. 28, in the Delaware Division of Wilmington Medical Center following a long illness. A native of North East. Mr. Reynolds had lived in Wilmington for the past 26, years. He was vice president and general manager of Garrett-Miller and Company of Wilmington and was a member of the board of directors of the electrical appliance Dealers of Delaware. Mr. Reynolds was a member of Aldersgate Methodist Church in Fairfax Del. And was a Marine Veteran of World War 11. Survivors include the widow, Mrs. **Mildred C Reynolds** of Wilmington; two daughters, Miss. Robin K Reynolds and Miss Renee Reynolds, both of High Point N.C. his mother, Pauline C Reynolds of North East; a brother George C Reynolds Jr. of Elkton and a sister Mrs. Elizabeth R Severance of Grand Prairie Tex. Services were held Friday Dec. 31, in McCrery Memorial Funeral Home at Talleyville, Del. By the Rev. Paul Thomas and the Rev. J Robert Mackey, both of Aldersgate Methodist Church. Burial was in North East Cemetery. (1/5/1973) d-12/28/1972

ARTHUR MELVIN REYNOLDS: 48, Elkton died Monday, September 21, at Delaware Hospital Wilmington. A lifelong resident of Cecil County, he was a veteran of world War 11 and a member of VFW Post 8175, Elkton. At the time of his death, he was a track foreman for the Pennsylvania Railroad, for years. Survivors are his wife, Mrs. **Hazel B Reynolds**; three sons Charles, Steven and Michael, at home; two daughters Mrs. Phyllis R Sample and Miss Sue Reynolds, Elkton, and his mother, Mrs. **Elizabeth Reynolds**, North East; four brothers, Henry, Elkton and Charles R, Frank B, and Elmer, North East; and three sisters Mrs. Rachael Alexander, Mrs. Idella Preston and Mrs. Delores Letts, North East, and three grandchildren. The Rev. Thomas C Short, pastor of North East Methodist Church, will officiate at the funeral service Thursday, September 24, at Grant Funeral Home, North East. Interment will be in North East Methodist Cemetery. Friends may call Wednesday, September 23, 7-9 p.m. at the funeral home. (9/23/1964) d-9/21/1964

ARTHUR TYSON REYNOLDS: died at his home on Mount Street, in Rising Sun, on August 25, from a heart attack. He had been in poor health for some years past. The deceased was 76 years of age. Born in Lancaster County, Pa. He was a son of the late **Joseph and Margaret Reynolds**. For years he conducted a general store business at Sylmar, Md., retiring some years ago, due to failing health. He married Miss **Emma**

Jane Woodrow, who survives. One son, Herman Reynolds of Rising Sun, and three grand-children, also survive. Mrs. Annie Marshall, Misses Mary and Stella Reynolds of Oxford, Pa., and Alfred Reynolds of Fontana, California, are surviving sisters and brother. Interment was made in **Brookview Cemetery** on Saturday afternoon. (Cecil Whig Thursday 9/2/1948) 1872-8/25/1948

ASHTON REYNOLDS: was buried on Saturday 19th inst., at Friends burying ground, West Nottingham. He was the son of the late **Isaac Reynolds**. Aged about 55 and **unmarried**. (Cecil Whig Sat. 12/26/1885)

ASA L OWENS: 88, Perryville, died Wednesday, March 31, at Harford Memorial Hospital, Havre de Grace. He was the son of the late Leslie G. and Frannie H. Owens and the husband of the late Louise P. Owens. Surviving is a brother, Leslie G. Owens, Jr., Perryville. The Rev. Robert Ledden, pastor of Perryville Methodist Church, officiated at the funeral service held Saturday, April 3, at Patterson Funeral Home, Perryville. Interment was in Asbury Cemetery, Craigtown. (Cecil Whig Wed. 4/7/1965)

AUDREY W. REYNOLDS: Aged 11 Years, Died In Taylor Hospital, Ridgley Park, Pa. On Tuesday. She Had Been Ill Only 5 Days. The Deceased Was A Daughter Of Mr. And Mrs. Wilson Reynolds, Formerly Of Porters Bridge, Now Living In Chester, Pa. Funeral Services Will Be Held At The Home On Friday At 1:00 o'clock P.M. Interment Made In Darlington Cemetery, Harford County. 8/21/1936

B. F. REYNOLDS: Capt Benjamin Franklin Reynolds, an aged and respected citizen of North East, died Tuesday morning at the home of his son, B. F. Reynolds Jr., in that town, of the infirmities of age. Mr. Reynolds was seventy-nine years of age and is survived by six sons and two daughters. The funeral will be held Thursday afternoon, with services at the house at two o'clock. (4/8/1903)

B. FRANK REYNOLDS: a native of Cecil County, died on May 26, at his home in Toughkenamon, Pa., aged seveny-five years. He was a son of the late Otho and Iva Reynolds, of the "Horseshoe Farm" in the sixth district, but about twenty-five years ago moved to Pennsylvania. He is survived by his wife, who was Miss Annie Nichols, of Rising Sun, and six children, Mrs. Sadie Pyle, of Lee's Bridge, Pa., Miss Florence, of Atlantie City, Lydia, Laura, Brinton and Evans, of Chester county, Pa. (Cecil Whig Friday 6/12/1931)

BARCLAY REYNOLDS JR.: a native of Rising Sun, died in Community Memorial Hospital, Jennersville, Pa., on February 20, 1963. He was in his 89th year. He was a son of **Barclay Reynolds**, who was elected sheriff of Cecil County in 1857 and held that office for two years. Mr. Reynolds was a graduated from Bucknell University in 1896 and was a retired teacher. He had taught English in private schools in Philadelphia. He was a member of West Nottingham Monthly Meeting of Friends. He was survived by a niece, Miss Rebecca Reynolds, and by three nephews; Melvin Reynolds, of Oxford, Chalmers Reynolds, of Wilmington, and Aaron Reynolds, of Elkton. 1874-2/20/1963

BARCLAY REYNOLDS: 88, Oxford, Pa., died Wednesday, February 20, in Community Memorial Hospital, Jennersville, Pa. He was born in Rising Sun, the son of the late **Barclay and Amanda Carter Reynolds**. Mr. Reynolds was a member of the Nottingham monthly meeting of the Society of Friends. He attended the Friends Select School, Rising Sun, and was a graduate of the Bucknell University class of 1896 with a degree of Bachelor of Philosophy. He taught English for many years in private Philadelphia schools. During World War 11, he served as chairman of Red Cross in the Rising Sun area. He was a member of the Phi Gamma Delta Social Fraternity and a former member of the St. David's Golf Club and the Union League of Philadelphia. Survivors are a niece, Miss Rebecca A. Reynolds, Oxford; and three nephews, Melvin Reynolds, Oxford, Chalmers Reynolds, Wilmington, and Aaron Reynolds, Elkton. The funeral was held Saturday, February 23, at the Cauffman Funeral Home, Oxford. Interment was in **West Nottingham Friends Burial Ground**. (Cecil Whig Wed. 2/27/1963) 1874-2/20/1963

BARCLAY REYNOLDS: one of this Counties's most representative and respected citizens, died at his home in Rising Sun, on Saturday, aged eighty years. Death resulted from the infirmity incidental to advanced years. Mr. Reynolds was born October 22, 1819 on the farm in the Sixth district, where he resided at the time of his death. Although his early school privileges were meager, he through reading and observation had become a well-informed man in the later years of his life. He began teaching school at the age of nineteen, but only followed that profession four years, at which time he engaged in business at Harrisville. After twelve years of merchandising he returned to the old homestead. In the fall of 1837 Mr. Reynolds was elected sheriff of Cecil County, which position he held for two years. Casting his first presidential vote for William Henry Harrison in 1840, he continued a member of the Whig party until its dissolution, then becoming an ardent Repubitean. He served as school director in his district and for forty years was one of the directors of the Cecil County

Mutual Fire Ins. Company. He was a faithful member of the Society of Friends, and was connected with the Old Fellows' Lodge, of Rising Sun. Mr. Reynolds traced his ancestry back to Benjamin Reynolds, who was the first of the family to locate in Cecil County, having uncured the title to a trust of land here from William Penn. Benjamin Reynolds' son, Jacob, was the father of Jacob Reynolds' Jr., the grandfather of Barclay Taylor Reynolds, the father of Barclay, was born in the Sixth district of this county, and was married to Miss Eliza Taylor. They were parents of eight children, namely; Ann T., who married Jacob Kirk, of Rising sun; Barclay, Charles, Henrietta, Jacob, who are all deceased; John T., of Virginia; Hetty. Deceased, and Samuel T., of Rising Sun. In 1854 Mr. Reynolds married Miss Amanda C. Carter, of Chester county, Pa., and to them were born six children as follows; Howard H., who resides on the farm with his father; Charles T., of Wilmington, who died recently; Sophia C., wife of Elmer Reynolds; H. Mitchell, deceased; Eugene A., a teacher of this county, and Barclay, Jr., a professor in the High School of Philadelphia. The funeral was held on Tuesday from his late residence near Rising Sun, and was largely attended. The services were in charge of the Society of Friends and addresses were made by Mrs. Way, of Chester County, Pa.; Edwin R. Bufflington and George Balderston, of Rising Sun. The pallbearers were Stephen J. Reynolds, Jonathan Reynolds, Joseph T. Reynolds, Benjamin C Reynolds, Joseph H Lincoln and John M. Tucker, of Elkton. (Sat. 3/18/1899) 10/22/1819-3/12/1899

BEATRICE BRANNER REYNOLDS: Age 80, a lifelong resident of Middletown, DE, died Sunday morning in Union Hospital, Elkton, MD. Mrs. Reynolds retired from the State Treasurers Office where she had worked in the budget department. She was a member of St. Anne's Episcopal Church and the Townsend Women's Club. She enjoyed being with her family and especially her grandchildren and twin great grandsons. She was preceded in death by her husband, the late F. Norman "Pete" Reynolds in 1994. She is survived by 2 sons, Mayor Kenneth L. Branner and John C. Branner, both of Middletown; 2 sisters, Dorothy Steen and Gertrude Foltz, both of Newark; and her sister-in-law, Audrey Laws, also of Newark; 3 grandchildren and 2 great grandsons. Graveside services will be held on Wednesday, October 27th at 11 a.m. from Old St. Anne's Cemetery, Summit Bridge Rd., Middletown. There will be no viewing. In lieu of flowers, the family suggests contributions to St. Anne's Episcopal Church or the M.O.T. Senior Center. Arrangements by the Daniels & Hutchison Funeral Home Middletown, DE [published 10/25/1999]

BELLE REYNOLDS: 84, of 324 North St., Elkton, died Wednesday, Jan. 8, 1992 of cardiac arrest at Union Hospital. Born in Greenbank, Md., on Sept. 29, 1907, Mrs. Reynolds was a lifetime resident of Cecil County. She retired in 1969 after 20 years as cafeteria manager and cook at the Railroad Avenue Elementary School. Mrs. Reynolds was a member of Elkton United Methodist Church, the Gleaners, the Ladies Auxiliary of Singlerly Fire Company and the Daughters of American. Her husband, W. Couden Reynolds, died in 1953. She is survived by two sons, M. Charles Hurst, Rising Sun, and Gene A. Reynolds, Elkton; five grandchildren; five great-grandchildren; and four great-great-grandchildren. Services will be held at 2 p.m. Saturday, Jan. 11 at Hicks Home for Funerals, Bow & Stockton St., Elkton where friends may call one hour prior to the service. The Rev. Gary Moore of Elkton United Methodist Church will officiate. Burial will be in Elkton Cemetery. (Cecil Whig 1/9/1992) 9/29/1907-1/8/1992

BENJAMIN F. REYNOLDS: On the 11th inst. Near North East, Mr. Benjamin F. Reynolds, aged 68 years, three months and four years. (4/28/1860)

BENJAMIN (Capt.) F. REYNOLDS: a retired steamboat captain, died Sunday evening at his home in Chesapeake City, from cerebral hemorrhage. He was fifty-nine years of age, and is survived by his wife. The funeral was held Thursday with services at his late home at two o'clock. Interment at Bethel Cemetery. (Cecil Whig Friday 3/27/1931) 4/20/1871-3/22/1931

BENJAMIN FRANKLIN REYNOLDS: an aged and respected citizen of North East, died Tuesday morning at the home of his son, B. F. Reynolds, Jr., in that town, of the infirmities of age. Mr. Reynolds was seventy-nine years of age and is survived by six sons and two daughters. The funeral will be held Thursday afternoon, with services at the house at two o'clock. (4/7/1903)

BENJAMIN C REYNOLDS: a native of the Sixth District of Cecil County, and who for many years operated the grist mill and machine shops known as Reynolds' foundry, near Rising Sun, died on Tuesday at his home, near Oxford, aged about 75 years. He was a son of the late Haines Reynolds and a cousin of the late Ex-Sheriff Barclay Reynolds, of Cecil County. Granville Reynolds, of this county, is a brother. (3/17/1900) d-3/6/1900

BENJAMIN C REYNOLDS: died at his home in Oxford on Monday afternoon, March 12, in the 75th year of his

age. He had been ill for two weeks, death resulting from heart trouble. His parents were Jacob and Annie Moore Reynolds, who resided on the old homestead, near Rising Sun. Mr. Reynolds married three times. His first wife was Elizabeth Reynolds of Cecil County, the second and third were sisters, Mary and Annie Smedley of Lancaster county. The last wife, and three daughters by the first wife, survive. They are Mrs. Lewis Kirk, of Nottingham, Mrs. Israel H. Townsend and Mrs. Hughes Kirk, of East Nottingham. His funeral was held yesterday, interment at West Nottingham Friends' burying ground. (3/16/1900)

BERTHA LEE REYNOLDS: 92, of North East, died Thursday, Feb. 18, 1999, at Laurelwood Nursing Center. She was born on May 30, 1906, in Havre de Grace. Mrs. Reynolds was a homemaker. Mrs. Reynolds is survived by four sons, Fred Palmer and John Palmer, both of Charlestown, Richard Palmer of Elkton, and Jerry Palmer of North East; five daughters, Charlotte L. Filippone of Westerville, Ohio, Theresa Heath of Charlestown, and Verna McKinney, Marylee Owens and Selma Harvey, all of North East; and 31 grandchildren and numerous great-grandchildren. Her husband Drenerd M Reynolds died in 1972. Three children, Lewis Heverin, Drenerd Reynolds, and Charles "Bucky" Palmer, also died before her. Visitation will be Monday, from 10 to 11 a.m. at Crouch Funeral Home, 127 S. Main St., North East. The funeral will follow at 11 a.m. at the funeral home. Burial will be in Charlestown Cemetery. The family welcomes flowers; however, memorial contributions may be made to the American Cancer Society c/o Crouch Funeral Home, 127 S. Main St., North East 21901. (2/1999) (5/30/1906-2/18/1999)

BERTHA M. REYNOLDS: 55, Elkton, died Sunday, Jan. 29, in Union Hospital in Elkton following a long illness. She is survived by her husband, James H. Reynolds; one daughter, Mrs. Gloria Stover of Newark, Del.; two sons, Allen H. Reynolds and Larry R. Reynolds, both of Elkton; three sisters, Mrs. Marie Russell of Charlestown and Mrs. Helen M. Ruth and Mrs. Dorothy B. Mann, both of Elkton, and one grandchild. Funeral services will be held at 2 p.m., Wednesday, Feb. 1 in Gee Funeral Home in Elkton with the Rev. Charles E. Barton jr. of Elkton United Methodist Church officiating. Burial will be in Elkton Cemetery. (Cecil Whig 2/1/1978) 1922-1/29/1978

BESSIE OLENA REYNOLDS: 77, Rising Sun, died Sunday, Nov. 26. She is survived by two sons, Horace Reynolds and Paul Reynolds, both of Rising Sun; a sister, Margaret Reynolds of Elkton; four grandchildren and 12 great-grandchildren. Funeral services will be held today (Wednesday, Nov. 29) at 2 p.m. at Tyson Funeral Home. The Rev. Rex Hoffman of Pentecostal Church, Baltimore, will officiate. Burial will be in Brookview Cemetery, Rising Sun. (11/29/1972) (7/10/1895-11/26/1972)

BETTY JEAN REYNOLDS: 54 South Main St. North East, died at home Friday, Nov. 8, 1985, of an apparent heart attack. Mrs. Reynolds was born in Colorado Springs, Colo., and was a packager for 12 years at the Elkton Sparkler plant. She retired due to disability in 1980. She enjoyed crocheting as a hobby. She is survived by two sons, Michael Reynolds of Colora and Frank Carter of Elkton; a daughter, Linda Reynolds and a grandson. Services were held Monday, Nov. 11, in Crouch Funeral Home North East, by the Rev. Conrad Cohen, pastor of North East United Methodist Church. Burial was in the church's cemetery. (11/13/1985)

BETTY JEAN REYNOLDS: of Delta, Pa., died at her home Jan. 2. She was 60. Born Sept. 5, 1936, she was a daughter of the late Harry and Mabel Rhoades Wright and the companion of Everett L. Sharp. She had worked for the former Delta Dry Cleaners and Whiteford Packing Company in Whiteford. In addition to her companion, she is survived by a son, Jerry Lee Reynolds of Delta, Pa., six daughters, Kathy Bradley of West Virginia, Vickie Ann Reynolds, Diane L. Reynolds, Tammy J. Reynolds and Sandra L. Reynolds, all of Delta, Pa., and Peggy M. Reynolds of Pylesville, two brothers, Luther Wright and Marvin Wright, both of Delta, Pa., four sisters, Florence Heiner and Helen Barnett, both of Delta, Pa., Reba Booth of Gatchelville, Pa., and Dorothy Ware of West Virginia, 15 grandchildren and one great-grandson. Services were held Monday at Harkins Funeral Home in Delta, Pa., with Rev. Lawrence Eckstein officiating. Interment was in Salem Cemetery in Delta. (Aegis 1/8/1997) 9/5/1936-1/2/1997

miss berth a eva funk, 19 years old, daughter of mr. and mrs. jacob funk, 1121 north mount street, baltimore, dangerously ill with bronchial pneumonia, was married on her sick bed saturday afternoon last to mr. arthur j. minor, 22 years old and the son of mr. and mrs. george c. minor, 1928 harlem avenue. although so ill that she could scarcely make the response, the bride wore her trousseau dress and held in her hand a bunch of bride roses. the wedding had been arraigned to take place october

31st at the harlem avenue christain church. only the immediate families were present at the marriage. all realized the extreme illness of the bride. the groom is the brother of mrs. eli t. reynolds of this town and spent several days here this week. 10/5/1900

BLANCHE E. REYNOLDS: widow of **E.T. Reynolds**, formerly of Rising Sun, died on March 25 in Baltimore. Funeral services were held from Pickner's Funeral Home, Baltimore, on Wednesday at 11 A.M. with interment in **Brookview Cemetery**, Rising Sun, at 1:30 P.M. on Wednesday. (Pa. 3/30/1950) 1872-3/25/1950 "Eli Tucker Reynolds"

BLANCHE E. REYNOLDS: 76, wife of **Eli T. Reynolds**, died on March 25, in Baltimore. The Reynolds were formerly of Rising Sun. Funeral services were held from Tickner Funeral Home in Baltimore, on March 29. Interment was **Brookview cemetery**. (Pa. 3/30/1950) d-3/25/1950

BRENDA SUE REYNOLDS: U.S. Air Force Reserves of Camden, died Sunday, April 17, 2005 in her home surrounded by her family after a courageous battle with breast cancer. She was 50. She was born on May 19, 1954 in Elkton, Maryland. She graduated summa cum laude and valedictorian from Cecil Community College, North East, Maryland in 1982. She also graduated from Community College of the Air Force in 1985. Her studies included Transportation and Traffic Management and Education and Training. She received her BS in 1983 from Wilmington College in New Castle in Supervision and Management, graduating magna cum laude. She then graduated from Wilmington College in Wilmington in 1991 with a Masters degree in Human Resources Management and a Master in Human Resources Administration and once again graduated magna cum laude. She continued her education up through 2003 and received 60+ credits beyond the Masters Degree. While pursuing her education she was employed from 1978 to 1984 as a secretary/bookkeeper for Bohemia Manor High School in Chesapeake City, Maryland. From 1982 to 1984 she was an accounting instructor for Cecil Community College in North East, Maryland. Her present employments stemmed from 1984 to present as a Business Education Teacher for Cecil County Public Schools in Elkton, Maryland and also from 1979 to present as a Logistician for the United States Air Force Reserve for the Dover Air Force Base, Dover. She was proud to have been recognized as this year's Teacher of the Year. She entered the U.S. Air Force Reserves in 1979 as an enlisted member and received numerous accolades and recognition for job performance and contributions to the military. She was commissioned as a second lieutenant in September 1985 through the Air Force Reserve Deserving Airman Commissioning Program. She served her entire career with the 46th Aerial Port Squadron at Dover Air Force Base, Dover, Delaware. She was appointed as squadron commander in July 1997 and served as squadron commander until her death. Colonel Reynolds received the following recognition 14th Air Force, Air Force Reserve and Air Force Outstanding Air Reserve Component Transportation Officer of the Year for 1989; Air Reserve Component Transportation Company Grade Officer of the Year 1992; Distinguished Graduate of the Intermediate Wartime Contingency Course; 22nd Air Force and Air Force Reserve Command Field Grade Transportation Officer of the Year for 1999. Her squadron, 46th Aerial Port Squadron, was selected as 22nd Air Force Outstanding Aerial Port for 2002. Her extracurricular activities included Class Advisor (Freshman, Sophomore, Junior), Future Business Leaders of America Advisor, Cheerleading Coach, Girls' Track Coach, Yearbook Advisor, and Service Learning Building Coordinator. Her professional memberships included Cecil County Classroom Teachers Association, Maryland State Teachers Association, National Education Association, Veterans of Foreign Wars (Life Member), American Legion, Reserve Officers Association (Life Member), Maryland Business Education Association and Future Business Leaders of America. Her community activities included Cecil County School Employees Federal Credit Union Board of Directors (2000), Cecil County Classroom Teachers Association Treasurer (1986), Delaware Committee of Employer Support of Guard and Reserve. Her hobbies included reading, traveling, and bargain shopping. She is survived by her husband of 14 years John T. Pender, her father Ralph C. Reynolds of Milford; her mother Shirley A. Smith of Newark; a daughter Tammi L. Kwasnik and son-in-law Christopher of Elkton, MD, stepchildren Brian and Jessica Pender of North Carolina; two sisters Mona L. Dellinger of Elkton, MD and Christena A. Muxo of Middletown and grandchildren Danielle Vermeersch and Christopher S. Kwasnik both of Elkton, MD. Services will be 12:00 noon Tuesday in the Trinity Wesleyan Church, 1564 S. State Street, Dover. Burial with full military honors will follow in the Delaware Veterans Memorial Cemetery, 100 Patriots Way, Millsboro. In lieu of flowers, the family requests memorial contributions in Brenda's memory to Trinity Wesleyan Church, 1564 S. State Street, Dover, DE 19901. Arrangements are by Pippin Funeral Home, Wyoming. (04/17/05)

CALEB REYNOLDS: At his residence, South Milford, in this county, on Sunday last, Mr. Cabel Reynolds, in

the 58th year of his age. (8/30/1862)

CARD OF THANKS: I wish to express our thanks and appreciation to all those who contributed flowers and to those for the use of cars in our recent bereavement in the death of our loving wife and mother. Wallace W Reynolds and children. (Cecil Whig Firday, 12/28/1934)

CARD OF THANKS: I wish to thank my many friends for their kindness and flowers during my recent bereavement, in the death of my husband. Mrs. Andrew Reynolds. (11/30/1934)

CARD OF THANKS: We wish to thank all friends and neighbors who were very kind to offer their cars to use in the sudden death of our son and loved one, Clarence I. Reynolds, also for the sympathy and service which were given. Mr. and Mrs. Wallace Reynolds, Perryville, Md. (Cecil Whig Thurs. 7/27/1944)

CARD OF THANKS: We wish to thank our relatives and friends for sympathy shown, floral tributes and use of automobiles in our recent bereavement in the death of husband and father, Sylvester S Reynolds. Mrs. Catharine Reynolds and children. (12/5/1940)

CARD OF THANKS: We wish to thank sincerely all those who assisted us in any way during our bereavement in the death of our mother, Ella L. Reynolds, thanking especially those who furnished automobiles for the funeral and those who with floral tributes extended to us their sympathy. Mr. and Mrs. Raymond B. Reynolds

CAROLINE C. REYNOLDS: widow of **John A. Reynolds**, a former prominent merchant of Middletown, died at the home for Aged Women, in Wilmington, on Thursday, aged 82 years. Her funeral was held yesterday with interment in **Forest Cemetery, Middletown**. (Cecil Whig Sat. 2/10/1912)

CATHERINE C. "KATE" REYNOLDS: Age 86, of Wilmington, DE, died at her residence on Tuesday, October 10, 2000. Mrs. Reynolds worked for New Castle County for 22 years, retiring in 1975 as an Assessment Division Clerk. Prior to her employment for the County, Mrs. Reynolds worked for McCready the Florist in Wilmington. She was a member of St. Elizabeth's Church and Senior Group. She was an avid reader and traveler. She was predeceased by her husband, **Joseph E. Reynolds**, in 1955. Mrs. Reynolds is survived by her daughter Kathleen M. Reynolds, with whom she lived; a sister, Marie Burns of Browntown; and several niece and nephews. Mass of Christian Burial will be held on Friday, October 13, 2000 at 1 p.m. at St. Elizabeth's Church, Cedar and Clayton St., Wilmington, where friends may call after 12 noon. Interment will be at **Cathedral Cemetery, Wilmington**. In lieu of flowers, the family suggests contributions to St. Elizabeth's building fund, 809 S. Broom St., Wilmington, de 19805. Arrangements by Mealey funeral homes. [Published 10/11/2000) d-10/10/2000

CATHERINE C. REYNOLDS: "Kitty" 91, of Blue Ball, died Tuesday, May 19, 1998 at home. She was born August 28, 1906 in Annapolis. Mrs. Reynolds was a home-maker and a member of the Women's Club of Cecil County. She also was a member of Rock Presbyterian Church in Fair Hill, the Historical Society of Cecil County, Cross Country Garden Club, and Cecil Community College Foundation Board. Mrs. Reynolds was a former member of the State Democratic Central Committee, the Baltimore Symphony Orchestra Committee for Cecil County, and the Christian Women's Club. She is survived by her husband of 61 years, **Thomas H. Reynolds** at home; three daughters, Barbara Shallcross of Rising Sun, Betty Christy of Sparks, Nev., and Connie Reynolds of Crofton; two sisters, Helen Heise of Annapolis and Agnes Kitch of Southern Pines, N.C., and four grandchildren and 10 great-grandchildren. Visitation is from 10:30 to 11 a.m. on Friday at Rock Presbyterian Church. The funeral will follow at 11 a.m., with the Rev. Allen B. Yuninger officiating. Burial will be in **Rosebank Cemetery** in Calvert. In lieu of flowers, memorial contributions may be made to the Memorial Fund of Rock Presbyterian Church, 3301 Singerly Rd., Elkton MD 21921. Arrangements handle by Hicks Home for Funerals, 103 W. Stockton St., Elkton. (5/1998 Cecil Whig) (8/28/1906-5/19/1998)

CATHERINE E. ALEXANDER: widow of the late **William H. Alexander**, died Saturday week at the home of her son-in-law, Andrew Meekins, in North East, aged 70 years. Several weeks ago she fell and fractured her arm and the shock ahsioned her death. She is survived by four sons and five daughters. (Cecil Democrat 12/8/1917)

CATHERINE L (CATS) REYNOLDS DEVINE: 81, of Chesapeake City, formerly of Elkton, died Tuesday, Sept. 21, 1999 at home. She was born Oct. 5, 1917, in Perryville. Ms. Devine worked for R.M.R. Corporation for 27 years as a final inspector. She is survived by a great niece-in-law with whom she lived with, Robin

Ward of Chesapeake City; and nephews and nieces. Her twin sister Elizabeth Ward died before her. Visitation is scheduled for Saturday after 10 a.m. at Gee Funeral Home, 259 E. Main St. Elkton. The funeral is set for Saturday at 11 a.m. at the funeral Shitama officiating. Burial will be in **North East Methodist Cemetery**, North East. Memorial contribution may be made to Northern Chesapeake Hospice c/o Gee Funeral Home, 259 E. Main St. Elkton Md. 21921. (9/23/1999) 10/5/1917-9/21/1999

CATHY WILSON REYNOLDS: Mrs. C. W. Reynolds, wife of Mr. **William M. Reynolds** of Oxford, Pa. died at her home in that town, on Monday last in her thirty first year. Mrs. Reynolds was a daughter of our esteemed fellow counties Mr. **John P. Wilson** of Sylmar, President of the Cecil Farmers Club. Mrs. Reynolds was a young wife and mother, leaving two children, a mysterious providence vouch-safing her a short married life of only about three years. Her marriage with Mr. Reynolds was the occasion of a large and happy assemblage of friends under the parental roof, the ceremony being celebrated by the Rev. I.L. Wood pastor of the Elkton M.E. Church, who while on the Zion Cirenit, had formed a strong personal attachment to Mr. Wilson and his family. Mrs. Reynolds's funeral took place yesterday from her late home, her body being held in **Rosebank Cemetery** at Calvert. The Editor of the Whig tenders Mr. and Mrs. Wilson his sincerest sympathy, in their unexpected and painful bereavement. (Sat. 3/14/1896 Cecil Whig) 1/1/1866-3/9/1896

CECIL M. REYNOLDS: died at the home of his daughter, Mrs. **Frances Gillen**, Bridgeport, Pa., of a cerebral hemorrhage Sunday morning, Feb. 1, 1948. The deceased was a native of Cecil County, having gone to live with his daughter in October. He was in his 79th year. The following children survive him. Misses Elsie and Eva Gillen of Bridgeport, Pa., Vera Goodman, Myrtle Creek, Oregon, Dorothy Kearney, Chester, Pa., Edna Pyle, of Thornto, Pa., Leslie Reynolds, Penns Grove, N.J. four grandchildren and one brother. (Cecil Whig Thurs. 2/5/1948) 2/19/1869-2/1/1948, **Brookview**

CHALMERS CARTER REYNOLDS: a native of Rising Sun, Maryland, died at his home in Wilmington, Delaware, on June 11, 1965, aged 81 years. He went to Wilmington in 1918 to supervise construction of the Philadelphia Pike, and served in the State Highway Department until his retirement in 1949. In September 1923 he was selected to be the first Superintendent of the State Highway Police, a post which he held for fifteen years. He was survived by his widow, Mrs. **Helen J. Reynolds**; one brother, Aaron L., of Elkton, and by one nephew, Capt. George Proctor, of the U. S. Army in Korea. Interment was in **Riverview cemetery**. (1965) d-6/11/1965

CHARLES A JACKSON: former mill owner a suicide, the body of Charles a. Jackson was found late Tuesday afternoon near Shuck's corner, in an automobile, by Herbert c. Pennington, operator of prospect mills. Dr. Gerald palmer, county medical examiner was called and pronounced death due to a self-inflicted wound by the use of a shotgun. He is survived by his wife, **Laura Jackson**, his mother, Mrs. **Harriett Jackson**, a daughter Mrs. **Ruth Reynolds**, and a son Gifford who is in the service, stationed in California. 1/19/1951

CHARLES E REYNOLDS: son of **Jacob Reynolds**, died at his residence near the Cecil Paper Mill on Sunday night, after a long illness from consumption. The funeral services were held on Thursday morning at 10 o'clock. Interment in **West Nottingham Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Sat. 5/7/1892)

CHARLES "Taylor" REYNOLDS: son of Ex-Sheriff **Barclay Reynolds**, of Rising Sun, died at his home, in Wilmington, Del., on Sunday, after a lingering illness, aged 41 years. The deceased was connected with the Delaware Hardware Company. A widow survives him. The funeral took place on Wednesday. (3/11/1899)

CHARLES ALVIN REYNOLDS: 65, Port Deposit, died after a long illness in the Eastern Shore Hospital, Cambridge, on Tuesday, Oct. 26, 1982. He is survived by his mother, **Edith M. Reynolds** of Elkton; four brothers, George E. Reynolds of Port Deposit; Woodrow C. Reynolds of Jessup, Md.; Floyd A. Reynolds of Middle River, Md. And Francis B. Reynolds of Port Deposit. Services were held in McMullen Funeral Home on Thursday, Oct. 28, 1982. Rev. James Whitley of Grace Baptist Church, Port Deposit, officiated. Burial was in **West Nottingham Cemetery**, Colora. (Cecil Whig 11/3/1982) 5/21/1917-10/26/1982

CHARLES Russell REYNOLDS: Of North East, aged fifty-eight years, night track walker on the Pennsylvania Railroad, died on December 9. He was struck in the side by a big lump of coal recently from a passing train, which is thought hastened his death. He was a son of the late **Levi Reynolds**, and is survived by his wife, two sons and a daughter. (12/23/1925)

CHARLES L REYNOLDS: 74, of Elkton, died Wednesday June 12, 1996 of heart failure, at home. He was born in Sylmar Pa. On December 11, 1921. Mr. Reynolds was retired as an oil burner mechanic with the

Cecil County Board of Education; prior to that he was employed with American Home and Hardware in Elkton. He was an U.S. Army Veteran of World War 11. He was a member of Immaculate Conception Church, Elkton, a life member of Knights of Columbus Bishop Becker Council, Elkton and member of the American Legion Cecil Post #15, Elkton. He enjoyed traveling and was an avid Baltimore Oriole's fan. Mr. Reynolds is survived by his wife of 47 years, **Helen H Reynolds**; sons, Lawrence N., Herbert J. of Pompano Beach, Fla., Kevin of Elkton and Michael D. of Dania, Fla.; and three grandchildren. Visitation will be Saturday, June 15, from 8:30 to 9:45 a.m. at Hicks Home for Funerals, 103 W. Stockton St., Elkton. A Mass of Christian Burial will be offered Saturday, June 15, at 10 a.m. at the Immaculate Conception Church with Father Dan McGlynn officiating. Burial will be in **Brookview Cemetery** in Rising Sun. In lieu of flowers, expressions of sympathy may be made to the Immaculate Conception Church, Box 345, Elkton, MD 21922, or the American Cancer Society, Cecil County Unit, Box 665, Elkton, Md. 21922. (6/14/1996) (12/11/1921-6/12/1996)

CHARLES MACMULLEN REYNOLDS: Drowned In North East River, Diving from a yacht, Charles M. Reynolds, Kennett Square, drowned in the North East river on Sunday. Reynolds rose to the surface after he dived in the water and then sank. The body was recovered in four hours. Coroner R. C. Dodson deemed an inquest unnecessary. (Cecil Whig Friday 7/1/1938) d-6/26/1938

CHARLES Edward REYNOLDS: the three-year-old son of Mr. and Mrs. **Andrew Reynolds**, of North East, died on Wednesday, of muscular rheumatism. (12/31/1898) (Chas. Ernest d-12/21/1898)

CHARLES RICHARD REYNOLDS: Age 90, of Elkton, Maryland and Everglades City, Florida, formerly of North East, Maryland, died Saturday, January 19, 2002 at Union Hospital of Cecil County, Elkton, Maryland. Born in North East, Maryland on May 3, 1911, he was the son of the late **James Duffy Reynolds and Elizabeth C. Ferguson Reynolds**. He has lived in Cecil County, Maryland for many years. Mr. Reynolds was the owner and operator of the Home Grocer of North East, Maryland, produce manager for the A&P, a butcher for Perry Point V.A. Medical Center, Perry Point, Maryland, and Perkins Store in North East. He also worked at Weaver's Liquors in Elkton, Maryland. He served in the U.S. Navy during World War 11. Mr. Reynolds was a former member of the North East Lions Club, and a member of the North East United Methodist church, where he served as choir director for many years. He was the oldest living member of the North East Volunteer Fire Department, where he served as director of the band. He was a member and past president of the Everglades City Fire Department. He was a member of the Everglades Community Church where he served as the choir director. He was also the manger for Susquehanna League North East Team; and a member of Harmony Lodge #53 A.F. & A.M., Port Deposit, Maryland. Mr. Reynolds enjoyed Florida fishing. Mr. Reynolds is survived by his wife of 68 years, **Della L. Reynolds**; siblings, Rachel Alexander, Frank Reynolds, Elmer Reynolds, and Delores Letts, all of North East, Maryland; and several nieces and nephews. Family and friends may call Tuesday, January 22, 2002, from 6:00 until 8:00 PM, at Crouch Funeral Home, 127 South Main Street, North East, Maryland. Funeral services will be held Wednesday, January 23, 2002, 2:00 PM, at the funeral home. The Rev. Boyd B. Etter of the North East United Methodist Church, North East, Maryland and Rev. James R. Moyers of the Elkton Church of the Nazarene, Elkton, Maryland will officiate. Interment will be in **North East Methodist Cemetery**, North East, Maryland, with full Military Honors by the American Legion Mason-Dixon Post 194, Rising Sun, Maryland. Those who wish to send flowers are welcomed, or memorial contributions may be made to the North East Volunteer Fire Department in care of Crouch Funeral Home, 127 South Main Street, North East, Maryland 21901. (1/21/2002) 5/3/1911-1/19/2002

CHARLES W. BROWN: 57, North East, died Sunday, Sept. 25, in Veterans Administration Hospital at Perry Point. Mr. Brown had retired six months ago from Aberdeen Proving Ground after more than 20 years as a civilian gunner. He had also been employed by the State Department of Forests and Parks and had been a rural mail carrier in the North East area. Mr. Brown was a U.S. Army veteran of World War 11, a member of American Legion Post 15 of Elkton, Veteran of Foreign Wars Post 6027 of North East, and North East Fire Company where he had served as chief and was a member of the board of directors. He was a member of Red Men Shawenah Lodge 105 of North East and of the Air Force Association. Surviving are his widow, Mrs. Mary B. Brown, one daughter, Miss Mary Alice Brown, at home, one brother, Earl F. Brown of Baltimore, and one sister, Mrs. Helen R. Gibson of Carpenter's Point. Funeral services were held Saturday, Sept. 28, in Grant Funeral Home at Rising Sun with the Rev. Charles H. Poukish of North East United Methodist Church, officiating. Burial was in North East Cemetery. (Cecil Whig 10/3/1973) (Mother is a Reynolds)

CHARLES W. REYNOLDS, SR. Of Worton, MD died Tuesday, January 23, 2001 at the Kent and Queen Anne's Hospital. He was 76. Born March 2, 1924 in Somerset County, MD, he was the son of the late **James Walter and Mattie Hatten Muterstow Reynolds**. In his adolescent years, Mr. Reynolds worked on the family farm and later developed an interest in automobiles. He married **Sylvia Edith Higgins February 9, 1946**. Mr.

Reynolds worked as an automobile mechanic for many area businesses including Osmond's Pontiac, Coopers, and Genos, from which he retired in 1986. Mr. Reynolds, during his career as an automobile mechanic, participated in erecting Kent County High School. He was known for helping neighbors and friends on their vehicles and with their lawn care. He enjoyed playing cards and fishing. In addition to his wife of 54 years, he is survived by 5 sons, Charles W. Reynolds, Jr. of Kennedyville, MD, James R. Reynolds, Sr. of Sassafras, MD, David Michael Reynolds of Wilmington, DE, Richard Bruce Reynolds of Millington, MD and Randy Lee Reynolds, Sr. of Kennedyville, MD; 2 daughters, Jo Ann Baker of Norfolk, VA and Barbara Jean Miller of Chestertown, MD; 2 sisters, Elma Currie of Deltona, FL and Ruth Brittingham of Westover, MD; 1 brother, Donald Reynolds of Starr, MD; along with 9 grandchildren and 8 great grandchildren. A funeral service will be held on Saturday, January 27, 2001 at 12 noon at the Fellows, Helfenbein & Newnam Funeral Home, 130 Speer Rd., Chestertown, MD, where relatives and friends may call 11-12 noon. Interment will be in the Chester Cemetery. In lieu of flowers, contributions may be made to the American Kidney Foundation, 611 Executive Blvd., Suite 1010, Rockville, MD 20852. Arrangements by fellows, helfenbein and newnam funeral home Chestertown, MD published 01/26/2001] 3/12/1924-1/23/2001

CHRISTINE ELIZABETH REYNOLDS: On July 3, 2004 Christine Elizabeth Reynolds (nee Lowe); beloved wife Rev. Clayton Reynolds; devoted mother of the late Betty Croomes, Brenda Griffin, Kenneth, Ronald, David and Timmy Reynolds, Deborah Hillenbrand, Phillip Reynolds and Kimberly Ralston. Also survived by 25 grandchildren and three great grandchildren. Friends may call at the family owned Bruzdinski Funeral Home, P.A., 1407 Old Eastern Avenue, Essex at Rt. 702 (beltway exit 36), on Monday from 3 to 5 and 7 to 9 P.M. Funeral Services on Tuesday at 11 A.M. in Full Gospel Temple. Interment Oak Lawn Cemetery. (Baltimore Sun on 7/4/2004.)

CLARA "Baxter?" REYNOLDS: 59, of Colora, died Saturday, May 5, 1979, in Walter Reed Army Hospital, Washington, D.C. Funeral services were held at 2 p.m. Tuesday, May 8, in McMullen Funeral Home, Rising Sun. The Rev. James Burcham, pastor, Perryville Baptist Church, officiated. Mrs. Reynolds is survived by her husband, Robert G. Reynolds, also of Colora, a daughter, Shirley Beeson of New Castle, Del., four brothers, William Baxter of Philadelphia, Charles Baxter, and Jacob Baxter, both of Coatesville, Pa., Elmer Baxter of Lancaster, Pa., three sisters, Alberta Lightcap of Downingtown, Pa., Fannie Keck of Coatesville, Pa., and Helen Miller of New Jersey. Burial was in West Nottingham Cemetery, Colora. (Cecil Whig 5/9/1979) 3/28/1920-5/5/1979

CLARA ELEANOR UNRUH REYNOLDS Age 96 passed away on Saturday, May 26 in Kent General Hospital, Dover. Mrs. Reynolds was a lifelong resident of Townsend, DE. She graduated from Middletown High School and the University of Delaware, where she received her degree in Education. She retired from the Appoquinimink School District after 42 years as an educator. After her retirement she traveled extensively throughout the world and hosted numerous foreign visitors in her home. Mrs. Reynolds was a member of Immanuel United Methodist Church in Townsend where she served on the board of Trustees, sang in the choir, and volunteered with the 3 M's organization. She was very active in Republican politics in DE. She was a past member of the Delaware State Republican Committee, Vice-Chairman of the 28th Republican District, Vice-Chairman of Delaware Federation of Republican Women's Building Fund, Inc., former secretary of Lower New Castle County Republican Women's Club, and she had served as a delegate to the Republican National Convention. Mrs. Reynolds was also a member of the Townsend Women's Club, the Odessa Women's Club, Vice-Chairman of the Restoration Board of Old Methodist Church in Odessa, and a member of the Stockley Center Auxiliary in Georgetown. She was preceded in death by her husband, Randolph Pratt Reynolds in 1955. She is survived by her son, Randolph Pratt "Barney" Reynolds, Jr. and daughter-in-law, Ruth Johnson Reynolds both of Townsend; 1 grandson, Randolph James Reynolds and his wife, Christine, of Milford and 1 great granddaughter, Lindsey Ann Reynolds. A Funeral Service will be held on Wed., May 30 at 2 p.m. in the Immanuel United Methodist Church, Main St., Townsend, where friends may call 1 hour before the service. Burial will be in the Townsend cemetery. In lieu of flowers, the family suggests contributions to Immanuel united Methodist church or the mot senior center arrangements by Daniel's & Hutchinson funeral home, Townsend [published 05/28/2001] d-5/26/2001

CARRIE MCCALL: aged 65 years widow of Lewis McCall, died of prolonged illness at her home near North East, on last Friday night. Three sons, Walter, John and William, and three daughters, Reba, Florence, wife of Walter Hines, and Margaret, wife of Aldridge Husfelt, residing in or near North East, survive her.. Her funeral was held on Wednesday, with interment in M. E. Cemetery, at North East. (Cecil Whig Sat. 1/5/1929)

CLARENCE E. "HAWKIE" REYNOLDS: 2414 Confederate Drive, Wilmington, N.C. died Friday, Nov. 4, 1988 in New Hanover Memorial Hospital of cancer. He was 69. Born in Baltimore, Md. On April 28, 1919, Mr.

Reynolds resided in Chesapeake City during his childhood. He was an Army veteran of World War 11, and was employed as a millwright at Phoenix Steel, Phoenix, Pa. He was a member of Masonic Lodge No. 75 F.M. & A.M. Phoenixville and Winter Haven Presbyterian Church. Son of the late **Clarence T. and Nelda Schreiber Reynolds**, he is survived by his wife, **Trammell Smith Reynolds**, Wilmington, N.C.; one brother, John F. Reynolds, Chesapeake City and one sister, May Wallace, Odessa, Del. Services were held on Monday, Nov. 7, in the Mausoleum Chapel at **Greenlawn Memorial Park**. In Lieu of flowers the family suggests contributions be made to Johns Hopkins University. (Cecil Whig 11/12/1988) 4/28/1920-11/4/1988

CLARENCE IRVING REYNOLDS: 4 1/2 years old, son of Mr. and Mrs. **Wallace Reynolds** was accidentally drowned near his home in Perryville last Saturday noon. Burial service were held from his home on Tuesday afternoon, with Rev. H. N. Bailey officiating. Interment in the **North East Methodist Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Thursday 7/13/1944) 11/2/1939-7/8/1944

CLARENCE Stump REYNOLDS: the six months old son of **W. D. Reynolds**, died at Principio Furnace, Tuesday of last week, of cholera infantum. Interment Thursday at the North East M. E. Cemetery. (1/25/1900)

CLARENCE IRVING REYNOLDS: Drowned In River: Clarence Irving Reynolds, four and one-half-year-old son of Mr. and Mrs. **Wallace Reynolds**, was accidentally drowned near his home in Perryville Saturday, July 8. (The Midland Journal, Friday 7/21/1944) 11/2/1939-7/8/1944

CLARENCE T. (HAWKIE) REYNOLDS: 860 Middle Street Chesapeake City, died at the Delaware Division of the Wilmington Medical Center Tuesday, Jan. 22, 1980 after a short illness. He was 79. Mr. Reynolds worked for the U.S.Army Corps of Engineers in Chesapeake City for 17 years before a disability retirement in 1942. He was born in Chesapeake City and was a lifetime resident of Cecil County. He is survived by three sons, Clarence E. Reynolds, Phoenixville, Pa.; Leroy C. Reynolds and John F. Reynolds, both of Chesapeake City; one daughter, May Wallace of Odessa, Del.; two sisters, Ruby Tolson of Elkton and Margaret Whitlock, Jacksonville, Fla.; nine grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. His wife **Nelda W. Reynolds** died in 1960. Services were held Friday, Jan. 25 at Gee Funeral Home, 314 Cecil Street, and Chesapeake City. The Rev. Frank O. Baynard of the Trinity United Methodist Church officiated. Burial was at the **Bethel Cemetery**, Chesapeake City. (1/30/1980) (2/10/1900-1/22/1980)

CLIFFORD REYNOLDS: aged 31 years, oldest son of **Tyson I. and Sarah Reynolds**, of the Rock Springs section, died at his home on Monday, from paralysis, resulting from a fall of 25 feet from an apple tree, about four months ago. His parents and several brothers and sisters survive him. His funeral was held on Thursday, with services in **Little Brittain** Presbyterian Church. (Cecil Whig Sat. 1/21/1911) abt. 1880-1/16/1911

CLINTON REYNOLDS: died at the home of his mother, Mrs. Eliza Reynolds, near Rock Springs, on June 17th, 1910, aged 54 years. Interment in little Britain. Three children survive.(6/24/1910)

CLIFFORD REYNOLDS: son of Tyson I. Reynolds, died Monday of last week at his home near Rock Springs, aged thirty-one years. Nearly four months ago he fell from an apple tree and paralysis resulted which caused his death. (128/1911)

CLOWES FLOYD REYNOLDS: On July 18, 1965, in Annapolis, Mr. Clowes Floyd (Pop), age ? years, beloved husband of **Mar? H. Reynolds**, of South River Pa? Edgewater, Md. Funeral on Wednesday, July ? at 2 P.M., from the Taylor Funeral Chapel, 147 Gloucester street, Annapolis, Md. Interment in **Hillcrest Cemetery**, Annapolis, Md. (The Sun 7/18/1965) d-7/18/1965

CONRAD S. REYNOLDS DR.: a well-known physician of Kennett Square, Pa., died at the German Hospital, Philadelphia, Friday of last week, of a complication of disease, aged 59 years. Dr. Reynolds was a son of the late **Otho and Margaret Reynolds**, of Cecil County. A widow, formerly **Miss Clara Radcliffe**, of Minneapolis, and two sons survive. Granville Reynolds and Mrs. Celia Windle, of Kennett Square, are a brother and sister of the deceased. The funeral was held Monday with services at his late home and interment at **Union Hill Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig 1/29/1916)

CORBETT COLUMBUS REYNOLDS: 50, North East, died Monday, June 16, 1980 at Harford Memorial Hospital, Havre de Grace. Funeral services are scheduled for today (Wednesday, June 18) at 2 p.m. at the First Baptist Church of North East with the Rev. Elwood Ulmer, pastor, officiating. Burial will be in the **North East Methodist Cemetery**. Mr. Reynolds is survived by his wife, Mrs. **Bessie M. Reynolds**, of North East; three daughters, Wanda Ulmer of Elkton, Wilma Jean Ikner of Althens, Texas, and Sandra Reynolds of North East;

a son, Tony Reynolds of North East; a sister, Nina Jean Hill of Port Deposit; and four half-brothers, Lewis Reynolds, Charles Reynolds, Henry Reynolds and Hugh Reynolds, all of Leesburg, Va. Mr. Reynolds lived in Cecil County for over 30 years. He was a carpenter, employed for the past 10 years at the Veterans Administration Medical Center, Perry Point, in the services engineering division. He was a U.S. Army veteran and served during the Korean War. He was a member of the Disabled American Veterans. Funeral arrangement were handled by the Crouch Funeral Home. (Cecil Whig 1980) 1930-6/16/1980

CURTIS S. REYNOLDS: 73, husband of Nettie McVey Reynolds of rising sun, died at his home, Nov. 15th. Besides his wife, he is survived by 2 daughters, Mrs. Harry Gifford of Elkton, and Mrs. Floyd Gamble of rising sun. Funeral services were held November. 18th from the reed funeral home in rising sun. Interment was in Brookview cemetery in rising sun. 11/22/1961

CYRUS REYNOLDS: an aged farmer residing two miles north of Rising Sun, died at his home on Sunday morning after an illness from pneumonia, He was 67 years of age. The funeral took place on Wednesday, the interment being at **West Nottingham Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Sat. 2/19/1898) abt. 1831-2/13/1898

DANIEL RAY REYNOLDS: 42, of Rising Sun, MD, passed away Sunday April 6, 2008 at Christiana Hospital after a brief illness. Mr. Reynolds was born on October 18, 1965, the son of the late Levi Reynolds and Virginia Founds Jones. He was a plumber by trade and was an avid NASCAR fan and enjoyed the outdoors. Dan was also a talented woodworker. His many friends will miss his smiling face and sense of humor. He is survived by his sister Sherry Reynolds Perez of Newark, DE; his son Andrew and daughter Ashley Reynolds of Newark; nephews Justin and Joshua Perez of Newark; grandmother Lydia Founds of Rising Sun and his aunt Jill Founds of Rising Sun; and his fiancé Rita Harrison and her son Jesse of North East. A memorial service will be held at 11:00 am on Saturday, April 12, 2008, at Rosebank United Methodist Church. Burial will be private at a later date. In lieu of flowers, memorial contributions may be made to Rosebank United Methodist Church or the American Leukemia Society c/o R.T. Foard Funeral Home, P.A., PO Box 248, 111 S. Queen St., Rising Sun, MD 21911. (Cecil Whig Wed. 4/9/2008)

DAVID ANTHONY REYNOLDS: of Rehoboth Beach passed away while engaging in his favorite past time off the shores of Ocean City, New Jersey on Sunday, April 20, 2003. He was 25. He graduated from the University of Delaware in 2000 where he received a degree in physical education studies. He was employed by Wesley College, Dover, as head men's lacrosse coach and previously taught at St. Mark's High School, Wilmington, where he coached wrestling and was named Delaware State lacrosse coach of the year in 2002 after taking the Spartans to the Delaware State finals. Dave began his athletic career at Caesar Rodney High School where he was an All-State football, All-State wrestling, and All-American lacrosse player. Dave has been a member of the Rehoboth Beach Patrol since 1996 and was named the 2002 Rehoboth Beach lifeguard of the year. Dave lived life to the fullest with a passion for his family and friends. He has touched many lives and will never be forgotten, as he was a wonderful and loving husband, son, brother, friend, and colleague. Dave is survived by his wife, Jenny; parents Jim and Jo Ann Reynolds of Dover, brothers Michael, Doug, Matt, and Mark; sister-in-law Misty; god son Zackary; niece Baylee; maternal grandmother Anna Maria Rohloff; and paternal grandparents Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Reynolds. A memorial service to celebrate his life will be held 1:00 p.m. Thursday, April 24, 2003, on the beach at the Rehoboth Beach Patrol Headquarters, Baltimore Avenue, Rehoboth Beach where the family will receive friends from 11:00 a.m. until service time. In lieu of flowers, donations may be made to either Rehoboth Beach Patrol Donation Fund in Memory of David Reynolds, Attention Beach Patrol, 229 Rehoboth Avenue, P.O. Box C, Rehoboth Beach, DE 19971 or The Dave Reynolds Lacrosse Fund at Wesley College, President's Office, 120 North State Street, Dover, De 19901

DAVID REYNOLDS: aged 83 years, died near Deep Run. (1/3/1890)

DAVID REYNOLDS: who died at his home near Prospect, Harford County, last week aged 84 years, was a native of Cecil County where he resided until about thirty years ago. He was a widower and leaves three sons and a daughter. (Cecil Whig Sat. 10/5/1889) abt. 1805-1889

DENNIS EDWARD REYNOLDS JR: A three year old boy visiting with his grandparents drowned about 2:30 p.m. Friday at Harbour North Marina south of Chesapeake City. The victim, Dennis Edward Reynolds Jr., was playing in the water with other children when they suddenly realized he was missing, according to Cecil County Sheriff John F. (Jack) DeWitt. The child's body was found floating nearby by his grandfather, Douglas C. Archer of near North East. DeWitt said Archer began mouth-to-mouth resuscitation while someone else called for an ambulance from Chesapeake City. When ambulance personnel arrived shortly after the call for

help, DeWitt said, rescue volunteers began cardiopulmonary resuscitation immediately and continued until the ambulance arrived at Union Hospital in Elkton. Elkton police and state police stood by at major intersections to hold traffic as the ambulance proceeded to the hospital, but efforts to revive the boy were in vain. Sheriff DeWitt said Archer had been working nearby and the children were playing at the edge of the water. The water is not very deep there, he said, speculating that the child probably stepped in a hole and panicked. (Cecil Whig, Wed. 9/3/1975)

DELLA LEE REYNOLDS: 94, of North East, MD, and wintered in Everglades City, FL, died Tuesday, August 2, 2005, in the Calvert Manor Healthcare Center, Rising Sun, MD. Born in Calvert, MD, on November 8, 1910, she was the daughter of the late **Cloud and Flora May (Mason) England**. Mrs. Reynolds was a member of the North East United Methodist Church and the Everglades City Community Church. For many years she sang alto in the church choir that was directed by her husband, Charles. She also typed the church bulletins for many years without one mistake. One of her greatest joys was to knit and crochet for her family members. Everyone loved to receive one of her beautiful sweaters, afghans, or slippers. Aunt Della also enjoyed fishing in Florida, sunbathing and working in her yard. In addition to her parents, Mrs. Reynolds was preceded in death by her husband, **Charles R. Reynolds**; her twin sister, Ella Levredge; and her sister, Frances Lilley. She is survived by her loving, devoted niece, Fay Weaver, who cared for her in the past several years. She is also survived by many nieces, nephews and great-nieces and nephews. Aunt Della was thankful for the kind and loving care received from all the staff at Calvert Manor Healthcare Center. Funeral services will be held 10:00 AM, Saturday, August 6, 2005, at the Crouch Funeral Home, 127 South Main Street, North East, MD. There will be a viewing on Friday, August 5, 2005, at the funeral home from 6:00 until 8:00 PM. Rev. Donald Alford of the Union United Methodist Church will officiate. Interment will be in the **North East Methodist Cemetery**. Those who wish, may send flowers or contributions may be made to the Union United Methodist Church, PO Box 176, Childs, MD or the Calvert Manor Healthcare Nursing Scholarship Fund, 1881 Telegraph Road, Rising Sun, MD 21911.

DIANA REYNOLDS: Graveside funeral services for Mrs. Diana Reynolds, whose death on February 16 was reported last week, were held Saturday morning, February 22, at 11 o'clock at the **Rock Run Cemetery**. Rev. Walter H. Bell, rector of Holy Trinity Episcopal Church, Churchville, officiated, and pallbearers were Messrs. Kenneth Reynolds, Frank Cassell, Bert Ways and Herbert Colburn. The deceased was 82 years of age and a former resident of Harford County. Besides her husband, Mr. **David Raymond Reynolds**, she is survived by a daughter, Mrs. Thomas Powers and two grandsons, of Plainfield, N. J., a sister and a nephew. (Aegis 2/27/1958) abt. 1876-2/16/1958

DORA MACKIE REYNOLDS: wife of County Commissioner **Reuben Reynolds**, died at her home in the Fourth district Wednesday evening after an illness of about one year. Mrs. Reynolds was a daughter of the late Mr. and Mrs. **Franklin T. Mackie**. She is survived by her husband and two sons, Osborne and Robert Reynolds, also by two brothers, Eugene and Osborn Mackie, and two sisters, Misses Lillian and Nellie Mackie. Mrs. Reynolds' funeral will be held from her late home this Saturday afternoon at 2 o'clock, with interment in **Sharp's cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Sat. 4/12/1919) 8/30/1875-4/9/1919

DORA M. REYNOLDS: wife of Reuben Reynolds, died last Wednesday evening at their home in the 4th district, after an illness of several months. Mrs. Reynolds was a daughter of the late Franklin t. Mackie and was 43 years of age. She was a member of the rock Presbyterian Church and the 4th district auxiliary of union hospital, and was deeply interested in all church and other good works. She is survived by her husband and two sons, Osborne and Robert Reynolds, also two brothers and two sisters, h. Eugene, Osborne s, misses Lillian and Nellie Mackie. The funeral was held Saturday afternoon with interment at sharp's cemetery. 4/16/1919 Cecil county news

DORA MAE REYNOLDS, age 87, of Wilmington, DE, died Sunday, February 26, 2006. Born in Paintsville, KY, she was the daughter of the late Everett and June Trimble Gullett. She had been a seamstress, and also enjoyed bowling at Pleasant Hill Lanes, Stanton, DE. She is survived by her sister, Lillian Shah, Wilmington, DE; and numerous nieces and nephews. In addition to her parents, Mrs. Reynolds was preceded in death by her husband, Wilson Reynolds; and seven brothers and sisters. Funeral service will be held at 11 AM, Saturday, March 4, 2006, at Hicks Home for Funerals, 103 W. Stockton St., Elkton, MD. Visitation will begin at 10 AM. Interment will follow in Cherry Hill Methodist Cemetery, Cherry Hill, MD. In lieu of flowers, contributions may be made to the Elementary Workshop Montessori School, 502 Pine St., Wilmington, DE 19801.

DORA REYNOLDS: Miss Dora Reynolds, of Rising Sun, died Tuesday, aged 28 years. She is the last of a

family of seven that has died within the last five years. (Cecil Whig Sat. 12/7/1912) abt. 1884-12/1912

DORIS HAMILTON REYNOLDS of North East, MD. Age 73. Died Monday, July 26, 1999 in Elkton, MD. Services: 11 a.m. Thursday at Crouch Funeral Home, 127 S. Main St., North East, MD. Visitation: Wednesday from 7-9 p.m. [published 07/27/1999] (3/9/1926-7/26/1999)

DOROTHY E. REYNOLDS: of Mission Road, Jessup, Md., died on Friday, Oct. 2, 1992, at Washington Adventist Hospital, Takoma Park, Md. Mrs. Reynolds was born in Maryland on June 17, 1914. She was the daughter of the late **Walter and Gertrude May Reynolds**. She was a homemaker. Wife of the late **Woodrow C. Reynolds**, who died in 1991, she is survived by a daughter, Jean R. Aldridge of Laurel, Md.; and two grandsons. Funeral services are scheduled for 3 p.m. Friday at Patterson Funeral Home in Perryville, where friends may call one hour prior to services. The Rev. Edgar Moore of Savage United Methodist Church will officiate. Burial will be in **West Nottingham Cemetery** in Colora. (Cecil Whig 10/1/1992) 6/17/1914-10/2/1992

DOROTHY ELIZABETH REYNOLDS: the five months old infant daughter of Mr. And Mrs. **George Reynolds Jr.**, died at their home in Abingdon on last Sunday. Funeral services were conducted at their home on Monday afternoon, interment in **Friendship cemetery**. (Aegis 8/16/1918) D-8/11/1918

DOROTHY FUTTY REYNOLDS: age 88 of North East, Maryland, passed away Monday, September 13, 2004, at Calvert Manor Healthcare Center, Rising Sun, Maryland. Born in Elk Neck, Maryland, on September 30, 1915, she was a daughter of the late **John and Lydia Arrants Fatty**. She was a lifelong resident of Cecil County, Maryland. Mrs. Reynolds along with her husband, owned and operated Vernon A. Reynolds Hauling & Excavating for 50 years. She drove a dump truck for many years, and still had her CDL license at the time of her death. She was a member of the All Seasons Garden Club, North East Homemakers, Women's Civic League, Cecil County Hunters Association, The Upper Bay Museum, Brandywine Region Antique Auto Club of America where one of their antique cars was on display at the New York World's Fair. She was active in decoy shows, and for many years she volunteered as a secretary for the North East Chamber of Commerce. She enjoyed crafts, refurbishing furniture, collecting antiques, talking about the history of Cecil County, flower arranging, reading, traveling to the Eastern Shore of Maryland and Lancaster, Pennsylvania. In addition to her parents, Mrs. Reynolds was preceded in death by her husband, **Vernon A. "Curley" Reynolds**, who died November 25, 1992; her brothers, Charles and John C. "Jack" Fatty; and a sister, Kathryn Gordner. She is survived by her daughter, Bonnie R. Lincoln, North East, Maryland; granddaughter, Lisa Stepler and her husband, Donald, North East, Maryland; grandson, Steven Potter, North East, Maryland; sisters, Anne Fatty, Elkton, Maryland; and Jane Wood, North East, Maryland. She is also survived by many nieces and nephews. Funeral services will be held at 11:00 AM, Saturday, September 18, 2004, at Crouch Funeral Home, 127 South Main Street, North East, Maryland. Visitation will be from 6:00 PM until 8:00 PM, Friday, September 17, 2004, where family and friends are invited to visit at the funeral home. Interment will follow services in **Hart's Cemetery**, Elk Neck, Maryland. Mrs. Reynolds enjoyed flowers or memorial contributions may be made to Hart's Cemetery, c/o, Crouch Funeral Home, 127 South Main Street, North East, Maryland 21901. (Cecil Whig Wed. 9/15/2004)

DOROTHY JESTER REYNOLDS Age 78 of Milford, DE died on Thursday, June 14, 2001 at the Milford Center. Service at 2 p.m. on Monday, June 18 at the BERRY-SHORT FUNERAL HOME, 119 NW Front St., Milford. Visitation from 1-2. [Published 06/16/2001]

DOROTHY REYNOLDS HEATH: 90, of 165 Hollingsworth Manor, Elkton, died of heart failure Wednesday, December 8, 1993 at home. Mrs. Heath was born in Perryman, Md. On Oct 3, 1903. A homemaker, she was a member of Trinity Episcopal Church, Elkton and a volunteer with the American Cancer Society. She was the wife of the late **J.A. "Duffy" Heath**. Mrs. Heath is survived by one son, James A. "Duffy" Heath Sr. of Elkton; three sisters, Caroline Stewart and Mabel Milliken, both of Elkton, and Anna Sue Goodwin of Orange, Va.; three grandchildren and five great grandchildren. Graveside services are scheduled for Friday, Dec. 10, at 11 a.m. at **Spesutia Cemetery in Perryman**. The family suggests memorial contributions to the American Heart Association in care of Hicks Home for Funerals, 103 West Stockton St. Elkton. (Cecil Whig Thursday 12/9/1993) 10/3/1903-12/8/1993

DRENERD A REYNOLDS: 33, of North East, died Sunday at the Veterans Hospital at Perry Point from injuries incurred in an automobile accident May 22 at the Pennsylvania Railroad underpass near North East. Funeral services were held Wednesday at Grant's Funeral Home North East, with the Rev. Daniel Gilliam, of **St. Mary Anne's Episcopal Church**, officiating. Burial, with military services at the graveside, was in North East Methodist Cemetery. Mr. Reynolds is survived by his widow, Mrs. **Mary Jane Carter Reynolds**: by a son

and daughter, Duane and Leslie Sue, both at home: by his parents, Mr. And Mrs. **Drenerd Reynolds**, North East: and by one sister, Mrs. Remo Filippone, New York City, as well as six half brothers and four half sisters. Mr. Reynolds was a veteran of World War 11. He served in France and Germany. (Cecil Whig Thurs. 6/11/1959) 7/24/1925-6/7/1959

DRENERD A. REYNOLDS: N.E. Man Hurt In Accident-Drenerd A. Reynolds, 33 of North East, is in serious condition in Union Hospital in Elkton with injuries suffered last Friday when his car ran off the State route 7 a half mile west of North East. Trooper Paul C. Dillow, who investigated the accident, reported that Reynolds lost control of his car while making a sharp curve at the Pennsylvania Railroad underpass. The car smashed into a metal caution light pole. Dillow said the car was going at an "excessive rate of speed". Besides serious internal injuries Reynolds received a fractured jaw and lacerations of nose, chin and legs. He was taken to Union Hospital in the North East Fire Company ambulance. (Cecil Whig Thurs. 5/28/1959) 7/24/1925-6/7/1959

DRENERD M. REYNOLDS: 69, 4 Church Point Road, North East, died on Sunday, Nov. 19, in Union Hospital in Elkton. Born in North East, Mr. Reynolds had lived there most of his life. He had been employed by Fire Brick Co. of North East more than 27 years and Elk Paper Co. from 1954 until he retired in 1968. He had been a member of National Guard Co. E, 29th Division, Elkton. Surviving are his widow, Mrs. **Bertha L. Reynolds**; a daughter, Mrs. Charlotte L. Filippone of Columbus Ohio; six stepsons; Louis T. Heverin, Charles R. Palmer, John W. Palmer and Gerald B. Palmer, all of North East; Frederick L. Palmer of Charlestown and Richard E. Palmer of Elkton; four sisters Mrs. Verna A. McKinney, Mrs. Marylee Owens and Mrs. Selma E. Harvey, all of North East and Mrs. Theresa V. Heath of Charlestown; six grandchildren and one great-grandchild. Viewing will be held this evening, (Tuesday, Nov. 21) from 7 to 9 p.m. in Grant Funeral Home at North East. Funeral services will be at 2 p.m. Wednesday, Nov. 22, in Grant Funeral Home Burial will be in **Charlestown Cemetery**. (11/22/1972) (5/30/1903-11/19/1972)

E. KENNARD REYNOLDS: Departed this life on Friday, the inst., son of the late **Elijah Reynolds**, of this county, at his residence in the city of Norwich, Connecticut. And a brother **W.W. Reynolds**, of Port Deposit. He had been an invalid for some months, and during the last few weeks of his life was a great sufferer. Of an ardent temperament, he practically applied the scriptural injunction, of pleasing manners, he never failed in finding friends and establishing pleasant relations wherever he went. Born in this county, he spent the years of his boyhood and early manhood in the place of his nativity. He removed to Norwich in 1877, where he succeeded by his usual energy and business capacity in establishing a pleasant and popular business. In politics he was Republican, and advocated his principles with all the earnestness of sincere conviction. He died expressing a firm hope of blissful immortality. He married a New England lady some years ago. Besides the widow he leaves two daughters to mourn the loss of a devoted and faithful husband and father. Port Deposit, Md., (Sept. 10, 1884) d-9/5/1884

EARL REYNOLDS: a well-known and popular resident of Perryville, died after three days' illness, from malignant scarlet fever, on Saturday night. His wife and five children survive him. He was a fireman on the Columbia & Port Deposit Railroad and was 39 years old. He belonged to the Pennsylvania Railroad Relief Association, the brotherhood of Locomotive Firemen, the Improved Order of Red Men and the Jr. O.U.A.M. His funeral was held on Monday, with interment in **West Nottingham**. 3/10/1872-12/26/1908 (1/2/1909)

EARL REYNOLDS: In loving remembrance of my dear Husband, Father, Earl Reynolds, who died December 26th, 1908. One year has passed since he has left us. And our loss we deeply feel. But 'tis God that has bereft us. He can all our sorrows heal. Wife and Children. (Cecil Whig Fri. 12/24/1909)

EARL REYNOLDS: Elkton Md., Oct 21-son of Granvill Reynolds a farmer of Calvert, Cecil County, Md, attempted suicide today. He shot himself near his heart and his physician ? be cannot recover. He said he was tired of living. Reynolds had paid attentch ? hard to read. (10/22/1895 The Sun)

EARLE REYNOLDS: a former resident of this neighborhood, died at his home in Perryville on Sunday after an illness of but two days, from virulent scarlet fever, aged 40 years. He had been employed for some years past as a fireman on the P., B. & W. railroad. A widow and five children survive. The body was interred at **West Nottingham Presbyterian cemetery** on Monday. (Cecil Whig 1/1/1909) 3/10/1872-12/26/1908

EDGAR FILMORE FULTON: a native of Cecil county, died suddenly Friday night of last week, at his home at McSparran, Lancaster county Pa., from heart failure, aged 60 years. The deceased had been engaged in the mercantile business at McSparran for about 27 years. For 18 years he had been a member of the Board of

Oxford, Pa. A widow, formerly Miss **Hannah Linda Reynolds**, survives. John Fulton, of Fulton Township, Pa., and William and Joseph Fulton, of Cecil county, are surviving brothers. The funeral was held Wednesday afternoon, with services at his late home at 1 o'clock and interment at Little Britain Presbyterian Cemetery. (Cecil Whig 7/1/1916)

EDITH G REYNOLDS: 73, of 74 Cat Swamp Road, Elkton died on Friday July 24, 1992, at Union Hospital following a long illness. Mrs. Reynolds was born in Marshallton, Del. On March 15, 1919. She was a member of the Ladies Auxiliary VFW O'Daniel Post 475, in Newark. She is survived by her husband, **Robert Kinsey Reynolds** of Elkton; a son Richard Woodring of Avondale, Pa., two sisters Florence Taylor of Wilmington Del. and Elma Winkleman of Wilmington; three grandchildren and seven great grandchildren. Graveside services are scheduled for 2 p.m. today at **Ebenezer United Methodist Church Cemetery**, 5250 Polly Drummond Road, Newark. The family suggests memorial contribution may be made to the VFW O'Daniel Post 475 Cancer Fund, Ladies Auxiliary, c/o Robert T Jones and Foard Funeral Home, 122 W. Main St. Newark Del. 19711. (7/27/1992) 3/15/1919-7/24/1992

EDITH H. REYNOLDS: wife of **Raymond B. Reynolds**, died on Tuesday of last week at their home at Principio Furnace, aged 26 years. She was a daughter of **William Heverin**, of Charlestown. Her husband and one child survive her. The funeral was held Friday afternoon, with interment at **Principio Furnace cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Sat. 3/22/1919) d-3/12/1919

EDITH MARY REYNOLDS: 93, died of natural causes on Monday, March 21, 1988, at Devine Haven Nursing Home where she had been a resident for several years. Born near Port Deposit on Feb. 2, 1895, Mrs. Reynolds was a lifetime resident of Cecil County and a homemaker. Daughter of the late **George and Luie Gray Jackson** and wife of the late **John Cleveland Reynolds**. She is survived by three sons, Woodrow C Reynolds of Jessup, Md., Floyd Reynolds of Perry Point and Francis B Reynolds of Port Deposit: two daughters, Joyce Thompson of Port Deposit and Betty Reynolds of Missouri: a sister, Mildred Paugh of Williamsburg, Pa.; two half sisters, Louise Keene of Havre de Grace and Ellen Locke of Port Deposit, and 21 grandchildren. Services were held Thursday March 24, at R.T. Foard Funeral Home, Rising Sun. Deacon Marshall Reynolds of Middle River Lutheran Church officiated. Burial was **in West Nottingham Cemetery**, Colora. (3/26/1988) (2/25/1895-3/21/1988)

EDITH MAY REYNOLDS: 83, died in her home at North East Tuesday, Dec. 30. Funeral services were held 2 p.m. Friday, Jan. 2 in Crouch Funeral Home at North East. The Rev. Edwin C Thomas officiated. She was the widow of **Edwin Reynolds** and was a lifetime resident of Cecil County. She was a member of North East United Methodist Church. Burial was **in North East Cemetery**. (1/7/1976) (9/14/1892-12/30/1975)

EDITH MAY REYNOLDS: 83, of Maulin Ave., North East, died Tuesday at her home after a long illness. Her husband, **Irving Reynolds** died several years ago. She has no immediate survivors. Services will be Friday afternoon at 2 at the Crouch Funeral Home, North East, where friends may call one hour before the service. Interment will be in **North East Methodist Cemetery**. (Wilm). (Journal 1/1/1976)

EDITH REYNOLDS COONEY: 73, 1004 South Adams Street, Havre de Grace, died Dec. 23 in Harford Memorial Hospital at Havre de Grace after a short illness. Funeral services were held Dec. 26 in Pennington and Son Funeral Home at Havre de Grace by the Rev. Charles Webber. Burial was in **Harford Memorial Gardens at Aldino**. Mrs. Cooney is survived by one son, John W. Cooney of Abington, a brother Thomas Reynolds of North East, two sisters, Mrs. Ella Hurlock of Pennsylvania and Mrs. Selena Mackie of Elkton, and three grandchildren. A retired school teacher, Mrs. Cooney was a member of the Havre de Grace Methodist Church. Senior Citizens Club of Havre de Grace, and Retired Teachers Association of Cecil County. (Cecil Whig 1/2/1974) 1/17/1900-12/23/1973

EDNA V. WHITE REYNOLDS: 46, Perryville died Wednesday, November 25, at Baltimore. She was the wife of the late **Melvin R Reynolds**, and the daughter of the late **Willie and Viola Jones White**. Survivors are son, Richard A. Perryville; and two brothers William White, Columbia Pa., and Melvin White Rising Sun. The Rev. William C. Clymer, pastor of the First Baptist Church, Perryville officiated at the funeral service held, Saturday, November 28, at Patterson Funeral Home, Perryville. Interment was **in North East Methodist Cemetery**. (11/1964) 1918-11/25/1964

EDWARD REYNOLDS: man drowned-a fisherman fell from his boat, off welsh point, on saturday last, and was drowned. edward reynolds had been left in charge of the boat by several of his companions, who had gone to chesapeake city for supplies. when they returned he was missing, and suspecting that he had fallen

overboard, they began dragging, and found the body within a few feet of the boat. (4/6/1872)

EDWARD CHARLES REYNOLDS: 50, East Harvey Street, North East died Wednesday, May 1, in Union Hospital Elkton. Mr. Reynolds was a native of Cecil County and except for service in the U.S. Navy during World War 11, lived here all his life. He retired from the Perry Point VA Hospital two years ago. Mr. Reynolds was a member of Post 6027, Veterans of Foreign Wars, North East and the North East Band. He is survived by his wife, Mrs. **Ruth G. Reynolds**, North East; three sons, Kenneth D. at home, Edward C Jr., Ann Arbor, Mich. And William C, Alexandria, Va. a daughter, Mrs. Shirley J Walter, Havre de Grace; his parents, Mr. And Mrs. Melvin L Reynolds, North East; a brother, Carroll E Sr., Christiana, Del.; three sisters, Mrs. Sherry a Jackson, Port Deposit, Mrs. Helen E Goodnow and Miss Grace E Reynolds, both of North East and two grandchildren. The Rev. Thomas C Short, pastor of the **North East Methodist Church**, officiated at the funeral service Saturday, May 4, in the Grant Funeral Home, North East. (5/1968) 1/25/1918-5/1/1968

EDWARD E. REYNOLDS: of North East died there on Saturday in his 77th year. He was born near Rock Springs. Funeral services were held on Tuesday afternoon from Grant's Funeral Parlors with interment in **St. Mary's cemetery**, North East. Mr. Reynolds is survived by two brothers, Albert, of Rising sun, and Eli of Pennsville, N.J. (1/25/1941 Cecil Whig) d-1/11/1941

EDWARD REYNOLDS: a son of the late **John A. Reynolds**, of the Newark section, and since 1864 a resident of Middletown, where for several years he conducted the Transcript and was later a member of S.M. Reynolds & Co., died at his home there, Saturday, of Kidney trouble, aged 69 years. He was a graduate of Delaware College, Class of 59. Of late years he was engaged in the insurance business. His wife, who was Miss **Mary J. Naudain**, survives him with two daughters, Mrs. D.P. Barnard, Jr., of Wilmington, and Miss A. Louise Reynolds, of New York City. His funeral was held on Wednesday, with interment in **Forest Cemetery, Middletown**. (Cecil Whig Sat. 1/8/1910)

EDWARD REYNOLDS: Colora Couple Congratulated On New Arrival: Mr. and Mrs. **Edward Reynolds** are being congratulated on the birth of a baby boy Friday, April 8, at Harford Memorial Hospital. The new baby has two brothers. (Cecil Whig Thursday 4/21/1960)

EDWIN D. REYNOLDS: son of **David M. and Mary Jane Reynolds**, of Colora, died, seventh month, 28th, 1878, aged five months and seven days. (Cecil Whig 8/3/1878) (Under 50 years ago 8/4/1928)

EDWIN H. PIERCE: The funeral of Edwin H. Pierce, of Fremont, Pa., was held on Monday with interment in Brookview Cemetery, Rising Sun. He died at his home on October 20, aged 76 years. A son, Stewart and five daughters, Mrs. William Creswell, Mrs. Cleveland Richardson, of Rising Sun, **Mrs. Russell Reynolds**, Colora, Miss Mary Pierce, and Mrs. Thomas Riale survive him. (Cecil Whig 10/29/1921)

EDWIN H. REYNOLDS: a highly respected resident of Rising Sun, died Sunday morning, after a lingering illness, aged 78 years. The following children survive, Mrs. Edwin Hunt, Mrs. Benjamin Stubbs, Delta, Pa., Mrs. Grant Brown, Nottingham, Pa., Miss Margaret Reynolds, Mrs. John Dix, Philadelphia. Funeral service, Wednesday, September 8, at 2 o'clock. Interment at **Nottingham Friends' Burying Ground**. (Cecil Whig Sat. 9/11/1915) d-9/5/1915

EIZZIE C REYNOLDS: On the 7th inst., at the residence of John Thompson, East Nottingham, Lizzie C Reynolds, wife of George Reynolds of Rising Sun, aged about 30. (5/12/1877)

ELEANOR MARSHALL REYNOLDS Of Yorklyn, DE, formerly of Avondale, PA, passed away August 25, 1999 surrounded by her family at the Hospital of the University of Pennsylvania. Mrs. Reynolds was the wife of the late Honorable **Benjamin J. Reynolds** of Avondale, Chester County, PA and she was the daughter of the late **J. Warren and Bertha T. Marshall** of Yorklyn, DE. She was preceded in death by her sister, Lorraine M. Pyle. She is survived by her sons, Warren E. Reynolds of Avondale, PA, John M. Reynolds of Philadelphia, PA and stepson William B. Reynolds of Waynesboro, PA. Mrs. Reynolds was a birthright Quaker and a dedicated member of Hockessin Friends Meeting, and active in the American Friends Service Committee, Philadelphia Yearly Meeting, Friends General Conference, F.C.N.L., and Pendle Hill. She attended Wilmington Friends School, Baldwin School, and graduated from Oberlin College and the Academy of Fine Arts, and University of Pennsylvania. Having dedicated her career to Social Services, Mrs. Reynolds spent the post-war summer of 1948 in France working for the Service Civil International Camp, which included distribution of care packages. She also worked and studied for 2 summers in the Internationals Freundschaftsheim in Germany, and later became their American Representative. Mrs. Reynolds was

employed by the West End Neighborhood House and the Wilmington Y.W.C.A. Mrs. Reynolds also committed her life work for peace within the world, preserving and protecting the environment and caring for those in need. She was an active member/ supporter of the Y.W.C.A. of New Castle County, the Wared Service Council Y.W.C.A. of the USA, Planned Parenthood of Chester County, and Delaware, Care Foundation, Red Clay Valley Association, People to People of Delaware and People to People International. Her love of life included traveling, making her first world cruise at the age of 13 and climbing in the Himalayas at 73 years of age. She continued her travels until a month before her passing. Other interests included Photography and, as a member of the Delaware Camera Club, received a bronze medal in International Competition for her Chinese Vendor photo. She had a great love of art and music. She was a member of the Evergreen Garden Club for 38 years, and was continuously cultivating her gardens. A Memorial Service will be Wednesday, September 1 at 3:30 p.m. at the Hockessin Friends Meetinghouse, of which she has been a lifelong member. In lieu of flowers, contributions may be made to the Hockessin Friends Meeting, 1501 Old Wilmington Rd., Hockessin, DE 19707, American Friends Service Committee, 1501 Cherry St., Philadelphia, PA 19102, or World Wildlife Fund, 1250 24th St., NW Washington, dc 20077-7792. Arrangements by chandler funeral homes [published 08/31/1999] d-8/25/1999

ELI HENRY HAINES: one of the oldest and best known residents of Lancaster, Pa., and a native of this county, died early Sunday morning aged 79 years. The deceased had been in failing health for some time. He was born at Risin Sun, being a son of the late Samuel and Mary Reynolds Haines, of Rising Sun. A widow, formerly Miss Esther Furniss and one daughter, Mrs. Mabel Ely, of New Jersey, and one brother, Mr. Jefferson Haines, of Rising Sun, survive. The funeral was held Thursday with service at Penn Hill Friends' Meeting House, at 12 o'clock, and interment in the adjoining cemetery. (3/18/1916)

ELI TUCKER REYNOLDS: aged 61 years, died at his home in Rising Sun on Monday afternoon of heart trouble with which he was stricken last Friday. Mr. Reynolds was the senior member of the firm of Eli T. Reynolds and Son and has been in the drug and mercantile business for 35 years. He was one of the prominent citizens of Rising Sun, ever interested in the development of the town and was an honored member of the West Nottingham Presbyterian Church. He is survived by his widow, three children, Mrs. George C. Thompson, of York, Ralph, at home, and Homer, of New York City, four brothers and three sisters. Funeral services were held from his late residence on Thursday afternoon with interment in **Brookview Cemetery**. Cecil Whig Sat. 10/5/1929) 7/30/1868-9/30/1929 (wife-Blanche Minor)

ELI TUCKER REYNOLDS: one of rising sun's most progressive business men died at his home in that town last Monday afternoon, from an attack of angina pectoris, which he suffered last Friday, as he was leaving his place of business to go to lunch. The deceased was a son of Dr. Joseph t. and Margaret Reynolds, and was born near rock spring, Maryland July 27th 1868. Mr. Reynolds is survived by his wife, who was a miss blanche minor, Baltimore, and three children: Ada, wife of George Thompson, York, pa., Ralph e. rising sun., and homer of new York; and three grandchildren; Dorothy Thompson. Sidney Reynolds., roger Reynolds. also four sisters and five brothers., Mrs. Annie Marshall, misses Maryland Sara Reynolds, rising sun., Mrs. mina brown, Jennersville, pa., Elmer Reynolds, wawa, pa., Arthur Reynolds, Walter Reynolds, Nottingham, pa., Alver Reynolds, Indianapolis., Alfred Reynolds, oxford, pa., interment in Brookview cemetery. 10/5/1929

ELIJAH REYNOLDS: The funeral of Mrs. Elijah Reynolds took place on Saturday last. She was interred at **Ebenezer M.E. cemetery**. Deceased was about 52 years of age. She leaves a husband and three children. (Cecil Whig 1/15/1887) (Eliza.?)

ELIZA A. REYNOLDS: a highly esteemed resident of this section, and widow of **Jacob Reynolds**, was stricken with apoplexy on Sunday, about noon, at her home in Octoraro, and died instantly. She was in the act of assisting with preparations for dinner, when her daughter saw her stagger and caught her, Mrs. Reynolds apparently expiring in her arms. She was in her 73rd year of age, and is survived by the following children; Miss Laura Reynolds, William M. Reynolds, and Jacob Reynolds, of Octoraro; Mrs. Mary Taylor and Harvey Reynolds, of Elkton; Mrs. Addie Fowler, of Harrisburg; Miss Lydia Reynolds, of Millington, Md. The funeral was held from her late residence yesterday, with interment at **West Nottingham Presbyterian cemetery**. (Midland Journal, Friday 3/12/1909) 5/23/1836-3/7/1909

ELIZA A. REYNOLDS: widow of the late **Jacob Reynolds**, died of heart failure, while sitting in a chair at her home, in the New Bridge section, near Rising Sun, on Sunday morning, aged 72 years. Three sons, William, Harvey J. and Jacob Reynolds, and three daughters. Mrs. Harry M. Taylor, of Elkton, Miss Laura, of New Bridge, and Miss Lidie, of Millington, Md., survive her. Her funeral was held on Thursday, with interment in **West Nottingham Cemetery**. 5/23/1836-3/7/1909 (Sat. 3/13/1909 C.W.)

ELIZA Garrettson REYNOLDS: widow of the late **Henry Reynolds**, died Monday, February 17, at the home of her daughter, Mrs. Mary E. Dunlap, near Rising Sun. The deceased had just passed the ninetieth anniversary of her birth, being born February 3, 1829, in York County, Pa., a daughter of **Benjamin Garrettson**. Three daughters survives, Mrs. Mary E. Dunlap, near Rising Sun, Mrs. Clinton Way, Farmington, and Mrs. Anna Smith, Philadelphia. The funeral was held from her late home on Friday, with services at **Eastland Friends Meeting House**. (Cecil Whig Sat. 3/1/1919) 2/3/1829-2/17/1919

ELIZA REYNOLDS: On the 13th inst., at the residence of Jacob W. Kirk, Rising Sun, Mrs. Eliza Reynolds, in the 62d year of her age. (Cecil Whig 5/22/1858) d-5/13/1858

ELIZA. REYNOLDS: On the 30th. Ult., at her residence in Port Deposit, Mrs. Eliza Reynolds, relict of the late Elijah Reynolds, of that town, in the 80th year of her age. Funeral service at her late residence on Saturday, 3rd inst., at 1 o'clock P.M. The friends of the family invited. (Cecil Whig Sat. 4/26/1879)

ELIZABETH ANN (MICKIE) REYNOLDS WARD: 64, of 299 Hollingsworth Manor, Elkton died in Union Hospital, Elkton on Saturday June 5, 1982 after a long illness. Services were offered Tuesday June 8 at Gee Funeral Home, Elkton. Officiating was the Rev. Norma O Bailey of St. John's United Methodist Church, Charlestown. Mrs. Ward was buried in **North East Methodist Cemetery**. She was employed by the RMR Corporation in Elkton, where she worked the last 17 years; she also served 17 years with the Plasticoid Corporation as a press operator. Her husband, **Charles F Ward Sr.** died in 1978. She is survived by two sons, Charles F Ward of Elkton, and Robert L Ward of Asheville, N.C.; a twin sister, Catherine Lloyd Devine with whom she lived; two brothers, George Reynolds of North East and Ivan Reynolds of Perryville, and five grandchildren. (6/9/1982) 10/5/1917-6/5/1982

ELIZABETH REYNOLDS MACKIE: wife of H. Eugene Mackie and daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Taylor Reynolds, of near Blue Ball, died on Wednesday last at Blue Ball Ridge Summit, Maryland of heart failure, following an illness of tuberculosis, for which she had been under treatment for several months. Mrs. Mackie was 35 years old. Her husband survives her with one little son, about 19 months old. Interment in Rose Bank cemetery, Calvert, Maryland. (1/6/1909)

ELIZABETH C REYNOLDS: 76, 310 East Cecil Avenue, North East, died Wednesday, May 27, in Union Hospital, Elkton. A lifetime resident of Cecil County, Mrs. Reynolds was a housewife, a member of the North East United Methodist Church and the Ladies Auxiliary of the North East Fire Company. She is survived by four sons, James E, Elkton, Charles R, Frank B, and Elmer W Reynolds, all of North East: three daughters, Mrs. Rachel E Alexander, Mrs. Idella R Preston and Delores R Letts all of North East: a brother, Andrew **Ferguson**, North East: a sister, Mrs. Rhoda Gatchell, North East: 2, grandchildren: and 17, great-grandchildren. The Rev. Charles H Poukish, pastor of North East United Methodist Church officiated at the funeral service Sunday, May 31, at Grant Funeral Home. North East. Interment was in **North East Methodist Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig, 6/3/1970) (8/22/1893-5/27/1970h-James Duffy Reynolds)

ELIZABETH MENDENHAL REYNOLDS: The remains of Mrs. Elizabeth Mendenhall Reynolds were brought from her home at Mount Farm, Va., and interred in **West Nottingham Cemetery** on Sunday. She was the widow of the late **John T. Reynolds** formerly of the Sixth district. She died last Thursday at her home in Virginia, in the eightieth year of her age. Three sons and a daughter survive her. (Cecil Whig Sat. 8/11/1906)

ELIZABETH C. REYNOLDS "Lib" Miss Elizabeth C. "Lib" Reynolds, age 87 of St. Georges, DE, died on Wednesday, March 13, 2002 at her home. Miss Reynolds, a homemaker, was a life member of St. Georges United Methodist Church. She is survived by her brother, Norman L. Reynolds of Bridgeville; and many nieces and nephews. She was preceded in death by her parents, **F. Lee and Harriet (Batten) Reynolds**; and 3 brothers, **Howard F., William B., and E. Mercer Reynolds**. A funeral service will be held at 11 am on Saturday, March 16, 2002, at the SPICER-MULLIKIN FUNERAL HOME, 214 Clinton Street, Delaware City, DE where friends may call after 10 am. Interment will follow in **St. Georges Cemetery**. In lieu of flowers, contributions may be made to St. Georges United Methodist Church, P.O. Box 145, St. Georges, DE 19733. To send condolences, [published 03/14/2002) abt. 1913-3/13/2000

ELIZABETH D REYNOLDS: wife of **Jonathan Reynolds** died very suddenly at her home in Rising Sun, on Monday morning, from an attack of neuralgia of the heart, in the sixty-sixth year of her age. About ten o'clock that morning she was taken suddenly ill and died in about 15 minutes after medical aid arrived. He remains were interred at **West Nottingham Friends Burying-ground** on Thursday. Services were held at the house at

10. a.m. (11/13/1897) b-abt. 1831

ELIZABETH HOPKINS REYNOLDS: 88, 260 W. Main St Elkton died Sunday Dec. 13, of natural causes in Laurelwood Nursing Home, Elkton. Mrs. Reynolds was born in Elk Neck on June 18, 1899, and was a lifelong resident of the county. She was in the fireworks industry for many years retiring from Elkton Sparkler. She attended Elkton United Methodist Church. She is survived by a son, **Sterling Reynolds Jr.** of Elkton; two daughters, Mary Jane Banks and Mildred Barrow, both of Elkton; eight grandchildren and 13 great grandchildren. Services will be held at 2 p.m. today (Wednesday, Dec 16) in Gee Funeral Home, Elkton. The Rev. James P Walz of Leeds United Methodist Church will officiate. (12/1987) (6/18/1899-12/13/1987)

ELIZABETH H (SLAYGLE) REYNOLDS: wife of Captain **Frank Reynolds**, died at the home of her daughter Mrs. Richard Scotten in North East, on Thursday morning from paralysis, aged 79 years. She leaves eight children; Mrs. Scotten, George, Richard, Andrew and Sylvester Reynolds, of North East; William and Frank Reynolds, of Principio Furnace, and Mrs. Parsons, of Wilmington, Del. The funeral will take place to day at 2 o'clock, Service at Mrs. Scotten's home. Interment in the **North East M.E. Cemetery.** (Sat. 10/28/1899) 11/7/1830-10/26/1899 (W/ Benj. F. Reynolds)

ELIZABETH H. REYNOLDS: wife of Capt. Frank Reynolds, died at the home of her daughter, Mrs. Richard Scotten, in North East, on Thursday morning, Oct. 26, from paralysis, aged 79 years. (11/3/1899)

ELIZABETH REYNOLDS: On Friday, 19th ult., in Baltimore, Mrs. Elizabeth, wife of Mr. Benj. Reynolds, formerly of Cecil County. (12/27/1834)

ELIZABETH L. MACKIE: The funeral of Mrs. Elizabeth L. Mackie, widow of the late **Franklin T. Mackie**, was held from her residence, near Fair Hill on Monday, with services at the house and interment in **Sharp's Cemetery.** Mrs. Mackie died on the 13th inst., of consumption, in the 56th year of her age. She was a sister of former Sheriff Robert **Mackey** and leaves three sons, H. Eugene, Amos and Osborne, and three daughters, Mrs. Dora Reynolds, Miss Lillian and Miss Nellie Mackie. (Cecil Whig Sat. 1/21/1905)

ELIZABETH Reynolds MACKIE: 72, 299 Little Elk Creek Rd. Elkton, died of a sudden heart attack on Wednesday, March 2, 1988, at her residence. Mrs. Mackie was born in Wilmington, Del. on July 3, 1915 and lived most of her life in Cecil County. She retired in 1984 after 35 years of teaching in Cecil County Public Schools. Mrs. Mackie began her career at the former Elkton Elementary School, Howard St. location, and retired as a special education teacher at Gilpin Manor Elementary School, Elkton. She received her Bachelor of Arts degree in elementary education from Towson State University, Towson, Md. and a Masters degree in special education from Coppin State College in Baltimore. She was a member of the Retired Teachers Association of Maryland, Woman's Club of Cecil County, Kenmore Homemakers Club and the Ladies Auxiliary of Singlerly Fire Company. She was the wife of the late **Arthur A. Mackie** and is survived by a daughter, Elizabeth I. Mackie. Funeral services will be held at 1 p.m., today (Saturday, March 5) at Hick's Home for Funerals, Bow and Stockton Sts., Elkton. The Rev. Allen B. Yuninger of Rock Presbyterian Church will officiate. Burial will be in **Sharps Cemetery.** (Cecil Whig 3/5/1988) 7/5/1915-3/2/1988

ELIZABETH "Reta" REYNOLDS REEDER DEGRAW: 77, of Philadelphia died in the Germantown Hospital there Wednesday, May 23, following an illness of four weeks. Mrs. Degraw, the daughter of the late George T. and Annie Reynolds, lived her early life in North East. She is survived by her husband, William Degraw, two sons by a former marriage, Gerald W, Reeder, Glenburnie, Md., and Stanley Reeder, Lynwood, Pa., three sisters, Mrs. Viola Kennedy, Camden, N.J., Mrs. Nettie Clark, Wilmington and Mrs. Margaret Baker, Chester, Pa., a brother, William Reynolds, Dearborn, Mich., seven grandchildren and four great grandchildren. Funeral services were conducted from the John B. Clansy Funeral Home, Chester, Pa., Monday, May 28. Interment was in Lancrost Cemetery, Chester. (Cecil Whig Thursday 5/31/1956)

ELIZABETH REYNOLDS: died on Friday 19th, in Baltimore, Mrs. Elizabeth, wife of Benjamin Reynolds, formerly of Cecil County. (Cecil Gazette 12/27/1834)

ELIZABETH REYNOLDS MACKIE: wife of **H. Eugene Mackie**, died at Blue Ridge Summit, Md., on Wednesday, of consumption, aged 35 years. Mrs. Mackie was a daughter of **Thomas T. Reynolds**, of the fourth district, and had a wide circle of friends, who esteemed her for her fine personal traits and deeply regret her untimely death. Her husband and an infant son survive her. Her funeral will be held on Monday morning, with services, at noon, at her father's residence, near Blue Ball, and interment in **Rosebank Cemetery,** Calvert. (Cecil Whig Sat. 1/2/1909) d-12/30/1908

ELIZABETH SMEDLEY REYNOLDS: In Malvern, on Fifth-day, 7th-mo, 30th, Elizabeth Smedley, wife of **Marshall J. Reynolds**, in the 43d year of her age. Relatives and friends of the family are invited to attend the funeral at her late residence, in Malvern, Pa. Meet at 2 p.m. on Seventh-day, 8th-mo, 1st. Trains leave Philadelphia at 12:43, West Chester 1:10, Interment private. (7/31/1908) d-7/30/1908

ELIZABETH SMEDLEY REYNOLDS: the wife of **Marshall J. Reynolds**, passed from this life at noon yesterday at her home in Malvern, in her 42d year. She was the daughter of **Thomas G. and Elizabeth G. Smedley**, of Willistown, Chester County, and was educated at the Friends' School in West Chester, and at Swarthmore College, completing a post graduate course at that institution in early life. She took up teaching in the public school near her home, until the family removed to Malvern. After the death of her mother and father, and also her oldest sister, Mary the widow of Benjamin Hibberd, she resided for a short time with her other sister, Rebecca G. Bartram, at White Horse, where she was married in the year **1900**. Marshall being prominently connected with the National Bank of Malvern, they have always resided there since the marriage. She was a sister of Isaac G. Smedley, a prominent surgical doctor of Philadelphia, who was accidentally killed at Bryn Mawr Station in 1899. Besides her husband, a daughter, Marion, aged three months, and a sister, Rebecca G. Bartram, survive her. Prominent in the social circle of Malvern and vicinity aiding much in the maintenance of the Public Library of that place, a devoted and consistent member of the Society of Friends, a conscientious homemaker, in the various position to which she was called, her life has ever been one worthy of emulation. She was an active member of the New Century Club of West Chester. ((7/31/1908) d-7/30/1908

ELIZABETH T. REYNOLDS: 46, a long time resident of Elkton, died in Wilmington General Hospital Tuesday, May 26. Mrs. Reynolds is survived by two sons, George M., Elkton, and A Rodney Reynolds, USA, now stationed in France, three sisters, Holly Rose, Newark, Del., Mrs. Davis Jewell, Bear, Del., and Mrs. Alice Kline, Elkton, and three brothers, Benjamin **Whiteman**, Wilmington, Charles Whiteman, Chesapeake City, and Willard Whiteman, Cecilton. Funeral services will be held at 2 p.m. Friday, May 29, from the Pippin Funeral Home in Elkton. Friends may call at the funeral home Thursday evening. Interment will be in **Cherry Hill** Cemetery. (Cecil Whig Thurs. 5/28/1953)

ELIZABETH WALKER REYNOLDS: wife of Joseph T Reynolds, formerly of Sylmar, died on Tuesday, at her home in Jannersville, Pa., of Gall stones, aged 74 years. Her remains were brought tp Brookview cemetery, Rising Sun, for interment, yesterday. (8/2/1924)

ELIZABETH WALKER REYNOLDS: wife of Joseph T. Reynolds, died on July 29 at her home in Jennersville, Pa., after an illness from gall stones. She was seventy-four years of age and for a number of years resided at Sylmar, where Mr. Reynolds was station agent. She is survived by her husband, seven sons and four daughters. Services were held Friday at her late home, and interment was made at Brookview Cemetery, Rising Sun. (8/6/1924)

ELLA "Atkinson" MCVEY: 60, of Colora, died Thursday, October 27, at Harford Memorial Hospital, Havre de Grace. She is survived by a step-daughter, Mrs. **Joyce Reynolds**, Havre de Grace, a step son, **Emerson**, of Florida, three sisters, Mrs. Norma Halsey, Sparta, N.C., Miss Mary Ann **Atkinson** and Miss Cordelia Atkinson, Cambridge, Md., and three brothers, Allan, Lititz, Pa., William, Baltimore, and James, Rising Sun. The Rev. Harry Robinson, pastor of West Nottingham Presbyterian Church, Colora, officiated at the funeral service Monday, October 31, in Tyson Funeral Home, Rising Sun. Interment was in **Brookview** Cemetery, Rising Sun. (Cecil Whig Wed. 11/2/1966)

ELLA F REYNOLDS HUNT: aged 74 years, widow of Edward Hunt, died at her home in Rising Sun, Saturday, December 15th, after a long illness of paralysis. Mrs. Hunt was a daughter of the late Edwin and Lidia Reynolds and was born near Rising Sun, her entire life being spent in and near that town. She is survived by one daughter, Miss Emma Hunt, at home, and two sisters, Rose, wife of Benjamin Stubbs, of Delta, Pa., and Lizzie, wife of Grant Brown, of Oxford, Pa. Funeral services were held from her late home with interment in Brookview Cemetery. (12/29/1934)

ELLA MARGARET REYNOLDS MCVEY: widow of Benjamin W. McVey, died Friday, April 9, at her home in this town, in the 78th year of her age. She was a daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Israel Reynolds, and was born near Blue Ball. Her entire life was spent in Cecil County. After her marriage to Mr. McVey they resided on a farm near Farmington. Following the death of her husband about five years ago, she moved to Rising Sun. three daughters and three sons survive, Mrs. David T. Reed, Miss Nettie McVey, Mrs. Curtis Reynolds, Stanley

McVey, of Rising Sun, Taylor McVey, of Westtown, Pa., and Roy McVey, of Greenhurst. Four sisters also survive, Mrs. Amos Martindale, Mrs. Geo. R. Ewing, Mrs. Nettie Zebley, of Zion, and Mrs. Jasper Scout of near Roch Church. Funeral services were held at her late residence on Monday, April 12, at 2:30 p.m. Interment was made in Rosebank Cemetery, Calvert. (4/16/1926)

ELLA LOUEMMA MINKER REYNOLDS: Widow of **Frank A Reynolds**, died at her home in Principio, Wednesday afternoon January 24, aged 73. Mrs. Reynolds was a member of the Principio Methodist Church. She is survived by a son, Raymond, at home and four grandchildren. Funeral services were held Saturday, January 27, from the **Principio** Methodist Church with interment in the adjoining cemetery. (2/3/1945)
6/17/1871-1/24/1945

ELLA REYNOLDS HURLOCK: 71, of Berwyn, Pa., died Tuesday, Oct. 16, 1979. Born in Blue Ball, Cecil County, Mrs. Hurlock graduated from Calvert High School. After receiving her Bachelor of Science degree at the University of Delaware, she taught home economics in Middletown (Del.) High School and after two years, she took a tour of Europe and attended a summer session at the University of Cambridge in England. Upon her return, she accepted a position with Pennsylvania State College and worked with the Cooperative Extension Service there until she married **Carl P. Hurlock**. Since then they have lived in the Berwyn Wayne, Pa., area where they operated a sporting goods business. Mrs. Hurlock is survived by her husband and two sons, Huber **Reynolds** Hurlock of Connecticut, and James Thomas Hurlock of Wayne, Pa. There are also three grandchildren, a brother Thomas Harvey **Reynolds** of Blue Ball and a sister Mrs. Selena Reynolds Mackie of Elkton. Funeral services were held at Mauger's Funeral Home, Malvern, Pa., at 11 a.m. Friday, Oct. 19. The pastor of the Wayne Presbyterian Church where Mrs. Hurlock was a member, officiated. (Cecil Whig 10/24/1979) 11/28/1907-10/16/1979

ELLA MAE REYNOLDS: 59, died of heart trouble after a short illness at her home in paradise, pennsylvania, on dedcember 29th. her husband james s. reynolds and two children, william j. at home, and esther, wife of robert wood, quarryville, r.d. survive. other survivors are one brother, john r. strimel, of elkton and three sisters., mrs. maude ewing, colora, miss susanna strimel, and mrs. annie hurlock, both of north east.
1/15/1942

ELLEN MOORE REYNOLDS WILMER: a daughter of the late Colonel **Edwin and Hannah Megredy Wilmer**, of Port Deposit and Elkton, died suddenly, at her home in Baltimore, on April 9. Funeral services were held at her home on April 12, conducted by Rev. W. Page Dame, Rector of Memorial P.E. Church, Baltimore, with final services at **Hopewell** M.E. Church, near Port Deposit, and burial in the Wilmer family vault in its cemetery. Miss Wilmer was a sister of the late Mrs. Henry R. Tolbert, of Elkton and the late Mrs. Edwin Wilmer, of Balto. She is survived by her sister, Miss Florence Zeilin Wilmer, of Baltimore; two nieces, Misses Florence Wilmer Hepburn and Janet Small Hepburn, also of that city, and a grand-niece and grand-nephew, Mary Wilmer Haines and Frederick Taylor Haines, of Port Deposit. (Cecil Whig Sat. 4/23/1927) 8/3/1852-4/9/1927

ELMER W. REYNOLDS: 84 of North East, MD, died Wednesday, April 9, 2008. A lifelong resident of North East, he was born on July 24, 1923, the son of the late James Duffy and the late Elizabeth C. (Ferguson) Reynolds. He was the husband of the late Doris H. Reynolds who died July 26, 1999. He served as a Medic during World War II in the Army, which included the Battle of the Bulge. He retired from the DuPont Company as a Warehouseman. Mr. Reynolds was a life member of North East Volunteer Fire Dept., being a member for 67 years. He served as a past Asst. Chief and was entered into the Harford and Cecil County Hall of Fame. He bowled in the Seniors Bowling League and liked Orioles baseball, football and soccer. He also enjoyed playing cards at the fire house and coin collecting. Survivors include two sons: Edward E. Reynolds and his wife Judy of North East, MD and Marty L. Reynolds, Sr. and his wife Julie of Perryville, MD; two sisters: Rachel Alexander of Rising Sun, MD; Delores Letts of North East, MD; 8 grandchildren and 4 great grandchildren. In addition to his wife and parents, he was preceded in death by a son, Robert R. Reynolds, Sr.; four brothers, Arthur, Henry, Charles and Frank Reynolds; and a sister: Idella Preston. Funeral services will be held Saturday, April 12, 2008 at 11:00 AM at Crouch Funeral Home, 127 South Main Street, North East, MD, where family and friends may call starting at 9:30 AM. Rev. Daniel T. Gedman will officiate. Interment will be in North East Methodist Cemetery, North East, MD. In lieu of flowers, the family request memorial donations be made to: North East Volunteer Fire Department, in care of the funeral home.

ELMER E. REYNOLDS: 72, well known sportsman of North East, died at the home of his brother, **James D. Reynolds**, on Monday, January 21. Mr. Reynolds had lived his entire life in North East. He was known to his friends as "Dickie.". Funeral services were conducted by the Rev. Melvin E. Wheatley at the Grant Funeral Home in North East on Wednesday afternoon with interment in the **North East Methodist Cemetery**. Mr. Reynolds is survived by five brothers, James and Melvin, North East; Albert, Baltimore, Sterling, Elkton, and

Harold Reynolds, of Chesapeake City, and a sister, Mrs. Rhoda, of New Jersey. (Cecil Whig Thurs. 1/24/1952) 11/12/1879-1/21/1952

ELMER ELLSWORTH REYNOLDS: a prominent farmer of East Nottingham, died suddenly while working about his barn last Saturday morning. He was 77 years of age. At the time of his marriage to Miss Sophie Reynolds, Rising Sun, 51 years ago, he removed to the farm on which he died. They celebrated the golden anniversary of their marriage in November of 1938. He was a member of the Society of Friends. He is survived by his wife, one daughter Miss Rebecca Reynolds, one son, Melvin, two brothers, William M Reynolds, Oxford, Walter P Reynolds, East Nottingham, one half brother, Cecil Reynolds, Tweedale, and a half sister, Mrs. Harry Oakford, Merchantville, N. J. The funeral was held Tuesday at 3:30 p.m. from his late home, with interment in Oxford cemetery. (2/3/1940)

ELSIE MAY MANN REYNOLDS: Funeral services were held yesterday for Elsie May Mann Reynolds, wife of Carroll Reynolds of Coatesville RD 3 at the James W. Wilde and Sons Funeral Home, Parkesburg. The Rev. James H. Brown of Upper Octorara Presbyterian Church officiated. Interment was in Upper Octorara Presbyterian Cemetery. Bearers were Ralston R. Reynolds, Sylas S. Reynolds, James Althouse, Donald Johnson, James K. and Thaddeus Wilde. (4/30/1971)

ELZIE Earl REYNOLDS:, age 94, of Port Deposit, MD, died Thursday, July 3, 2003, at Harford Memorial Hospital in Havre de Grace, MD. Mr. Reynolds was a deacon at Landmark Primitive Baptist Church in Calvert, MD, until its closing. After the church closed, he attended Mount Carmel Primitive Baptist Church in Fountain Green, MD. He is survived by 2 sons, Delmas Reynolds of Milton, DE, and Paul Reynolds of O'Fallon, IL; 2 daughters, Doris Douglas of Port Deposit, MD, and Jerolene Lee of Edgewood, MD; 8 grandchildren; 7 great-grandchildren; and 3 great-great grandchildren. He was preceded in death by his wife of 72 years, Ethel M. Reynolds, who died in October of 2001. Services led by Elder Steven Bloyd will be held at 8 p.m., Monday, July 7, 2003, at R.T. Foard Funeral Home, PA., 111 South Queen St., Rising Sun, MD 21911, where friends may call one hour prior. A service will also take place at Antioch Primitive Baptist Church in Sparta, NC, at 2 p.m., Wednesday, July 9, 2003, with visitation one hour prior. Burial will be in Antioch Primitive Baptist Church Cemetery. (Cecil Whig, Friday 7/4/2003) (7/2/1909-7/3/2003)

EMMA REYNOLDS: widow of the late James Reynolds of Port Deposit, died Wednesday of last week at her late home at Delta, Pa. of heart trouble. The deceased is survived by one son, Allen Reynolds. The body was brought to Hopewell for interment. (Cecil Whig, 7/3/1915)

EMMA J. REYNOLDS MELRATH: Stricken with paralysis Mrs. Robert A. Melrath died March 16. The deceased was 62 years of age. She was born near Nottingham, Pa., her maiden name being Emma J. Reynolds. Her husband and two daughters, Misses Sylvia and Zeeta, survive. Funeral services were held Saturday morning at her home near Nottingham and interment made in Nottingham Cemetery. (3/21/1910)

ELIZA G. REYNOLDS:, a widow of the late Henry Reynolds, died Monday, February 17, at the home of her daughter, Mrs. Mary E. Dunlap, near Rising Sun. The deceased has just passed the ninetieth anniversary of her birth, being born February 3, 1829 in York county, Pa. A daughter of Benjamin Garretson. Three daughters survive Mrs. Mary E. Dunlap, near Rising Sun, Mrs. Clinton Way, Farmington, and Mrs. Anna Smith, Philadelphia. The funeral was held from her late home of Friday, with services at Eastland friends meeting house. 2/26/1919

EMMA J "Woodrow" REYNOLDS: Mrs. Arthur Reynolds, 80 died at her home on Mount Street, Rising Sun, Saturday morning, January 5. The funeral was held on Tuesday afternoon from the Tyson Funeral Home with interment in the Brookview Cemetery. (Cecil Whig Thurs. 1/24/1952) 1871-1/5/1952

EMMA MONEY REYNOLDS: daughter of Mr. and Mrs. J. E. Money, of Leeds, died November 11 at her home at Canton, Pa., of typhoid fever. She is survived by her husband, C. N. Reynolds, and her parents. Mrs. Reynolds taught at the Elkton Academy some years previous to her marriage. (Md. Journal Friday 11/20/1908) d-11/11/1908

EMMA REYNOLDS: widow of the late James Reynolds, of Port Deposit, died Wednesday of last week at her late home at Delta, Pa., of heart trouble. The deceased is survived by one son, Allen Reynolds. The body was brought to Hopewell Cemetery for interment. (7/3/1915)

EMILY D. MCCALL BOUCHELLE: 53 of North East, died of cancer Friday, May 22, 1987 in Christiana

Hospital, near Staten Del. Mrs. Bouchelle was the wife of the late Clifford "Doc" Bouchelle. Mr. Bouchelle died in 1976. She was born in North East on July 25, 1928 and was a lifelong resident of North East. She is survived by four sons, John W. Bouchelle, Frank D. Bouchelle and Jerry L. Bouchelle, all of North East, and Robert A. Bouchelle of Elkton, a daughter, Alice Hall of North East, her mother, Alice E. McCall of North East, four brothers, Frank McCall of Del City, Okla., Bill McCall of Elkton, Robert McCall of Minneapolis and Allen McCall of North East, a sister, Grace Stein of Northfield, Minn., and five grandchildren. Services were conducted by the Rev. Conrad Cohen of the North East United Methodist Church, on Tuesday, May 26, in Crouch Funeral Home, North East. Burial was in North East Methodist Cemetery. (Cecil Whig 5/27/1987)

ERNEST E. OWENS: of Perryville, age 54 years, died from a heart attack while fishing along the banks of the Susquehanna River near Perryville on Wednesday afternoon. He was a former railroad employee. He was discovered by Levi Patterson, of Aikin, who summoned a physician who pronounced him dead. He is survived by his wife **Margaret V.** and three sons, all of Perryville. (Cecil Whig 9/2/1932)

ERNEST R REYNOLDS: of Elk Mills Road, Elkton died after a long illness at the Union Hospital on Thursday, Aug. 16, 1979. He was 65. Mr. Reynolds was retired as a maintenance worker at the Chrysler plant in Newark, Del. After 23 years. He is survived by his wife, **Jeanette**; a sister, Mrs. **Mary R Miller**, Rising Sun: three half-brothers, Edward W Reynolds, Colora, Walter S Reynolds, Rising Sun, Howard H, Rising sun and Arthur Lee Reynolds of North East. Services were held at the Hicks Home for Funerals, Elkton on Monday Aug. 20. The Rev. S. Willard Crossan 111, pastor of the Cherry Hill United Methodist Church officiated. Burial was at the **Cherry Hill Cemetery**. (8/22/1979) (9/4/1913-8/16/1979)

ESSIE HAWLEY REYNOLDS: Mrs. Essie Hawley Reynolds, 55, wife of **William G Reynolds** of Rising Sun, died Wednesday, June 20, in Delaware Hospital, Wilmington. She was the daughter of Mrs. **John Horace Hawley** of Rising Sun and the late Mr. Hawley. In addition to her husband, she is survived by four children. Mrs. Richard C Leader, Manor Park, Del; Mrs. John M Devenney, Newark. Del; Horace E. Reynolds, Pleasant Hill, and William G Reynolds, Rising Sun. Also four sister, Mrs. Glifford E Marker, Rising Sun: Mrs. C. S. Jones, Baltimore: Mrs. John Wright and Mrs. Silvia H Lopez, Wilmington: a brother, Charles Hawley, Wilmington, and three grandchildren. Funeral services were held Saturday, June 23, in **West Nottingham Presbyterian Church**. Interment was in the church cemetery. (6/28/1956) 1901-6/20/1956

ESTHER IDA REYNOLDS: 69, of Coatesville, Pa. Formerly of Perryville, died on Friday August 20, in Coatesville Hospital. Services were held at Lee A Patterson and Son Funeral Home, Perryville at 2 p.m. on Sunday, August 22, with the Rev. William G French, of Mount Pleasant United Methodist Church, officiating. Interment was in **North East Methodist Cemetery**. Mrs. Reynolds was the daughter of the late **Lincoln and Etta Springer Cosner** and the widow of **Wallace W Reynolds**. Surviving are four sons; Howard L Baker, of Elkton, Worrell L Reynolds of North East, Wallace L Reynolds of Havre de Grace and James H Reynolds of Rising Sun; four daughters, Mrs. Reba E Jones of Baltimore, Mrs. Betty L Baker and Mrs. Rose E Hiles, both of Redends Calif. And Mrs. Janet M McMullen of Rising Sun. Also surviving are two step sons, Ivan Reynolds of Perryville and George Reynolds of North East; two step daughters, Mrs. Catherine Ward and Mrs. Elizabeth Devine, both of Elkton and four brothers; Paul Cosner of Conowingo, Adolph Cosner of Forest Hill, Alva Cosner of Joppatowne and Howard Cosner of Wilmington, Del.; two sisters Ruth Jackson, of Colora and Mrs. Sylvia Kenyon, of Illinois; 38, grandchildren and 13 great grandchildren. (8/25/1971) 6/25/1902-8/20/1971

ETHEL M "Williams" REYNOLDS: age 89, of Port Deposit, Md. died Friday, October 19, 2001 at the Ware Presbyterian Village in Oxford, Pa. Mrs. Reynolds was a member of both the Rising Sun senior Citizens Group and the Landmark Primitive Baptist Church in Calvert, Md. She is survived by her husband of **72 years**, **Elzie Earl Reynolds** of Port Deposit, Md.; 2 sons, Delmas Reynolds of Milton, DE, Paul Reynolds of O'Fallon, IL; 2 daughters, Doris Douglas of Port Deposit, MD, and Jerolene Lee of Edgewood, MD; 8 grandchildren, 14 great-grandchildren; 3 great-great-grandchildren. Services will be held 8 p.m. Monday, October 22, at the R.T.Foard Funeral Home, 111 S. Queen St., Rising Sun, MD, where family and friends may call 1 hour prior. Burial will be Thursday, October 25, in the **Antioch Primitive Baptist Church Cemetery, Sparta, NC**, where friends may call 1 hour prior. In lieu of flowers, donations may be made to the Antioch Primitive Baptist Church Cemetery c/o Carl Williams, 55 Williams Lane, Sparta, NC 28675. (10/2001) (11/16/1911-10/19/2001)

ETHEL M. LLOYD: 71, Chesapeake City, died Monday, June 1, at her residence. The wife of the late **Arnold Lloyd**, she is survived by a son, Lawrence Lloyd, Chesapeake City, two daughters, Mrs. Virginia E. Strtin, St. Georges, Del., and Mrs. Shirley M. Hessey, Elkton, two brothers, Samuel Warwick, R.I., and Wallace

Newcomb, Delaware City, Del., four sisters, Mrs. Bessie A. Brice and Mrs. Viola Brice, both of Chesapeake City, Mrs. Marie Gaines, Bear, Del., and Mrs. Helen Curlet, Delaware City, Del., and one grandchild. The Rev. William J. Garrett, pastor of Trinity United Methodist Church, Chesapeake City, will officiate at the funeral service Thursday, June 4 at 2 p.m. at R.T. Foard Funeral Home, Chesapeake City. Interment will be in Bethel Cemetery, near Chesapeake City. Friends may call at the funeral home after 7 p.m. Wednesday evening. (Cecil Whig 6/3/1970)

ETHEL M. REYNOLDS:, age 89, of Port Deposit, MD died Friday, October 19, 2001 at the Ware Presbyterian Village in Oxford, PA. Mrs. Reynolds was a member of both the Rising Sun Senior Citizens Group and the Landmark Primitive Baptist Church in Calvert, MD. She is survived by her husband of 72 years **Elzie Earl Reynolds** of Port Deposit, MD; 2 sons, Delmas Reynolds of Milton, MD; Paul Reynolds of O'Fallon, IL; 2 daughters, Doris Douglas of Port Deposit, MD; Jerolene Lee of Edgewood, MD; 8 grandchildren, 14 great grandchildren, and 3 great great grandchildren. Services will be held 8pm Monday, October 22 at the R. T. Foard Funeral Home, 111 S. Queen St. Rising Sun, MD. Where family and friends may call 1 hour prior. Burial will be Thursday, October 25, in the Antioch Primitive Baptist Church Cemetery, Sparta, NC. There will also be a service held Thursday October 25, at 2pm at the Antioch Primitive Baptist Church, Sparta, NC. Where friends may call 1 hour prior. In Lieu of flowers donations may be made to the Antioch Primitive Baptist Church Cemetery in c/o Carl Williams, 55 Williams Lane Sparta, NC 28675. (10/19/2001)

ETHEL MAY REYNOLDS LEVREDGE: died peacefully at the age of 98 at Calvert Manor Health Care on Tuesday, September 6, 2005. She was the daughter of the **George and Amanda McDowell Lockard** of Elk Neck. Ethel was a long life resident of Red Point, in North East, MD and was the widow of **Philip Burchelle Reynolds** who died in 1955. Her second husband **Clarence Levredge** died in 1975. Ethel was a domestic worker for local families and spent 10 years working for the A & P Tea Company in Elkton, MD. She lived independently at her home on Cara Cove overlooking the North East River until she was 96. Here she enjoyed the simple things in life; fishing, crocheting and embroidery, reading the Bible, cooking, picnicking with family and being a friend to all the wildlife that share her home on the water. Most importantly, Ethel will be remembered for her humble and unwavering service to Hart's United Methodist Church. She was a lifetime member of the church and served as Sunday School teacher to many for over 50 years while mentoring others on their spiritual journey to accepting Jesus Christ. She taught all that she met, "Jesus Loves Me and God is Love". She is predeceased by three sisters: Emma Dilks of Elkton, MD, Esther Campbell and Alice McClelland both of Red Point, in North East, MD. She is survived by three sons; Reese C. Reynolds and wife Marilyn Reynolds of Chadds Ford, PA, Philip B. Reynolds, Jr. and wife Louanna Reynolds of Bellhaven, NC and Harry F. Reynolds and wife Katie Reynolds of North East, MD. She was the loving grandmother of six grandchildren and ten great grandchildren. She will be remembered as Mrs. Reynolds, Ethel, Mother, Mom, Mom-mom and Grandmom and will remain forever in our hearts. Services will be held at 11:00 AM Friday, September 9, 2005 at the Hart's United Methodist Church, 3203 Turkey Point Road Elk Neck, MD, near North East, MD., where there will be a viewing 10:00 AM- 11:00 AM. Rev. Daniel Gedman, Rev. Beverly Lewis and Rev. Mary Browne will officiate. Interment, **North East Methodist Cemetery**, North East, Maryland. In lieu of flowers, contributions may be made in her memory to Hart's United Methodist Church. P.O. Box 284, North East, MD 21901. (Cecil Whig Thurs. 9/8/2005)

ELLA MAY REYNOLDS JACKSON: 93, formerly of Elkton, died Saturday, Jan 18, in Brandywine Springs Nursing Home at Wilmington, Del. She had been a life resident of Cecil County and was a member of First Assembly of God Church of Elkton. Funeral services will be held at 2 p.m. today (Wednesday, Jan. 22) in Crouch Funeral Home at North East. The Rev. David C. Stanton, pastor of First Assembly of God Church, will officiate. Mrs. Jackson is survived by three sons, James Allen of Elk Mills, Morty Jackson of Elkton, and Lawrence.....(Cecil Whig 1/22/1975)

ETTA "Nevil" REYNOLDS: wife of **Herbert Reynolds**, of North East, died Sunday at a Philadelphia hospital, aged 18 years. She was before marriage **Miss Etta Nevil**, of North East, and is survived by her husband and one child three weeks old. (Cecil Whig 11/7/1914)

ETTA REYNOLDS: wife of herbert reynolds, of perryville, died nov. 1st at a philadelphia hospital. she was before marriage miss etta nevil, of north east and was 18 years of age. she is survived by her husband and one child, 3 weeks old. 11/13/1914

ETTA "Nevil" REYNOLDS: wife of Herbert Reynolds, of Perryville, died on Sunday at a Philadelphia hospital. She was before marriage Miss Etta Nevil, of this town, and was 18 years of age. She is survived by her husband and one child three weeks old. Funeral services were held on Thursady, with interment in the

EUGENE ALLEN REYNOLDS, Jr. Age 38, died suddenly on Friday, January 12, 2001 at the Union Hospital in Elkton, MD. Eugene was born November 5, 1962 to **Eugene A. Reynolds, Sr.** of Elkton and the late **Margaret Everett Reynolds**. He was a self-employed masonry contractor, and he enjoyed crabbing and hunting. Besides his father, survivors include his stepmother, **Donna Reynolds**; sisters, Rebecca Reynolds Peterson of Rising Sun, MD, Michele Reynolds Walls of Wilmington, DE; 3 nieces and 1 nephew. He was preceded in death by his sister, Patrician Reynolds Motter. A funeral service will be held at 1 pm on Tuesday, January 16, 2001 at the Hicks Home for Funerals, 103 W. Stockton St., Elkton, where friends and family may visit beginning 12 noon. Interment will be in the **Gilpin Manor Memorial Park**. In lieu of flowers, contributions may be made to the charity of your choice. [Published 01/19/2001] 11/5/1962-1/12/2001

EVA L. FOULKROD: 42? Of Philadelphia, died Saturday March 7?, at the home of her daughter, Mrs. Earl Nesbitt, near ?. funeral services were held Tuesday March 10, at the Paterson Funeral Home in Perryville. Interment in Bay View Cemetery. Mrs. Foulkrod was the daughter of **Harry E. and Anna Lynch Reynolds**. In addition to her daughter, Mrs. Nesbitt, she is survived by a sister Mrs. Orwahl? H. Irwin of Va. (Cecil Whig Thursday 3/12/1953)

EVE MAE REYNOLDS JACKSON: 87, of Drexel Hill, Pa., and formerly of the Principio Funnace area, died Tuesday, Sept. 4, 1979, a Fair Acre Farm, Media, Pa. Funeral services were held at 2 p.m. Friday, Sept. 7, in Patterson Funeral Home, Perryville. The Rev. John M. Gauger, pastor, Principio United Methodist Church, presided. Born in North East, Mrs. Jackson was the wife of the late Asalom E. Jackson and daughter of the late William D. and Mary Gibney Reynolds. She is survived by a daughter, Ruth J. Childs of Drexel Hill, Pa., four grandchildren and four great grandchildren, also two sisters, Laurine Sentman of Wilmington, Del., and Mi8ss Helen Reynolds of Rising Sun. Burial was in Principio Cemetery, near Perryville. (Cecil Whig 9/12/1979)

EVELYN BENJAMIN REYNOLDS GRIFFITH: age 85, died Thursday, January 22, 2004 in Rising Sun, MD after an extended illness. She was born on November 9, 1918, in Port Deposit, MD, the youngest of 9 children of **Hazlett O. and Lillie M. Benjamin**. She graduated from Jacob Tome Institute and was a retired secretary of Rising Sun High School. Evelyn was a member of Janes United Methodist Church for 64 years, past Matron of Port Deposit Chapter #78 of the Order of the Eastern Star and a former resident of 20 years of Redington Shores, FL. Evelyn married **Herman C. Reynolds** of Rising Sun on February 25, 1939. They had three children: Elizabeth M. Leebel of Beltsville, MD, Peggy A. Reynolds of Beltsville MD and Herman C. "Joe" Reynolds of Rising Sun. She married **Percy Allen Griffith** of Wilmington, DE on February 16, 1966. She is also survived by stepdaughters Nancy C. Dukes and Marlene E. Standarowski. In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her sister Elizabeth McDougal; 7 brothers, George, Hazlet, Ernest, Francis Ellis, Franklin, Stanley and Alfred; her husband Herman Reynolds, Sr. and Percy Allen Griffith and an infant child, Patsy Ann. In addition to her 3 children and 2 stepdaughters, she is survived by 7 grandchildren, 13 great grandchildren and 2 step grandchildren. A funeral service will be held at 11:00 a.m. on Saturday January 24, 2004 at Janes United Methodist Church in Rising Sun. Friends and family may call at R.T. Foard Funeral Home, 111 South Queen St., Rising Sun, MD 21911 tonight, Friday evening Jan. 23, from 7-9:00 p.m. or one hour prior to the service at the church. Burial will be in **Brookview** Cemetery. Memorial contributions in Evelyn's name may be made to Janes United Methodist Church Building Fund c/o the funeral home. (Cecil Whig Friday 1/23/2004) 11/9/1918-1/22/2004

EVELYN M. REYNOLDS: , 83, of Cheswold, DE passed away Wednesday, January 22, 2003, at Silverlake nursing center Dover. She was born on November 11, 1919, in Leipsic, DE to the late **William and Florence (Handsberry) Maclary**. She was a member of Leipsic Roby Methodist Church and attended Cheswold Methodist Church for many years. She was a lifetime member of the Cheswold Ladies Auxiliary at the Cheswold Vol. Fire Co. She is preceded in death by her husband **Corbit "Buddy" Reynolds in 1988**. Mrs. Reynolds Cheswold, DE worked in the accounting department at Playtex for 35 years. She is survived by Sister, Thelma M. Pardee of Dover, DE. Sister, Ruth M. Pepper of Dover, DE. Sister, Naomi J. Pepper of Dover, Sister, Marian M. Yerkie of Dover, DE. 5, nephew, 9, niece. Remembrance Services will be held Monday 01/27/2003 01:00 PM at Trader Funeral Home in Dover, DE Burial will be at the Sharon Hill Memorial Park Dover, DE Friends may also call Monday 01/27/2003 From 11:00 AM till time of the service at the Trader Funeral Home in Dover. The family request that memorial contributions be given to Cheswold Vol. Fire Co. Cheswold, DE and or Leipsic Cemetery Fund c/o Horace Pugh Texas Lane Leipsic, DE 19901 Letters of condolences may be sent to www.delmarvaobits.com or traderfh@aol.com (01/22/03)

EVERETT HOWELL MCCALL: 58, of North East, died Friday September 11, in Union Hospital, Elkton. Funeral services were held Monday, September 14, at the Grant Funeral Home, North East. The Rev. Robert S. Snodgrass, Kingdom Hall Jehovah Witness, Rising Sun, officiated. Interment was in North East Methodist Cemetery. He was the husband of Beulah R. McCall. In addition to his wife, he is survived by a son, Everett Nelson McCall, two daughters, Mrs. Kathryn L. Settlemire and Mrs. Joyce A. Cecil, and one sister Miss Nellie McCall, all of near North East. There are 13 grandchildren. A life resident of Cecil County, Mr. McCall was a guard at Thiokol Chemical Corporation for over 12 years. (Cecil Whig 9/16/1970) 3/25/1912-9/11/1970

FRANCINA REYNOLDS: died on the 6th, Mrs. Francina Reynolds, relict of the late William Reynolds, in the 75th year of her age.

FLORENCE E REYNOLDS HOLMES: 63, wife of Alfred L. Holmes of North East, died on May 23 at her home in North East. Born in Chesapeake City, she was a life-time resident of Cecil County. Besides her husband, Alfred L. Holmes, she is survived by seven sons, T. Leonard, Alfred I., Harry, Cowden W., Cecil L., and Miley E. Holmes, all of North East, Quentin V. Holmes of Elkton, two daughters, Mrs. Joan A Dixon of North East, and Mrs. Audrey E. Carter of Forrest Hill, Md., five sisters, Mrs. Jane Foreaker, Mrs. Beatrice Lewis, Mrs. Beulah McCall, Mrs. Velma Blackson, and Mrs. Bertha Gill, all of North East, two brothers, Thomas H. Reynolds of Charlestown, and Miley Reynolds of North East. Funeral services were held on May 26 from the Grant Funeral Home in North East, with Rev. Thomas Short, pastor of the North East Methodist Church in North East, officiating. Interment was in North East Methodist Cemetery. (Wed. 5/27/1964)

FLORENCE E REYNOLDS HOLMES: 63, died Saturday, May 23, at her home in North East. She was a life resident of Cecil County. Survivors are her husband, Alfred L., North East, seven sons, Quentin V., Elkton, T. Leonard, Alfred I., Harry, Cowden W., Cecil L., and Miley E., North East, two daughters, Mrs. Audrey E. Cantler, Forest Hill, Md., and Mrs. Joan A. Dixon, North East. Also five sisters, Mrs. Jane Foreaker, Mrs. Beatrice Lewis, Mrs. Beulah McCall, Mrs. Velma Blackson and Mrs. Bertha Gill, North East, and two brothers, Thomas H. Reynolds, Charlestown, and Miley Reynolds, North East. The Rev. Thomas Short, pastor of the North East Methodist Church, officiated at the funeral service Tuesday, May 26, at Grant Funeral Home, North East. Interment was in North East Methodist Cemetery. (5/27/1964)

FLORENCE W. REYNOLDS: a lifelong resident of the Fifth district, died at her home at Cara Cove, Sunday, February 26th, in her 57th year. She was taken ill on Friday, and died of a cerebral hemorrhage. Mrs. Reynolds is survived by her husband, Harry Reynolds, six daughters and two sons, Mrs. Alfred Holmes of North East, Mrs. Howard Foreaker of Elkton, R.D., Thomas H., of Elkton, Mrs. Beatrice Alexander and Mrs. Everett McCall of North East, Mrs. Charles Blackson, Chester, Pa., Willard and Bertha at home. Funeral services were held in the North East M. E. Church on Wednesday, March 1, with interment in the North East M.E. Cemetery. (Cecil Whig Friday, 3/3/1939) d-2/26/1939

FLOYD A. REYNOLDS: 73, of Baltimore, formerly of Port Deposit, died July 16 at Perry Point Veteran Administration Medical Center. A self-employed mason, he served in the Army during the latter part of World War 11. Born in Maryland, he was the son of the late Cleve and Edith Jackson Reynolds. He is survived by a wife, Silva M. Reynolds, two sons, C. Marshall Reynolds of Essex and Floyd E. Reynolds of Baltimore, a daughter, Wanda Gatcha?ian of Glen Arm, two brothers, Woodrow Reynolds of Jessup and Francis Reynolds of Port Deposit, two sisters, Betty Steinbrueck of Waynesville, Mo, and Joyce Thompson, and five grandchildren. (I can't read the rest) Interment in West Nottingham Cemetery in Colora. (Record 7/20/1988) 6/20/1915-7/16/1988

FLOYD REYNOLDS: of port de posit age 22, was found guilty of manslaughter by a jury on thursday night in the death of arthur baker, also of port deposit. reynolds and baker, testimony showed had been drinking in a tap room and after some words in the street, reynolds hit baker with a stone, fracturing his skull. baker later died in havre de grace hospital. the jury also asked for mercy from the court. 12/17/1937

FRANCES E. LILLEY: age 95, of Rehoboth Beach Delaware, died at her home on Wednesday, April 14, 2004. Mrs. Lilley was born in Calvert, Maryland, the daughter of the late Cloud and Flora England. She was preceded in death by her husband, Horace in 1976. Survived by her daughter, Jane Owings of Rehoboth Beach, Delaware, a sister, Della Reynolds of North East, Maryland, grandgaughter, Billy Jayne Owings, 2 great-grandchildren, Erin and Ian, and one great-great-grandson, Logon. A memorial service will be held on Saturday, May 15th, at 1:00 p.m., at the Trinity Episcopal Church, 105 Bridge Street, Elkton, MD. Interment will follow in the St. Mary Ann's Church Cemetery in North East, Maryland. (Cecil Whig Wed. 5/12/2004)

FRANCIS "Pat" REYNOLDS: On April 2, 2004; FRANCIS "PAT", loving son of **Ruth Reynolds and the late Francis Reynolds, II**; devoted father of Patricia Ey, Francis Reynolds, IV, Tammy McGeeney and Sean Harrison. Also, survived by 12 grandchildren and one great-grandchild. Friends may call at the family owned Bruzdinski Funeral Home, P.A., 1407 Old Eastern Avenue, Essex at Route 702 (Beltway Exit 36) on Monday from 3 to 5 and 7 to 9 PM. Funeral Services on Monday at 8:30 PM. In lieu of flowers, family request donations be made to the American Heart Association, P.O. Box 5216, Glen Allen, VA, 23058-5216. Published in the Baltimore Sun on 4/4/2004.

FRANCIS BENSON REYNOLDS: "Froggy" 82 years, of Port Deposit, Maryland, died Friday, October 5, 2001 in Harford Memorial Hospital, Havre De Grace, Maryland. Born on May 18, 1919 in Port Deposit, Maryland, he was the son of the late **Cleveland and Edith Jackson Reynolds**. Mr. Reynolds served in the U.S. Army during WW11, and he was employed at Aberdeen Proving Ground, Aberdeen, Maryland in the Motor Pool Division. He was a former member of Jerry Skirvanek V.F.W. Post 8185, Port Deposit, Maryland, and a lifelong member of Water Witch Fire Company, Port Deposit, Maryland. He was preceded in death by his wife, **Sarah Louise** Reynolds, who died June 18, 2001. Mr. Reynolds is survived by his sons, Johnny E Reynolds, Olsmar, Florida, Robert H Reynolds, Rising Sun, Maryland, and Danny W Reynolds, Port Deposit Maryland; daughters, Frances L Kapral, Port Deposit Maryland and Shirley J Smith, Clora, Maryland; two grand-daughters; three grandsons; seven great-grandchildren; half-sisters Betty Steinbrueck, Waynesville, Missouri and Joyce Thompson, Port Deposit, Maryland. Visitation is set for Tuesday, October 9, 2001, 7: 00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. at Lee A Patterson & Son Funeral Home, P.A. Port Deposit, Maryland. Funeral service will be held on Wednesday, October 10, 2001, 10:00 a.m. at the funeral home. Rev. Carol A Loy of Tome Memorial United Methodist Church, Port Deposit, Maryland will officiate. Interment will be in **West Nottingham Cemetery**, Colora, Maryland. (Mon. 10/8/2001) 5/18/1919-10/5/2001

FRANK A REYNOLDS: 68, years old well-known fisherman and sportsman died at his home at Principio Furnace, Tuesday after a brief illness of Pneumonia. The deceased was a member of Order of American Mechanics for nearly 50 years. He is survived by his wife and one son, Raymond Reynolds. The funeral was held from the home Thursday afternoon at 2 o'clock with services in **Principio Furnace M.E. Church**. (3/5/1937) d-2/27/1937

FRANK B REYNOLDS SR.: age 85, of North East, Maryland, died Thursday, March 6, 2003, at Christiana Hospital, Newark, Delaware. Born on October 28, 1917, in North East, Maryland, a son of the late **James Duffy Reynolds and Elizabeth Catherine Ferguson Reynolds**. Mr. Reynolds was a lifelong resident of Cecil County Maryland. Mr. Reynolds retired with 34 years of service as a butcher with A&P stores. He was a member of the Elkton Church of the Nazarene. In addition, he was a member of the 29th Division Association, Susquehanna American Legion Post 135, Non-Commissioned Officers Association, North East Methodist Choir, Cecil County Choir, and he was on the Senior Bowling League in Elkton and Newark. He was a former member of the Barber Shop Chorus Susquehanna Baseball League and the North East Town Band. Mr. Reynolds was the husband of **54** years to the late **Loyce Rose Edwards** Reynolds, who died on March 11, 1995. Mr. Reynolds is survived by 4 daughters, Charlotte Schulz, Collegeville, Pennsylvania, Sonja Britt and Linda Roark, both of North East, Maryland, and Jeanette Thomas, Harpers Ferry, West Virginia; 3 sons, James Reynolds, Sr., Perryville, Maryland, Mark Reynolds, Magnolia, Delaware, and Frank B. Reynolds, Jr., Perryville, Maryland; 22 grandchildren; 32 great-grandchildren; siblings, (twin sister) Rachel Alexander, Elmer Reynolds, and Delores Letts, all of North East, Maryland. In addition to his parents and wife, Mr. Reynolds was preceded in death by a daughter, **Bonnie Lou Scott**; 3 brothers, Arthur, Henry, and Charles Reynolds; 1 sister, Idella Preston; and daughter-in-law, Mary Helen Reynolds. Family and friends may call Saturday, March 8, 2003, from 5:00 PM until 8:00 PM, at Crouch Funeral Home, 127 South Main Street, North East, Maryland. Funeral services will be held on Sunday, March 9, 2003, 2:00 PM, at the Elkton Church of the Nazarene, 377 Nottingham Road, Elkton, Maryland. Rev. James R. Moyers of the Elkton Church of the Nazarene will officiate. Interment will be in **Boulden's Chapel Cemetery, Elkton**, Maryland, following the services, with full Military Honors. In Lieu of flowers, the family suggests memorial contributions, may be made to the Elkton Church of the Nazarene c/o Crouch Funeral Home, 127 South Main Street, North East, Maryland 21901. (Cecil Whig Friday 3/7/2003) (10/29/1917-3/6/2003)

FRANKLIN M. REYNOLDS Sr.: of 22 Clark View Road, Newburgh, N.Y. died at his home after a long illness on Tuesday, October 24. Born at Hopewell, he was a son of the **late Lewis and John Ann Whitlock Reynolds**, and husband of the late **Caroline Ringhardt** Reynolds. He has been retired for two and a half years from Eppensmith Co., Brooklyn, N.J. He was a life member of Lodge 321, A.F. & A.M. and a member of Grace Methodist Church, Newburgh, N.J. Surviving are a son, Mr. Franklin M. Reynolds Jr. of New York, two

brothers, Messrs. David R. Reynolds of Delray Beach, Fla. and J. Tome Reynolds of Confluence, Pa., a sister, Mrs. Brice R. Huber of Baltimore. One grandson and a granddaughter also survive. The Rev. Luther Starnes will officiate at services to be held on Friday at 11 a.m. at the R. Madison Mitchell Funeral Home, Havre de Grace, and interment was in Rock Run Cemetery. (Aegis 10/26/1961) d-10/24/1961

FRANKLIN REYNOLDS: Captain Franklin Reynolds, an aged and respected citizen of North East, died on Tuesday morning at the residence of his son. Franklin Reynolds Jr., aged 79 years. Six sons and one daughter survive the deceased. His funeral services were held on Thursday afternoon, at 2 o'clock. Interment in the M.E. Cemetery. (Cecil Whig 4/11/1903) d-4/7/1903

FRANKLIN REYNOLDS: an aged and respected citizen of the Sixth district, died at the residence of Samuel Reynolds, near Octoraro Church, on Friday morning, last week. The funeral was held on Sunday, with interment at Friends' Burying Ground, West Nottingham. (Cecil Whig Sat. 4/12/1902)

FRED REYNOLDS: died at Quarryville, Pa., on Saturday last of typhoid-pneumonia. He is survived by his wife, who was a Miss Brown, of Rising Sun and three children. (Cecil Whig Sat 1/25/1919)

Fred Reynolds died at Quarryville, pa. On Saturday, of typhoid pneumonia. He is survived by his wife, who was a Miss Brown, of rising sun and three children. 1/22/1919

FRED GOODNOW: age 60, of North East, died on Thursday night, June 22, 1950, at Perry Point Veteran's Hospital. Surviving are one son Charles of North East, two sisters, Mrs. Irving Reynolds of North East, and Mrs. Stanley Husfelt of Elkton, also five brothers, Albert, Wilmer, Herman, Howard and Ernest Goodnow, all of North East. Funeral services were held from the Grant Funeral Home in North East, on Monday afternoon, June 26 at 2 p.m. Interment was in North East Methodist Cemetery. Mr. Goodnow was employed at Edgewood for a number of years. He was the son of the late Charles and Mary Elizabeth Goodnow of North East. He was a veteran pf World War 1. Cecil Whig 6/1950)

FREIDA HELEN MELLER REYNOLDS: of Aberdeen died at Lorien-Riverside Nursing and Rehabilitation Center Nov. 18. She was 79. Born in Germany, she was the wife of the late John Reynolds. She is survived by a son, Dieter G. Meller Sr., a sister, Elizabeth Drake of Mt. Holly, N.J., five grandchildren, Dieter Meller Jr. of Havre de Grace, Thomas D. Meller, of Abingdon, Michael D. Meller of Havre de Grace, Dennis J. Meller of Belcamp and John P. Meller of Darlington. She is also survived by seven great-grandchildren, Jennifer Meller and Steven Meller, both of New Park, Pa., Jessica Meller of Darlington, Zachary Meller, Megan Meller and Ashley Meller, all of Belcamp, and Cassandra Meller of Abingdon. Friends may call at Tarring-Cargo Funeral Home in Aberdeen today (Wednesday) from 2 to 4 and 7 to 9 p.m. Services will be held at the funeral home Thursday at 10 a.m. Interment will be in Darlington Cemetery. (Aegis 11/20/1996) 12/20/1916-11/18/1996

G. CLEVELAND REYNOLDS: 69, of 443 Broad Street, Oxford, died caster Osteopathic Hospital after a brief illness. He was the husband of Sara Gregson Reynolds. A native of Rising Sun, Md., he was the son of William T. and Mary C. Raine Reynolds. He was a retired carpenter and maintenance man, having worked for 42 years for the Pennsylvania Railroad. Mr. Reynolds was a member of the Oxford Baptist Church, Union Fire Company, the Cat Fanciers Association and the Brotherhood of Maintenance and Way. He is also survived by a brother, Thomas, of Darlington, Md., and two sisters, Mrs. Violet Krauss and Mrs. Neo Serinis, both of Berlin, N.J. Funeral services will b e held at 2 p.m. Thursday at the Cauffman Funeral Home, 76 Pine Steet, Oxford. The Rev. Donald Scofield will officiate. Interment will be in the Oxford Cemetery. (1/22/1964)

G. ONIS REYNOLDS : On March 13, 2004, G. Onis; beloved mother of Chaneta, Charles L., and Derald Reynolds and Marilyn Boughton. She is also survived by a stepdaughter, Geneva Acree, 23 grandchildren, a host of great-grandchildren, nieces, nephews and other relatives. Friends may call at the James A. Morton & Sons Funeral Homes, Inc., 1701 Laurens St., on Wednesday 10 to 7 P.M. On Thursday, 9 A.M., Mrs. Reynolds will lie in state at Wayland Baptist Church, 3200 Garrison Blvd. The family will receive friends 10:30 to 11 A.M., followed by services. Interment in King Memorial Park. (Published in the Baltimore Sun on 3/16/2004)

GALEN N. (TOOTIE) REYNOLDS: 47, of Chesapeake City died at Union Hospital on May 7, 1978. The life-time resident of Cecil County had worked as a clerk for the A&P Tea Company for over 29 years. He was an Army veteran of the Korean War and an active member of the Cecil Lodge 125 A.F. and A.M. in Chesapeake City and the Elkton United Methodist Church. Funeral services will be held today, Wednesday, May 10 at 2 p.m. at the Gee Funeral Home, 259 E. Main St., Elkton with the Rev. Howard O. VanSice of the First Baptist

Church officiating. Burial will be in the **Bethel Cemetery**, Chesapeake City. Mr. Reynolds is survived by his widow, Mrs. **Anna June Reynolds**; one daughter, Mrs. Patricia E. Blackson of Elkton; his father, **Clarence Thomas Reynolds** of Chesapeake City; one sister Mrs. Mae Wallace of Odessa, Del., three brothers, Clarence E. Reynolds of Phoenixville, Pa., Leroy C. Reynolds of Chesapeake City, John F. Reynolds also of Chesapeake City, and four grandchildren. Masonic services by Cecil Lodge 125 A.F. and A.M. were held May 9. (Cecil Whig 5/10/1978) 10/20/1930-5/7/1978

GENEVA "Luce" REYNOLDS: 63, widow of **Herbert Reynolds**, died last Friday at union Hospital Elkton. She had been a resident of Elkton for the past year after living in North East. Funeral services were held Monday afternoon at the Bacon Hill Baptist Church. Burial followed in **North East Methodist Cemetery**. Mrs. Reynolds is survived by one brother, J Everett Luce of Massachusetts. Funeral arrangements were by Grant's Funeral Home. (Cecil Whig Thurs. 8/21/1958) D-8/15/1958

GEORGE R EWING: The community was greatly shocked to learn of the death Wednesday morning of County Commissioner George R Ewing, at the German Hospital, in Philadelphia. Mr. Ewing had been operated on at the hospital on Thursday of last week for a tumor of the jaw and the operation was thought to be successful, so that his death came as a great shock. Mr. Ewing's term as County Commissioner would not have expired until next December. He had made many friends in the county by his kindly disposition and was greatly beloved in the Fourth district, of which he was a native. He is survived by his wife, who was Miss Harriet Reynolds, two sons, Herbert and Leon Ewing, of the Fourth district, and one daughter, Miss Elizabeth Ewing, at home. Funeral services this Saturday afternoon from his late home, with interment in Lewisville Cemetery. (Cecil Whig Sat. 2/22/1919)

GEORGE C. REYNOLDS: 62, North East, husband of **Pauline Craig Reynolds**, died November 18. Funeral services were from the Grant Funeral Home there on Saturday, November 21. Interment was in **North East Methodist Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Thur. 12/3/1953) 1846-11/18/1953

GEORGE C. REYNOLDS: age eighty-four years, died at his home at Rising Sun, Sunday. He is survived by his wife, one son, Curtis Reynolds, and one daughter, Mrs. Ethel McVey. Five grandchildren also survive him. Funeral services were held from his late residence, at two o'clock, Wednesday afternoon, with interment in **Brookview Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Friday, 7/18/1930) 7/10/1846-7/14/1930

GEORGE F. REYNOLDS: a young man in the prime of life died of consumption at the residence of his father, **Joel Reynolds**, Esq., near Perryville, on last Friday morning. He was buried, on Saturday, at **St. Mark's Church**. Charlestown Items. Death's Doings. The Angel of Death seems to have no respect of persons; all alike must bow at his summons. Mr. George Reynolds, who for some months has been a great sufferer, died at his father's residence, and was buried at Perryville, last Sunday, the Rev. Mr. Miller officiating. The bereaved parents have the sympathy of this community (Cecil Whig Sat. 1/22/1881)

GEORGE F. REYNOLDS: a young man in the prime of life died of consumption, at the residence of his father, Joel Reynolds, Esq., near Perryville, on last Friday morning. He was buried, on Saturday, at St. Mark's Church. (Sat. 1/22/1881)

GEORGE REYNOLDS: In Perryville, Cecil County, on the 6th inst., Mr. George Reynolds, in the 23d year of his age.

GEORGE M REYNOLDS: 80, 3 E. Roney Ave. North East died Wednesday, Feb. 2, 1994, of respiratory failure at Union Hospital following a short illness. A life long county resident, Mr. Reynolds was born April 17, 1913. He was a fireman on the Pennsylvania Railroad for several years until 1946. He also worked at the General Motors Plant in Wilmington, Del. As a heavy equipment repairman and as an auto mechanic at Aberdeen Proving Ground. He retired from W.W. Boulden & Sons in Elkton in 1975. He later joined Tri-State Ford in Elkton, retiring in 1982 as a part-time service manager. Mr. Reynolds was a member of the North East Church of the Nazarene, North East Little League, Perryville Volunteer Fire Department Marching Unit and the North East Volunteer Fire Department Marching unit. He was the son of the **late Wallace Worrall and Sarah Elizabeth Alexander Reynolds**. He is survived by his wife of **59** years, **Viola B. Reynolds**; three daughters Carol E. Jamison, Newark, Del., Mary Lee Simmons, Elkton and Connie Keithley, North East; three sons, Richard A Reynolds, and Raymond E Reynolds, both of North East, and George E Reynolds, Elkton; one sister, Catherine Devine, Elkton; two step-sisters; three step-brothers; 21 grandchildren and 37 great grandchildren. A services will be held 2 p.m. Saturday, Feb. 5, at Crouch Funeral Home, 127 S Main St. North East. Rev. James Moyers. (2/4/1994) 4/17/1913-2/2/1994

GEORGE REYNOLDS: The Angel of Death seems to have no respect of persons, all a like must bow at his summons. Mr. George Reynolds, who for some months has been a great sufferer, died at his father's residence, and was buried at Perryville, last Sunday, the Rev. Mr. Miller officiating. The bereaved parents have the sympathy of this community. (Cecil Whig Sat. 1/22/1881)

GEORGE T. REYNOLDS: of North East, died Wednesday, June 24, in his 86 year. Mr. Reynolds was the oldest member of North East M.E. Church. He is survived by 5 children; Mrs. Viola Kennedy, Prospect Park, Pa., Mrs. John Baker, Chester, Pa., Mrs. Elizabeth Reeder, Crumlyn, Pa., Mrs. Groom Clark; Mittville, N.J., and William Reynolds. Mr. Reynolds is also survived by two brothers, Sylvester Reynolds, North East, and Frank Reynolds, Principio Furnace, and two sisters; Mrs. Martha J. Scotten, North East, and Mrs. Mary Parsons, Yeadon Pa. Funeral services will be held Saturday June 27, in the North East M.E. Church at 2 o'clock. The body will be taken to the church at one o'clock and the casket will be open until two o'clock, when the services begin. Interment will be made in the North East M.E. Cemetery. (Cecil Whig Friday 6/26/1936) (9/26/1850-6/24/1936)

GEORGE T. REYNOLDS: Aged 86 Died June 24th At His Home In North East. Funeral Services Were Held Saturday In North East M.E. Church, Of Which The Deceased Had Been A Member, And Interment Was Made In North East Cemetery. He Is Survived By 5 Children, Mrs. Viola Kennedy, Prospect Park, Pa. Mrs. John Baker, Chester, Pa. Mrs. Elizabeth Reeder, Crumlyd, Pa. Mrs. Groom Clark, Millville, New Jersey, And William Reynolds.. Mr. Reynolds Is Also Survived By 2 Brothers, Sylvester Reynolds, North East, And Frank Reynolds, Principio Furnace. And 2 Sisters, Mrs. Martha Scotten, North East And Mrs. Mary P[Arsons, Yeadon, Pa 7/3/1936

GERTRUDE Kirk REYNOLDS: 82, OF Colora, died Saturday, February 6, at Harford Memorial Hospital, Havre de Grace. Surviving are three daughters, Mrs. Jane J Bair of Colora, Mrs. Helen Akers, of Catonsville and Mrs. Eleanor Brammer of Colora: three sons, Robert G of Adelphi, Leni P. of Conowingo and Shelton F. of Spotswood, N.J.: 21 grandchildren and 26 great-grandchildren. Mrs. Reynolds lived in Cecil County most of her life and was a member of the West Nottingham Presbyterian Church. Services were held yesterday, February 9, from Reed's Funeral Home, Rising Sun, with the Rev. R. Burcham of Conowingo Baptist Church officiating. Interment was in Rosebank Cemetery, Calvert. (2/10/1971) (12/7/1888-2/6/1971)

GERTRUDE M. "Couden?" REYNOLDS: wife of Wilson Coudon Reynolds, died Sunday morning at Union Hospital in Elkton, following the birth of a child. She was thirty-five years of age and is survived by her husband and four children, including the one for which she gave her life. The funeral was held from her late home Wednesday afternoon, with services at Cherry Hill M. F. Church and interment in the adjoining cemetery. (Cecil Whig Friday 6/13/1930) 9/4/1895-6/8/1930

GIFFORD BOUCHELLE: 54, North East, died Wednesday, Nov. 3, at Union Hospital in Elkton. He had been a life resident of North East and for the past 29 years had been employed as a forklift operator at General Motors Inc. in Wilmington, Del. He was a U.S. Army veteran of World War 11, and a member of VFW Post 6027 at North East. Funeral services with military honors were held at 11 a.m. Saturday, Nov. 6, at Crouch Funeral Home in North East. The Rev. Robert O'Kelley Wallace, pastor of North East United Methodist Church, officiated. Mr. Bouchelle is survived by his widow, Emily D. Bouchelle, also of North East, five sons, Gifford A. Bouchelle and Robert A. Bouchelle, both of Elkton, John W. Bouchelle, Frank D. Bouchelle, and Jerry L. Bouchelle, all of North East, also a daughter, Mrs. Alice E. Hall of North East, and five grandchildren. In addition, he is survived by three brothers, John P. Bouchelle, George R. Bouchell, and Allen Bouchelle and two sisters, Mrs. Ada Edwards, and Mrs. Doretta Sreati, all of North East. Burial was in North East Methodist Cemetery. (Cecil Whig 11/10/1976)

GILBERT W. REYNOLDS: a former resident of north east and for many years chief engineer of the Mccullough Iron Works, died at his home in Lancaster, Pa. of throat consumption, aged 54 years. (7/25/1906)

GRACE EMILY REYNOLDS: 87 of North East, MD, died Sunday, February 3, 2008 in the Calvert Manor Healthcare Center, Rising Sun, MD. Born in North East, MD, on July 12, 1920, she was the daughter of the late Melvin L. and the late Helen E. (Lockard) Reynolds. Grace was a lifelong resident of North East, a member of North East United Methodist Church and North East Senior Citizens. She enjoyed gardening and flowers. She retired from Perry Point V.A. Medical center as a Waitress. Survived by one sister: E. Sherry Jackson of Port Deposit, MD and one brother: Carroll E. Reynolds of New Castle, DE. The Funeral service will be held Thursday, February 7, 2008 at 11:00 AM at Crouch Funeral Home, 127 South Main Street, North

East, MD where family and friends may call from 10:00 AM to 11:00 AM. Interment will be in North East Methodist Cemetery. In lieu of flowers, the family request memorial donations be sent to North East United Methodist Church, 308 South Main Street, North East, MD 21901. (Cecil Whig Mon. 2/4/2008)

GRANVILLE M REYNOLDS: Nottingham, Pa., died at his home August 19, aged 84 years. He had been taken ill during the afternoon, having previously enjoyed good health. Mr. Reynolds was a retired farmer and a member of the Society of Friends, and a farmer resident of near Rising Sun. His wife, the former **Margaret Coale**, of Colora, died six years ago. Four nephews, Dr. D. Duer Reynolds and O. Osmond Reynolds, Kennett Squares; Howard Reynolds, Strafford, and Chester Reynolds and a niece, Mary Windle, of Kennett Square, survive. (9/4/1942) abt. 1858-8/19/1942

GRANVILLE THOMAS REYNOLDS: a well-known and highly respected farmer of the Ninth district, died at his home near Calvert, very suddenly Wednesday afternoon, from heart trouble. He had been enjoying his usual good health up to a few hours before his death, and his sudden demise is a great shock to his relatives and friends. Mr. Reynolds was about 63 years of age and a son of the late **Jacob Reynolds**, of Oxford, Pa. He had lived in Cecil County nearly all his life. Two children, one son and a daughter, Mr. Earl Reynolds, of Sylmar, and Miss Reynolds, of Calvert, who kept house for her father, survive him. His wife, who was a **Miss Mearns**, died several years ago. (1/13/1900) 1831-1/11/1900

H. EUGENE MACKEY: a well known Democratic leader of the fourth District, member of the firm of George W. Biles & Co., at Providence, was found dead on Thursday evening, in the feed mill operated by the firm. His clothing had caught in a chain belt, while he was alone in the mill, and he was whirled up to the ceiling, his body dropping to the floor, where it was found by an employee who was out at the time but returned later. The firm deals in lumber, coal and feed. He had long been engaged in business and politics in which he was influential. His wife died several years ago. A son, **Taylor Reynolds Mackey**, of Providence, survives him. His funeral will be held at 2 p.m. on Monday, with services at Rock Church, fair Hill, and interment in **Rosebank Cemetery** Calvert. (Cecil Whig Sat. 2/16/1929)

HAINES REYNOLDS: near Rising Sun, on Friday, March 24, Haines Reynolds, in the 65th year of his age. (Cecil Whig 4/1/1865)

Haines Reynolds: died-Reynolds-near rising sun, on Friday, March 24th, Haines Reynolds, in the 65th year of his age...do you have his death cert. I don't have him listed on my sheet. Cecil Whig newspaper...4/3/1915

HALUS L. REYNOLDS SR. : 81, Church Street Elkton, died on Monday, Feb. 28, 1983 in Union Hospital after a long illness. Mr. Reynolds had served the U.S. Postal Service as a mail carrier in the Elkton area for 33 years. He was a U.S. Army veteran of World War 11 and was a member of the National Rural Letter Carriers Association; Elkton Loyal Order of Moose Lodge 851, charter-member; and the Elkton United Methodist Church. He is survived by his wife, **Mary L. Reynolds** of Elkton; one son, Halus L. Reynolds Jr. of Elkton; six daughters, Mrs. Carrie M. Olewine of Elkton; Mrs. Betty R. Morrow of Middletown, Del., Mrs. Mary Ann Spence of Hacks Point, Md., Mrs. Leone Johnston of Elkton; Mrs. Nancy L. Hopkins of Rising Sun; Mrs. Charlene M. McCulley of Elkton; 20 grandchildren and 18 great-grandchildren. The Dr. Dilio E. Mariotti and the Rev. Mary Lou Green, both of the Elkton United Methodist Church, officiated in services held on Thursday, March 3, in Hicks Home for Funerals. Burial was in **Bethel Cemetery**, Chesapeake City. (3/9/1983 C-Whig) (1/23/1902-2/28/1983)

HANNAH HARLAN REYNOLDS: Mrs. **William L. Reynolds** (nee Hannah Harlan) died at her home at Fulford on Saturday, February 17th, following an illness. The deceased was a daughter of the late Dr. **Reuben Stump Harlan and Elizabeth Hawkins Schaefer**, of Baltimore, and is survived by her husband, and a number of nieces and nephews. Mrs. Reynolds was the last surviving member of a family of nine children. Funeral services were held from the late home with, the Rev. John P. Cooper officiating. Interment was in **Trinity Church Cemetery at Churchville**, Messrs. J. Bernard Burns, Kenneth Reynolds, Donald Cassell, Orley Dayhoof, Howard Rohrbaugh, and Horace Boarman serving as pallbearers. (Harford 1951) d-2/17/1951

HANNAH J. REYNOLDS: Funeral services for Hannah J. Reynolds will be held at 2:30 o'clock tomorrow afternoon, from her late home at Rising Sun. The deceased, who was 62 years of age, was a daughter of the late **Samuel Taylor and Anna Coulson Reynolds**. (Cecil Whig Friday, 8/26/1932) 1870-8/24/1932 "interment-Brookview"

HANNAH J. REYNOLDS: died Reynolds-on Wednesday, 25th, at Mount Pleasant, Cecil County, Hannah J.

Reynolds, wife of Samuel T. Reynolds, in the 22nd year of her age. (Cecil Whig 2/4/1860)

HANNAH REYNOLDS: died on Saturday evening, at the home of her son, **Francis Reynolds**, near Colora. The remains were interred at **Eastland, Pa.** on Tuesday. (Cecil Whig, Sat. 1/28/1899) d-1/21/1899

HANNAH JANE MCVEY FERGUSON: widow of the late John Ferguson, died at her home at Mt. Pleasant, near Colora, Saturday week at tow o'clock, after a lingering illness, aged ?5 years. Her parents were Jacob and Lydia Reynolds McVey. She is survived by one daughter and three sons, Mrs. Rebecca Barnes and James Ferguson, of Wilmington, Cycus Ferguson, Port Deposit, and Geroge Ferguson, at home, Mrs. Sophia M. Coulon? Is a sister of the deceased and is the last member of the family. (1/26/1918)

HARMONSON "TADDY" REYNOLDS: 86, of Middletown, DE, died suddenly at his home on Tuesday, March 18, 2003. Taddy retired from White Bros., Inc., in Middletown, DE, after 25 years. He was a life member of the Middletown Volunteer Hose Co., and the Middletown Moose Lodge #1295. He was active in MOT Little League. He enjoyed horse racing, playing cards, and driving his gray pick-up around Middletown. His greatest joys were time spent watching his grandchildren and great-grandchildren play sports, and he will always be their biggest fan. He is survived by his loving wife of 67 years, **Hazel C. Reynolds**; 2 daughters; Nancy R. Hitch of Middletown, DE, Margaret R. McNatt and her husband, Paul, Sr., of Townsend, DE; 1 son, James L. Reynolds and his wife Yvonne of Middletown, DE; 2 sisters, Florence Voly and her husband Joseph of Elsmere, DE, and Anna Pearce of Cecilton, MD; 7 grandchildren, Edgar L. Hitch, Jr., John R. Hitch, Jusith H. Massey, Rebecca Ennis, Paul McNatt, Jr., Matthew J. Reynolds, and Tyler C. Reynolds; 8 great-grandchildren; and several nieces and nephews. Funeral services will be held on Sunday, March 23rd, at 2:00 PM, in the Daniels & Hutchison Funeral Home, 212 N. Broad Street, Middletown, DE. Friends may call Saturday evening from 7-9 PM, at the funeral home. Burial will be in **Odd Fellows Cemetery, Smyrna, DE.** The family suggests contributions to the Middletown Volunteer Hose Co. Ambulance Crew, 14 West Green Street, Middletown, DE 19709. (Cecil Whig Thursday 3/20/2003) d-3/18/2003

HAROLD N. REYNOLDS: 56, Perryville, died Sunday, April 18, in Harford Memorial Hospital at Havre de Grace. Funeral survives were scheduled for today (Wednesday, April 21) in Patterson Funeral Home at 2 p.m. with the Rev. Charles Squires officiating. Burial was scheduled **for West Nottingham Cemetery.** Mr. Reynolds is survived by his widow, **Doris M. Reynolds** of Perryville; a son, Mark N. Reynolds of Catlett, Va.; a daughter, Robbin C. Reynolds of Perryville; and two brothers, Malcon A. Reynolds of Havre de Grace and Roger A. Reynolds of North East. Mr. Reynolds was the son of the late **Andrew and Mary Anderson Reynolds.** He was employed at the Ballistics Research Lab at Aberdeen Proving Ground and was a member of the Harmony Lodge 53, AF & AM of Port Deposit and the Brandywine Region of AACA, Newark. (Cecil Whig 4/21/1976) 2/8/1920-4/18/1976

HAROLD R REYNOLDS SR: 62, Chesapeake City, died Thursday, December 30, at Union Hospital, Elkton. He was a life resident of Cecil County and was president of Reynolds Rides and Amusements Chesapeake City. Mr. Reynolds retired nine years ago as a carpenter employed by the US Crops of Army Engineers, Chesapeake City. He was a life member of Chesapeake City Fire Company. Survivors are his wife, Mrs. **Marian R Reynolds**; a son Harold R Jr., Chesapeake City, two daughters, Mrs. Sara J Licconi, Union N.J., and Mrs. Mary R Brown, Chesapeake City and six grandchildren. The Rev. Donald C Landis, pastor of the church to which Mr. Reynolds belonged. Officiated at the funeral service held Sunday, January 2, at the church. Interment was in **Bethel Cemetery**, near Chesapeake City. Pippin funeral Home, Chesapeake City was in charge of arrangements. Memorial contribution may be mailed to the First Presbyterian Church, Chesapeake City. (1/5/1965) 2/16/1903-12/30/1965

HAROLD REYNOLDS: aged 60 years, formerly of Havre De Grace, was held there, on Thursday last week, with interment in **Hopewell Cemetery.** He was a son of the **Wesley W. Reynolds**, of this county, and died in Baltimore, on November 12. Two brothers and two sisters, Winfield and Louis, Miss Maud and Miss May Reynolds, all of New Jersey, survive him. (Cecil Whig, Sat. 11/24/1928)

HARRIET A REYNOLDS: Mrs. Harriet A. Reynolds, wife of **Wm. B. Reynolds** of North East, died on Thursday of last week after a lingering illness, in the 34th year of her age. Her funeral took place from her late residence on Sunday morning. The interment was at **Bay View cemetery.** A seven month old girl, the only child of Mr. Reynolds had died only a few days before. (Sat. 12/18/1886 Cecil Whig)

HARRIET A. REYNOLDS: , wife of Wm. B. Reynolds of North East, died on Thursday of last week after a lingering illness, in the 34th year of her age. Her funeral took place from her late residence on Sunday morning. The interment was at Bay View cemetery. A seven month old girl, the only child of Mr. Reynold's had died only a few days before. (Sat. 12/18/1886)

HARRIETT REBECCA REYNOLDS EWING: wife of the late George R. Ewing, a former County Commissioner, died on Tuesday evening, at her home at Zion, in her 80th year, from pneumonia. Funeral services will be held at St. Johns M. E. Church on Saturday at 2 p.m., with interment in the adjoining cemetery. She is survived by three sisters, Mrs. Mary Martindale and Mrs. Nettie Zebley, of Zion, Mrs. Jasper Scott, near Fair Hill, one daughter, Elizabeth, and two sons, Herbert H. and Leon V. Ewing. (Cecil Whig Sat. 1/26/1929)

HARRIET K REYNOLDS: wife of **Elam Reynolds**, both formerly of the Rising Sun section, died recently at her home at Linwood Heights, Pa. They had lived at Trainer for thirty years previously. Funeral services were held at her home, conducted by the Pastor of Trainer M.E. Church, with interment in **Lawn Croft Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig, Sat. 1/15/1927)

HARRIET M REYNOLDS: wife of **W. Preston Reynolds** died at her home near Rising Sun on Saturday last, after a short illness of pneumonia. Mrs. Reynolds body was buried at the **friends' burial grounds at West Nottingham** on Wednesday afternoon. (3/21/1896)

HARRIETT REYNOLDS: daughter of the late Dr. **Thomas and Rachel Weemys Reynolds**, died on Saturday at the Church Home & Infirmary, Baltimore, after a lingering illness. She lived her entire life at "Sherwood Forest" near Upper Fall and had a wide circle of friends. Miss Reynolds was a lady of broad culture, was widely read, had traveled extensively and had a great store of knowledge about Nature. As a poetess she showed exceptional ability, a volume of her works which has just come from the press being a fitting memorial to her efforts along this line. For many years Miss Reynolds has taken a keen interest in the Sunday School of St. John's Church, Kingsville. One brother, Mr. Edward Reynolds, and several nieces and nephews survive the deceased. Funeral services were held on Tuesday in the chapel of the Church Home & Infirmary with Rev. Theodore Will officiating and interment was made in the family lot at **Green mount Cemetery**. (Aegis Friday 6/10/1927)

HARRY KAUFFMAN: husband of the former Grace Reynolds of Havre de Grace, died in Baltimore on Thursday and was buried in Angel Hill cemetery on Sunday. Mr. Kauffman, at one time taught violin at Peabody Conservatory in Baltimore. (2/9/1950)

HARRY B. WARNER: The funeral of Harry B. Warner, 70, Chesapeake City was held on Friday, Feb. 11, at R.T. Foard Funeral Home, Chesapeake City. The Rev. William J. Garrett of Trinity United Methodist Church at Chesapeake City officiated. Burial was in **Bethel Cemetery** at Chesapeake City. Mr. Warner died on Tuesday, Feb. 8, in the Delaware Division of the Wilmington General Hospital at Wilmington, Del., after a short illness. He was a lifelong resident of Chesapeake City and retired 14 years ago from his occupation as a boatman. Survivors include a sister, Mrs. Hilda W. Berger of Chesapeake City. (Cecil Whig 2/16/1972) 12/1/1901-2/8/1972

HARRY REYNOLDS: son of **W. W. Reynolds** of Port Deposit sustained a slight injury on Tuesday last, while attempting to get on a train. He is about 12 years of age. (10/28/1882, 50 year's ago-Friday, 10/28/1932)

HARRY VAUGHAN REYNOLDS: of the fifth district, died Saturday at Union Hospital, age thirty years. He is survived by his wife and two children. (Cecil Whig Friday, 8/24/1934) d-8/18/1934

HARRY J. REYNOLDS: died on January 22 at the home of his father, Tyson I. Reynolds, of Liberty Grove, aged forty-four years. He is survived by his father and mother, three sisters and two brothers, Mrs. Christie Atkinson, Baltimore, Mrs. William Winchester, of Port Deposit, and Mrs. Joseph Geiger, of Rock Springs, Brinton Reynolds, of Baltimore, and Gailey Reynolds, of Philadelphia, Pa. Interment was made in Little Britain, Pa., Cemetery. (2/4/1925)

HARVEY E. REYNOLDS: 86, of Biddle Street, Chesapeake City, died at home Friday, Aug. 2, 1996 of coronary artery disease. Mr. Reynolds was born in St. Georges, Del. on May 12, 1910, the son of the late **Harvey G. and Harriet Carrow Reynolds**. He was a grain and dairy farmer in the Delaware and Maryland areas for many years until retiring in 1975 and moving to Chesapeake City. He was a member of the United

Methodist Church in Cecilton and also a member of Moose Lodge 851 in Elkton. He is survived by his wife of 59 years, Pearl M. Reynolds of Chesapeake City, daughters, Dollie Caleb of Elkton and Gloria Heath of Earleville, sisters May Belle Deputy of Middletown, Del., and Ann Jones of Wilmington, Del., brothers, J. Wesley of Galena and Roger of St. Georges, three grandchildren, and one great-granddaughter. Viewing is scheduled for today from noon to 2 p.m. at R. T. Foard Funeral Home, Chesapeake City. The funeral services will be immediately following at 2 p.m. in the funeral home with the Rev. Gary Moore officiating. Interment will be in St. Georges Cemetery. (Cecil Whig Mon. 8/5/1996) (5/12/1910-8/2/1996)

HARVEY G. REYNOLDS: Birthday Is Celebrated-The family of Harvey G. Reynolds, St. George's Del., honored him on the occasion of his 82nd birthday on Sunday, April 16, at Wickwire Farms, Earleville. Present were Mr. Reynolds' wife, six of his seven children, seven grandchildren, and eight great grandchildren. His children who attended are: Harvey E. and J. Wesley Reynolds, Wickwire Farms, hosts for the reunion, Mrs. William F. Jones, Claymont, Del., Mrs. Earl Deputy, Sr., Middletown, Del., and Harry Batten and Rodger Reynolds, St. Georges, Del. Mrs. Thelma Adams, Marshallton, Del., another daughter, was unable to be present. Other guest were Mr. and Mrs. Carl Maag, Cleveland, Ohio. Mr. and Mrs. William F. Jones, Jr., and Mr. and Mrs. Al Belak and daughter, Claymont, Del. Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Reynolds, Lee Reynolds, Miss Elizabeth Reynolds, Mr. and Mrs. John W. Carrow, 111, Mrs. William Carrow and children, and Mrs. M. Macaughn, St. Georges, Del. Earl Deputy, Sr., Mr. and Mrs. Earl Deputy, Jr., and Mrs. Maggie Deputy, Middletown, Del. Mrs. Mildred Bodley, Smyrna, Del., Mrs. Hal Bodley, Newark, Del., Mr. and Mrs.

HARVEY J. REYNOLDS: 58, Elkton, a U.S. Army World War 11 veteran and employee of Chrysler Corporation, was accorded full military honors memorial services by American Legion Post 194 of Rising Sun on Friday, Dec. 10, 1982, at Elkton Cemetery. Mr. Reynolds died on Tuesday, Dec. 7, 1982 in the Perry Point Veterans Administration Medical Center after a long illness. He is survived by three daughters, Mrs. Carole Lee Russum of Richmond, Va.; Mrs. Judith A. Meekins of Elkton; Miss Tina Lynn Reynolds of Elkton; his mother, Mrs. Eva M. Reynolds of Elkton; one brother, H. Clinton Reynolds of Elkton; four sisters, Mrs. Edna L. Downing of Los Angeles, Calif.; Mrs. Adele Marie Brown of Elkton; Mrs. Sylva R. Passi of North East; Mrs. Sandra H. Funke of Elkton; and seven grandchildren. Services were held on Friday, Dec. 10, in Hicks Home for Funerals. Dr. Dilio E. Mariotti of the Elkton United Methodist Church officiated. (12/15/1982) (7/14/1924-12/7/1982)

HARVEY JONATHAN REYNOLDS: died Tuesday December 3, at his home here. Mr. Reynolds is survived by his wife and three sons and one daughter; Charles, Horace and Halus of Elkton and Mrs. Edward Mackenzie of Andorra, Md.; a sister, Mrs. Joseph Tyson of Rising Sun and a brother, Jacob Reynolds of Havre de Grace. Funeral services will be held on Friday, December 6, 1940 at 1:30 p.m. from the home of his son, Charles of 107 Bridge Street, Elkton. Interment in West Nottingham Cemetery. (Thursday, 12/5/1940) 12/27/1862-12/3/1940

HAZEL BESSIE REYNOLDS: age 80, of Elkwood Estates, Elkton, MD, died Saturday, September 13, 2003, at Union Hospital, Elkton, MD. Born in Elkton, MD, on September 18, 1922, a daughter of the late Ralph and Mabel Jones Sykes. She was a lifelong resident of Elkton, MD. Mrs. Reynolds was a Library Aide at Elkton High School for 28 years. She enjoyed reading. In addition to her parents, Mrs. Reynolds was preceded in death by her husband, Arthur Melvin Reynolds, who died in 1968; sons, Michael James Reynolds, who died in 1978, and Steven David Reynolds, who died in 1990; a grandson, Baby Boy Reynolds; and granddaughter, Kimberly Ann Strickler. Survivors include her children, Phyllis Sample, and Sue Elizabeth Strickler, both of Elkton, MD, and Charles Arthur Reynolds, north East, MD; sister, Madeline Stubbs; eight grandchildren; 14 great-grandchildren; and three great-great-grandchildren. Funeral services will be held 11:00 AM, Tuesday, September 16, 2003, at Crouch Funeral Home, 127 South Main Street, North East, MD, where visitation will start at 10:00 AM, at the funeral home. Rev. Boyd B. Etter will officiate. Interment will be in North East Methodist Cemetery. (Cecil Whig, Mon. 9/15/2003) 9/18/1922-9/13/2003

HELEN D. (Stauffer 1st. Mar.) REYNOLDS: 81, of Darlington, died May 5 at Harford Memorial Hospital. Mrs. Reynolds, born in Lancaster, Pa., was a life member of the International Order of Job's Daughters Bethel 55 in Darlington and an honorary member of Penn-Mary Chapter 72, Order of the Eastern Star. A member of the Harford Memorial Hospital Ladies Auxiliary, she formerly served as president of Ladies Auxiliaries of the Harford County Fire Companies and the Darlington Fire Company. Mrs. Reynolds belonged to the Grace Memorial Episcopal Church in Darlington. She was the wife of the late Thomas B. Reynolds. Mrs. Reynolds is survived by three daughters, Elizabeth S. Keefer of Wilmington, Del., Helen D. Capizzi of Norristown, Pa., and Dorothy M. Whiteside of Oxford, Pa., four stepchildren, Mary Walter of Churchville, Thomas B. Reynolds Jr. of Spring Mount, Pa., Donald C. Reynolds of Jacksonville, Fla., and Trisha Burkins Maldeis of Port Deposit, 32

grandchildren, and 31 great-grandchildren. She was the mother of J. Robert Stauffer, who died in April 1989. Services will be held today (Wednesday), 1:30 p.m. at the Grace Memorial Episcopal Church with Rev. Nick McDonald presiding. Burial will be in **Darlington Cemetery**. Friends may call from 1 to 1:30 p.m. at the Church. The pallbearers will be Mrs. Reynolds' grandsons, David and Philip Keefer, Salvatore, Michael and Christopher Capizzi, and James and John Stauffer. Arrangements were directed by the Harkins Funeral Home, Inc. in Delta, Pa. (Aegis 5/9/1990) 12/27/1907-5/5/1990

HELEN DORA REYNOLDS: Miss Helen Dora Reynolds, the 19 year old daughter of **Mr. and Mrs. Harry T. Reynolds**, of near Bay View died last Saturday evening, July 27 at her home. Miss Reynolds was taken ill with typhoid fever from which she began to recover, but was suddenly taken off by other complication. Possessed, as she was of a warm-hearted disposition, she naturally drew to her a host of friends and all of whom will deeply mourn her loss. Her home life was above reproach and time alone can heal the wound her death has left there. She was a devoted daughter, a loving sister and a loyal friend, and will be sadly missed. She is survived by her parents and two sisters, **Misses Eva and Rosa**. Funeral services were held last Tuesday at 1 o'clock at her late residence, by Rev. F.N. Moore, pastor of Asbury M.E. Church. Interment was in **Bay View Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Sat. 8/3/1907) D-7/27/1907 (W-18Y?)

HELEN E. REYNOLDS: 83, North East, died Wednesday, March 10, 1982 in the Delaware Division of Wilmington Medical Center. Funeral services were held Sunday, March 14 at 3 p.m. at North East United Methodist Church with the Rev. Conrad Cohen, pastor, officiating. Burial was in **North East Methodist Cemetery**. Mrs. Reynolds was born in North East and lived in Cecil County all of her life. She was the widow of the late **Melvin L. Reynolds**, and a member of the North East United Methodist Church. Mrs. Reynolds is survived by a son, Carroll E. Reynolds Sr. of Christiana, Del.; three daughters, Emma H Goodnow and Grace E Reynolds, both of North East, and Sherry Jackson of Port Deposit; a sister, Eva Isaacs of North East, and a brother, Leon Lockard of North East; 12 grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. Funeral arrangements were made by Crouch Funeral Home. (3/17/1982) (4/29/1898-3/10/1982)

HELEN EMMA GOODNOW:, 89, passed away Saturday, November 12, 2005. She made her home in Calvert Manor Healthcare Center for the last eight years. A life long resident of Cecil County, she was the daughter of the late **Melvin E. Reynolds and Helen Lockard Reynolds**. Mrs. Goodnow is survived by a son, Barry A. Goodnow and wife Lesley of Jefferson, VA, a daughter, Vickie Pugh and husband Roger of North East, MD one granddaughter, Lisa Pugh of Lewiston, ME. Also surviving are two sisters, Grace Reynolds of North East, MD and Sherry Jackson and her husband John of Port Deposit, MD and a brother, Carroll Reynolds and wife Bea of New Castle, DE. In addition to her parents, Mrs. Goodnow was preceded in death by her husband **Thomas O. Goodnow** in 1990 and a brother Edward C. Reynolds in 1968. Mrs. Goodnow was a member of North East United Methodist Church. Graveside services will be private. In lieu of flowers, memorial contributions can be made to the North East United Methodist Church, P.O. Box 522, North East, MD 21901.

HELEN GERTRUDE REYNOLDS: in North East, Maryland, on Monday, February 10th, 1890, Helen Gertrude, daughter of **William D and Mary E Reynolds**, aged 11 months and 8 day. ((1890)

HELEN MYRA SMITH REYNOLDS: 90, Rising Sun, died Friday Jan. 13, 1984 at her home after a long illness. Mrs. Reynolds was born in Harford County on Aug. 22, 1893. She had lived most of her life in Cecil County where she was a member of the west Nottingham Presbyterian Church. Surviving Mrs. Reynolds are a son R Wayne Reynolds, Decatur Ga., one daughter, Hope Meyer, Glenn Burnie Md. Four grandchildren and one great grandchild. Services were conducted Sunday Jan. 15, at the West Nottingham Presbyterian Church. Rev. Robert Prior officiated. Burial was at the **Brookview Cemetery**. (1/18/1984) 8/22/1893-1/13/1984 h-**Norris J. Reynolds**

HELEN M. REYNOLDS Of New Castle, age 83, died Monday January 3, 2000 at home. Miss Reynolds was a member of St. Peter the Apostle Church and the Blessed Mother Sodality. She is survived by her sister, **Anne Reynolds; brother, Francis Reynolds;** a niece, Anne Ryan; and a nephew, Frank J. Suppe. Friends are welcome to join the family in a Mass of Christian Burial which will be offered Thursday at 10 a.m. at **St. Peter the Apostle Church**, 5th & Harmony Sts., Old New Castle. Burial will be in the adjoining churchyard cemetery. Gebhart funeral homes of New Castle County [published 01/05/2000) d-1/3/2000

HELEN R. REYNOLDS: of Churchville died at Harford Memorial hospital Feb. 2. She was 90. Born in Johnstown, Pa., she was the daughter of the late **James Earl and Zebe Guillermod McCleester** and wife of the late **Clyde Reynolds, who died in 1977**. She moved to Churchville in 1978 from Johnstown. For more than 50 years, she was a member of the Johnstown Chapter of the Order of the Eastern Star. She was also a

member of the First United Methodist Church of Johnstown. She is survived by two daughters, Shirley Huddleston of Churchville, with whom she lived, and Ruth Aumack of Red Bank, N.J., a sister, Pearl Clites of Johnstown, Pa., four grandchildren and five great grandchildren. Services will be held in Johnstown at a later date. Arrangements were by Mitchell-Smith Funeral Home in Havre de Grace. (Aegis 2/5/1997) 1/4/1907-2/2/1997

HENRY "Harry" T. REYNOLDS: A highly respected farmer of near Rising Sun, passed away on Wednesday afternoon, August 28th, aged 88 years. Mr. Reynolds was born at Colora, Md. a son of the late **Samuel and Susan Reynolds**, and has spent his entire life in this county. He was engaged in farming, was widely known and had many friends. The entire community expresses their deepest sympathy to the bereaved family. Funeral services were largely attended on Sunday afternoon at one o'clock from his home. Services were in charge of the Rev. Atkins, pastor of Ebenezer M. E. Church. Mr. And Mrs. John Astle so beautifully sang "Does Jesus Care" and "What a Friend We Have In Jesus." Interment was made in **Bay View cemetery**. Mr. Reynolds is survived by his widow and two daughters, Mrs. Eva Foulkrod, of Philadelphia, Pa., and Mrs. O. H. Irwin of Phocbus, Virginia, and the following brothers and sisters, Mrs. Mary Wayne, of West Chester, Pa., and Frank Reynolds of Colora, Md., and Charles Reynolds of Wilmington Del., and several grandchildren. (9/12/1940) 1/12/1852-8/28/1940

HENER R REYNOLDS: Suddenly on the 28th ult. In Baltimore, Henry R. Reynolds, in the 59th year of his age. (1/2/1869)

HENRY ALEXANDER: a well-known Civil War veteran, and a member of Wingate Post, G.A.R., who followed the trade of a pattern maker at the fire brick works, died at his home in North East on Monday night aged 68 years. A widow and several children survive him. (Cecil Whig 7/3/1904)

HENRY MITCHELL REYNOLDS: On Sunday, April 22nd last. Henry Mitchell, son of **Barclay and Amanda Reynolds**, in the 7th year of his age. (Cecil Whig 5/5/1866)

HERBERT A. REYNOLDS: 65 husband of Mrs. **Geneva Reynolds**, died Tuesday, September 13, in Union Hospital, Elkton. The son of the late **Charles and Charlotte Alexander Reynolds**, he was a lifelong resident of North East. He is survived by his widow; a brother Drennard of North East, and a sister, Mrs. Naoma Sharron of Elkton. Funeral services were held from the Grant Funeral Home, North East, Sunday, September 18. Interment was in **North East Methodist Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Thurs. 9/22/1955) 8/8/1890-9/13/1955

HENRY HARVEY: aged 40 is accused of fatally shooting his wife and sister and wounding his two brothers before injuring himself on Friday morning, September 23rd. the shooting took place in northeast at the fish market owned by the three Harvey brothers. Harvey intended to shoot his three year old son, but said he didn't have time. "Mother is a Reynolds" 1949 Henry Harvey still alive following shotgun episode (9/24/1949)

HENRY REYNOLDS: a paromiment member of this district died on Tuesday last after a ? about 75 years. Interment at Friends West Nottingham bury ground. (11/30/1889)

HENRY REYNOLDS: a farmer of this district died on Tuesday last after a protracted spell of sickness aged about 75 years. Interment at friends west Nottingham burial ground. 11/30/1889

HENRY REYNOLDS CARTER: died at his home at Carter's Mills on Saturday, aged eighty-three years. Two days previous he had suffered a stroke of paralysis while walking in the yard, and never rallied from its effects. He was a son of the late Robert Carter, who built and operated the first paper mill inthis county, known as the Cecil Paper Mill, and later operated by his son, the late I. Day Carter, and is now operated by that gentleman's son, Charles L. Carter, a nephew of the subject of this sketch, in the manufacture of binders' board. Mr. Carter was a gentleman of noble character, and his gental disposition endeared him to everyone with whom he was thrown in contact. He was never married. His funeral was held this afternoon, with sservices at the Cherryhill M. E. Church, interment in the adjoining cemetery. (12/14/1904)

HERBERT D. REYNOLDS: husband of Mary e. Reynolds, died Thursday October 13th, at union hospital, after a long illness. He was 58 years of age. And made his home at North East Heights, Md. Mr. Reynolds was a member of the First Prresbyterian Church at Newark, Del. Besides his wife, he is survived by one daughter, Mrs. Pierre laws of Richardson Aprk, Delaware, and granddaughter Mrs. Conrad Lewis, Jr. of Newark, Also Eda Reynolds and Clarence Reynolds, sister and brother, both of Newark, Delaware. Funeral services were held at the Grant Funeral Home in North East, on Sunday afternoon, October 16th, at 3 o'clock.

Interment in North East Cemetery. (Cecil Democrat 10/20/1949)

HERBERT D. REYNOLDS: Northeast, died on October 13, at Union Hospital, Elkton. Arrangements for the funeral will be announced in the daily newspaper. (10/1949) d-10/13/1949

HERBERT REYNOLDS: 72, died Wednesday, September 26, at his home in Rising Sun. He was the son of the late **Gaynor and Alice Brown Reynolds**. Survivors are his wife, Mrs. Herbert Reynolds, Rising Sun; two sons, Horace, Rising Sun, and Paul Johnson, Havre de Grace, Md.; a brother, Harold R. Newark, Del.; five grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. The Rev. Walter Burcham, pastor of Conowingo Baptist Church, officiated at the funeral service Saturday, September 29, at Tyson Funeral Home, Rising Sun. Interment was in **Brookview Cemetery**, Rising Sun. (Cecil Whig Thurs. 10/4/1962)-(12/19/1890-9/26/1962)

HERMAN CARROLL REYNOLDS: 45, husband of **Evelyn Benjamin Reynolds**, Rising Sun, died Saturday, March 19, at University Hospital, Philadelphia. Mr. Reynolds was a life time resident of Cecil County and was employed as a water plant operator at the U.S. Naval Training Center, Bainbridge. He was a member of Janes Methodist Church and Harmony Lodge, 53 AF and AM. He is survived by his wife, two daughters, Betty and Peggy Reynolds, and one son, Herman C. Reynolds Jr., all of Rising Sun. Funeral services were held Wednesday, March 23, at James Methodist Church, Rising Sun. The Rev. Henry Caldwell, pastor of Janes Methodist Church, officiated. (Cecil Whig Thurs. 3/24/1960) 1915-3/19/1960, **Brookview Cem.**

HERMAN H. REYNOLDS: aged 17 years, died 6/9/1909, from tuberculosis at the home of his father, Clinton Reynolds, in oxford. He was born at wrightsdale and attended school in Cecil County. The family removed to oxford about two years ago. The father and three sisters survive. Interment in little Britain cemetery. (6/18/1909)

HILDA REYNOLDS HEISLER: 78, 10 Wallace Ave., North East, died of a stroke Friday, Feb. 28, 1986, in Union Hospital, Elkton. Mrs. Heisler was born in North East, Nov. 29, 1907, and was a lifetime resident of Cecil County. She was an assistant cashier at First National Bank of North East, she retired in 1973 after more than 20 years. She was a member of North East Unnited Methodist Church, North East Senior Citizens Center, and the Fifth District Ladies' Auxiliary of Union Hospital. Her husband, Willard F. Heisler, died in 1981. Mrs. Heister is survived by two daughters, Nancy Leathrum of Bozman and Betty Loveall of Wilmington, Del., a brother, Vernon (Curly) Reynolds of North East, two sisters, Nora Sangrey of Honeybrook, Pa., and Mildred Stapp of Chesapeake City, and three grandsons. Services will be held at 2 p.m. Thursday, March 6, in North East United Methodist Church, by the Rev. Conrad Cohen, pastor. Friends may call today (Wednesday, March 5) from 7 to 9 p.m. in Crouch Funeral Home, Nnorth East, or Thursday at the church one half hour before service time Burial will be in North East Methodist Cemetery. (Cecil Whig 3/5/1986)

HOPE ANN KIRK: 54, of Nottingham, PA, died February 13, 2004, in the Jennersville Regional Hospital, West Grove, PA. She was the wife of Larry M. Kirk, with whom she shared 35 years of marriage. Born in Sylmar, MD, she was the daughter of **Horace W. and Louise Reynolds** Witman of Nottingham, PA. She was a life long resident of the Nottingham area. Hope graduated from the Oxford Area High School, Class of 1967. She graduated top in her class in nursing from Cecil County Community College, Class of 1997. She also attended Goldey Beacom College, in Wilmington, DE. She was employed with Harford Memorial Hospital, Havre de Grace, MD, as a registered nurse. Hope was a member of the Bethany Orthodox Presbyterian Church, Oxford, PA. She enjoyed the beach and collecting sea glass on the shore. She is survived by her husband, parents, one son, Jeffrey M. Kirk of Quarryville, PA, daughter, Lauren E. Kirk of the Universtity of West Chester, one brother, John W. Witman of Nottingham, PA, and a sister, Elaine Pennell of Nottingham, PA. A funeral service will be held 11:00 AM, Tuesday, February 17, 2004, at the Bethany Orthodox Presbyterian Church, 2483 Baltimore Pike, Oxford, PA. Relatives and friends may call from 10-11 AM, Tuesday at the church. Rev. Jonathon Peters and Rev. John Thomas will officiate. Interment will be in Brookview Cemetery, Rising Sun, MD. (Cecil Whig Tuesday, 2/17/2004)

HOPE VIRGINIA REYNOLDS: 68 of Elkton, MD, died Sunday, April 20, 2008 in Union Hospital of Cecil County, Elkton, MD. A lifelong resident of Cecil County, she was born in North East, MD, on September 24, 1939, the daughter of the late **James M. and the late Wilna M. (Gonce) Dennison**. She was the beloved wife of 50 years of **George E. Reynolds, Sr.** She retired from Cecil County Public Schools, working as a Teacher's Aide at Holly Hall Elementary School. Mrs. Reynolds was a member of North East United Methodist Church, North East, MD and of the NEHS Alumni Association. She enjoyed sewing, reupholstering furniture and crafting. Most of all she enjoyed her family, especially her grandchildren. In addition to her loving husband, survivors include her children: George E. Reynolds, Jr. of Elkton, MD; Mark T. Reynolds of Elkton, MD;

Jeffrey Wayne Reynolds of Hustontown, PA; and Renee' Funk of Elkton, MD; two sisters: Sandra Paulachok of North East, MD; Lori Syva of Elkton, MD; one brother: James D. Dennison of Elkton, MD; 12 grandchildren and 2 great grandchildren. Funeral services will be held Thursday, April 24, 2008 at 11:00 AM at Crouch Funeral Home, 127 South Main Street, North East, MD, where family and friends may visit starting at 10:00 AM. Rev. Daniel T. Gedman will officiate. Interment will be in **North East Methodist Cemetery**, North East, MD. In lieu of flowers, the family requests memorial donations be made to: Holly Hall Elementary School, c/o the funeral home. (Cecil Whig Tues. 4/22/2008)

Horace William Witman: 93, of Nottingham, PA passed away Tuesday, October 24, 2006 at Jennersville Regional Hospital, West Grove, PA. He is survived by his wife of 62 years **Louise Reynolds Witman**; a daughter, Elaine Pennell, wife of Dale of Nottingham, PA; a son, John Witman residing at home; a sister, Catherine Garver of Wilmington, DE; two granddaughters, Elizabeth Taylor and Lauren Kirk both of Oxford, PA; three grandsons, Jeffrey Kirk of Nottingham, PA, Gregory Pennell of Oxford, PA and Randy Pennell of Philadelphia, PA; three great-grandchildren, Zachary Pennell, Claire Taylor, and Joseph Kirk; many nieces and nephews; and Yildiz Ediger of Ankara, Turkey, who lived with the Witman family in 1963-64 as an AFS exchange student. He was preceded in death by a daughter, Hope Kirk, wife of Larry on February 13, 2004, and by his parents, William and Lydie McCaslin Witman and two brothers Kenneth Witman and Vernon Witman. Horace was born on a farm near Rock Springs, Cecil Co., MD on July 18, 1913. When he was seven years old the family moved to a farm below Sylmar, MD and he lived there until his marriage. He attended Cherry Hill, a one room school for his elementary years. He graduated from Rising Sun High School, Rising Sun, MD in 1930. In 1934 he graduated Cum Laude, from St. John's College in Annapolis, MD. He taught high school math and sciences at Calvert High School and Rising Sun High School for twenty-five years. After teaching school he worked as a physicist in the Ballistic Research Laboratory, the Limited Warfare Laboratory, and the Test and Evaluation Command at Aberdeen Proving Grounds in Aberdeen, MD for 23 years. He also attended summer school at Penn State, University of Maryland, Duke University, George Washington College, Washington College, Franklin and Marshall College, and Cecil Community College. Horace was a gentle, quiet and humble man. He was a loving husband and father. Few people realize that after receiving his Masters Degree at Penn State where his thesis was "The Wild Flowers of Cecil Co., MD" he was asked to teach in the Botany Department at Penn State. While working at Aberdeen he was asked by the Naval Academy, Annapolis, MD to be a physicist in the Physics Lab there. He refused both positions not wanting to uproot his family. He was a member of the West Nottingham Township (PA) Historical Commission. He attended Nottingham Presbyterian Church, Nottingham, PA. Horace enjoyed hunting Indian artifacts with his family, photography, botany, Cecil County history and following Penn State and Navy sports. He also enjoyed the family cats, Ollie, Mollie and Bessie. Funeral services will be held at 3 p.m. on Saturday, October 28, at the Nottingham Greenstone Presbyterian Church, 499 West Christine Rd. Nottingham, PA, where friends and family may call from 2 to 3 p.m. on Sat. Interment will be in the **Brookview Cemetery**, Rising Sun, MD. In lieu of flowers donations in his memory may be made to the American Heart Association, Building A, Suite 100 625 W. Ridge Pike, Conshohocken, PA 19428-0860. Funeral arrangements are being handled by the Edward L. Collins Funeral Home, Inc. Oxford, PA.

HORACE C "Buss" REYNOLDS: 74, of 107 South St., Elkton, died Friday, April 23, at Union Hospital in Elkton, after a long illness. Mr. Reynolds was employed as a civil engineer for the U.S. government. He lived in this area most of his life and was a charter member of Singerly Volunteer Fire Company. Surviving are his widow, **Eva M. Reynolds** of Elkton; two sons, Harvey (Jonathon) Reynolds and Horace C. Reynolds Jr. both of Elkton; four daughters, Mrs. Edna L. Dowing of Manhattan Beach, Calif., Mrs. Adele Marie Brown of Elkton, Mrs. Sylva R. Passi of Dayton, Ohio and Mrs. Sandra H. Funke of Elkton; a twin brother, Halus L. Reynolds of Elkton; a sister, Mrs. Linda R. MacKenzie of Providence, Md.; 16 grandchildren and 12 great-grandchildren. Funeral services were held Sunday, April 25, at the Gee Funeral Home, Elkton, with the Rev. Charles E. Barton Jr. of Elkton United Methodist Church officiating. Burial was in **Elkton Cemetery**. (4/28/1976 Cecil Whig) (1/23/1902-4/23/1976)

HORACE E. REYNOLDS: 59, 717 Telegraph Rd., Rising Sun, died of heart failure Wednesday, July 8, 1987, in Union Hospital. Mr. Reynolds was born in Rising Sun April 28, 1928, and was a lifelong resident of Cecil County. He owned and operated Pleasant Hill General Store for 23 years, retiring in 1977. After that, he owned Childs Antique Store. He was a member of Union Lodge 48, Elkton; V.F.W. Post 194 in Rising Sun and the Moose Lodge in Elkton. He was an U.S. Army veteran of the Korean War. Surviving him are his wife, **Darthula E. (Campbell) Reynolds** of Rising Sun and two sisters, Wanda R. Devenney of Newark, Del., and Joan R. Leader of Elkton. Services will be held at 2 p.m. today (Saturday, July 11) in **West Nottingham Presbyterian Church**, Fire Tower Road, Colora. Burial will be in the adjoining cemetery from American Legion Post 194; Rising Sun. Arrangements were made by R.T. Foard Funeral Home, Rising Sun. (Cecil Whig

HORACE J. REYNOLDS: 597 New Bridge, Rd., Rising Sun, died Thursday, July 2, 1992, at Harford Memorial Hospital. He was 77. Born in Rising Sun on Jan. 1, 1915 to the late **Walter Herbert and Bessie Barrow Reynolds**, he was a lifelong resident of the county. Mr. Reynolds retired in 1982 as a self-employed carpenter. He was a member of the Tristate Bluegrass Association and American Association of Retired Persons. He is survived by his wife, **Ruby O. Reynolds** of Rising Sun, two sons, Stanley Reynolds of Quarryville, Pa., and Neal Reynolds of Rising Sun, five grandchildren, two great-grandchildren, and one great-great-grandchild. Viewing is scheduled for 7 p.m. today at R.T. Foard Funeral Home, Rising Sun. Services are scheduled for 11 a.m. Tuesday at the funeral home. Burial will follow in **Brookview Cemetery**, Rising Sun. The Rev. Bruce Thompson will officiate. (Cecil Whig, Mon. 7/6/1992) (1/1/1915-7/2/1992)

HOWARD I. "DUCK" FOREAKER, JR.: age 73, of North East, MD, passed away Monday, November 13, 2006. Howard was a woodworking carpenter and belonged to Union Local 626 in New Castle, DE. He was a crafter of decoys and miniature boats. Howard was a charter member of the Hartford-Cecil County Hunters Association now known as the Upper Bay Museum and also a life time member of the Havre de Grace Decoy Museum. He enjoyed bushwhacking on Susquehanna Flats. Howard leaves to cherish his memory his wife of 41 years, Dorothy Jane Bettinger Foreaker; his son, David Malone and his wife Andrea; his daughter Annette D'Enbeau and her husband Jody; his brother, John "Jack" Foreaker; his sister, Betty Cramer; and 3 grandchildren: Joshua, Megan, and Noah. He was preceded in death by his parents Howard I. Foreaker, Sr., and Martha Jane Reynolds Foreaker; and his brother William N. Foreaker. A visitation will be held Saturday, November 18, 2006 from 10-11 AM in the North East United Methodist Church, 308 South Main St., North East, MD followed by a service in celebration of Howard's life at 11 AM. Burial will follow in the North East Methodist Cemetery. In lieu of flowers contributions may be made in Howard's memory to the National Kidney Foundation of MD, 1107 Kenilworth Dr., Towson, MD 21204. To send an online condolence visit www.strano-feeley.com Arrangements by Ed McKeown Strano & Feeley Family Funeral Home 410-398-9552 (Cecil Whig Thurs. 11/16/2006)

HOWARD "Shorty" REYNOLDS: 59, OF East Main Street, Rising Sun, died Thursday, Nov. 19, 1992 in Rising Sun. He was born in Oakwood, Md. Sept. 29, 1933. He retired in 1987 after working 32 years for Wiley Manufacturing, Port Deposit. He was the son of the late **Ernest A. Reynolds and Anna M. Krantz**. Mr. Reynolds is survived by three brothers, Edward Wilson Reynolds of Colora, Walter "Buckeye" Reynolds of Rising Sun and Arthur Lee Reynolds of Lansing, N.C., two sisters, Mary R. Miller of Rising Sun and Rebecca Shephed of Lansing. Funeral services will be held at 2 p.m. today at the R.T. Foard Funeral Home in Rising Sun. Rev. Robert Prior of West Nottingham Presbyterian Church will officiate. Burial will be in the **West Nottingham Cemetery**, Colora. (Cecil Whig, Monday 11/23/1992) 9/29/1933-11/20/1992

HOWARD HAINES REYNOLDS: a well known resident of Rising Sun died early Sunday morning at his home in that town, after a brief illness of pneumonia, aged 69 years. In early life he followed the occupation of farming. A widower and two sons, Chalmer and Aaron Reynolds survive. The funeral was held Wednesday with services at his home at 2 o'clock and interment at **Brookview cemetery**, Rising Sun. (2/12/1916 Cecil Whig) abt. 1847-2/6/1916 (Parents: Barclay & Amanda Carter Reynolds)

HOWARD HAINES REYNOLDS: The death of Howard Haines Reynolds at about 12:30 o'clock Sunday afternoon, Feb. 6, at his home in this town, came as a great shock to this community, many of his friends not even being aware of his illness. Mr. Reynolds was seized with a chill on Tuesday, Feb. 1, while serving his rural mail route, and was compelled to go to his bed immediately on reaching home that afternoon. His illness was serious from the outset, pneumonia developing, terminating in death on Sunday, a few hours previous to the passing away of his mother. The diseased was a son of the late Barclay and Amanda Reynolds, and was in the 60th year of his age. He had been carrier of rural mail route No. 1, from Rising Sun post office, for a number of years past, and by his cherry disposition made a host of friends. His wife and two sons survive, Chalmer C. Reynolds, of the State Roads department, and Aaron L. Reynolds, station agent at Burmont, Pa. Two brothers and a sister also survive. The family, have the sympathy of this community in their bereavement at the taking by death of two of their members within a few hours of each other. The funeral was held on Wednesday afternoon and was largely attended. Services were conducted, by Rev. A. P. Prettyman. Interment was made at Brookview cemetery. (2/11/1916)

HOWARD LEROY BAKER: Sr., age 80, of Panama City Beach, Fla., passed away Saturday, January 22, 2005 at his residence. Mr. Baker moved to this area 13 years ago from Elkton, Maryland. He was a retired U.S. Navy Aircraft Mechanic and was a veteran of WWII, Korea, and Vietnam. He was a member of VFW. He

was preceded in death by a daughter, Becky Hash. He is survived by his wife of 53 years, **June Baker** of Panama City Beach; four children, Penny Karnes and husband Robert of Chesterfield, VA, Candy Walton and husband Tim of North East, MD, Mary Pridgen and husband Steve of Enterprise, AL, and Howard Baker, Jr. and wife Pam of Newark, DE; one sister, Betty Lou Allgower and husband Ken of San Bernardino, Ca.; two half sisters, Rose E. Hiles and Janet M. McMullen; one half brother, Wallace Reynolds; and six grandchildren. Mr. Baker will be taken to The **Asbury** Methodist Cemetery in Port Deposit, MD for interment at a later date. Birthplace : Port Deposit, Maryland Resided in : Panama City Beach, Florida.

HOWARD REYNOLDS: aged 65 years a son of the late **Josiah and Sarah Guy Reynolds**, a well known farmer and life long resident of the Eighth District, died on Saturday week, at his home near Oakwood. His health had been failing but he was not confined to his home until a week before his death. His wife three sons, Ernest, of Philadelphia; Robert of Colora; Wilson living at home and two brothers, Calvin of Rising Sun and Layman Reynolds, of Oxford, Pa. Survive him. (Cecil Whig, Sat. 9/10/1927) 10/1/1861-8/25/1927

HOWARD C. GOODNOW: Funeral services were held Monday, April 12, for Howard Charles Goodnow, 86, of Mauldin Avenue, North East. Mr. Goodnow died Friday, April 9, at the Calvert Manor Nursing Home, near Rising Sun. The Rev. Clifford Armour and the Rev. Charles H. Poukish, pastor of the North East United Methodist Church, officiated at services which were held in the Grant Funeral Home. Mr. Goodnow was born in North East and has been a life resident of Cecil County. He had been a member of the North East Fire Company, and had retired 20 years ago as a basket weaver at the Day Basket Works, North East where he had worked for over 10 years. Survivors include two brothers, Albert C. and Herman Goodnow, and a sister, **Mrs. Edith M. Reynolds** all of North East. Interment was in the **North East Methodist Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig 4/14/1971)

ISAAC REYNOLDS- Tenth mo. 28th 1882 near rising sun Md. Isaac Reynolds , in the 84th year of his age, Funeral on the 4th day 11th mo 1st meet at the house at 11 am Interment at West Nottingham Friends burial ground.

I. WAYNE REYNOLDS: a prominent and highly respected resident of the sixth district, died rather suddenly at his home near Rising Sun, last Monday morning, of heart disease. Mr. Reynolds had apparently been in his usual health a few minutes before being stricken. About 7 o'clock Mrs. Reynolds spoke again about getting up and receiving no reply discovered he was unconscious. She summoned aid and attempted to revive him, but without success. Mr. Reynolds had some heart trouble, but his condition was not thought at any time to be alarming. The deceased was the son of the late **Jonathan and Elizabeth Reynolds**, and was born and spent his entire life on the old home tend near Rising Sun. He was 54 years of age. Mr. Reynolds was a progressive and successful farmer. A man of sound business judgment, strong character and sterling worth, whose advice and counsel were sought by his fellow men, who held him in high esteem,. He was a director in the National Bank of Rising Sun and interested in every public movement that made for the advancement of the community. His wife and one son survive. The funeral was held Thursday, with interment in **Brookview** cemetery. (Cecil Democrat, 12/22/1917) 1863-12/17/1917

IDA REYNOLDS: 48 years old, wife of Mr. **George Reynolds**, one of Harford county's most active business men, died Sunday morning at her home at Fallston. While her heath had been more or less impaired for the past few years, her condition was not regarded as being serious until two or three days before her death, when pneumonia developed. Mrs. Reynolds before her marriage was a **Miss Knight**, of Rock Run. She had a host of friends who deeply mourn this untimely ending of such a beautiful and useful life. She was a member of Friendship M.E. Church, and when her heath permitted, took an active interest in the work of the church. Besides her husband, she is survived by two daughters, **Misses Helen and Mabel Reynolds**, and three sons, Messrs. **George, Carroll and Kenneth** Reynolds. Her funeral took place on Tuesday, services and interment at **Friendship Church**, Revs.Fellenbaum, Tucker and Marsh, officiating. The pallbearers were three brother-in-laws of the deceased, Messrs. Raymond, Tome and Frank Reynolds, two brothers James and William Knight, and Frank Brandenburg and W.S. Walker. Mr. C.E. Hornberger was the funeral director. (Bel Air Times 1/12/1917) 10/27/1870-1/8/1917

IDELLA Reynolds PRESTON: 76, of North East, died at home Friday, June 28, 1996 of breast cancer. Mrs. Preston was born on Oct. 14, 1919 in North East, a daughter of the late **James Reynolds and Elizabeth Ferguson Reynolds**. She was a lifelong resident of North East. She was last employed as a teacher's aide at North East Elementary Scholl, where she worked for 20 years and retired in 1982. Mrs. Preston was also a homemaker. She was a member of North East United Methodist Church and the North East Senior Citizens. She also enjoyed bowling with friends, and was an avid Orioles baseball fan. Mrs. Preston is the wife of the

late William W. "Bus" Preston, who died in 1984, and is survived by two sons, Robert W. Preston of North East and Richard R. Preston of Georgetown, Del., two daughter, Kay P. McGlothlin of Perryville, Lana L. Preston LaCerais of North East, three brothers, Charles Reynolds of Everglades City, Fla., Frank Reynolds and Elmer Reynolds, both of North East, two sisters, Rachel Alexander of North East and Delores Letts of North East, eight grandchildren and three great-grandchild. Friends may call Monday, July 1 from 7 to 9 p.m. at Crouch Funeral Home, 127 South Main Street, North East. Services will be held on Tuesday, July 2 at 11 a.m. at the funeral home, and will be officiated by Rev. Ray F. Graham, of North East United Methodist Church. Interment will be at **North East Methodist Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Mon. 7/1/1996) 10/14/1919-6/28/1966

IN MEMORIAM: In loving memory of our dear son, **Clarence Irving Reynolds**, who passed away one month ago today. Do not ask us If we miss him, There's such a vacant place; Often we think of him and hear his footsteps, And see his smiling face. Days of sadness still come over us, Tears in silence often flow, Memory keep him ever near us, Though he left us just a short time ago. His loving Mother, Father, Brothers and Sisters. (Cecil Whig Thurs. 8/17/1944)

ILENA REYNOLDS: for many years a resident of Fremont Chester County, died at West Chester, Monday, April 26, in her 69th year. Funeral services were held Thursday afternoon at Eastland Friends Meetinghouse, with interment in adjoining cemetery. She was the last member of a family of four children of Mr. and Mrs. Vincent Reynolds, the others being Miss Lucretta Reynolds, Gilpin Reynolds and W. Preston Reynolds, the latter a resident of near Rising Sun for many years. (4/30/1926)

IRMA WATSON REYNOLDS: 88 of 659 Biddle St., Chesapeake City, died of heart failure on Sunday, Dec. 31, 1995, at Union Hospital. Mrs. Reynolds was born in Bethel on Nov. 20, 1907. She was employed with Chrysler Corporation, retiring in 1975 with 28 years service. She was a member of First Presbyterian Church in Chesapeake City. Her husband, **(Maurice) Wilson Reynolds, died in 1963**. She is survived by a brother, J. Morrison **Watson** of Chesapeake City. A graveside service is scheduled for 11 a.m. Friday at **Bethel Cemetery** in Chesapeake City. The Rev. Christopher Schooley will officiate. Arrangements were made by Gee Funeral Home in Elkton. (Cecil Whig Wed. 1/3/1996) (11/20/1907-12/31/1995)

IRVIN S. REYNOLDS: 68, husband of **Edith Goodnow Reynolds**, North East, died Wednesday, January 21. Surviving, in addition to his wife, are a sister, Mrs. Blanche Reeder, North East, and two brothers, Otis S. Reynolds, Norristown, Pa., and C. W. Reynolds, Winston-Salem, N.C. The funeral service will be held Saturday, January 23, at 2 p.m., at the Grant Funeral Home, North East, with the Rev. Dr. Franklin B. Bailey, pastor of the North East Methodist Church, officiating. Friends may call at the funeral home Friday evening, January 22. Interment will be in the **North East Methodist Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Thurs. 1/21/1960) 1/18/1892-1/20/1960

IRWIN REYNOLDS: The funeral of Irwin Reynolds, whose tragic death was reported in our issue of last week, was held on Tuesday of this week. Services were conducted by Rev. Dr. L.E. Barrett, who married Mr. and Mrs. Reynolds, four years ago, and Rev. Mr. Roberts, of Elkton M.E. Church, and Rev. Mr. McDowell, of Mt. Pleasant. The bearers were Earl Dean, Lewis and Edward Reynolds, Charles Holton, Herbert and Charles Hitchens. Interment in **Elkton Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Sat. 2/17/1912) 4/26/1884-2/9/1912

ISA ANNA "REYNOLDS" EULER: wife of Christian Euler, died Wednesday at her home near Rising Sun. The funeral was held yesterday, (Friday) with services at Union M. E. Church, Fremont, and interment in adjoining cemetery. (Cecil Whig, Sat. 5/22/1915)

ISABELLE Aiden SCOTT REYNOLDS: 64, Wife of **Reuben Reynolds** of Zion died Tuesday in Union Hospital after a short illness. Mrs. Reynolds, who taught school in Cecil County for a number of years, is survived by her husband; two sisters, Mrs. Sarah Gallaher, Elkton and Mrs. Edith Murray, Newark; and by 17 nieces and nephews. Funeral services will be held tomorrow Friday at 2 p.m. at the Pippin Funeral Home, Elkton with the Rev. William Scott of Grace Bible Church, Zion and the Rev. Robert Aufforth of Bible Presbyterian Church Newark officiating. Burial will be in **Sharps Cemetery**, Fair Hill. For the past 12 years Mrs. Reynolds taught handicapped children in Cecil County. She was an active member of Bible Presbyterian Church, Newark and the American Red Cross. (4/24/1958) 2/18/1894-4/22/1958

ISABELLE SCOTT REYNOLDS: wife of **Reuben Reynolds**, of Zion, died in the Union Hospital in Elkton on April 22, 1958. She was 64 years old and was a daughter of **Howard and Sarah (Steele) Scott**, of the Fourth District. She was buried in **Sharp's cemetery**. 2/18/1894-4/22/1958

ISRAEL C REYNOLDS: At Crchranville, Penn, on the 30th, Israel C Reynolds in his 36th year of his age, formerly of Baltimore, but a native of Cecil County, Md. Mr. Reynolds estnai? And correct man in all the relations of the , and universally beloved by every one who enjoyed the pleasher of his acquaintance. (The Sun 2/8/1855)

ISRAEL REYNOLDS: a well known citizen of the Fourth district of this county died at the residence of his son, **Taylor Reynolds** near the Blue Ball on Thursday of last week, in his 82d year. Besides his son Taylor Reynolds five daughters survive him, Miss Mary Reynolds, Mrs. Benjamin McVey, Mrs. Joseph Ewing, Mrs. Joseph Scott, and Miss Nettie Reynolds, his wife having died a number of years ago. The funeral services were conducted by the Rev. J. R. Milligan. Interment was at **Rose Bank Cemetery**. (Saturday, March 7, 1891) 4/8/1809-2/28/1891

ISRAEL Tyson REYNOLDS: "Card of Thanks" We wish to express our sincere thanks to our many friends who gave kindness, sympathy and beautiful floral offerings during the illness and death of our brother Israel T. Reynolds. Mrs. Mary E. Brown, Sister. (Cecil Whig 6/1950)

ISRAEL TYSON REYNOLDS: died at his home on Friday, June 16, 1950. Funeral services were held on Monday, June 19, from Porter's Grove Church with interment in **Brookview Cemetery**. (6/22/1950) 1867-6/16/1950

IVAN WALLACE REYNOLDS SR.: 71, OF 523 Arch Street Perryville, died Sunday June 14, 1987 in Harford Memorial Hospital Havre de Grace, of heart failure. Mr. Reynolds was born in Perryville on March 16, 1916 and was a lifelong resident of Cecil County. He worked for Pennsylvania Railroad and was employed as a fireman at Edgewood Arsenal in the late 1950s. He retired from Aberdeen Proving Ground in 1976 at the time of his death; he was employed by Globe Security as a security guard at the Wiley Manufacturing Company Port Deposit. He was a member of the Perryville Fire Company for 54 years. His parents were the late **Wallace W. and Sarah E Alexander Reynolds**. Surviving him are his wife **Nancy Charsha** Reynolds of Perryville; three sons Elmer A Reynolds and Ivan W Reynolds Jr. both of Perryville and Michael A Reynolds of Fort Riley, Kan; two daughters, Ruth E Saponaro of Perryville and Mary Ellen Rambold of Davidsonville; a stepdaughter, Shirley A Pluck of Perryville; a brother, George Reynolds of North East; two half brothers Warrell L Reynolds of Elkton and Wallace L Reynolds of Havre de Grace; a step brother Howard L Baker of Elkton; a sister, Katherine Devine of Elkton; three half sisters, Janet M McMullen of Rising sun, Rosalie E Jenkins of Rialto, Calif. And Betty a Baker of San Bernardino, Calif.; 14 grandchildren and three great grandchildren. Services will be held at 2 p.m. Friday, June 19, in Patterson Funeral Home, Perryville, where friends and family may call from 7 to 9 p.m. Thursday June 18. The Rev. John M Gauger, Perryville United Methodist Church will officiate. Burial will be in **Asbury Cemetery**. (6/17/1987) d-6/14/1987

JASPER SCOTT: aged 85 years, died Tuesday morning in a Baltimore Hospital. Funeral services will be held from his late residence near Rock Church, Md., Friday, July 12, 1940 at 2 p.m. standard time. Interment in Rosebank cemetery. (Cecil Whig Thurs. 7/11/1940)

J. GAINOR REYNOLDS: The funeral of J. Gainor Reynolds, a well known and respected farmer, residing near Rising Sun, was held from his home on Thursday last week where services were held with interment in **Union M.E. Cemetery**, at Fremont, Pa. He died on the previous Monday after a brief attack of acute pneumonia. He was a life-long resident of the neighborhood where he was highly esteemed. His wife, three sons-**Leroy**, of Newark; **Harbert**, of New Bridge; **Harold**, living at home; a brother, **Thomas**, of Kennett Square, and three sisters, Mrs. **Maurice McLean**, Miss Ella Reynolds and Miss Thackery and twelve grandchildren survive him. (Cecil Whig Sat. 1/16/1926) 4/2/1863-1/3/1926

J. ELIM REYNOLDS: aged 76 years a native of Cecil County, but for many years a resident at Trainor, Pa., and for the last three years at Linwood Pa., died at his home Thursday week. He is survived by the following children, William Reynolds, Samuel Reynolds and Mrs. Albert McCray, of Chester, Pa., and Mrs. Fred K. Lilley and Ernest Reynolds, of Linwood, Pa. His funeral was held from his late home Monday afternoon. (7/6/1929)

J. MILTON REYNOLDS: On October 9, 1966, J. Milton, of 931 Litchfield road, beloved husband of **Ada H. Reynolds (nee Boyle)**, and devoted father of Mrs. Nellie Mehring Young husband, Mr. William H. Reynolds, Mrs. Helen R. Oliver and the late Vernon M. Reynolds. Funeral services from the Leonard J. Ruck Home, Inc., 5305 Harford road (at Echodale), on Tuesday at 2:30 P.M. Interment in **Parkwood Cemetery**. (The Sun,

Sunday, 10/10/1966)

JOEL REYNOLDS RYAN: died on Wednesday, 13th inst., at the home of his daughter, Mrs. Oliver Currier, at Blythedale, aged 75 years. He is survived by a widow and five children. (The Midland Journal, Friday 2/22/1901)

Joseph SUMMERILL REYNOLDS: 72, El Paso, Texas, and formerly of North East, died Saturday May 3, in El Paso General Hospital after a long period of illness. Mr. Reynolds worked as a mason in El Paso, Texas, and owned and operated the limousine service at the El Paso National Airport until two years ago when he retired. He is survived by his wife, Mrs. **Driscella K. Reynolds**, El Paso, Texas, a daughter, Mrs. Marguerite E. Hummel, Milford, Pa., four sisters, Mrs. Mildred E. Stapp, Chesapeake City, Mrs. Jean Mitchell and Mrs. Hilda Heisler, both of North East, and Mrs. Nora Sangry, Honeybrook, Pa., two brothers, Clarence E. Reynolds, Miami, Fla., and Vernon A. Reynolds, North East, and one grandchild. The Funeral service was held Tuesday, May 6, in El Paso, Texas. Interment was in **El Paso Cemetery**, El Paso, Texas. (Cecil Whig 5/7/1969)

JACK REYNOLDS: 66 of buttonwood beach, Earleville, died November 30. 1980 after a short illness. He is survived by his wife, Helen Reynolds, of Earleville; two sons, Richard T. Reynolds of Shirestown, pa. And Robert m. Reynolds of camp hill, pa. A daughter, Janice k. Vajda of Enhout, pa. And one grandchild. Funeral arrangements were not complete at Mussleman's Funeral Home, Lemoine, Pa. (Cecil Whig 12/3/1980)

JACOB E. REYNOLDS: On the 6th inst., at his dence Mt. Pleasant, Dr. Jacob E. Reynolds in the 27th? Year of his age. (Cecil Whig 5/22/1858) d-5/6/1858

JACOB TOME REYNOLDS: formerly of port de posit, died at titusville, florida, on 10/15/1899, aged 36 years. aegis...10/27/1899

JACOB HENRY REYNOLDS: 77, died at his home in Havre de Grace, Md., Thursday, December 14. He was the son of the late **Jacob and Eliza McCardell Reynolds**. Surviving are his wife, **Lena Kelly Reynolds**, and daughter, Mrs. Curtis Burkendine of Havre de Grace, and a sister, Mrs. Joseph Tyson of Rising Sun. Funeral services were held from the Patterson Funeral Home on Sunday, December 17. Interment was in **Brookview Cemetery**, Rising Sun. (Cecil Whig Thurs. 12/21/1950) 6/14/1873-12/14/1950

JAMES A. BIDDLE: age 67, life-long resident of North East, died at the home of his daughter, Mrs. Viola Reynolds on Friday morning, February 10th. Mr. Biddle is survived by his daughter, Mrs. **Viola Reynolds**, a son James, a brother Jessie and several grandchildren, all of North East. Funeral services were conducted by Reverend Monroe Hand of the Nazarene Church of North East at the home of his daughter on Monday, February 13th. Interment was at the North East Methodist Cemetery. Graveside services were held by the Shannah Council No. 49 Improved Order Redmen. (Cecil Whig Thursday 2/16/1950)

JAMES A., REYNOLDS: A Native Of Port De Posit, Died 10/28th, Of A Heart Attack, At His Home Gainsville, Florida. His Wife, Formerly, Miss Ruth Walker, Of Denton And One Son, James Allen Reynolds, Jr Survive Him. 11/13/1936

JAMES "Jimmy" LINTON REYNOLDS: 36, of Elkton, died Wednesday, April 15, 1998 of cancer. A lifelong resident of Elkton, Mr. Reynolds worked for Elkton Gas Service for several years, as well as Brandywine Construction. He was a member of First Baptist Church of North East. Mr. Reynolds enjoyed bowling, softball and golf. H is survived by his wife, **Constance Reynolds**, at home, a son, James Cody Reynolds at home, a stepson, Dameon Culver of Elkton, a stepdaughter, Alygia Rice of Elkton, his parents, Halus Linton and Pauline Peterson Reynolds of Elkton, and four sisters, Debbie Hunter and Mary Etta Reynolds, both of Elkton, and Donna Matlack and Paula Kennedy, both of North East. Visitation will be Saturday from 10 a.m. to noon at Gee Funeral Home, 259 E. Main St., Elkton. The funeral will follow at noon, with the Rev. Stephen Hokuf officiating. Burial will be in **Gilpin Manor Memorial Park, Elkton**. Memorial contribution may be made to the James Cody Reynolds Trust Fund c/o Gee Funeral Home, 259 E. Main St., Elkton 21921. (Cecil Whig Friday 4/17/1998) (6/30/1961-4/15/1998)

JAMES (HENRY) REYNOLDS: 65, Conowingo formerly of Elkton died Sunday, Oct. 7, 1979 at the Veterans Administration Medical Center, Perry Point, after a short illness, Funeral services will be held today (Wednesday, Oct. 10) at 2 p.m. at the Gee Funeral Home with the Rev. Charles E Barton Jr. of the Elkton United Methodist Church officiating. Burial will be in **Elkton Cemetery**. Mr. Reynolds is survived by two sons. Allan H Reynolds and Larry R Reynolds both of Elkton; a daughter, Mrs. Gloria J Stover of West Chester, Pa.;

three brothers Charles R Reynolds, Frank B Reynolds and Elmer Reynolds all of North East; three sisters Mrs. Rachael Alexander, Mrs. Idella Preston and Mrs. Dolores Letts all of North East; and two granddaughters. Mr. Reynolds was a life-long resident of Cecil County and had been married to the late **Bertha M Reynolds**. He was an Army Veteran of World War 11 and had been a member of the Old North East Band. He was employed for 35 years as a job setter at the Continental Diamond Fiber Company Newark, Del. (10/18/1979) d-10/7/1979

JAMES D REYNOLDS: 66, of North East, died Monday in Union Hospital Elkton after a long illness. Mr. Reynolds who had worked at the Continental Diamond Fibre Co. in Newark for more than 20 years. Had the distinction of being the oldest active member of the North East Band. He joined the old Red Men's Band in 1901 when he was nine years old. His son Charles is now director of the band and four other sons and three grandchildren are band members. Funeral services will be held Friday at 2 p.m. at North East Methodist Church with the Rev. Dr. Franklin B Bailey officiating. Burial will be in **North East Methodist Cemetery**. Survivors include his wife, Mrs. **Elizabeth Ferguson Reynolds**; five sons, Charles R, Frank B, and Elmer W, North East, and Henry J and Arthur F, Elkton; three daughters, Mrs. Rachel E. Alexander, Mrs. Idella R Preston, and Mrs. Delores R Letts, North East; and also four brothers, Melvin, North East, Albert, Baltimore, Sterling, Elkton, and Harold, Chesapeake City. Also surviving are 22 grandchildren. (5/1/1958) 4/9/1892-4/28/1958

JAMES G. REYNOLDS: a well known citizen of the seventh district, died at his home, in Port Deposit, on Thursday morning of apoplexy. He retired in apparently good health Wednesday night, but was found in a helpless condition early next morning. He conducted a hardware store in Port Deposit for many years. He in recent years was connected with the Reynolds' Bros. Can Company, of Havre de Grace, which relinquished its business last year to the National? rameling and Stamping Company. Mr. Reynolds was a brother of **Wesley W. Reynolds**, of Baltimore, and Joseph E. Reynolds and Mrs. Clarinda Cook, of Havre de Grace. He leaves a widow and one son. (Cecil Wig Sat. 1/11/1902) d-1/9/1902 (w-60y?)

JAMES G. REYNOLDS: Died Thursday Morning At His Home In Port Deposit. He Was The Son Of The Late **Elijah Reynolds**, Who Was One Of The Largest Contractors And Builders On The Eastern Shores Of The State. For Years He Was In The Hardware Business At Port Deposit, And Was A Member Of The Firm Of Reynolds Brothers Can Company. Mr. Reynolds Was About 62 Years of Age and Leaves A Widow and One Son, Allen Reynolds; Three Brothers. Elijah Reynolds, Joseph H. Reynolds, Of This City and W.W. Reynolds, Of Baltimore, and One Sister, Mrs. C.R. Cook, Also Of This City. (1/11/1902)

JAMES G. REYNOLDS: Age 60 of Ellendale, DE died Tues., November 15, 2005, at the University of Pennsylvania Hospital, Philadelphia, PA. Viewing 12 noon and funeral 1 pm Mon., November 21, at SHORT FUNERAL SERVICES, 416 Federal St., Milton. Del.published 11/18/2005]

JAMES H. REYNOLDS: died June 13 at Union Hospital in Elkton of injuries received when struck by an automobile on Route 1 near Route 222 in Conowingo. Mr. Reynolds, 45, was a resident of Rising Sun. He was employed by a Harford County concrete company. A lifelong resident of Cecil County, Mr. Reynolds was the son of the late **Wallace and Esther Cosner Reynolds**. His survivors include a son, Timmy Reynolds, and two daughters, Lynn Reynolds and Tina Reynolds, all of Pittsburgh, Pa., a stepdaughter, Annette Owens, and stepson, David Pollard, both of Rising Sun, five brothers, Howard Baker of Elkton, Ivan Reynolds of Perryville, Wallace Reynolds of Havre de Grace, and George Reynolds and Worrell Reynolds, both of North East, four sisters, Janet McMullen of Rising Sun, Rosalie Hile of Rialto, Cal., Reba Jones of Baltimore and Betty Baker of San Bernardino, Cal. Graveside services were held June 18 at the **Calvary Baptist Church Cemetery** in Rising Sun. Rev. Richard A. Moore of the Church of the Nazarene officiated. Arrangements were directed by the Patterson Funeral Home in Perryville. (Record 6/25/1986) 11/21/1934-6/13/1986

JAMES HENRY PIERCE: Funeral services for James Henry Pierce, 54 Rising Sun, were held Saturday, Feb. 6, 1982, in McMullen Funeral Home, Rising Sun. The Rev. James Whitley of Grace Baptist Church, Port Deposit, officiated and burial was in Brookview Cemetery, Rising Sun. Mr. Pierce died Wednesday, Feb. 3, 1982, in Union Hospital, Elkton. He was a lifelong resident of Cecil County and a member of Grace Church. Survivors include the widow, Jeanie Pierce, North East, three daughters, the Misses Brenda, Carrie and Connie Pierce, all of North East, a son, Jason Pierce, North East, his mother, Stella Reynolds, and stepfather, George Reynolds, Port Deposit, three sisters, Ruth A. Poff, Check, Va., Mae L. Wright, North East, and Betty J. Jackson, Port Deposit, and five brothers, Lawrence, Joseph and Edward Pierce, all of Conowingo, Stanley Pierce, Rising Sun, and David Pierce, Salem, Va. (Cecil Whig 2/10/1982)

JAMES J. REYNOLDS : Age 41, died Thursday, April 3, 2003 at his residence. Jimmy was a 1980 graduate of Wilmington High School. For many years he was a member of the Plumber & Pipefitters Local Union 74, and had been employed by U.S. Filter Co. for the past three years. He enjoyed fishing, and was an avid Notre Dame and Eagles football fan. Jimmy was preceded in death by his parents **Laurence F. Reynolds, Jr. and Mary G. (Conway) Reynolds**. He is survived by his brothers and sisters; Michael P. Reynolds of Wilmington, Mary Francis Reynolds of Wilmington, Margaret A. Schlatter and her husband Karl of Wilmington Laurence F. Reynolds and his wife Elizabeth of Wilmington, C.M.Sgt. Terrence J. Reynolds (USAF Ret.) and his wife Susan of Dover Patricia F. Daly and her husband Dan of Newark, John M. Reynolds and his wife Claire of Wilmington, Stephen E. Reynolds and his wife Carolyn of Wilmington, Sr. Frances Catherine Reynolds (Isp) of Queen, NY and Daniel P. Reynolds of Wilmington. Relatives and friends are invited to attend the Mass of Christian Burial at Corpus Christi RC Church, 901 New Road, Elsmere, on Tuesday morning, April 8th at 10:00 am. Interment in the **All Saints Cemetery**, Newark, DE. In lieu of flowers please make contributions to Jeanne Jugan Residence, Little Sisters of the Poor, 185 Salem Church Rd. Newark, DE 19713 Krienen-Griffith 994-9614

JAMES JOSEPH REYNOLDS: Mr. and Mrs. **Charles C. Reynolds**, of near Elkton, have received a letter from Capt. Robert Watson, of Co. K, 162nd Infantry, 41st Division, announcing that their son, Sgt. James J. Reynolds, had been killed on Mindanao, Philippine Islands, March 12. Sgt. Reynolds was a graduate of Kenmore High School and was employed by the Elk Paper Company at Childs, Maryland, before entering the service nearly four years ago. Besides his mother and father, he is survived by a brother and sister. His brother, Pfc. Charles L. Reynolds, is stationed at Fort Wadsworth, Staten Island, New York. (Cecil Whig Thurs. 5/10/1945) 1920-3/12/1945, **Brookview Cem.**

JAMES JOSEPH REYNOLDS: son of Mr. and Mrs. **Charles Reynolds**, of Andiora, on April 5 was reported missing by the War Department near Mindanao, Philippines, has now been reported killed in action. (Cecil Whig Thursday, 5/3/1945) 1920-3/12/1945

JAMES M. REYNOLDS: Nov. 2nd James M., youngest child of **Israel Reynolds**, of this county, aged 7 years and 6 months. (Died-Cecil Whig 12/1/1866)

JAMES M. REYNOLDS: a Union veteran of the Civil War and widely known throughout Harford County, died at his home in Bel Air, Dec. 2, aged 73 years. He had been in failing health for over two years. For many years he was greatly interested in politics and was an ardent Republican. He was born at Youngstown, Ohio, and was a schoolmate of the late President McKinley, at Poland Ohio. **His widow** survives. (Md. Journal Friday 12/11/1908) d-12/2/1908, 1906?

JAMES P. REYNOLDS: Suddenly, on October 23, 1965, James P., Sr., age 31 years, of 1923 Christian street, beloved husband of **Helen S. Reynolds (nee Blucher)** and devoted father of Helen Ann and James P. Reynolds Jr. Mr. Reynolds rests at the Howard H. Hubabrd Funeral Home, 4107 Wilkens avenue. Relatives and friends are invited to attend prayers on Thursday at 8:30 A.M. Requiem Mass in St Martin's Church at 9 A.M. Interment in **New Cathedral Cemetery**. The family will receive friends daily between the hours of 2 and 5 and 7 and 9 P.M. (The Sun Sunday 10/24/1965) d-10/23/1965

JANE "Janie" A REYNOLDS: The funeral of Mrs. Jane A Reynolds, wife of **John T. Reynolds**, of Richardsmere, was held on Monday with interment at **West Nottingham**. She died of asthma, after a sudden attack on the previous Wednesday, aged 52 years. She was a daughter of the late **Samuel Reynolds**. Her husband, five brothers and two sisters survive. (5/1/1909 C. W.) 5/9/1858-4/22/1909

JANE "Jennie" ANNA REYNOLDS: wife of **John Thomas Reynolds**, of Richardsmere, died suddenly from heart trouble Thursday morning, April 22nd. For years she had been a sufferer from asthma. The deceased was in her 51st year, a daughter of the late **Susan and Samuel Reynolds**. Her husband, five brothers and two sisters survive. The funeral was held Monday with interment at **West Nottingham**. (Midland Journal, Friday April 30, 1909) 5/9/1858-4/22/1909

JANE ANN REYNOLDS: Newark resident Jane Ann Reynolds died on Thursday, Dec. 20, 2001. Mrs. Reynolds, 46, was a graduate of Christiana High School. She had been a secretary with the University of Delaware Center for Alcohol and Drug Studies, retiring in 1997 after five years of service. She is survived by her daughter, Ashley E. Reynolds of Cudjoe Key, Fla.; mother, **Betty J. Reynolds** of Newark; one sister; two nieces; and a nephew. Services were private. d-12/20/2001

JANE ANNA REYNOLDS KIRK: aged 74 years, widow of **Lewis H. Kirk**, and daughter of the late **Benjamin Reynolds** of this, died of a complication of ailments at her home 406, North Broom street, Wilmington, on Monday. A nephew, Earl Kirk, resided with her. A sister, Mrs. E. Hugh Kirk, also of Wilmington, survives her. Her funeral was held on Thursday forenoon with services at the **Friends' Meeting House at Calvert** and interment in the adjoining Burial Gound. (Cecil Whig Sat. 3/6/1926) 10/12/1851-3/1/1926

JANE ANDREWS: At the residence of John A Reynolds, in the village of Penningtonville, Chester County, Pa., on the 21st. ult., Jane Andrews, in the 77th year of her age. (Cecil Whig, 2/11/1865)

JANETTE REYNOLDS DIX: The funeral of Mrs. Janette Reynolds Dix, aged 55 years, wife of **John Dix**, of Ardmore park, Pa., was held on Saturday, with interment in the **West Nottingham Friends' Burial ground**. She was a daughter of the late **Edwin and Lydia Reynolds**, of Rising Sun. Her husband, a son and three sisters, Mrs. Ella Hunt, of Rising Sun, Mrs. Benjamin Stubbs, of Delta, and Mrs. Grant Brown, of Oxford, Pa., survive her. She died on December 13, after a prolonged illness with a complication of ailments. (Cecil Whig 12/24/

JEFFERSON HAINES: an aged and highly respected resident of the sixth district, died at his home Tuesday morning, after a long illness. The deceased was a son of the late Samuel and Mary Eliza Reynolds Haines and was 78 years of age. He was twice married, his second wife, formerly Miss Belle Mahoney, survives him. The funeral was held yesterday, Friday morning at 10:30, Conducted by the W.C.T.U. of which he was an honorary member, at 12 o'clock in Friends' Meeting-House, Calvert. Interment in adjoining grave yard. (Cecil Democrat 2/17/1917)2/24/1839-2/13/1917

JEREMIAH JUSTIN REYNOLDS: infant son of **Gerald Griffey and Peggy Marie Reynolds** died suddenly on Wednesday, July 20 at his home. Jeremiah was born in York, Pennsylvania on January 21, 1988. A graveside funeral service and interment were held on Friday, July 22, 2 p.m. at the **Salem Cemetery near Delta**. The Harkins Funeral Home had charge of the arrangements. The Rev. Richard Koning, pastor of the Delta Church of the Nazarene officiated. (Star 7/28/1988) 1/21/1988-7/20/1988

JERRY LEE REYNOLDS :18, died Nov. 12 at his home in Aberdeen. He was a carpenter. Born in Baltimore, he was the son of **Veronica Reardon Bienic** of Nashville, Tenn., and **Richard C. Reynolds** of Saudi Arabia. In addition to his parents, he is survived by his step-father, Harold Bienic; maternal grandparents, Sue Baker of Aberdeen and Andrew McKinley of Nashville; a brother, Christopher Bienic, and two sisters, Pamela M. and Laura C. Reynolds, all of Nashville. Services were held Nov. 17, at the Tarring-Cargo Funeral Home in Aberdeen. Dr. Paul L. Grant presided. Burial was in **Angel Hill Cemetery**. The pallbearers were Rodney Fulton, Patrick Ross, William Haynes, Mike Gilbert, Keith Rosekrans and Jeremy Kitts. The honorary pallbearers were Jerry, Johnny and Bobby Sheets. (Aegis 11/18/1992) 7/11/1973-11/12/1992

JOHN W. T. OWENS: son of the late Hazlett Owens, died at Perryville Thursday morning, aged sixty-three years. The cause of his death was dropsy. He leaves a widow, who was Miss Margaret Huggins, of Havre de Grace, and five children, Mr. Verline Owens and Mr. Wm E. Owens, of Perryville, Mrs. Addie Scott and Mrs. Kate Love, of Fair Hill, and Mr. J. H. Owens, of Havre de Grace. (Cecil Star 9/9/1899)

JOHN "MICKEY" REYNOLDS: On March 22, 2004 John "Mickey" Reynolds; loving husband of **Nancy M. Reynolds nee Toscano**; beloved uncle of Linda and Bob Chalk and many other nieces and nephews; Pop Pop of Eddie and Michelle Chalk; cherished brother of Esther M. Harbert. Friends may call at the family owned Evans Chapel of Memories - Parkville Wednesday and Thursday 3 to 5 and 7 to 9 PM. A Funeral Liturgy will be held Friday 10 AM at St. Anthony of Padua Catholic Church, 4414 Frankford Avenue, Baltimore. Interment **Most Holy Redeemer Cemetery**. (Published in the Baltimore Sun from 3/23/2004 - 3/24/2004)

JOHN A. REYNOLDS: In Atglen, Pa on April 26th in the 69th year of his age. Funeral on Tuesday 30th at 10:30 a.m. Services in Presbyterian Church, Atglen. Who died at his residence in Atglen, Chester County, Pa., on Friday last from the effects of paralytic stroke was a native of Cecil County his birthplace being near Rising Sun. He removed to Atglen when 29 years old previous to which he was a lieutenant in the Maryland militia. He was Justice of the Peace for several years at Atglen, a member of the Pennsylvania house of Representative from 1876 and 1880 and treasurer of the Chester County Mutual Fire Insurance Company for four years. The funeral services were held in the **Presbyterian Church of Atglen** on Tuesday d-4/26/

JOHN C. REYNOLDS "CAPT.": senior officer of the Ericsson Line of steamers, died at his home, 1429 Riverside Ave., Baltimore, on Thursday, of a complication of diseases, aged 73 years. He was born at North

East and in early life began work as a deckhand. He rose steadily and was given command of the Octoraro. He had charge of several steamers of the Ericsson Line and last commanded the General Cadwalader. His son, Capt. **Jesse B. Reynolds**, served under him and now commands the Chesapeake. Capt. Reynolds was well known and popular. His wife, who was Miss. **Roxalana Harris**, of Trenton, N.J., and a daughter, Mrs. Eva S. Allen, of Brooklyn, N. Y., survive him with his son, Capt. Jesse B. Reynolds. His funeral will be held at 1 p.m. today, with interment in **Loudon Park Cemetery, Baltimore**. (Cecil Whig Sat. 12/11/1909) b-abt. 1836

JOHN E. REYNOLDS: a respected retired farmer, died at his home in Elkton Heights on Wednesday morning after a short illness. Mr. Reynolds was 67 years of age and was the son of **Thomas Taylor Reynolds and Rachel Biles Reynolds** of near Blue Ball. Mr. Reynolds spent most of his life on a farm just south of Blue Ball on the Pleasant Hill road, now occupied by his son, Thomas. Funeral service will be held this afternoon from his late Elkton residence with interment in **Rosebank** cemetery. Mr. Reynolds is survived by his wife **Lillian Graves Reynolds** and one brother, Curtis of Zion. He is also survived by four daughters and one son, Mrs. Selena R. Mackey of Elkton, Mrs. Edith R. Cooney of Aikin, Miss Ella of Lewisburg, Pa., Miss Katherine at home and Thomas of Blue Ball. Mr. Reynolds was prominent in Church and civic organizations. He has been a life long member of the Rock Presbyterian Church and for a number of year's president of the Board of Trustees. He was also a member of the Ninth District Farmers club. (Cecil Whig Friday 8/12/1938) 2/19/1871-8/10/1938

JOHN ELISHA REYNOLDS: 77, Charlestown, died Thursday, March 4, 1982 in the Perry Point Veteran's Administration Medical Center. Funeral services were held Monday, March 8 at 2 p.m. in Crouch Funeral Home, North East, with the Rev. Norma O. Bailey of St. Johns United Methodist Church, Charlestown, officiating. Burial was in **Charlestown Cemetery**. Mr. Reynolds was born in Kingston, N.Y. He was an army veteran of World War 11 and had been employed with Acme Markets. He retired in 1965. He is survived by a sister, Hazel Ingraham of Rahms, Pa. (Cecil Whig 3/10/1982) d-3/4/1982

JOHN F. REYNOLDS: died at his home in South New Castle Thursday afternoon after an illness of several months. Deceased was born in Cecil County, Maryland, but while a child was brought by his parents to this county and resided at the old Reynolds homestead in what is now Hickory Township. He was aged about 90 years. He was a member of the M.E. church at this city and attended church regularly. His wife preceded him to the grave but a few days, mention of whose death was made in last week's Democrat. New Castle Democrat - about Saturday, Jan. 23, 1892

JOHN FRANCIS REYNOLDS: 79, of Chesapeake City, MD, died Wednesday, July 25, 2007. Born on May 1, 1928, in Chesapeake City, he was the son of the late **Clarence and Nelda Schreiber Reynolds**. Mr. Reynolds was a U.S. Army veteran of the Korean War, and retired from Occidental Petroleum Corporation, Delaware City, DE. He was a member of Cecil Lodge #125 A.F. & A.M., Chesapeake City. Mr. Reynolds loved being with his family, especially his grandchildren and great-grandchildren. He enjoyed carving boats and decoys, and spending time with his friends. Mr. Reynolds also enjoyed traveling to Florida and visiting family in Virginia and New York. Survivors include his wife of 57 years, **Louise Kelly Reynolds**; children, John C. Reynolds and wife, Karen, Sharon Brown and companion, Harold Goff, all of North East, MD, Thomas E. Reynolds, Chesapeake City, MD, and Gregory N. Reynolds and wife, Tena, Elkton, MD; sister, Mae Wallace, Odessa, DE; grandchildren, Sam and Dustin Reynolds, Heather, Cindy, Thomas II Reynolds, Catherine Brown, and Amanda and Nicole Reynolds; and great-grandchildren, Ashlynn and Trenton Wilson. In addition to his parents, Mr. Reynolds was preceded in death by his brothers, Clarence T., Leroy, and Galen "Tootie" Reynolds. Funeral service will be held 12 Noon, Monday, July 30, 2007, at Hicks Home for Funerals, 103 W. Stockton St., Elkton, MD 21921, where family and friends may call after 10 AM. Interment will follow in Bethel Cemetery, Chesapeake City. In lieu of flowers, contributions may be made to Delaware Hospice, in care of the funeral home. (Friday, Cecil Whig 7/27/2006)

JOHN P. REYNOLDS: aged 75 years died of pneumonia at the home of his brother-in-law, **John H. Stokes**, near Scarborough, on Friday April 18th. He is survived by three children, Mrs. **Millie Griffith**, Miss Rebecca Reynolds, and **Mrs. Samuel Orr**. His funeral was held the following Sunday, address made by Friend James Harry. The pallbearers were George Icolt, A.A. Huff, H. S. Huff, Alonzo Huff and J.S. Carter, interment in **Broad Creek Cemetery**. (Aegis 4/25/1919) 4/16/1844-4/18/1919

JOHN P. REYNOLDS: 52, formerly engaged in farming in the Second district, but more recently a resident of Elkton, where he was employed in the mills, died Friday evening at Jeans Hospital, Fox Chase, Pa. He was a son of the late **Richard W. and Martha Donohue Reynolds**. Me. Reynolds is survived by his wife, who first husbands was **Benjamin Whiteman**, and by several step-children. Three sisters and four brothers, one of

whom is Deputy Sheriff Wilson Coudon Reynolds, also survive him. Funeral services were held Monday afternoon, with interment in the Elkton cemetery. (Cecil Whig Friday 1/1/1932) wife- Mabel.

JOHN T. MEEKINS: one of the oldest and most respected citizens of North East, died at his home last Saturday night aged 76 years, after a long illness. Mr. Meekins served during the war in the Eighth Maryland Regiment and was a good soldier. He joined the M.E. Church as a boy and has been a faithful and consistent member. He was a member of Wingate Post G.A.R. and also of Shawmut Tribe of Red Men, which he joined over 50 years ago. He leaves an aged widow and three sons, Warren, Wilbert and Alfred, of North East, and three daughters, Mrs. Mary Grant, of Coatesville, Pa., Mrs. Carrie Simmons, of Wilmington, Mrs. Elizabeth Jackson, of Elk Mills. The funeral took place on Wednesday and was largely attended both the Grand Army and Red Men attended in a body. The interment was in the M.E. Cemetery. (Cecil Whig Sat. 11/19/1910) 8/7/1834-11/12/1910 w/Rachael

JOHN T REYNOLDS: a distinguished member of Delaware County Bar, died at Atlantic City on May 30, of pleurisy, in the 61st year of his age. The deceased had been in poor health for some time past and had gone to the sea shore in the hope of benefiting his condition, but death resulted in a few days after his arrival. Mr. Reynolds was a native of Cecil County, being born near Rising Sun in September, 1845. He located in Media, Pa., when a young man. Attending Eastman College, Poughkeepsie, he completed his law studies in the office of the late John M. Broom, all, Media, and was admitted to the bar in 1875. He married Miss Anna M. Roberts. His wife and one daughter, Mrs. Mabel Reynolds Taney, survive him. The funeral was held on Saturday, from his late residence in Media, with interment in the family lot in Media cemetery. 6/8/1906

JOHN Thomas REYNOLDS: The funeral of John T. Reynolds, aged 70 years, a former well-known skilled carpenter, was held last Friday from the home of his sister Mrs. Rachel McMullen, at Porter's Bridge, where he resided, with service conducted by Rev. Thomas P. McKee and interment in West Nottingham cemetery. He dropped dead from heart trouble in his bed room on the previous Tuesday. His eyesight and his health had been failing for some time past. (Cecil Whig Thurs. 1/29/1948 25 years ago- 1/27/1923) 12/14/1852-1/16/1923

JOHN T REYNOLDS: a well known resident of upper Cecil Conty, died very suddenly at the home of Mrs. Rachel McMullin, at Porters Bridge, Tuesday of last week, aged 70 years. He had been in poor health for some time. He is survived by three brothers and one sister, viz, W. Calvin Reynolds, Rising Sun, H. Howard Reynolds, Rowlandville, Layman B. Reynolds, Oxford and Mrs. Alice Pearce, of Philadelphia. The funeral was held Friday, with interment in West Nottingham Presbyterian Cemetery. (1/27/1923)

JOHN THOMAS REYNOLDS: John Thomas Reynolds, brother of S. T. Reynolds of Rising Sun, died at Biscoe, Va. On November 8, aged seventy-four years. He was a son of Taylor Reynolds. A widow and four children survive him. (Cecil Whig Sat. 11/24/1900)

JOHN THOMPSON MCCULLOUGH: died Wednesday of last week at the home of his wife's brother, Henry Reynolds, at Theodore, from paralysis, aged 64 years. The deceased suffered a stroke two years ago, from which he never fully recovered, and was again stricken the Sunday previous to his death. The deceased is survived by a widow, formerly Miss Phoebe Reynolds, and five children. The funeral was held on Saturday afternoon, with services at Mt. Pleasant M.E. Church, and interment in the adjoining cemetery. (Cecil Whig Sat. 7/8/1916)

JOHN W. WORTZ: The funeral of John W. Wortz, aged 75 years, was held on Saturday, from his home in Chesapeake City, with interment in Bethel Cemetery. Hedied on August 7, of a complication of ailments. He had long been employed on the Chesapeake & Delaware Canal. His wife survives him. (Cecil Whig 8/9/1927) d-9/7/1927

JOHN WAYNE "SILKY" REYNOLDS, 47, of Colora, MD, died Friday June 1, 2001 at Harford Memorial Hospital in Havre de Grace, MD. Mr. Reynolds was born on January 25, 1954 in Havre de Grace. He worked at Wiley's Shipyard in Port Deposit and he worked at Colora Orchards for 15 years. He is survived by his parents, Edward & Mary Reynolds of Colora; 2 brothers, Edward Wilson Reynolds, Jr. of Colora and Robert Dennis Reynolds of Elkton, MD; 1 nephew, Vincent Edward Reynolds of Elkton; aunts; 1 uncle; many cousins, nieces and nephews. Service will be held at 11:00 a.m. on Tuesday June 5, 2001 at R. T. Foard funeral home, 111 S. Queen St., Rising Sun, MD where friends may call Monday evening from 7 – 9 pm. Burial will be in West Nottingham Cemetery in Colora, MD. (06/01/2001) 1/25/1954-6/1/2001

JOHN WAYNE REYNOLDS Age 47 of Colora, MD died Friday, June 1, 2001. Service 11 am Tuesday, June 5 at the R.T. Foard Funeral Home, 111 S. Queen St., Rising Sun, MD. Visitation 7-9 pm Monday, June 4. Burial West Nottingham Cemetery, Colora. [Published 06/27/2001] 1/25/1954-6/1/2001

JOHN WESLEY EWING: a well known resident and retired farmer of upper Cecil County, died at the home of his son, **Howard Reynolds**, near Rock church last Friday evening, aged 81 years. The deceased was a son of the late **William Reynolds**, and practically all of his life was spent in the Fourth district. He was for many years a member of St. John's M. E. Church, Lewisville, and was choir leader until his health failed him. His wife, who was **Miss Jane Downey**, died about eleven years ago. Five children survive, County Commissioner William D. Ewing, of Zion, George Howard Ewing, near Rock Church, Mazie, wife of William Otley, of Philadelphia, Miss Bessie P., and Nettie, wife of William Lamborn, of Avondale, Pa. He is also survived by a sister and a brother, Mrs. Lillis Kirk, of Appleton, and Rev. Harvey W. Ewing, D.D., of Newark, Del. Services were held Tuesday afternoon at St. John's Church, and was very largely attended. Interment in the adjoining cemetery. (Cecil Whig, 6/25/1927) (DEATH Cerf-9/23/1845-6/18/1927, F-William H Ewing, M-Eliza Henderson)

JOHN WESLEY REYNOLDS Age 84 of Galena, MD died Thursday, January 18, 2001 in the Union Hospital in Elkton, MD. Was was born December 4, 1916 in St. Georges, DE. His mother, **Harriett Carrow Reynolds**, died when he was 2 years old. Wes and his brother, Harvey, began farming together in St. Georges, in 1950 moved to Wickwire Farm in Earleville, MD and continued farming until 1975, retiring in Galena. He was a former member of the Cecilton Volunteer Fire Co. and held memberships at the Galena Volunteer Fire Co., the Elkton Moose Lodge #851 and the St. Georges United Methodist Church. Along with his mother, Wes was preceded in death by his parents, **Harvey G. and Clara B. Reynolds**; 2 brothers, Harry Batten and Harvey Reynolds; 1 sister, Thelma Adams; and a son-in-law, J. Robert Bolton, Sr. He is survived by his wife of **53** years, **Sylvia E. Reynolds**; children, Doris E. Bolton of Earleville, MD, Marsha and her husband, Rodney Perrine of Elkton, MD and James C. and his wife, Patricia Glanden of Newark, DE. His 6 grandchildren, Pamela L. Deck of Hagerstown, MD, Robert Bolton, Jr. of Wilmington, Mary L. Birkentall and Donna Davis, both of Earleville, MD, Matthew Perrine of Fairfax, VA and Greg Perrine of Elkton, MD also survive. In addition, 5 great grandchildren; 2 sisters, Ann R. Jones of Claymont, DE, May Belle Deputy of Middletown; and 1 brother, Roger G. Reynolds of St. Georges survive him. A funeral service will be held Monday, January 22 at 1 pm in the Galena Funeral Home of Stephen L. Schaeck, 118 W. Cross St., Galena, where friends may call from 6-8 pm Sunday evening, January 21. Interment will be in the **St. Georges Cemetery**. Memorials may be made to the Galena Volunteer Fire and Ambulance Co., Box 189, Galena, MD 21635. (1/2001) 12/4/1916-1/18/2001

JOHN WESLEY REYNOLDS: a highly respected Elkton citizen died at his home on East Main Street, Friday afternoon of last week, aged 73 years. He was originally from Delaware, but Cecil County had been his home for several years, where he was a farmer until a few years ago, when he retired and moved to Elkton, where his wife died about two years ago. He is survived by one son and two daughters, Mrs. George E. Dean, of Childs and Miss Lydia Reynolds. His funeral was, which was largely attended, held on Tuesday, and interment was made in **Bethel cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Sat. 12/14/1912) 11/6/1839-12/6/1912

JOHN W REYNOLDS JR.: of Summit Bridge, died early yesterday morning under the very saddest circumstances. It is a peculiar case, as he was as well as usual but few hours before his demise, and was engaged in gathering apples when a large ladder, by some unknown means, fell upon him, and it is supposed injured him so badly internally as to cause his death, although leaving no marks or bruises on his person. Mr. Reynolds was a gentleman well-known and universally liked by almost every one for miles around. He was aged 44 years, and leaves, besides a loving and devoted wife, six children to mourn his sad, sudden death. The funeral will take place on Saturday afternoon next, at 2 o'clock, services being held in Summit M. E. Church, interment being at **Bethel Cemetery**. Middletown News Era. Mr. Reynolds was the eldest son of J. Wesley Reynolds, of near Childs Station, this County. (10/19/1904)

JONATHAN REYNOLDS: died at his home in Rising Sun yesterday aged 79 years, of paralysis. He was the son of the late **Isaac and Myra Haines Reynolds** and is survived by one son, I. Wayne Reynolds who resides on the old homestead one mile north of town. His funeral will be held on Monday, with interment at **West Nottingham Friends burying ground**; services at his late home on Walnut street at 10:30 o'clock. Mr. Reynolds had been active and in remarkably good health until about a year ago; since then he had been failing but most of the time was able to be about. On Tuesday he was suddenly taken worse and passed away at noon on Thursday. (Midland Journal 1908) 1829-3/1908 w-Elizabeth D.

JONATHAN REYNOLDS, in Cecil County, Maryland on the 10th, Jonathan Reynolds, aged 82 years. (Cecil Whig 10/24/1857?)

JONATHAN REYNOLDS: died at his home in Rising Sun, on Thursday of last week, from paralysis, at the age of 79 years. He was the son of the late **Isaac and Maria Reynolds**. He is survived by one son, I. Wayne Reynolds, who resides at the old homestead about a mile north of Rising Sun. Funeral services were held Monday, with interment in **West Nottingham, Friends' Burying Ground**. (3/28/1908) 1829-3/17/1908

JOSEPH C. REYNOLDS: "Joe" 67, of North East, died Sunday, July 5, 1998, of cancer at Perry Point VA Medical Center. He was born March 25, 1931, in North East, son of the late **William Earl and Mary Elizabeth Burns Reynolds**. He was a lifelong resident of North East. Mr. Reynolds was self employed as a TV repairman in the North East area. He served in the Air Force from 1951 to 1955. He was a member of the North East Church of the Nazarene, North East Volunteer Fire Company and the American Legion Mason Dixon Post 194 in Rising Sun. He enjoyed country music. He is survived by a brother, William Earl Reynolds of North East, and two sisters, Evelyn E. Basham of Rising Sun and Rebecca Swanson of Elkton. Visitation will be 10 a.m., Wednesday at Crouch Funeral Home, Rising Sun. The funeral will follow at 11 a.m. at the funeral home, with the Rev. Paul Thomas of North East Church of the Nazarene. Burial will be at **Principio Cemetery** near Perryville, with Full Military Honors by American Legion Mason Dixon Post 194, Rising Sun. (Cecil Whig 7/7/1998)

JOSEPH C. REYNOLDS: aged 79 years, long Railroad Station Agent at Sylmar, retiring in 1914, died at his home in Jennerville Pa., on Saturday morning after several months illness. He married in 1871 Miss **Elizabeth Walker**, who died on July 29 last. Eleven of their twelve children survive, among whom are Charles C., of Andora, John J. and Mrs. J. B. McVey, both of Sylmar, Eighteen grandchildren, a brother, a sister, two half-brothers and two half sisters also survive him. His funeral was held from his home on Tuesday with interment in **Brookview Cemetery**, Rising Sun. (Cecil Whig Sat. 11or 9/22/1924) 1845-1924

JOSEPH E. REYNOLDS: of 116 Chief's Mountain Lane, Port Deposit, died Tuesday, March 14, 1995 in the Baltimore City Jail. He was 44. Reynolds was born in Baltimore, Md., on October 19, 1950, he was a son of **Minnie Reynolds and the late Homer S. Reynolds, Sr.** Mr. Reynolds was a police officer for the Town of North East, holding the rank of Patrolman First Class. He was retired from the Baltimore City Police Department, serving 22 years there. Mr. Reynolds was a member of the Church of God in North East. He was the husband of the late **Melanie M. Burke Reynolds**. He is survived by his mother, Minnie Reynolds of Pasadena, three brothers, **Homer S. Reynolds Jr.**, **Rocky A. Reynolds**, **John L. Reynolds**, all of Baltimore, four sisters, Lenora E. Wood, Rose M. Wood, Mary E. Reynolds, and Evelyn L. Monte, all of Pasadena, and many nieces and nephews. He was predeceased by his brother Ben E. Reynolds. Funeral services were held at 1 p.m. on Friday, March 17, 1995 at the McCully Funeral Home, Pasadena, Md. With the Rev. Ralph Massey officiating. A memorial service was held on Sunday, March 19 at 7 p.m. at the Crouch Funeral Home, North East. Burial was in the **Meadowridge Memorial Park**. Memorial contributions can be made to the Joseph Reynolds Memorial Fund at the North East Police Department in care of Crouch Funeral Home, North East. (The Times Wed. 3/22/1995) 10/19/1950-3/14/1995

JOSEPH R. REYNOLDS Mr. Joseph R. Reynolds, age 83, of New Castle, DE, died on Monday, December 17, 2001, at his home. Mr. Reynolds had been a firefighter with the Wilmington Fire Department, retiring in 1963 after 20 years. Later he worked for DELDOT as a utility contractor, retiring in 1981. A US Army Air Corps veteran of World War II, Mr. Reynolds was a member of Stahl Post #30, American Legion. He was a parishioner of Our Lady of Fatima R.C. Church and a 4th Degree member of the Knights of Columbus. He was a member of the Holy Name Society and played softball for the Holy Name team and bowled with the Our Lady of Fatima team in the Catholic Men's League. Mr. Reynolds was preceded in death by his wife, **Frances E. (Dolan) Reynolds (1995)** and son, **Joseph Reynolds, Jr.** (1950). He is survived by his children, Joanne Keating of New Castle, DE; Robert Reynolds of Homestead, FL; Kathryn Pritchard of New Castle, DE; and Paul Reynolds of Newark, DE; 7 grandchildren, and 7 great grandchildren. Mass of Christian Burial will be offered at 10 AM, Thursday, December 20, 2001, at Our Lady of Fatima R.C. Church, 801 N. DuPont Parkway, Wilmington Manor, New Castle, DE. Interment will follow in **All Saints Cemetery**, 6001 Kirkwood Highway, Wilmington, DE. Friends may call 6 to 8 PM, Wednesday, December 19, 2001 at Spicer-Mullikin Funeral Home, 1000 N. DuPont Parkway, Wilmington Manor, New Castle, DE. [Published 12/18/2001] d-12/17/2001

JOSEPH REYNOLDS, JR. "Norman" Age 79 of Hobe Sound, FL, formerly of Newark, DE, passed away Saturday February 2, 2002 at the Manors Nursing Home, his residence for the past 11 1/2 years. Mr. Reynolds

was born in Newark, DE in August 1922 to **Joseph and Myrtle Reynolds**. He graduated from Conrad High School in 1940 and then served 4 years in the US Navy. After leaving the Navy, Mr. Reynolds went to work for Sun Oil Company in Marcus Hook, PA, retiring after 42 years of service. During his years at Sun Oil, he also owned and operated a dairy farm in Glasgow, DE for many years. He then moved to the Middletown, DE and continued to farm the land. After retiring from Sun Oil, Mr. Reynolds moved to Hobe Sound, FL. He enjoyed traveling including trips to China, Italy and Ireland. He also loved to read, ride his bike and go to the beach. He was dearly loved by his family and friends, and was a very special "Pop" to his grandchildren. He will be sadly missed by his wife of **49 years, Ruth V. Reynolds of Hobe Sound, FL**; and 5 children, Drew Reynolds of Fair Hill, MD, Gary Reynolds of Oxford, PA, Bonnie Hollett of Newark, DE, Mary Ann Montgomery of Newark, DE and Carole Richardson of Slaughter's Beach, DE. Other survivors include his sister, Olive Linton of Bear, DE; 12 grandchildren; 17 great grandchildren; and a niece and nephew. Relatives and friends are invited to Mr. Reynolds' Life Celebration 10-12 noon Friday, February 8 at beeson memorial services of Newark, 2053 Pulaski Hwy., US Rt.40, Newark DE (453-1900), with the funeral service at 12 noon and committal in the **Delaware Veterans Memorial Cemetery** in Bear, DE. In memory of Mr. Reynolds, contributions may be made to the Mt. Olivet United Methodist Church, PO Box 15, Warwick, MD 21912. [Published 02/06/2002] 8/1922-2/2/2000

JOSEPH T. REYNOLDS: died at his home in East Nottingham, Pa. Thursday night July 1, of a complication of diseases, at the advanced age of 82 years. The deceased was a son of **Jacob and Anna Moore Reynolds**, being one of a family of eleven children, and was a native of this neighborhood. Receiving his early education in the common schools, he learned the trade of a miller, and operated for years the mill on Stone Run, about one and a half miles northwest of town. In 1863 he removed to East Nottingham, Chester County, where he resided at the time of his death, occupying the Isaac Wood property, which he greatly improved and brought to a high state of cultivation. In addition to being a progressive farmer he was actively interested in public affairs, serving ten years as school director, and was elected Commissioner of Chester County on the republican ticket for a term of three years. He was a member of the Society of Friends. Mr. Reynolds was twice married. **In April 1858, to Rebecca M., daughter of Abner and Charlotte (Michener) Pugh**, East Nottingham. To them three sons were born; Walter P., Elmer E. and William M. Reynolds, all living. Rebecca M. Reynolds died in **1867**. On **September 16th, 1869, Mr. Reynolds married his sister-in-law, Elizabeth Pugh**. Two sons and one daughter were born of this union; L. Cecil, Elwood A. and Mary E. Reynolds, who with their mother survive. The deceased also leaves a brother and sister; **Stephen J. Reynolds** of Rising Sun, and Mrs. **Adrianna Kirk** of Oxford. At the funeral, which was held on Monday morning, and was largely attended E. R. Buffington, of Rising Sun, and Mary Heald Way, of Oxford, made addresses. The pall bearers were the five sons; Walter, William, Elmer, Elwood and Cecil, with Andy Anderson, of North East, Md. Mr. Anderson is a young man whom Mr. Reynolds reared and regarded as a son. The interment was made **at Little Elk Burring ground**. (Journal 7/9/1909) 1/29/1827-7/1/1909

JOSEPH T. REYNOLDS: died at his home in east Nottingham, pa. Thursday night, July 1st, 1909 of a complication of diseases at the advanced age of 82 years. The deceased was a son of Jacob and Anna Moore Reynolds, being one of a family of eleven children, and was a native of this neighborhood. Receiving his early education in the common schools, he learned the trade of a miller, and operated for years the mill on stone run, about one and a half miles northwest of town. In 1863 he removed to east Nottingham, Chester county, pa. Where he resided at the time of his death. Mr. Reynolds was twice married. In April 1858 to Rebecca M., daughter of Abner and Charlotte (Michener) Pugh, east Nottingham. To them three sons were born. Walter P. Elmer E. and William M. Reynolds, all living. Rebecca M. Reynolds died in 1867. On September 16th, 1869, Mr. Reynolds married his sister-in-law, Elizabeth Pugh. Two sons were born of this union: J. Cecil, Elwood A. and Mary E. Reynolds, who with their mother survive. The deceased also leaves a brother and sister; Stephen J. Reynolds of Rising Sun, and Mrs. Adrianna Kirk of Oxford. The interment was made in little Elk Burring Ground. 7/4/1909

JOSEPH W. REYNOLDS DR.: The funeral of Dr. Joseph W. Reynolds, whose death was noted last week, was held from his home at New Bridge, near, Rising Sun, on Sunday, with services conducted by Rev. Samuel Polk and interment in **Brookview Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Sat. 12/4/1909) 7/27/1834-11/25/1909

JOSEPH W. REYNOLDS: Dr J. W. Reynolds died at his home at New Bridge, near Rising Sun, on Thursday morning, of stomach trouble, aged 74 years. He was a specialist of note in cases of cancer, which he treated with more or less success in early stages. **His wife, who was a daughter of the late Eli Tucker**, of Baltimore, six sons and four daughters survive him-Dr. Eli T. Reynolds, of Rising Sun; Arthur T. Reynolds, of New Bridge; Elmer Reynolds, of Chadds Ford Pa.; Walter Reynolds, who is traveling in North Carolina; Dr. Alva Reynolds, of Baltimore, and Alfred Reynolds, at home; Mrs. Anna Marshall, of Rising Sun; Mrs. William

Brown, of Nottingham, Pa., and Misses Mary and Stella Reynolds, at home. (Cecil Whig Sat. 11/27/1909) 7/27/1834-11/25/1909 **Brookview Cem**, wife-Margaret Tucker

JOSEPH WEBB REYNOLDS: 75, a patient at the Veterans Hospital Perry Point, died there on Sunday. The funeral was held on Thursday afternoon at 2 o'clock at the Pennington Funeral Home, with interment in **Hopewell Cemetery**, Cecil County. (Aegis) (1874-1949) ?w/Bertha d-1947?

Josiah P. Reynolds, died at his home in Baltimore on Monday, 11/19/1900, aged about 60 years. He had suffered from a paralytic stroke a few days before his death from which he never rallied. The deceased was a relative of the Reynolds family in this neighborhood and a frequent visitor here. His father Josiah Reynolds was a native of the 8th district, this county, and a contractor and builder in Baltimore where his firm carried on an extensive business in that line. (11/1900)

JOSIAH P. REYNOLDS: formerly of the Eighth district, died at his home in Baltimore, Nov. 19, aged 60 years. He was a well-known contractor and builder. (Cecil Whig Sat. 12/1/1900)

JOYCE ANN CECIL, age 63, of North East, Maryland, passed away Monday, May 24, 2004, at Laurelwood Care Center, Elkton, Maryland. Born in North East, Maryland, on April 1, 1941, she was a daughter of the late **Everett McCall and Beulah Reynolds McCall**. She was a lifelong resident of Cecil County. She had worked at RMR in Elkton, drove a school bus, and was a homemaker for most of her years. She enjoyed sewing, crocheting, spending time at her home, and in her yard, and dearly loved her grandchildren. Survivors include her daughters, Cindy L. Willis, and Sheila A. Bartow, both of North East, Maryland; sister, Kitty Settlemire, Elkton, Maryland; brother, Everett McCall, North East, Maryland; and 7 grandchildren. In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her brother, John McCall, who died in 1966. Memorial services will be held 11:00 AM, Saturday, May 29, 2004, at the Church of God, North East, Maryland, where family and friends are invited to call 10:30 AM, prior to the services at the church. The Rev. Ralph Massie will officiate. Interment will be in **North East Methodist Cemetery**. At the request of the family, please omit flowers, and send memorial contributions in her honor to Northern Chesapeake Hospice Foundation, P.O. Box 2332, Elkton, Maryland 21922. (Cecil Whig Wed. 5/26/2004) 4/1/1941-5/24/2004

KATHRYN ELIZABETH REYNOLDS: 89, of Salisbury, died Thursday, August 2, 2001 at Peninsula Regional Medical Center in Salisbury. Born Camden, NJ, she was the daughter of the late Joseph and Elizabeth Harrison Weldon. Mrs. Reynolds retired May 3, 1972 from the Teamsters Union Local 876 as a bookkeeper. She liked to travel, read, and crochet. She was a devoted wife, mother and grandmother. She is survived by her husband of 70 years, Paul B. Reynolds of Salisbury; two children and their spouses: Shirley K. and William Weiland of Chance, MD and Robert J. and Diane Reynolds Sr. of Lawrenceville, GA; seven grandchildren and their spouses: Kathy and Rodney Pebley of Peru, Nebraska, Debi and Don Rus of Parsonsburg, Bill and Chaille Weiland of Eden, Kimberly and Allen Norman of Eden, Christy and Gary Rainey of Chicago, IL; Robin and Mark Crosby of Georgia and Robert and Kelly Reynolds Jr. of Georgia; a cousin who was like a sister, Kath Cobb of Cape May, NY; cousin, Walter Pedrick of Fairview, NJ; and twelve great-grandchildren. She was preceded in death by a son Ronald Reynolds who died May 1994. A funeral service will be held Monday, August 6, 2001 at 11 AM at Holloway Funeral Home in Salisbury. Visitation will be one hour prior to the service. The Rev. Linwood "Sonny" Benton Jr. will officiate. Interment will be in **Springhill Memory Gardens** near Hebron, MD. **(08/07/2001)**

KATHLEEN REYNOLDS: 65, died Wednesday April 8, at the home of her sister **Edith R Cooney**, Havre de Grace, Md. A President of Cecil County for most of her life, Mrs. Reynolds was graduated from Towson State Normal School, taught in the Cecil County public schools, and was a member of the Rock Presbyterian Church of Fair Hill, the Retired Teachers association of Cecil County the Senior Citizens Club of Havre de Grace, and the WSCS of Havre de Grace United Methodist Church. She is survived by a brother, **Thomas H Reynolds**, Blue Ball; and three sisters, Mrs. Edith R Cooney, Havre de Grace, Mrs. Ella R Hurlock, Berwyn Pa., and Mrs. Selena R Mackie, Elkton. The Rev. Allen Yuninger, pastor of Rock Presbyterian Church, officiated at the funeral service Saturday, April 11, at Reed Funeral Home, Rising Sun. Interment was in **Rosebank Cemetery**, Calvert. (Cecil Whig 4/15/1970) 9/27/1904-4/8/1970

KENNETH R. REYNOLDS: of Hollingsworth Manor Elkton, died Nov. 7, 1980 in Union Hospital, Elkton, after

a long illness. He was 77. Mr. Reynolds had served in the Merchant Marine and was employed for five months by the Eastern Auto Transport Co. with the Chrysler Corp. assembly plant, Newark, Del. Before he retired in September. He was previously employed as an attendant at the Spring Grove State Hospital, Catonsville, until his retirement in 1965. He is survived by his wife, **Frances M. Reynolds** of Elkton; a son, Kenneth J. Reynolds of Steilacoom, Wash.; three daughters, Mrs. Debbie Jackson of Ellicott City, Mrs. Vanessa Marlowe of Pensacola, Fla. And Jacqueline Reynolds of Greenbelt; four sisters, Mrs. **Margaret Hart** and Mrs. **Edna Hammerbacker**, both of Baltimore, Mrs. **Katherine Wilson** of Randallstown and Mrs. **Marion Lipson** of Ferndale; three brothers, Frederick Buckheit of Baltimore, James Buckheit and Leonard Buckeit, both of Randallstown and four grandchildren. Services were held Nov. 10 at the First Baptist Church, Elkton where the Pastor the Rev. Howard O. Van Sice officiated. Burial was in **Elkton Cemetery**. Funeral arrangement was made by Hicks Home for Funerals, Elkton. (11/12/1980) (4/19/1903-11/7/1980)

KIRK ELLSWORTH REYNOLDS: of near Rising Sun, came to his death Friday evening of last week while bathing at Cecil Paper Mill dam. He and his little nephew, **William Marshall**, had been in the water about two hours, when he suddenly sank, and did not again come to the surface. A search was begun and the body was found. It was in a sitting position in about five feet of water. Since Mr. Reynolds was a fine swimmer and there was no water in his lungs, it is believed that he must have suffered an attack of some kind that caused his death. Coroner Frazer was summoned. He visited the scene on Saturday and deeming an inquest unnecessary, gave a certificate of accidental death. Mr. Reynolds was 47 years of age, and was **unmarried**. He was the son of **John W. Reynolds**. Although a deaf mute he was a capable farmer and was much thought of those who knew him. He is survived by his father and four brothers. (C.W. 8/1/1908) 11/1/1861-7/24/1908, **Brookview Cem.**

LARRY R. REYNOLDS, 48 of Elkton, MD, died January 15, 2007 in Union Hospital, Elkton. Mr. Reynolds was born on September 23, 1958 in Elkton, son of the late **Henry and Bertha Murson Reynolds**. A lifetime resident of Cecil County, he was a 1977 graduate of Elkton High School. Larry worked as a Safety Associate for W. L. Gore until becoming disabled in 1997. He was a life member of Singerly Fire Company where he had held the fire line positions of captain and deputy chief and was a paramedic. He had also worked part time as a paramedic for Cecil County EMS. He enjoyed waterfowl carving, baseball, boating, crabbing and fishing. Larry is survived by his wife of 24 years **Cynthia Pierce Reynolds**, a son Scott Reynolds and daughter Alisha Reynolds of Elkton, a brother Alan Reynolds of Elkton and a sister Gloria Holtz of West Chester, PA. Funeral Service will be held on Thursday, January 18 at 11am in the Galena Funeral Home of Stephen L. Schaeck, 118 W. Cross St. Galena, MD, where friends may call from 10 to 11am. Burial will be held in **Bethel Cemetery**, Chesapeake City, MD. Memorials may be offered to the Singerly Fire Company, P.O. Box 444, Elkton, MD. 21922-0444. (Cecil Whig 1/17/2007)

LAURA A REYNOLDS: The funeral of Miss Laura A Reynolds was held on Sunday, from her home at Colora, with interment in **West Nottingham Cemetery**. She died on the previous Thursday, after a prolonged illness. She was a daughter of the late **Jacob and Eliza Reynolds** and was a life-long resident of the neighborhood. Two sisters and three brothers survive her. 6/23/1858-9/22/1921 (C.W. 10/1/1921) 6/23/1858-9/22/1921

LAURA F. REYNOLDS MINNICK: of Fountain Green, who worked at the old Edgewood Arsenal as well as for the defunct Bata Shoe of Belcamp, died Dec. 16, 2005, at Mariner Health of Forest Hill. She was 89. Born in Lancaster County, Pa., she was the daughter of the late **Andrew Leroy Reynolds and Mary Majorie Heaps Reynolds**, and was the wife of the late **Arthur "Bill" Xenophon Minnick**. Mrs. Minnick had been an inspector at the former Edgewood Arsenal, and was a line worker for 23 years at Beta Shoe Company. She was a life member of VFW Post 39 in Darlington, and was a member for 43 years of both the American Legion and the Bel Air Moose. Mrs. Minnick is survived by two sons, William L. Cooper of Fawn Grove, Pa., and Paul C. Cooper of Bel Air, two daughters, Patricia E. Perkins of Perry Hall and Wanda L. Cornett of Delta, Pa., nine grandchildren and numerous great-grandchildren. A funeral service was Dec. 20, at McComas Funeral Home in Bel air. Interment was in **Sunrise Cemetery**. (Aegis, Wed. 12/21/2005)

LAURA L. WATSON: 84, Chesapeake City, died Tuesday, October 25, at her home. She was born in Bethel and had resided in Cecil County all her life. Survivors are three daughters, Mrs. Irene Dickerson, Sparrows Point, Md., Mrs. Miriam Schmidt, Baltimore, and Mrs. **Irma Reynolds**, Chesapeake City, two sons, J. Milton and J. Morrison of Chesapeake City, seven grandchildren, and twelve great grandchildren. The Rev. Donald C. Landis, pastor of the First Presbyterian Church, Chesapeake City, officiated at the funeral service Friday, October 28, in Pippin Funeral Home, Elkton. Interment was in **Bethel Cemetery**, near Chesapeake City. (Cecil Whig Wed. 11/2/1966) d-10/25/1966

LAURA M. REYNOLDS: Miss Laura M. Reynolds, eighteen year old daughter of Mr. and Mrs. **Clarence B. Reynolds**, now of Baltimore, but formerly of near Failston, died on Saturday at her home as a result of severe burns accidentally received. The remains were brought to **Friendship M. E. church** where funeral services were held Tuesday afternoon, Rev. C. M. Mumford officiating, interment was in the church cemetery. Messrs. George Myrick, William Winkel, Lewis Devage, George Siminski, Charles Brewer and Edward Swishouski were the pallbearers. (Aegis Friday 2/7/1930)

LEFFLER REYNOLDS: infant son of Osborne M. and Mary Leffler Reynolds, of Baltimore, died at Union Hospital, about two hours after being born Sunday night. The little fellow was laid to rest in the family lot in Elkton cemetery, Monday afternoon. (2/1/1932)

LENA KELLEY REYNOLDS: Mrs. Lena K. Reynolds, 79, Havre de Grace, died Thursday, March 17, at Harford Memorial Hospital, Havre de Grace. She was the wife of the late **Jacob H. Reynolds**, and daughter of the late **William and Flora Frazer Kelley**. Survivors are a daughter, Mrs. Ruth Burkendine, Havre de Grace; a brother, William Kelley, Elkton, and three sisters, Mrs. Jessie Kob, Jenkintown, Pa., Mrs. Margaret Wright, and Mrs. Hilda Miller, Elkton. The Rev. Alfred Wilson, pastor of Havre de Grace Presbyterian Church, officiated at the funeral service held Sunday, March 20, at Patterson Funeral Home, Perryville. Interment was in **Brookview Cemetery**, Rising Sun. (Cecil Whig Wed. 3/23/1966) 1886-3/17/1966

LEONARD REYNOLDS: We regret to announce the death of an aged citizen, Mr. Leonard Reynolds of Rising Sun, who died very suddenly on Tuesday last, while eating dinner at the Hotel of William Falls, in Elkton. Mr. Reynolds was 72 years old and death was caused by paralysis. The Odd Fellows took his body in charge. "On Tuesday, the 9th inst., in Elkton, Leonard Reynolds, in the 72d year of his age." (Cecil Whig-2/15/1914, 50 years ago-2/13/1864)

LEONARD C. REYNOLDS SR. of Greenwood, Delaware, died in Beebe Hospital, Lewes, Delaware, Thursday April 19, 2001. He was 80. Mr. Reynolds was born May 3, 1920 near Smyrna, Delaware, the son of the late **Aaron T. and Ida Argo Reynolds**. Mr. Reynolds worked as a supervisor for the State of Delaware for several years before retirement. He attended Smyrna High School and 2 years at Goldey Beacom College. He was a World War II veteran of the Army Airborne and received the Purple Heart after being wounded in the Ardennes Forrest Campaign. He was a member of the Men's Club of the Calvary United Methodist Church in Milford, Delaware and enjoyed woodworking. He is survived by his wife of **63** years, **Ruth L. Reynolds**; 2 sons, John W. Reynolds of Wilmington, Delaware and Leonard C. Reynolds Jr. of Milford, Delaware; 1 brother, Allen T. Reynolds of Clayton, Delaware, 5 grandchildren and 7 great grandchildren. Services will be Sunday April 22, 2001 at 2PM in the **Faries Funeral Chapel**, 29 South Main Street Smyrna, Delaware, where friends may call 1 hour before services. Burial will be in **Odd Fellows Cemetery Smyrna, Delaware**. In lieu of flowers the family suggests contributions be made to the American Cancer Society, 92 Reads Way Suite 205 New Castle, DE 19720 or to Calvary United Methodist Church, South East Front Street, Milford, DE 19963. (5/3/1920-4/19/2001)

LEONARD JOHN OWENS: 68, of Cokesbury Courts, Port Deposit, died Monday, April 19, in Harford Memorial Hospital, Havre de Grace. Services were held at 2 p.m. on Thursday, April 22, in Lee A. Patterson & Son Funeral Home, Perryville, with the Rev. Glen Morgan of the First Baptist Church of Perryville officiating. Interment was in **Asbury Cemetery**, Port Deposit. Survivors include his widow, Mrs. **Louise Owens**; three daughters, Mrs. Margaret J. Baker and Mrs. Lenoria Albert, both of Havre de Grace; Mrs. Sarah Black of Mulga, Ala., and two brothers; Vernon Owens of Perryville and Willard Owens of Havre de Grace. A lifelong resident of Cecil County, Mr. Owens was the son of the late **Ernest E. and Victoria Alexander Owens**. (Cecil Whig 4/28/1971) d-4/19/1971

LEROY C. (WHITEY) REYNOLDS SR.: 57, Chesapeake City, died Thursday, June 5, 1980 at the Perry Point Veteran's Administration Medical Center after a short illness. Funeral services were held Saturday, June 7, at 2 p.m. at the Edward Fellows and Son Funeral Home, Cecilton, with the Rev. Frank Baynard officiating. A Masonic service was also held. Burial was in **Bethel Cemetery**, Chesapeake City. Mr. Reynolds is survived by his widow, **Helen Reynolds** of Chesapeake City; two sons, Leroy Christopher Reynolds Jr. of Chesapeake City, and Douglas Reynolds of Elkton; a daughter, Beverly Reynolds of Newark, Del.; two brothers, Clarence Reynolds of Phenoxville Pa., and John Reynolds of Chesapeake City; a sister, Mae Wallace of Odessa, Del.; and one grandson. Mr. Reynolds was a milkman in Cecil County for over 20 years. He was employed by Losten's Dairy. He was a member of Cecil Lodge 125 AF&AM, Chesapeake City. The family suggests contributions be made to the American Heart Association. (Cecil Whig 6/11/1980) (10/12/1922-6/5/1980)

LESLIE OWENS: age 85 years, a highly respected citizen of Perryville, son of the late **Hazlett Owens and Adaline Benjamin Owens** and a life long resident of Perryville, died on Sunday, January 14, at the home of his son, Leslie Owens, Jr., where he had resided for the last six years. Mr. Owens was the youngest child and last member of a family of fifteen children, including three half sisters, and was a retired railroad car inspector, having been employed with the Pennsylvania Railroad at Perryville for over fifty years. His funeral services took place on Tuesday from the Patterson Funeral Home, near Perryville, in Charge of Rev. Harry Bailey of the Methodist Church, assisted by Rev. Robert Hoover of the Presbyterian Church, with interment in **Asbury cemetery**. The deceased was the father of fifteen children, nine girls and six boys only four of which survive, Mrs. May McClune of York, Pa., and Mrs. Daisy Hand, Mr. Asa Owens, and Leslie G. Owens, all of Perryville, also fourteen grandchildren and twelve great-grandchildren survive. (Cecil Whig Friday, 1/19/1940)

LEVI RAY REYNOLDS: Warrant Officer Levi Ray Reynolds of Rising Sun was killed Thursday, July 4, when the helicopter he was flying crashed in Vietnam. Mr. Reynolds a 1957 graduate of Rising Sun High School enlisted in the service in 1961. He qualified as a helicopter pilot shortly before leaving for Vietnam last fall. He arrived in Vietnam in early December. On June 22, he was injured when he was forced to crash land his helicopter. He was released from the hospital just one week before the crash which took his life. The Defense Department said that the engine failed on the craft and it crashed and burned. Four others in the helicopter were also killed. Mr. Reynolds was on a one year tour in Vietnam and would have left there about the first of November. Prior to entering the service, he worked at General Cable Corporation in Elkton. Before that he farmed with Boyd Brothers in Rising Sun. The 30 year old Army officer was raised in the Rising Sun area and attended the public schools there. His wife is the former **Virginia Founds** of Calvert. She now resides in Rising Sun with their two children, Sherry, 5 and Daniel Ray, 2. Others survivors are his father, **Levi P. Reynolds**, Conowingo, his mother, **Mrs. Clara Wigton**, Rising Sun, two brothers, John of Port Deposit and Wayne of Rising Sun, and two sisters, Mrs. Dorothy Coates and Mrs. Mary Weaver, both of Oxford, Pa. The funeral will be held at the Tyson Funeral Home, Rising Sun. Other funeral arrangements are incomplete as it is not known at this time when the body will arrive. (Cecil Whig Wed. 7/10/1968) The funeral service for Levi Ray Reynolds, 30, Rising Sun, who was killed in Vietnam on July 4, has been scheduled for Thursday, July 18. Interment will be in **Rosebank Cemetery**, Calvert, with full military honors. (Cecil Whig 7/17/1968)

LEVI P. REYNOLDS: 52, of Conowingo died Thursday, March 18, in the Walter Reed Medical Center, Washington, D.C., after a long illness. Funeral services were conducted by the Rev. Harold Charles and Deacon Paul Campbell at the Reed Funeral Home in Rising Sun on Sunday, March 21. Born in Colora, he had been a life resident of Cecil County. Reynolds was a veteran of World War 11 and had retired at the rank of Sergeant First Class from the U.S. Army. For the past two years he had been employed as a bus driver and custodian at Rising Sun High School. Survivors include his wife, **Mrs. Grace E. Reynolds**, Conowingo, two sons, John Farmington, and Wayne Reynolds, Rising Sun, five daughters, Misses Regina, Tina, and Nina Reynolds, all at home, and Mrs. Dorothy Coates and Mrs. Mary Margaret Weaver, both of Oxford, Pa., two stepchildren, Donald and Theresa **Bowlen**, both at home, and a brother, Robert Reynolds, Adelphi, Md. Interment was in **Rosebank Cemetery**, Calvert. (Cecil Whig 3/24/1971) 11/20/1918 -3/18/1971

LEVI REYNOLDS: an aged and respected citizen of North East, died suddenly last Saturday, at his home in that town, aged 79 years. The deceased came to this county forty-two years ago from Pennsylvania, and was employed in the McCullough Iron Company's mill. He leaves a family of seven sons and two daughters; William T., of Principio Furnace; George O., of Trenton, N.J.; Eli, of Wilmington; **Mrs. J. Baker Brown**, of Nottingham, Pa., Edward, Robert, Albert and Miss Susie Reynolds, of North East. Mr. Reynolds was a life long Republican and a member of St. Mary's P.E. Church for 40 years. The funeral was held on Wednesday with interment at **St. Mary's P.E. Cemetery**, North East. (Cecil Whig Saturday, 4/22/1916) 1837-4/15/1916

LEWIS H. KIRK: a son of the late Ellis P. Kirk, of Blue Ball, and a brother of Josiah P. and Jacob Kirk, of this county, died at his home in Nottingham, Pa., on Saturday, of softening of the brain, aged 64 years. His trouble dated from the burning of his warehouse about two years ago. For a number of years he was engaged in farming and milling, but about sixteen years ago started a general warehouse business in Nottingham, Pa. with James McCrery, later with Howard Yerkes and Lastly with the late John H. Armstrong, of North East, who was buried on the day of Mr. Kirk's death. Mr Kirk was widely known and highly esteemed. His wife, who was Miss **Jane Anna Reynolds** of Oxford, survives him. His funeral was held on Wednesday with interment in **Friends' Burial Ground** at Calvert. (Cecil Whig Sat. 3/2/1912) b-abt.1848-2/1912

LEWIS B REYNOLDS: on the 2nd day of July, 1844, in the state of Missouri, Mr. Lewis B. Reynolds, formerly of Cecil county...age 27. (Cecil Whig...7/2/1844)

LEWIS REYNOLDS: son of the late Samuel Reynolds of Colora died Wednesday after a few hours of acute indigestion. (50 years ago (9/1963) (1913?)

LILLIAN GROVES REYNOLDS: 86, widow of **John Reynolds** died at her home at 307 Elkton Boulevard, Elkton, on July 23. Funeral services were held last Saturday at 2 p.m. from A Junker pastor of Rock Presbyterian Church officiated. Mrs. Reynolds was born near Nottingham Pa. She was a member of Rock Presbyterian Church for several years. Surviving are five children; Mrs. Earl W Cooney, Havre de Grace, Thomas H Reynolds, Blue Ball Md., Miss Kathleen Reynolds at home, Mrs. Carl P Hurlock, Wayna Pa., and Mrs. Paul A Mackie, Elkton. (7/31/1958) 1/19/1872-7/23/1958

LINDA REYNOLDS MACKENZIE: 76, died in Union Hospital, Elkton, Thursday, Feb. 11, 1982 after a long illness. She resided on Singerly Road in Elkton. Mrs. MacKenzie had worked for Upper Shore Aging for four years and she was retired from the Howard Johnson's restaurant in Hares Corner, Del. Her husband, **Edward P. MacKenzie**, died in 1974. She is survived by a brother, Halus L. Reynolds of Elkton, five grandchildren and one great grandchild. Services were held Feb. 14, 1982 at Gee Funeral Home, Elkton with the Rev. Charles E. Barton Jr. of Elkton United Methodist Church officiated. Burial was in Cherry Hill Methodist Cemetery. (Cecil Whig 2/17/1982) 3/30/1905-2/11/1982

LIZZIE C. REYNOLDS: On May 7th, at the residence of John Thompson, in East Nottingham, Lizzie C. Reynolds, wife of **George Reynolds**, of Rising Sun, aged 30 years. (Cecil Whig 5/12/1877)

LIZZIE REYNOLDS MCGIRR: In Philadelphia, on the 11th inst., Lizzie Reynolds, wife of William J. McGirr. (2/14/1880)

LORELL ELISE FUNKE-DAVIES, 46, of Oakton, VA, died Saturday, June 10, 2006. Born in Elkton, MD on December 6, 1959, she was the daughter of Richard E. and Sandra Reynolds Funke, Elkton, MD. A 1977 graduate of Elkton High School, she was a history major at Franklin & Marshall College, receiving her degree in 1981. Mrs. Funke-Davies married and moved to Virginia in 1984 where she had a successful career in banking and then dedicated herself to her children. In addition to her parents, survivors include her husband of 21 years, Edward C. Davies; children, Ashley and Colbey, at home in Oakton; brothers and sisters-in-law, Matthew G. and Nancy Funke, Elkton, and Barton and Andrea Funke, Earleville, MD; and grandmother, Ruth G. Funke, Elkton. Funeral service will be held at 2 PM, Tuesday, June 13 at Elkton United Methodist Church, 219 E. Main St., Elkton, where visitation will begin at 1 PM. Burial will follow in Cherry Hill Methodist Cemetery, Cherry Hill, MD. Memorial service will be held 1 PM, Wednesday, June 14, at Old Presbyterian Meeting House, Alexandria, VA. In lieu of flowers, the family suggests contributions be made to Elkton United Methodist Church or Old Presbyterian Meeting House, in care of Hicks Home for Funerals, 103 W. Stockton St., Elkton, MD 21921. (Cecil Whig Monday, 6/12/2006)

LOTTIE VIRGINIA REYNOLDS: in Baltimore, September 20th, 1880, Lottie Virginia, youngest daughter of William T. and Mary A. Reynolds, aged 7 years and 6 days.

LOUISA REYNOLDS: died at the home of her father, **Joshiah Reynolds**, Rising Sun, on Monday. She was 52 years of age and was buried on Thursday. (Cecil Whig 4/4/1896 in the 4/4/1946 news papers under 50 years ago.)

LOUISE REYNOLDS: Who Lived For Many Years Near Oakwood With Her Sister, Mrs. Elmira Kirk, Passed Away April 12th At The Home Of Her Sister, Mrs. Abbie Holloway, Darlington, Harford County. She Had Fallen A Few Days Before Due To Advanced Age. The Shock Was To Great. The Funeral Was Held From The Holloway Home Wednesday Morning; Interment In Darlington Cemetery. Beside Her Sister, She Is Survived By Several Nieces And Nephews. 4/24/1936

LOUISE MEREDITH PEARSON REYNOLDS: , 85, Dyke Branch Road, Dover, passed away Tuesday, January 20, 2004, at Westminister Village asst. living Dover. She was born on September 30, 1918, in Dover, DE to the late **Kenneth and Margaret Tarburton Meredith**. She was a member of People's United Church of Christ in Dover. Member of the Capital Grange #18 where she is a 50 year member. Member of the Kent County order of the 4H Links. She enjoyed playing bingo. She is proceed in death by her husbands **Raymond Pearson in 1960 and Dr. Willson Reynolds in 1986**. She is survived by Stepson, Robert Reynolds of Cheyenne, WY. Step Daughter, Barbara Jean Nelson of Erie, CO. Daughter, Nancy Roy of Dover, DE. Sister, Hazel Cledaniel of Dover, DE. Grandson and his wife, James & Jennifer Roy, Jr., granddaughter and her

husband, Trina & Timothy Stump, 2 Step grand children, 9 great grand children. Remembrance Services will be held Sat. 01/24/2004 12:00 PM at Trader Funeral Home in Dover, DE Burial will be at the Odd Fellows Cem. Camden, DE Friends may call one hour before the time of the service at the Trader Funeral Home in Dover. The family request that memorial contributions be given to People's United church of Christ 46 South Bradford Street Dover, DE. (01/20/04)

LOUISE O OWENS: 74, of Havre de Grace, died Sunday, Aug. 4, in Citizens Nursing Home at Havre de Grace. Funeral services were to be held at 2 p.m. today (Wednesday, Aug. 7), in Patterson Funeral Home at Perryville. She was the wife of the late **Leonard J. Owens** and daughter of the late **William and Jenny Orr**. She is survived by three daughters, Mrs. Margaret J. Baker of Havre de Grace, Mrs. Lenora L. Albert of Aberdeen, and Mrs. Sarah Black of Mulga, Ala., 18 grandchildren, and 12 great-grandchildren. Burial was in **Asbury Cemetery** at Port Deposit. (Cecil Whig 8/7/1974)

LOYCE ROSE REYNOLDS: 75, of 152 Bouchelle Road, North East, died Saturday, March 11, 1995 of Pneumonia at Union Hospital. A daughter of the late **John M. Edwards and Minnie R Reynolds**, she was born in Sparta, N.C. on Oct. 19, 1919. Mrs. Reynolds lived in Cecil County for more than 65 years and was a graduate of the North East High School Class of 1938. She worked at the meat department at the A&P store in Newark, Del. For more than 25 years, retiring in 1979. She was a member of the Elkton Church of the Nazarene. Mrs. Reynolds is survived by her husband of **54** years, **Frank B. Reynolds Sr.** of North East; five daughters, Charlotte Schulz of Collegeville, Pa., Sonja Britt of Frederick, Md., Linda Roark of North East, Jeanette Thomas of Harpers Ferry, W. Va., and Bonnie Scott of Newark, Del.; three sons, James Reynolds Sr., of Perryville, Mark Reynolds of Magnolia, Del., and Frank B. Reynolds Jr., of North East; two brothers, Ray Edwards of North East and Willard Edwards of Leola, Pa.; one sister, Mabel Skinner of Elkton; several nieces and nephews; 22 grandchildren; and 16 great-grandchildren. A service will be held Wednesday at 2 p.m. at Crouch Funeral Home in North East where the Rev. James R. Moyers of Elkton Church of the Nazarene will officiate. A viewing will be held from 7 to 9 p.m. Tuesday at the funeral home. Burial will be in the **Boulden's Chapel Cemetery** in Elkton. In Lieu of flowers, donations may be made to Elkton Church of the Nazarene c/o Crouch Funeral Home, 127 S. Main St. North East. (Cecil Whig 3/13/1995) (10/19/1919-3/11/1995)

LUCRETIA M. REYNOLDS: died on Sunday, Jan. 12, at her home near Fremont, Pa., after a brief illness from pneumonia, in the 59th year of her age. She had nursed the family. She was a daughter of the late **Vincent Reynolds** and resided at the homestead with her sister, Miss **Helen Reynolds**, who survives her. A brother **W. Preston Reynolds**, of near Rising Sun, also survives. The funeral was held on Thursday, 16th, inst., with interment at **Eastland burying ground**. (Cecil Whig Sat. 1/18/1919)

LUCRETIA M. REYNOLDS: Miss Lucretia M. Reynolds died on January 12 at her home near Freemont, pa. Of pneumonia, following influenza contracted while nursing the family of Pinkney Kirk through the disease. She was 58 years of age and a sister of **W Preston Reynolds**, of the 6th district. (1/22/1919 Cecil county news)

LULA E. REED: ?2, wife of the late David T. Reed, formerly of Cecil county, died Monday morning, February ?, of a cercural hemorrhage, at the West Grove Community Hospital where she had been confined for several weeks. Born in Blue Ball, Mrs. Reed was the daughter of Benjamin and **(Margaret) Etta Reynolds** McVey. She was a member of the West Nottingham Presbyterian Church and of the church Women's Missionary Society. Surviving are her two daughters, Miss Jeanette Reed and Mrs. E. Kirk Brown, Jr., and a son, Ralph M. Reed, all of Rising Sun, three brothers, Stanley and Taylor McVey, Rising Sun and Roy McVey, Port Deposit, and a sister, Mrs. Curtis Reynolds, Rising Sun. Funeral services were held Thursday afternoon, February 26, from the home of her son. Interment was in **Rosebank Cemetery**, Calvert. (Cecil Whig Thursday 2/26?/1953)

luna reynolds, aged 76 years, widow of albert j. reynolds, and for many years a native of the 6th district, died at her home in admore, pa., last sunday. three sons survive her. the remains were brought to west nottingham cemetery for burial. 5/6/1939

LYDIA ELMIVIA REYNOLDS: wife of **Edwin H. Reynolds**, of Rising Sun, died Friday of last week, after a protracted illness, aged 76 years. Five years ago Mr. and Mrs. Reynolds celebrated their golden wedding anniversary. Mrs. Reynolds is survived by her husband, Edwin H. Reynolds, and these daughters; Mrs. E. H. Hunt, Miss Maggie Reynolds, Rising Sun; Mrs. Benjamin Stubbs, Delta; Mrs. Grant Brown, Nottingham; Mrs. John Dix, of Philadelphia; a brother, Benton **Lincoln**, Fremont; and four sisters, Mrs. Margaret W. Scott, Rising Sun, Mrs. Francina Kirk, Fremont, Mrs. Cornelia Blackburn, Pleasant Grove, and Mrs. Charles H. Platt,

Helena, Montana. The funeral was held Monday. (Cecil Whig Sat. 9/26/1914) 8/12/1838-9/18/1914

LYDIA E. REYNOLDS: wife of Edwin H. Reynolds of this town, died early Friday morning, at her home on Cherry Street, as the result of injuries received by a fall sustained the week previous. The deceased was 76 years of age. She was a daughter of the late John and Francine Lincoln and was born on the Lincoln homestead north of town. Her husband and five daughters survive; Mrs. E.M. Hunt-Rising Sun, Mrs. Grant Brown, Nottingham, Pa. Mrs. Benjamin Stubbs, Delta., Mrs. John Dix, Philadelphia, Miss Margaret Reynolds, at home. The following sisters and brother also survive. Mrs. Rachael Pratt, Helena, Montana, Mrs. Cornelia Blackburn, Pleasant Grove, Mrs. Frances Kirk, Fremont, Mrs. Margaret Scott, Rising Sun, Benton Lincoln, Fremont. Funeral services were held Monday at her late home. Interment was made at West Nottingham friends' burying ground. (9/25/1914)

LYDIA M. REYNOLDS: widow of **Harvey J. Reynolds** of Elkton, died Monday, August 8, at the home of her daughter, Mrs. Linda MacKenzie of Fair Hill. In addition to her daughter, Mrs. Reynolds is survived by three sons, Charles of Baltimore and Horace and Halus of Elkton, sixteen grandchildren and nineteen great-grandchildren. Funeral services were held Thursday, August 11, at 2 p.m., from the Pippin Funeral Home, Elkton. The Rev. Harold M. Davis, pastor of Elkton Methodist Church, officiated. Interment was in **West Nottingham Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Thurs. 8/11/1955) 3/10/1867-8/8/1955

LYDIA A. REYNOLDS: 92, died in union hospital, March 6th. Miss Reynolds was born near Smyrna, Delaware. A daughter of the late John Wesley Reynolds, she had been a resident of Elkton for the past 50 years. Interment in **Bethel Cemetery**. 3/15/1956 Cecil Democrat

MABEL S. REYNOLDS: of Havre de Grace died Dec. 13 at Harford Memorial Hospital of complications of a stroke. She was 83. Born May 4, 1914, she was the daughter of the late **Clarence and Ida Bell Smith Evans** and Step-daughter of Mary Hager Evans of Ronceverte, W. Va. She came to Cecil County in 1942, later moving to Harford County where she had resided since. She is survived by three sisters, Nell Husfelt of Elkton, Helen McKnight of North East and Mary McLaughlin of Newark, Del., three brothers, Clarence Evans of Lanham, Robert Evans of Elkton and Eddie Evans of New Castle, Del., and several nieces, nephews and many friends. She was the wife of the late **Malcolm A. Reynolds**, who died seven years ago, and was preceded in death by a sister and a brother. Services will be held today (Wednesday) at 11 a.m. at Mitchell-Smith Funeral Home. Interment will be in **Principio Cemetery**. Pallbearers will be Jim McClure, Harry Lofland, Jim P. McLaughlin, James A. McLaughlin, Robert Franklin McKnight and David Wiseman. (12/17/1997) 5/4/1914-12/13/1997

ANNA MABEL REYNOLDS: a native and life long resident of the Rising Sun area, Miss Mabel Reynolds, 86, died Tuesday at the Ewing Nursing in Coloma. She was a private school teacher until her retirement. Funeral will be at 2 p.m. Friday at the Tyson Funeral Home in Rising Sun. Burial will be at Brookview Cemetery. Miss Reynolds was a member of the Janes Methodist Church and the W.C.L.U. (10/24/1957)

MAGGIE ELIZABETH REYNOLDS: 87, died Friday in her home at Colbert. A native Texan, she had lived here for 50 years. Funeral services will be held at 2:30 p.m. Sunday in the First Baptist church of Colbert with the Rev. J.M. Lovelace officiating. Burial will be in the **Colbert Cemetery**. The Murray Funeral Service is handling arrangements. Mrs. Reynolds was a member of the Baptist Church. She is survived by a sister, Mrs. Gertie McDonald of Clovis, N.M. and nine sons and daughters, Charles, Elgan and Paul Reynolds, Mrs. Ella Kuykendall and Mrs. Johnny Wallace, All of Colbert, Mrs. Fred Scroggiass, Denison, Mrs. G.C. Young Farmersville, Tex., John Reynolds of Cartwright and Arduth Reynolds, Dallas. (?)

MALCOLM A. REYNOLDS: 70, Havre de Grace died at Harford Memorial Hospital on Friday, Feb. 24. He was the husband of **Mabel S. Reynolds**. He was born in Principio Furnace, Cecil County, the son of the late **Andrew and Mary (Anderson) Reynolds**. Mr. Reynolds was a member of Havre de Grace United Methodist Church and often served as an usher. He was also a member of Susquehanna Lodge 130 A.F. & A.M. where he had been serving a three-year term as trustee, Tall Cedars of Lebanon where he was past treasurer, Boumi Temple, where he was treasurer, chaplain and member, Joseph L. Davis American Legion Post 47, National Antique Car Club of America, including the Brandywine and Harford County chapters. He was a U.S. Army veteran who was awarded the Purple Heart and Bronze Star. He received a battlefield commission from staff sergeant to 1st lieutenant. Mr. Reynolds served as historian for the 741st Tank Battalion Reunion Association. He was called to serve during the Korean Conflict, as 1st lieutenant, and belonged to the Blue and Gray Memorial Association of the Old Guard (29th division). In addition to his wife of 43 years he is survived by one brother, Roger A. Reynolds of North East. Services were held on Monday Feb. 27 at the

Mitchell-Smith Funeral Home, P.A., Havre de Grace, Rev. Kenneth R. Dunnington officiating. Interment was in Principio Cemetery. The pallbearers were fellow members of Susquehanna Lodge 130, Sterling E. Douglas, James R. Gamble, Harry B. Lofland, Ralph L. Neff, Arthur S. Wilson, Jr. and Ray F. Wilkie. (Aegis Thurs. 3/2/1989) 8/21/1918-2/24/1989

MANASSA B. REYNOLDS: The very sudden death of Manassa B. Reynolds, manager of the Western Union Telegraph office in West Chester, which took place on Saturday afternoon last was a great shock to his family and friends. His death occurred at the restaurant of Thomas W. Taylor, on West Market street at about 3:40 o'clock. The deceased was 53 years of age. He was born in Cecil county, Maryland, and was a son of Otho and Margaret Reynolds. The deceased married a daughter of Solomon Mercer, Kenneth Square, who with three children survives him. His children are named Eva, Howard and Chester. (PA)

MARCUS R. REYNOLDS Age 84 of New Castle died on Saturday, February 17, 2001 at Christiana Hospital in Newark. Mr. Reynolds was a retired machinist. He was a member of Manor Presbyterian Church and enjoyed building houses and traveling. He is survived by his wife, Eleanor F. (Jones) Reynolds; 6 children, Faith L. Reynolds of Long Island, NY; Mark F. Reynolds of Thomasville, NC; Vera D. Reynolds of New Castle; Ivan B. Reynolds of Tampa, FL; Lois R. Montague of Charlotte, NC; and Lisa R. Butkiewicz of Newark; 4 stepchildren, Charles E. Carter of Port Deposit, MD; Harry F. Carter of Golts, MD; Shirley A. Bahr of Detroit, MI; and Debbie Jo Stiely of New Castle; 14 grandchildren and 8 great grandchildren. A funeral service will be held at 1 pm, Wednesday, February 21, 2001 at spicer-mullikin funeral home, 1000 N. DuPont Parkway, Wilmington Manor, New Castle, where friends may call after 12 noon. Interment will follow in Gracelawn Memorial Park, 2220 N. DuPont Parkway, Minquadale, New Castle. Those who wish may make contributions to Manor Presbyterian Church, 105 Morrison Avenue, New Castle, DE 19720. [Published 02/19/2001]

MARGARET A. REYNOLDS: The funeral of Mrs. Margaret Reynolds, widow of Joseph W. Reynolds, was held on March 28, with services at her home near Colora, and interment in Brookview Cemetery, near Rising Sun. Mrs. Reynolds who was 81 years of age died on March 21 after several months' illness. She was the daughter of Eli and Teresa Tucker, of Baltimore, where she was born. She was married in 1861 and until her husband's death, a few years ago, they lived near Rock Springs. Six sons and four daughters survive her- Elmer, of Avondale, Eli T., of Rising Sun, Arthur, of Sylmar, Alver, of Indianapolis, Alfred, of Oxford, Pa., Mrs. Annie Marshall, Misses Mary and Stella Reynolds, all of Colora, and Mrs. Minn Brown, of Jennerville, Pa. (Cecil Whig Sat. 4/7/1923) 11/6/1841-3/24/1923

MARGARET COALE REYNOLDS, aged 81 years, a native of Cecil county, and wife of Granville w. Reynolds, of Freemont, pa. Died Thursday week at her home from a complication. The deceased was a daughter of the late William and Hannah Coale, of near Rowlandsville. 3/26/1938

MARGARET DALE REYNOLDS: 45 N. Third street, Oxford, died at the home of her sister, Mrs. D.C. Bunting, Wednesday, April 16. She had been in ill health for about a year. Mrs. Reynolds was born in Upper Oxford Township, the widow of William Reynolds, of Oxford. She is survived by her sister, Mrs. D. C. Bunting and her son, Wilson Reynolds, Frederick, Del. She was a member of the Society of Friends. The Rev. G. Douglas Davies was in charge of the funeral services, held from her home on Saturday, April 19. Interment was in the Oxford Cemetery. (PA 4/24/1952)

MARGARET D CAMPBELL REYNOLDS: aged 64 years, widow of Irvin F. Reynolds, died Monday at the home of her daughter, Mrs. John T. McCauley, Alapocas Wilmington, Del. Mrs. Reynolds was a life long resident of this county, before going to live with her daughter about two years ago. Mrs. Reynolds is also survived by her mother, Mrs. Sarah J. Campbell, a sister, Mrs. Alfred H. Davis, and a brother, G. Gilbert Campbell, all of Elkton and three grandchildren. Funeral services were held today from the Pippin Funeral Home, Elkton, at 2:30 o'clock. Interment was made in the Elkton Cemetery. (2/17/1949)

MARGARET ELLA McVEY: widow of Benjamin McVey, died at her home in Rising Sun, on last Friday. She was a daughter of the late Thomas Taylor Reynolds and was born September 7, 1848. Three sons and three children survive her. Funeral services were held at her home on Monday afternoon with interment in Rosebank Cemetery, Calvert. (Cecil Whig Sat. 4/17/1926) 9/7/1848-4/1926

MARGARET EVELYN REYNOLDS: 87, OF Newark, Del., died Monday, Sept. 15, 1997, of cancer at home. She was born Sept. 7, 1910, in Principo, a daughter of the late Oscar Hunter Blackson and Alfaretta Rice Blackson. A resident of Cecil County for 37 years, Mrs. Reynolds was a homemaker. Mrs. Reynolds is survived by three daughters, Janet Miller of Sheridan, Wyo., Getta Stover of West Grove, Pa., and Margaret

Miles of Newark, Del.; and 12 grandchildren, 12 great-grandchildren and two great-great-grandchildren. Visitation is scheduled for Thursday at 10 a.m., with the funeral following at 11 a.m. at Crouch Funeral Home, 127 S. Main St., North East. The Rev. Ray F Graham, pastor of North East United Methodist Church will officiate. Burial will be in North East Methodist Cemetery, North East. (Cecil Whig, Wed. 9/17/1997) 9/7/1910-9/15/1997 (m-Thomas Howard Reynolds on 3/1938)

MARGARET J. REYNOLDS: wife of Levi J. Reynolds was held from her husband residence in North East on Monday, services at St. Mary's Church contented by Rev. William Schonler, of Elkton and interment in the adjoining cemetery. Mrs. Reynolds died on the previous Thursday night of neuralgic of the heart. Her husband, several sons and two daughters survive her. (Cecil Whig Sat. 1/27/1906) 5/1841-1/19/1906 (W-63Y?)

MARGARET J REYNOLDS: wife of Levi Reynolds, of North East, died suddenly Thursday night of neuralgic of the heart, aged sixty five years. Besides her husband she is survived by seven sons and two daughters, all grown. The funeral was held Monday afternoon, with services at St. Mary's P. E. Church, interment in the adjoining cemetery. (91/24/1906)

MARGARET L REYNOLDS: a daughter of the late Edwin H and Lydia P Reynolds, of Rising Sun, died on Saturday evening at the home of her sister, Mrs. U.G. Brown, in Oxford. She had been ill for a year past with an incurable complaint, but bore her suffering with calm fortitude and cheerfulness. Most of her life was spent in and around Rising Sun. After the death of her parents, for whom she cared with unfailing attention, she cared with unfailing attention, she became assistant matron, of the Friends' Home in Moorestown, N.J., where she won the love and esteem of all with whom she came in contact. When her health failed she came to Mrs. Brown's home in Oxford, and there calmly awaited the end. Four sisters, who deeply mourn her loss, survive her, Ella F. Hunt, Rising Sun; S. Rosene Stubbs, Delta, Pa.; Elizabeth R Brown, Oxford; and Janette R. Dix, Ardmore Park, Philadelphia, survive. Funeral services were held on Thursday afternoon from her brother-in-law's house in Oxford, with interment in West Nottingham Friends Burial Ground. (4/9/1921) 1881-1921 (got another date of Sat 4/2/1921)

MARGARET Moore REYNOLDS: age 66 years, wife of Richard Edward Reynolds, died at her home, September 30th, at Chesapeake City. Funeral services were held on Thursday in the Methodist Church at 2 o'clock. She is survived by her husband, Mr. Richard E. Reynolds and the following children; Edward W. Reynolds of Joliet, Ill., Mrs. Edward Whitlock of Elk Mills; Mrs. Ruby McGuire of Washington, D.C.; Clarence T. Reynolds, William R. Reynolds, Mrs. Sue Walton, John B. Reynolds and Wilson Reynolds all of Chesapeake City. (Cecil Whig Thursday, 10/10/1940) 2/13/1874-9/30/1940

MARGARET RAMSAY 'PEG' REYNOLDS: A funeral service for Margaret Ramsay "Peg" Reynolds, 104, of Wilmington, was held Tuesday, Nov. 13, at West Presbyterian Church in Wilmington. Mrs. Reynolds, formerly of Wyoming, died Thursday, Nov. 8, 2001 in Foulk Manor North, Wilmington. Mrs. Reynolds was born in 1897 in Oxford, Pa., the daughter of the late Alfred and Margaret Crosby Ramsay. She attended Wilson College in Chambersburg, Pa., and graduated with a teaching degree from Drexel University in Philadelphia. Mrs. Reynolds taught home economics in North East, Md., until her marriage. She then became a full-time homemaker and mother. She enjoyed card games and was an avid bridge player. She was also handy with needle and thread, and was often given delicate mending jobs by family when she visited. Mrs. Reynolds was a former member, Sunday school superintendent and teacher at the Wyoming Methodist Church in Wyoming. While living there, she was also a member and past president of the Wyoming Round Table Club. In Wilmington, she was a member and past president of the Garden Century Club and a member and Sunday school teacher at the West Presbyterian Church. In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her husband, John Wilson Reynolds; a son, John William Reynolds; and a granddaughter, Cathy W. Burgmuller. Mrs. Reynolds is survived by two daughters, Jeanne Rogers McCoy of Milford and Margaret Burgmuller Schmoyer of West Grove, Pa.; nine grandchildren, Diana R. Lawson of Harbeson, John R. Rogers III, Perry W. Rogers and Margaret R. Bailey, all of Milford, Gary Burgmuller and John Reynolds, both of New Castle, Gail McAllester of Newark, Beverly Hughes of Parkersburg, W. Va., and Alan Burgmuller of Hamilton, Mont.; 13 great-grandchildren; and a great-great-granddaughter. Arrangements were by Rogers Funeral Home, Milford. Burial was in Oxford Cemetery in Oxford, Pa. (11/2001) 10/19/1897-11/8/2001

MARGARET RAMSAY REYNOLDS"PEG" Of Wilmington, DE, died Thursday, November 8, 2001 at Foulk Manor North, Wilmington, DE. She was 104. Mrs. Reynolds was born on October 19, 1897 in Oxford, PA, the daughter of the late Alfred and Margaret Crosby Ramsay. She attended Wilson College in Chambersburg, PA and graduated with a teaching degree from Drexel University in Philadelphia. She taught home economics in

North East, MD until her marriage after which time, she became a full time homemaker and mother. Mrs. Reynolds was a former member, Sunday School Superintendent and Teacher at the Wyoming Methodist Church, Wyoming, DE. While living there, she was also a member and past president of the Wyoming Round Table Club. In Wilmington, she was a member and past president of the Garden Century Club and a member and Sunday School Teacher at the West Presbyterian Church. "Peg", as she was known to her friends, enjoyed card games and was an avid bridge player. She was handy with needle and thread too and was often given delicate mending jobs by family when she visited. Mrs. Reynolds was preceded in death by her husband, **John Wilson Reynolds**, a son, John William Reynolds and a granddaughter, Cathy W. Burgmuller. She is survived by 2 daughters, Jeanne Rogers McCoy of Milford and Margaret Burgmuller Schmoyer of West Grove, PA, 9 Grandchildren; Diana R. Lawson of Harbeson, John R. Rogers, III, Perry W. Rogers and Margaret R. Bailey, all of Milford, Gary Burgmuller and John Reynolds, both of New Castle, Gail McAllester of Newark, Beverly Hughes of Parkersburg, W. Va., and Alan Burgmuller of Hamilton, Montana, 13 great grandchildren and 1 great-great granddaughter. Service will be held at 11:00 a.m. on Tuesday, November 13, 2001 at West Presbyterian Church, 500 W. 8th Street, Wilmington, DE. Interment will take place in **Oxford Cemetery, Oxford, PA**. In lieu of flowers, the family suggests memorial contributions to West Presbyterian Church, 500 W. 8th Street, Wilmington, DE, 19801. (11/08/2001) 10/19/1897-11/8/2001

MARGARET REYNOLDS: In Baltimore, on the 26th of November, Margaret A. Reynolds, wife of **John Reynolds**, and daughter of **Wm. Mcnamee**, aged 26 years. (Cecil Whig 12/15/1866)

MARGARET VICTORIA OWENS: Funeral services were held Sunday afternoon September 6th, at the Patterson funeral home, Alken; for Mrs. Margaret Victoria Owens, 64, of Perryville, widow of **Ernest Owens**, who died at her home September 3rd. Interment was in **Asbury cemetery**. She is survived by three sons; Leonard, Vernon and Willard Owens, and one daughter, Mrs. Benjamin Pickard, all of Perryville. (Cecil Whig Friday 9/18/1942) d-9/3/1942

MARTHA J SLICER: widow, of **John T.** and mother of Dr. J. B. Slicer, died at her home at Calvert on Wednesday, aged 83 years. Her sons, Dr. Slicer and William T. Slicer and three daughters, **Mrs. S. C. Reynolds**, Mrs. Emily Mahoney and Miss Annie Slicer survive her. (Cecil Whig Friday, 12/24/1909) (Sabina Cornelia Reynolds' mother)

MARIAN CRAIG REYNOLDS: wife of Mr. **Thomas B. Reynolds**, died last Saturday after a long illness. She was a native of Maine but had lived near Darlington, most of her married life. Funeral services were held Tuesday afternoon at Grace Memorial Episcopal Church with services conducted by the Rev. Mr. Hallen rector. Interment was in **Darlington cemetery**. Besides her husband the deceased is survived by a daughter Miss Mary Reynolds and two sons Messrs Thomas B. Jr. and Donald R. Reynolds., continued...(10/20/1944)

MARIE A. REYNOLDS Of Smyrna, DE, age 86, died June 20, 2000 at home. Mass: 10 a.m. Saturday at St. Polycarp's Church, Ransom Lane & South St., Smyrna. Visitation: 7-9 p.m. Friday at Matthews-Bryson Funeral home, 123 W. Commerce St., Smyrna. [Published 06/22/2000] d-6/20/2000

MARION R REYNOLDS: 85, of 708 Biddle St. Chesapeake City, died of cardio respiratory failure on Wednesday, Aug. 23, 1989 in Union Hospital. Mrs. Reynolds was born in Maryland on March 10, 1904. She was a life-long resident of Cecil County. She was a homemaker. She was a member of the Ladies Auxiliary of Union Hospital, district two. Wife of the late **Harold R Reynolds who died in 1965**, she is survived by a son, Harold R Reynolds Jr. of Chesapeake City; two daughters Sara J Ciconi of Union, N.J. and Mary R Brown of Chesapeake City; seven grandchildren and 11 great-grandchildren. Services will be held at 11 a.m. on Monday, Aug. 28, at R.T. Foard Funeral Home in Chesapeake City, where friends may call one hour prior to services. The Rev. Carl Mazza will officiate. Burial will be in **Bethel Cemetery** in Chesapeake City. The family suggests memorial donations may be made to First Presbyterian Church in Chesapeake City, c/o R.T.Foard Funeral Home, P.O. Box 27, Chesapeake City, Md. 21915. (8/25/1989) (3/10/1904-8/23/1989)

MARJORIE REYNOLDS: 58, wife of the late **Andrew E. Reynolds**, formerly of Delta, died Wednesday morning, June 12, at her home near Street. Death followed a lengthy illness. She is survived by a daughter, Mrs. Laura Minnick, of Bel Air; two sons, Messrs, Wilson L. Reynolds, of Delta, and William E. Reynolds, of Street; seven grandchildren; four great grandchildren; and her mother, **Mrs. Margaret S. Heaps**, of Delta. Funeral services were held Saturday, June 15, at 2 p.m. from the Harkins Funeral Home, Delta, with Rev. James L. Shannon, pastor of Mt. Nebo Methodist Church, officiating. Burial was in **Mt. Nebo Cemetery**, and Messrs. Francis Jones, Elmer Barben, Emmett Perry, Lester Shaul, Melvin Urey, and Millard Rhodes acted as pallbearers. d-6/12

MARTHA REYNOLDS BIDDLE: wife of John Biddle, died at her home of pneumonia on Friday night of last week, aged 39 years. Mrs. Biddle was a daughter of the late Benjamin Reynolds. She leaves four small children. The funeral was held on Tuesday afternoon at the M. E. Church of which she had long been a faithful member, and was conducted by Rev. W. T. Hammond. Interment in M. E. Cemetery. (4/6/1895)

MARTHA JANE FOREAKER: 93, of North East, died Thursday, Nov. 4, 1999, at Laurelwood Care Center, Elkton. She was born May 30, 1906, in Chesapeake City. Mrs. Foreaker was a home maker. She was a member of Hart's United Methodist Church in Elk Neck, where she was also a member of the women's group and the Sunshine Sisters. She is survived by a daughter, Betty F. Cramer of North East, two sons, Howard I. "Duck" Foreaker of North East and John "Jack" Foreaker of North East and four grandchildren and five great grandchildren. Vistation is scheduled for Sunday from 6 to 8 p.m. at Crouch Funeral Home, 127 S. Main St., North East. The funeral is set for Monday at 11 a.m. at the funeral home. Burial will be in **North East Methodist Cemetery**, North East. (Cecil Whig Friday 11/5/1999)

MARTHA ELIZABETH REYNOLDS: who for sometime past has been an invalid, died on Sunday night at the home of her brother, John H. **Stokes**, near Scarboro. She is survived by her husband **John P. Reynolds** and three daughters, Mrs. Mollie Griffith, Mrs. Samuel Orr and Miss Rebecca Reynolds. Mrs. Reynolds was in her sixtieth year. Her funeral took place on Tuesday, interment being in **Broad Creek cemetery**. (4/1915) (7/20/1855-4/5/1915)

MARTHA D. REYNOLDS, wife of the late **Milton B. Reynolds**, died at Jerusalem, Md. On Sunday. Funeral services were held at Arthur's Funeral Parlor, Fork Md., on Wednesday afternoon and interment was in **Salem Methodist Episcopal Cemetery, Upper Falls**. (3/29/1940)

MARTHA E. REYNOLDS: In Elkton, on the 7th inst., Martha E., infant daughter of **Capt. Wm. And Mary A. Reynolds**, aged 9 months, 2 weeks and 1 day. (Death-Cecil Whig 3/10/1866)

MARTHA J. SCOTTEN 87, widow of the late **Richard Scotten**, at the Holmes Nursing Home, Elkton on April 1. She is survived by one sister, **Mrs. Mary Parsons**, Collingdale, Pa., and several nieces and nephews. The funeral services were held Wednesday April 4, at the Grant Funeral Home, North East with interment in **North East Methodist Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Thursday 4/5/1951) 12/31/1864-4/1/1951

MARTIN EARL BAKER: Drowned While Driving: Failing to rise after diving while swimming near the pumping station at Perry Point on Wednesday, Martin Earl, the 14 year old son of **Leroy Baker**, was drowned. A comrade called for help, J.H. Kissling responded and diving where the boy sank recovered the body. A jury summoned by Coroner M. F. McGraw found a verdict of accidental drowning. Friends and relatives are invited to attend the funeral services at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Baker at 1:30 p.m. today, July 1. Interment will be made in **Asbury Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig 7/1/1922)

MARY A. REYNOLDS: 57 wife of the late **Andrew J. Reynolds**, died on Wednesday, October 7, in Harford Memorial Hospital, Havre de Grace. Surviving are sons, Malcolm A. of Havre de Grace, Harold N. of Perryville, and Roger A. of North East, her father, Newton W., a brother, H. Diston Andrews, and a sister, Miss Ada D. Anderson, all of Principio Furnace. Funeral services will be held from the home of her father in Principio Furnace, on October 9, at 2 p.m. Interment will be in **Principio Furnace Cemetery** in Principio Furnace. (Cecil Whig Thursday 10/8/1953)

MARY A. REYNOLDS: In Oxford on June 29th, Mary A., wife of the late **Layman Reynolds**, of 606 Hodgson St., Oxford in her 87th year. Relatives and friends are invited to attend the funeral without further notice from the Cauffman Funeral Home, 172 Pine St. Oxford, Pa. on Tuesday, July 3rd at 2 P.M. Interment in the **Oxford Cemetery**. (PA, 6/30/1956)

MARY A. REYNOLDS: widow of **Layman B. Reynolds**, 606 Hodgson st., Oxford, died yesterday at her home in her 87th year. She was born in Lancaster county, daughter of the late **Henry and Rachael McVey Brown**. She was a member of Oxford Methodist Church. Three daughters survive, Lottie, wife of David Althouse, Cochranville, Miss Rachael Reynolds, at home and Alma, wife of Rev. Claude Grason, Philadelphia. A son, R.L. Reynolds, assistant postmaster of Oxford, died April 18, this year. Six grandchildren and six great-grandchildren also survive. (PA6/30/1956)

MARY A. LYNCH REYNOLDS: widow of the late **James Reynolds**, died yesterday morning at her home at Parkeburg, R.D.1, after a lengthy illness. She was in her 81st year. Daughter of the late **Robert and Hettie Ann Rutter Lynch**, she was a native of Lancaster county. Her husband died near Thorndale in 1934. She was a member of St. Mark's Episcopal Church, Honey Brook. Surviving are four sons, Ralston R., Parkesburg, R.D., Carroll C., Coatesville, R.D. 3, William S., Gap., and Silas E., Parkesburg, R.D., two daughters, Elva L., Parkesburg, R.D. 1., and Miriam H., Philadelphia, and three granddaughters. (PA-1/2/1951)

MARY AMANDA REYNOLDS: At Parkesburg, R.D.1, on Jan. 1, 1951, Mary Amanda Reynolds, widow of **James Reynolds**, aged 80 years, 1 month, 20 days. Relatives and friends are invited to attend the funeral services on Thursday, Jan. 4, at 2 P.M., from the Eppihimer Funeral Home, Honey Brook. Interment **St. Mark's P.E. Cemetery**. Friends may call at the funeral home Wednesday evening, 8-9 o'clock. (PA-1/2/1951)

MARY BOYD REYNOLDS Age 87, of Oxford, PA, died April 29, 2000 at Rustin Residence of Jenners Pond, West Grove, PA. Her husband, **Horace E. Reynolds, died in 1989**. She is survived by 2 daughters, Margaret Rainbolt of Oxford, PA and Elizabeth Black of Kirkwood, PA; and 1 granddaughter, Caroline Black of Kirkwood, PA. Services 2 p.m. Wednesday, May 3 at St. Christopher's Episcopal Church, Lancaster Ave., Oxford, PA where friends may call from 1-2 p.m. Burial in **Oxford Cemetery**. Memorial gifts to St. Christopher's Episcopal Church memorial fund, Oxford, Pa. arrangements by Edward I. Collins funeral home, inc., Oxford, Pa. [published 05/01/2000]

MARY CATHERINE REYNOLDS: widow of the late **Sylvester Reynolds**, died at her home in north east, Maryland, Wednesday evening, aged 74 years. She is survived by 4 children, Mrs. Morton E. Reeder, Irving S. Reynolds, of North East: Otis S. Reynolds, of Norristown, Pa. And C. Willard Reynolds, of Maplewood, New Jersey. Also 2 brothers and 2 sisters. Interment in **North East Methodist Cemetery**. 11/22/1941 Cecil Democrat

MARY C. RAINS REYNOLDS: age 80 years, of 435 Broad street, Oxford, who had been ill for about a year, died of a cerebral hemorrhage at Conowingo, Md., on December 16, 1950. She was born in York County, Pa., and was a daughter of the late **Charles and Sara Rains**. She was the wife of the late **William T. Reynolds** having been married in **December, 1893**. She is survived by two sons, Grover C. Reynolds and Thomas B. Reynolds, two daughters, Mrs. Violette M. Krauss and Mrs. Wahneta Serinis, a sister, Mrs. Sara Carey, of California. She was a member of the Oxford Baptist Church. Funeral services were held on Wednesday, December 20, 1950, at 2 p.m., at her late residence, 435 Broad street, with interment in **Oxford Cemetery**. (12/20/1950) d-12/16/1950

MARY C. ALEXANDER? REYNOLDS: aged 55 years, died in Perryville on December 15. Her funeral was held on Thursday last week, with interment in **North East M.E. Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Sat. 12/24/1927) d-12/15/1927

MARY C. REYNOLDS: The remains of Ms. Mary Reynolds, formerly of Harrisville, Cecil County, were brought from Harford County last week and interred at **Friend's Burying Ground at West Nottingham** (Cecil Whig Sat. 1/25/1890) d-1/13/1890

MARY E (Gibney) REYNOLDS: 74, widow of the late **William D Reynolds**, died at the home of her daughter, Mrs. Frank Sentman, Port Deposit early yesterday. Funeral services will be held from the home at 2 o'clock Sunday afternoon, with interment in the **North East Methodist cemetery**. Mrs. Reynolds is survived by three sons and four daughters; Mrs. H.G. Hammond of Philadelphia, Mrs. Sentman, George C. Reynolds of North East, Mrs. A.E. Jackson of Principio Furnace, Andrew J. Reynolds of Principio Furnace, Miss Helen Reynolds, and William D. Reynolds of Newark, Del. (6/19/1933) 5/11/1859-6/8/1933

MARY Etta Simmons REYNOLDS: aged 75 years, of first district, died at union hospital, Elkton, last week, after a long illness. She was twice married, her first husband being the late Benjamin Whitman, of Elkton. Several children survive her; Mrs. Otis Klione, of this town, being a daughter. The funeral was held from Pippin's funeral home, Sunday afternoon. Interment in Elkton cemetery. (5/5/1945) (h-John Phillip Reynolds)

MARY E. REYNOLDS GRIEST: The remains of Mrs. Mary E. Griest, wife of **Jacob E. Griest**, of Philadelphia, were brought to Rising Sun, on Saturday, and interred at **Union cemetery**. The deceased was a daughter of **Josiah Reynolds**. (Cecil Whig 5/16/1896)

MARY E REYNOLDS: 90, of Elkton died Sunday, April 21, after a long illness at the home of her son, Charles

L Reynolds, 145 West High Street Elkton. She had been making her home with her daughter, Mrs. Edith R Wilson of near Elkton. A mass of Christian Burial will be held at 11 a.m. Thursday, April 25, at Immaculate Conception Roman Catholic Church, Elkton. Born in Childs, she had been a life resident of Cecil County and was the wife of **Charles C Reynolds, who died in 1947**. She was a member of Immaculate Conception Church and the Blessed Virgin Mary Sodality of that church, Cherry Hill Homemakers, and Gold Star Mothers Organization. In addition to her son and daughter, she is survived by a sister. Miss Bessie C **Hartnett** of Elkton, 10 grandchildren, two great-grandchildren and several nieces and nephews. Friends may call at Pippin Funeral Home. Elkton for a Christian Wake Service to be held tonight (Wednesday) at 8:30 p.m. Burial will be in **Brookview** Cemetery, Rising sun. (4/24/1974)

MARY ELIZABETH GOODNOW: died of a complication of diseases at her home in North East Saturday, in her seventy first year. She is survived by six sons; Albert, Wilmer, Herman, Ernest and Howard, of North East, and Fred, of Philadelphia, and two daughters, Mrs. **Erwin Reynolds** and Mrs. Stanley Husfelt, of North East. Funeral services were held from her late home Tuesday afternoon with interment in **North East, M. E.** cemetery. (Cecil Whig Friday 2/21/1930)

MARY E. REYNOLDS: An elderly Oxford woman died in Coatsville Hospital last night of a fractured skull suffered when she fell down the cellar steps of her home late in the afternoon. Miss Mary E. Reynolds, 88, was found at the bottom of the steps at 4:30 yesterday afternoon by her sister, Della, with whom she resided at 212 S. Fifth st. Miss Reynolds was born in Rock Springs, Md., a daughter of the late **Joseph W. and Margaret Tucker Reynolds**. She was a member of the Oxford Presbyterian Church. Besides her sister, she is survived by another sister and two brothers, Mrs. Margaret Brown, Havre de Grace, Md. Alver Reynolds, Fontana, Calif., and Alfred B. Reynolds, Oxford. **MARY E. REYNOLDS:** In Coatesville Hospital, on January 29, 1959, Miss Mary E. Reynolds of 212 S. Fifth St., Oxford, Pa. in her 89th year. Relatives and friends are invited to attend the funeral from the Johnston Funeral Home, 224 Penn Ave., Oxford, on Monday, February 2nd, at 2:00 o'clock. Interment in **Brookview Cemetery**, Rising Sun, Md. (PA 1/30/1959) 1870-1959

MARY ELIZABETH CARROLL REYNOLDS: 101, formerly of Aberdeen, died July 2 at the home of her daughter in Green Cove Springs, Fla. prior to moving to Green Cove Springs last September; Mr. Reynolds lived more than eight years with her son and daughter-in-law in Aberdeen. During that time, she was a member of St. Joan of Arc Church. She came to Aberdeen from Lantana, Fla. where had she lived since **1949. On her 95th birthday**, Mrs. Reynolds received a card from President and Mrs. Ronald Reagan and Rep. Roy Dyson. On the occasion of her 100th birthday, she had a large celebration with her family and received Harford County's Most Valuable Citizen Award from Governor Schaefer. In addition, she was the subject of a feature story in The Record and presented a cake from a local radio station. She also received many calls and had a card shower from relatives in her native Ireland. She came to the United States as a young girl from Carrickmacross, Ireland in the county of Monaghan to visit her aunt in DuBois, Pa. and remained in this county. She and a brother, Peter **Carroll** who was about five when she left Ireland and who still lives in Kings Court, County of Cavan, have kept in touch over the years by telephone and letters. Mrs. Reynolds also has two nephews, Thomas and James Carroll who call, send gifts and letters. She celebrated her 101st birthday Feb. 17. She was the wife of **Walter Reynolds**, a 30-year Army veteran, who died in **1971**. In addition to her brother, Mrs. Reynolds' survivors include a son, Walter Reynolds of Aberdeen, a daughter, Roberta Whittington of Green Cove Springs, 10 grandchildren, and five great-grandchildren. She was the mother of the late Mary Nuccio. A mass of Christian burial was held at the Holy Spirit Catholic Church in Lantana. The Rev. Martin J. Collins of Ireland officiated. Interment was in **Palm Beach Memorial Park in Lantana**. A memorial mass was offered July 8 at St. Joan of Arc Church in Aberdeen. The Rev. Howard Boyle, a good friend of Mrs. Reynolds, presided. (Aegis 7/17/1991) d-7/2/1991

MARY ELIZABETH BURNS REYNOLDS: 72, South Main Street, North East, died Sunday, January 1, in Union Hospital, Elkton. She had lived in Cecil County for more than 45 years, and was a member of the North East Methodist Church. Mrs. Reynolds was a native of Landenburg, Pa. She is survived by two sons, Joseph C. and William E., North East; two daughters, Mrs. Rebecca R. Swanson, Elkton, and Mrs. Evelyn E. Basham, North East; a brother, Oliver **Burns**, Elkton; three sisters, Mrs. Eva Bonsall, Richardson Park, near Wilmington, Del., Mrs. Anna Edwards, EauGallie, Fla., and Mrs. Marian Fredd, Coatesville, Pa.; three grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. The Rev. Clifford A. Armour, Jr., associate pastor of Elkton Methodist Church will officiate at the funeral service Thursday, January 5, at 2 p.m. in Grant Funeral Home, North East. Friends may call Wednesday, January 4, after 7 p.m. at the funeral home. Interment will be in **Principio Methodist Cemetery**, Principio Furnace. (Cecil County, Wed. 1/4/1967) d-1/1/1967

MARY ELIZABETH Meldrom REYNOLDS: of Aberdeen died July 7 at her home. She was 72. Born in Pine

Orchard, she was a cook and cafeteria worker at Aberdeen Middle School for the Garford County Board of Education. She was a member of Women of the Moose Chapter 1209. Family member said she was also an avid gardener, who loved hummingbirds, cooking and traveling with her family. She was the daughter of **Grace Elizabeth Shipley** of North Ridgeville, Ohio, and the late **Henry Thomas Meldrom**. In addition to her mother, she is survived by her husband of **54 years, Bruce P. Reynolds**, a son, Larry B. Reynolds of Sykesville, two grandchildren, three brothers, Robert T. Meldrom of Catonsville, Roger L. Meldrom of North East and Richard B. Meldrom of Frederick, and two sister, Helen M. Cantwell of North Ridgeville, Ohio, and Frances Sterner of Catonsville. She was predeceased by a brother, Lindsay D. Meldrom. Services were held last Wednesday at Tarring-Cargo Funeral Home with the Rev. W. John Stieler officiating. Interment was in **Harford Memorial Gardens**. Pallbearers were Michael Ridgeway, Michael Andress, Russell Sterner, Donald Cantwell, Jay Sterner Jr., and Mark Meldrom. (Aegis 7/18/2001) 10/18/1928-7/7/2001

MARY ELIZABETH WILLIAMS: 72, Middletown, Del., died Monday, Jan. 23, in Union Hospital in Elkton following a long illness. She is survived by her husband, **George F. Williams**, two sons, George Rupert of Middletown and Henry Vincent Williams of Chesapeake City, a daughter, Mrs. Kathryn Bramble of Chesapeake City, one sister, Mrs. Nona Wilson of Middletown, one brother, **George Rupert Reynolds** of Middletown, and eight grandchildren. Funeral services were held Jan. 26, in Daniels and Hutchison Funeral Home in Middletown with the Rev. Jonathan Baker of St. Paul's and Zion Methodist churches officiating. Burial was in **Bethel Cemetery** near Chesapeake City. (Cecil Whig 2/1/1978)

MARY ETTA COSNER: died on Sunday at the home of her son, Mr. Paul E. Cosner, of High Point after a lingering illness. She was 76 years of age. Wife of the late **Abraham L. Cosner**, the deceased is survived by four daughters; Mrs. Edna Shires, of Baltimore, Mrs. Ruth Jackson, of Rising Sun, Mrs. Esther Reynolds, of Perryville, and Mrs. Margaret Kenyon, of Geneva, Illinois; and four sons, Messer, Paul E., of High Point, Adolph W., of Bel Air, Howard H. of Wilmington, Delaware, and Alva A., of High Point. One brother, Mr. Dennis H. **Springer**, of Cumberland, Md., survives as do fifty grandchildren and twenty-eight great grandchildren. Her funeral was held on Wednesday at 2 P.M. from the Kurtz Funeral Home, Jarrettsville, and interment was in **Rock Spring Cemetery, Forest Hill**. Rev. G. G. Whitehurst officiated and six grandsons served as pallbearers. (Aegis 11/4/1949)

MARY F. REYNOLDS DAVIS: wife of James A Davis, formerly a member of House of Delegates and clerk of the Circuit Court, died suddenly Saturday night. She was a daughter of the late Elijah Reynolds, who in his day was one of the largest contractors and builders in the State and many fine residences on the Eastern and Western Shores are monuments of his skill and ability. (Cecil Whig Sat. 2/3/1894)

MARY FRANCES REYNOLDS: widow of the late **S.M. Reynolds**, and a daughter of the late **R. Thomas Cochran**, of Middletown, Del., died at her home there on Thursday aged 66 years. Two daughters, a sister and four brothers survive her. Her funeral will be held this afternoon with interment in **Forest Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Sat. 5/3/1905)

MARY FANNY OWENS: wife of **Leslie Owens**, died Wednesday evening at her home in Perryville, after a short illness due to the infirmities of her age. She was 79. Funeral services will be held from her late residence on Front street at 2 o'clock Sunday afternoon, in charge of the Rev. Robert H. Hoover, of the Perryville Presbyterian Church. Interment will be made in **Asbury Cemetery**. Besides her husband, Mrs. Owens is survived by two sons, Asa and Leslie Owens of Perryville, and by three daughters, Mrs. Mary McClune of York Pa., Mrs. Daisy Hand and Mrs. William Stimax, both of Perryville. (Cecil Whig Friday 5/4/1934)

MARY HELEN REYNOLDS: 51, OF Perryville, died Wednesday, Feb. 17, 1999, at Johns Hopkins Bayview Medical Center in Baltimore. She was born on Aug. 29, 1947, in Havre de Grace. Mrs. Reynolds worked at the Elkton Housing Authority as the assistant director. She had been employed as secretary to the Judge Advocate at Aberdeen Proving Ground, retiring after 25 years of service. She was a member of St. Mark's Episcopal Church and the St. Mark's Altar Guild in Perryville, and the Susquehanna American Legion Post No. 135 Ladies Auxiliary in Perryville. She is survived by her husband of **32 years, James F. Reynolds Sr.**; her mother, **Etta B. Beck** of Perryville; two sons, James F. Reynolds Jr. of Havre de Grace and Adam N. Reynolds of Perryville; a sister, Carole A. Loveless of Perryville; and a grandson. A brother, Daniel S. Meck Jr., and her father, **Daniel S. Meck Sr.**, died before her. Visitation will be Friday, from 7 to 9 p.m. at Patterson Funeral Home in Perryville. The funeral will be Saturday at 10 a.m. at St. Mark's Episcopal Church, with the Rev. Jerome H. Colegrove officiating. Burial will be in **St. Mark's Cemetery**. Memorial contributions may be made to the Maryland Kidney Foundation or St. Mark's Episcopal Church, c/o Patterson Funeral Home, PO

MARY HELEN REYNOLDS: formerly of Aiken Ave., Perryville, died of heart failure at Calvert Manor Nursing Home on Saturday, June 15, 1991. She was 94. A life long resident of the county, Miss Reynolds was born in North East on Sept. 30, 1896. She is survived by several nieces and nephews. Graveside services are scheduled for 11 a.m. Tuesday at North East Methodist Cemetery. The Rev. Jerry Wilson of Charlestown Baptist Church will officiate. (6/17/1991) (9/30/1896-6/15/1991)

MARY J. NAUDAIN REYNOLDS: aged 82 years, widow of Edward Reynolds, died on Saturday at the home of Mr. and Mrs. James Benson, in Middletown. Two daughters, Mrs. D. P. Barnard, of Wilmington, and Mrs. Walter Nash, of New York, survive her. Her funeral was held on Tuesday from the home of Mr. and Mrs. Benson, with services conducted by Rev. John Towniey, and interment in the Reynolds lot in Forest Cemetery. (Cecil Whig Sat. 6/13/1925)

MARY JANE REYNOLDS: The funeral of Mrs. Mary Jane Reynolds, aged 73 years, wife of W. Calvin Reynolds, was held on Saturday from her home in Rising Sun, with interment in Brookview Cemetery. Mrs. Reynolds, who was a daughter of the late William C. Pierce, died at her home on Wednesday night last week of a complication of ailments. Her life was spent in and near Rising Sun. Her husband, two sisters, Mrs. J. Frank Reynolds, of Harrisville; Mrs. Lee Bromell of Fremont, Pa., and three brothers, George W. Pierce, of Penn Hill Pa., Samuel and Marshall Pierce, both of Rising Sun, survive her. (Cecil Whig Sat., 10/9/1926) 1853-9/30/1926

MARY REYNOLDS: On the 9th inst. Mary Reynolds, relict of the late Caleb Reynolds, in the 75th year of her age. (The Democrat 10/17/1863)

MARY JANE REYNOLDS: widow of the late David Reynolds, died at the home of her sister, Mrs. Huldah Healey, in the Sixth district, near Rising Sun, last Saturday, after a short illness. The funeral was held on Wednesday, with interment in West Nottingham Friends Burying Grounds. The deceased is survived by one son, Austin Reynolds, of Washington, D.C. (Cecil Whig Sat. 12/14/1901) D-12/8/1901 (W-30Y?)

MARY KEECE REYNOLDS: wife of taylor reynolds died in virginia, august 20th after a long illness from stomach trouble, aged 63 years. she was the daughter of samuel j. reece, of oxford. seventeen years ago she married taylor b. reynolds of rising sun, and moved to the south. the body was brought to oxford for interment on sunday. 8/28/1914

MARY L. HUDSON REYNOLDS: 94, of Elkton, died Wednesday, Feb. 11, 1998, of heart failure in Rising Sun. She was born Sept. 20, 1903, in Chesapeake City. Mrs. Reynolds was a home-maker who worked at RMR Corp. in Elkton and Bainbridge Naval Training Center. She was a member of Elkton United Methodist Church and Daughters of American Elkton Council 112. She is survived by six daughters, Betty R Morrow of Middletown Del., Mary Ann Spence of Earleville and Carrie R. Olewine, Leone R. Johnston, Nancy R. Hopkins and Charlene R. McCulley, all of Elkton; a son, Halus Linton Reynolds Jr. of Elkton; a sister, Margaret Hudson Mackey of Rising Sun; 20 grandchildren, 35 great-grandchildren and five great-great-grandchildren. Her husband, Halus "Bus" L. Reynolds Sr. died in 1983. Visitation will be Sunday from noon to 2 p.m. at Hicks Home for Funerals, 103 W. Stockton St., Elkton. The funeral will follow at 2 p.m. at the funeral home, with the Rev. Gary Moore officiating. Burial will be in Bethel Cemetery, Chesapeake City. (2/13/1998 Cecil Whig) (9/20/1903-2/11/1998)

MARY LEE SIMMONS: 64, of North East, MD, died Saturday, April 22, 2006, in the Union Hospital of Cecil County, Elkton, MD. Born in North East, MD, on November 12, 1941, she was the daughter of the late George M. and Viola (Biddle) Reynolds. Ms. Simmons loved music, dancing, singing, washing dishes and helping those who needed help. She was a Waitress, employed by the former Madison House Restaurant of North East, MD. In recent years, Mary Lee cleaned homes for many area families. Survived by two daughters, Kathy Hines and Pam Maxwell; and three sons, Johnny Kyte, Mike Kyte, and David Kyte; two sisters, Carol Jamison, Connie Keithley; and three brothers, George Reynolds, Richard Reynolds, and Raymond Reynolds. Also survived by 13 grandchildren; and 3 great-grandchildren. Funeral services will be held 2:00 PM, Wednesday, April 26, 2006, at Crouch Funeral Home, 127 South Main Street, North East, MD, where family and friends may call from 1:00 PM until 2:00 PM. Rev. James R. Moyers will officiate. Interment will be in North East Methodist Cemetery.

MARY LOUISE KELLY REYNOLDS of West Chester, Pa, died at the Pembroke Nursing Center, West

Chester, PA on Thursday, March 9, 2000. She was 98. Born in Norfolk, VA on February 8, 1902, she was the daughter of the late **John Francis and Hannah Say Kelly**. After attending private school in Queen Anne County she moved to Baltimore and married **Bernard I. Reynolds in 1929**. They resided in Govens in Baltimore. Mr. Reynolds died in **1964**. Mrs. Reynolds is survived by a son, John Bernard Reynolds of Lady Lake, FL; a sister, Miss Katherine B. Kelly of Washington, DC; two grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Graveside services will be held on Wednesday, March 15, 2000 at 11:00 AM at **St. Peters Cemetery, Queenstown, MD**. Memorial donations may be made to St. Peters Cemetery Fund, c/o Mother of Sorrows Catholic Church, 303 Chesterfield Avenue, Centreville, MD 21617 (3/2000) 2/8/1902-3/9/2000

MARY M. REYNOLDS SENTMAN: Mrs. **Harry Sentman** of Principio Furnace died at Union Hospital, on Saturday, after undergoing an operation for peritonitis. Aged about 30 years. She was a daughter of **Mr. And Mrs. Frank Reynolds**. Her husband and three children survive her. (Cecil Whig 5/21/1921) 2/24/1897-5/16/1921

MARY MILLICENT WORTZ: funeral services for Mary Millicent Wirts, wife of the late **John Wirts**, were held in the Presbyterian Church on Sunday afternoon and interment was made in **Bethel**. Mrs. Wirts is survived by one nephew, **Mr. Harold Reynolds**, with whom she resided. (Cecil Whig Friday, 6/16/1939) d-6/8/1939

MARY PROCTOR REYNOLDS: 67, 459 Bow Street, Elkton, were held Friday, Dec. 29. The Rev. Harry D. Clewer, pastor of Elkton United Presbyterian Church, officiated. Mrs. Reynolds died Tuesday, Dec. 26, at Calvert Manor Nursing Home, following a long illness. Her husband, **Aaron L. Reynolds**, former Pennsylvania Railroad agent in Elkton, died in **1969**. Mrs. Reynolds had been employed for more than 18 years at Thiokol Chemical Corp, near Elkton, before her retirement in 1968. She was a member of Elkton Presbyterian Church, and had lived in Cecil County since 1938. Survivors include a son, Lt. Col. George Proctor Reynolds, U.S. Army, Arlington, Va.; two brothers, Robert W. **Proctor** of Philadelphia, and Henry 11, Proctor of Thornton, Pa. and two sisters, Miss Stella B. Proctor and Mrs. Lydia Love, both of Cheyney, Pa. Memorial contributions may be made to Elkton Presbyterian Church in care of Pippin Funeral Home, 259 East Main Street Elkton. (1/3/1973) (8/5/1905-12/29/1972, **Interment-Brookview**)

MARY Rachel REYNOLDS: of 100 Laurel Drive, Laurelwood Nursing Center, Elkton, formerly of Concord Apartments, Perryville, died of heart failure on Thursday, Dec. 13, 1990, at her home. She was 93. Born in Coatesville, Pa., on June 2, 1897, Mrs. Reynolds lived in Cecil County for more than 56 years. She worked as a homemaker. Mrs. Reynolds attended Principio Methodist Church in Perryville. She is survived by a sister, Helen Armstrong of Coatesville, Pa., and two grandchildren. Her husband, **Raymond B. Reynolds**, died **Sept. 28, 1984**. Services are scheduled for 2 p.m. today at Crouch Funeral Home, 127 South Main St., North East. The Rev. Robert Kelly, pastor of Principio Methodist Church, will officiate. The family will receive friends at the funeral home one hour before the service. Burial will be in the **Principio Cemetery**, Perryville. (Cecil Whig, Mon. 12/17/1990)-(6/2/1897-12/13/1990)

MARY R. REYNOLDS: wife of **Taylor B. Reynolds**, formerly of Rising Sun, died Thursday of last week at their late home at Aylette, Va., from stomach trouble, aged 63 years. The body was taken to Oxford, Pa., and interred in **Oxford Cemetery**, Sunday evening. (Cecil Whig St. 8/29/1914)

MARY REYNOLDS TAYLOR: wife of **Harry M. Taylor**, of Elkton, died at her home on East High Street, early Thursday morning of Bright's disease, in the 48th year of her age. She is survived by her husband and one daughter, Gladys, also the following brothers and sisters, Mrs. William M. Reynolds, Mrs. Addie E. Fowler, Misses Laura A. and Lidie D. **Reynolds**, of Rising Sun, and Harvey Reynolds and Jacob Reynolds, of Elkton. The funeral will be held Monday with services at her late home at 10 o'clock a.m. and interment will be made in **West Nottingham cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Sat. 8/9/1913) 4/15/1865-8/7/1913

MARY W. COUDEN: wife of John W. Couden, died in Chester, Pa., on Wednesday, aged 71 years. Funeral services will be held today in Cherry Hill M.E. Church at 2 p.m., with interment in adjoining cemetery. She is survived by her husband and three children, Mrs. Henry H. Heath, **Mrs. Wilson C. Reynolds** and John W. Couden, Jr., of Media, Pa. (Cecil Whig Sat. 3/30/1929)

MARY TRUMAN REYNOLDS: wife of h.i. reynolds, of sharon, harford county, former residents of this neighborhood, died oct. 29th, of diabetes in the 57th year of her age. she is survived by her husband and two daughters and one son. also two sisters, sophia of philadelphia and mrs. elam krauss of rising sun. 11/6/1914

MAUD H. "Brown" REYNOLDS:The funeral of Mrs. Maud H. Reynolds, wife of **Elwood A. Reynolds**, of

Barasley, Pa., and daughter of **Amos R. and Mary C. Brown**, of Sylmar, was held on Saturday, with interment in Rosebank Cemetery, Calvert. Mrs. Reynolds died on the 13th inst., in the twenty-fourth year of her age. (Cecil Whig Sat. 1/23/1904) 3/9/1880-1/13/1904

MAUD REYNOLDS: wife of Elwood Reynolds, of Chrome, Pa., died on Wednesday last after a brief illness, aged twenty-four years. She was a daughter of Rev. Amos R. Brown, of Sylmar. (1/20/1904)

MAUDE DARE REYNOLDS: Miss Maude Dare Reynolds, daughter of **Mr. and Mrs. Gainor Reynolds**, of Rising Sun, died on July 28. She was 21 years of age and is survived by her parents and three brothers. (25 years ago-8/9/1919)-(Cecil Whig 8/3/1944) 7/7/1899-7/28/1919 (buried in **Fremont M.E. Cem.**)

MAURICE WILSON REYNOLDS: 49, Chesapeake City, died Monday, November 25, at Delaware Hospital, Wilmington. He was a life resident of Chesapeake City. Mr. Reynolds had been employed as a marine traffic checker on the Chesapeake and Delaware Canal by the U.S. Corps of Engineers for over two years. Previous to this, he was employed on a private yacht. He was an Army veteran of World War 11, having served in Europe. Survivors are his wife, **Mrs. Irma Watson Reynolds**, four brothers, Edward W., Orlando, Fla., Benjamin, Norristown, Pa., Clarence and William R., Chesapeake City, and three sisters, Mrs. Margaret Whitlock, Glasgow, Del., Mrs. Ruby Toulson, Washington, D.C., and Mrs. Sue Walton, Chesapeake City. The Rev. J. Fuerstenau, pastor of First Presbyterian Church, Chesapeake City, will officiate at the funeral service Friday, November 29, at 2 p.m., at Pippin Funeral Home, Chesapeake City. Interment will be in **Bethel Cemetery** near Chesapeake City. Friends may call at the funeral home Thursday, November 28, after 7 p.m. (Cecil Whig Wed. 11/27/1963)

MAY RUTH OWENS REYNOLDS: 43, of Rising Sun, died Monday, Oct. 21, 1985. She was a laborer for Bechtel Construction and a member of the CB Club of Rising Sun. She is survived by her son, David **Pollard**, and daughter, Annette Owens, both of Rising Sun; her parents, **Arthur Walter and Verna Owens** of Colora; a brother Walter Owens of Rising Sun; two sisters, Gloria Dixon of Easton and Alice Mains of Rising Sun, and two grandchildren. Services will be held Thursday, Oct. 24, at R.T. Foard Funeral Home, Rising Sun, by the Rev. Richard A. Moore, pastor of Rising Sun Church of the Nazarene. Friends may call Wednesday, Oct 23, at the funeral home from 7 to 9 p.m. Burial will be in **Calvary Baptist Church**. (Cecil Whig 10/23/1985) (1/6/1942-10/21/1985)

MAZIE REYNOLDS: 79, wife of the late Otis S. Reynolds died on Tuesday, September 9 at her home in Oxford, Pa. Born in Bay View, she had lived most of her life in Norristown, Pa., and the past six years with her niece, Mrs. Pearl Bard in Oxford, Pa. Mrs. Reynolds was a member of the Asbury Methodist Church in Norristown, Pa. She is survived by nieces and Nephews. Funeral services were held on Saturday, September 13 from the Grant Funeral Home in North East with Rev. David S. Hultsch, pastor of the Oxford United Methodist Church, officiating. Interment was in North East Methodist Cemetery. (9/17/1969)

MEDA F REYNOLDS: 71, Rising Sun a self-employed restorer of antiques, died on Tuesday, May 10, 1983 in the Citizens Nursing Home, Havre de Grace. Mrs. Reynolds was born in Cecil County and was a member of the Hopewell Methodist Church of Port Deposit and the Farmington Homemakers Club of Rising Sun. She was the wife of the late **William G Reynolds** and is survived by two step-daughters, Mrs. Wanda Devenney of Newark del., Mrs. Joan Leader of Elkton; one step-son, Horace Reynolds of Rising Sun. Services were held on Friday May 13, in McMullen Funeral Home, Rising Sun. The Rev. Joseph Holliday of the Mt. Pleasant Methodist Church, Colora, officiated. Burial was in **West Nottingham Cemetery**, Colora. (5/18/1983) (6/17/1911-5/10/1983)

MELISSA E. REYNOLDS TUCKER: died at Neffsville Brethrens Home, Lancaster County, Pa., March 24, and was buried March 28, at **Darlington cemetery**. She was born March 4, 1837 in Fulton Township, Lancaster County, Pa., the daughter of **Josiah Reynolds and Mary Swigert Reynolds** and a descend ant of the Pioneer, Henry Reynolds, who built the first house in Rising Sun. A daughter, a son, and two brothers survive her. (Cecil Whig Sat. 4/17/1926)

MELVIN L. REYNOLDS: 79, 16 Rolling Mills Lane, North East, died on Sunday, Sept. 17, in Union Hospital Elkton. A lifelong resident of North East, he retired 12 years ago as a machinist with the Pennsylvania Railroad after 44 years of service. He was employed by Day Basket Works, North East until his death. He was a member of the Grand Association of Machinists. Surviving are his widow Mrs. **Helen E. Reynolds**; a son Carroll E Reynolds Sr., of Christiana, Del.; three daughters, Mrs. Emma Goodnow and Mrs. Grace E Reynolds, both of North East, and Mrs. Sherry A Jackson of Port Deposit; a brother, Albert Reynolds of Glen

Burnie; 12 grandchildren and four great grandchildren. Funeral services are being held at 2 p.m. to day (Wednesday) at Grant Funeral Home, North East with the Rev. Charles H Poukish of North East United Methodist Church, officiating. Burial will be in North East Methodist Cemetery (1972) d-9/17/1972

MELVIN R. REYNOLDS: 49, Perryville, husband of Mrs. Edna B. Reynolds, died Friday, August 21 at Harford Memorial Hospital, Havre de Grace, Md. The son of Melvin L. Reynolds, North East, and the late Amanda Kline Reynolds, he was employed as an electrician in the shops of the Pennsylvania Railroad in Wilmington. Survivors are his wife; a son, Richard A.; his father; three half-sisters, Mrs. Emma Goodnow and Miss Grace Reynolds, North East, and Mrs. Sherie Jackson, near North East; two half-brothers, Edward, North East, and Carroll, near North East. The Rev. Robert Ledden, pastor of Perryville Methodist church, officiated at the funeral service held Monday, August 24, at the Patterson Funeral Home, Perryville. Interment was in North East Methodist Cemetery. (1964) d-8/21/1964

MERCY A. REYNOLDS RICHARDS, relict of Isaac Richards, formerly of Porter's Bridge, died at the residence of her brother-in-law, Charles A. Lincoln, Philadelphia, on Thursday last. She was a woman of superior character and possessed the confidence of a large circle of friends. The funeral took place on Sunday and her remains were interred in the West Nottingham Friends burying ground. An address was made by Wm. Way, of Cecil county. The deceased was a sister of Benjamin C. Reynolds, of Oxford, and Joseph T. Reynolds, of East Nottingham, Chester county. Among the many relatives and friends who attended the funeral were George Sturges, chief clerk of the Board of Surveyors, Philadelphia; Wm. H. Brown, Chief Engineer of the Penna. R. R. ; Charles A Lincoln, Prothonotary U. S. Circuit Court, Philadelphia; Lewis Richards, Esq., Media and others. Her son, Jos. T. Richards, First Assistant Chief Engineer of the Penna. R. R., was unable to attend the funeral, as he is ill with typhoid pneumonia at his residence in Philadelphia. The Pennsylvania Railroad Company out of courtesy to her son furnished a special car to convey the remains and accompanying friends to the place of interment. (Cecil Wig Sat. 2/14/1885)

MELISSA E. REYNOLDS TUCKER: died at Neffsville Brethens Home, Lancaster county, Pa., March 24, 1926, and was buried March 28 in Darlington Cemetery. The deceased was born March 4, 1837, in Fulton township, Lancaster County, Pa., the daughter of Josiah Reynolds and Mary Swigert Reynolds. She was married to Ellis J. Tucker December 22, 1857, with whom she lived fifty-four years in Harford County, near Darlington, Md. She leaves surviving her a daughter, Elizabeth Hoopes, of Norristown, Pa., and a son Ellis R. Tucker, of Baltimore, also two brothers, Tyson Reynolds of Liberty Grove, and Andrew Reynolds of Christiana, Pa., with whom she made her home first in Forest "missing part of it" (4/16/1926)

MICHAEL EARL REYNOLDS SR: of Perryville, MD, died at his home on Wednesday, March 5, 2003. He was 50. Born on October 30, 1952, in Colorado Springs, CO, he was the son of Harry V. "Jock" Reynolds and the late Betty Anderson Reynolds. After graduation in 1970 from North East High School, North East, MD, he enlisted in the U.S. Air Force, where he was an Aircraft mechanic, and served a tour of duty in Vietnam. Following his release from active duty in 1973, he returned to Cecil County. He worked briefly in the construction industry, but was forced to retire due to disabilities from his service in Vietnam. He was a Life member of the Vietnam Veterans of American, and former member of the North East V.F.W. Post 6027. In addition to his wife, the former Joann M. Edwards, whom he married in 2000, he is survived by a son Michael E. Reynolds, Jr., of Chesapeake City, MD; 2 step-sons, David Goodrich of Dover, DE., and Wade Perkins of Sandtown, DE.; a step-daughter, Janet Perkins, Sandtown, DE; one sister, Linda Reynolds; a step-brother, Frank Carter; and 3 grandchildren, Nickolas Aviles, Lindsay Perkins, and Selena Perkins. Graveside services will be held at the Maryland Veterans Cemetery, Eastern Shore, Hurlock, on Tuesday, March 11, 2003, at 11:00 AM. Memorial donations may be made to the North East V.F.W., 815 Turkey Point Road, North East, MD 21901. Arrangements by Fellows Helfenbein & Newnam Funeral Home P.A., Easton, MD. (Cecil Whig Monday, 3/10/2003) (10/30/1952-3/5/2003)

MICHAEL JAMES REYNOLDS: (Man Dies In Levee Mishap)-Spoil dredged from the Chesapeake and Delaware Canal and piled high along its banks has long provided a site for motorized entertainment; but tragedy struck Saturday afternoon June 10, when a vehicle overturned and fatally injured an Elkton man. Michael James Reynolds, 19, Elkwood Estates, died after the allterrain vehicle in which he was riding failed to climb a steep incline and rolled over, striking him, according to Maryland State Police at North East Barrack. Reynolds, who would have been 20 years old on June 24, was a passenger in a vehicle driven by Michael Allen Admas, 20 Elkton, police said. Two other passengers were identified by police as John Robert Kerstetter Jr., 18, and Timothy O'Dell Wilson, 19, both of Elkton. Police said the vehicle was northbound along a dirt road in the spoil area, known locally as the "levees" when Adams attempted to drive it up a steep bank. Part of the way up the bank, the vehicle lost traction and began sliding backward, police said. The

vehicle overturned, ejecting all four passengers and striking Reynolds, police said. Adams, Kerstetter and Wilson all suffered minor injuries but refused treatment, police reported. According to police, the crash occurred about 3:30 p.m. on the north side of the canal only 100 feet west of the Maryland-Delaware state line. Funeral services for Reynolds will be held at 11 a.m. today (Wednesday, June 14) in Crouch Funeral Home at North East. The Rev. Conrad Cohen, pastor of North East United Methodist Church, will officiate. Reynolds, who had been employed earlier with P & R Davis, Elkton, was the son of the late **Arthur M. Reynolds**. He is survived by his mother, **Hazel B. Reynolds** of Elkton; two brothers, Charles A. Reynolds of North East and Steven D. Reynolds of Elkton, and two sisters, Phyllis M. Sample and Sue E. Strickler, both of Elkton. Burial will be in **North East Methodist Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Wed. 6/14/1978) 6/24/1958-6/10/1978

MICHAEL W. REYNOLDS: of Havre de Grace died May 8 at Harford Memorial Hospital. He was 37. Born June 5, 1963, in Havre de Grace, he was the son of **Wallace and Annette Johnson Reynolds**. He enjoyed sports, car races and the outdoors. He is survived by a son, Joshua Ransom of Columbia, two brothers, Lawrence Reynolds of Perryman and John Reynolds and wife, Tiffany, of North East, his fiancé, **Donna Kampes** of North East, aunts, uncles and cousins. Services were held Saturday at the Mitchell-Smith Funeral Home with the Rev. Willie Walton officiating. Interment was in **Harford Memorial Gardens**. Pallbearers were David McMullen, Rae Blevins, Clarence Reynolds, Worrell Reynolds Jr., Jeff Carrick and Keith Garvin. (Aegis 5/16/2001) 6/5/1963-5/8/2001

MICHAEL W. REYNOLDS: of Shrewsbury, Pa., died at his home Oct. 18. He was 25. Born May 11, 1971, in Towson, he was the son of **Russell J. and Christina H. Ebel Reynolds** of Shrewsbury, Pa. A graduate of Harford Vocational Technical High School, he worked as a welder at Gichner Shelter Systems in Dallastown, Pa. He was formerly employed by Kinsley Construction Company in York, Pa. He was a member of Grimwood Powerlifting Team in Lemoyne, Pa., and the International Powerlifting Association. In addition to his parents, he is survived by a brother, Brian R. Reynolds of Media, Pa., his maternal grandmother, **Henny Ebel** of Front Royal, Va., and his aunt, Nada Light of Hartford, Conn. Services were Monday at J.J. Hartenstein Mortuary in New Freedom, Pa. The Rev. James M. Dodson, pastor of Stewartstown United Methodist Church, officiated. Interment will be at the convenience of the family. (Aegis 10/23/1996) 5/11/1971-10/18/1996

MILDRED ELIZABETH CRAIG REYNOLDS: 80 of Wilmington, DE, died Tuesday, September 4, 2007. Born in North East, MD, on December 28, 1926, she was the daughter of the late Clayton and the late Hazel (Nickle) Craig. She was the wife of the late Arthur C. Reynolds who died in 1971. Mrs. Reynolds was a homemaker, who in her earlier years worked as a secretary for Hercules and a medical secretary for Dr. Russell, Wilmington, DE. She was a 1943 graduate of North East High School and attended Goldie Beacom College, Wilmington, DE. She very much enjoyed traveling and bridge, playing with the same club for over 50 years. Survivors include: two daughters: Robbin Reynolds Dashkavich of Brick, NJ and Renee' R. Heuser and her husband Bob of Pasadena, MD; one sister, Dolores Morgan of Cocoa Beach, FL; four grandchildren: Craig and Jana Dashkavich, Steve and Bobby Heuser; and one great grandson: Connor Dashkovich. Funeral services will be held Saturday, September 8, 2007 at 12:00 Noon at Crouch Funeral Home, 127 South Main Street, North East, MD, where family and friends may call starting at 11:00 AM. Rev. Daniel T. Gedman will officiate. Interment will follow in North East Methodist Cemetery, North East, MD. For condolences, visit www.crouchfuneralhome.com.

MILDRED E. STAPP: 98, of Chesapeake City, died Monday, Jan. 25, 1999, of pneumonia in Union Hospital. She was born Sept. 25, 1900 in North East. A lifelong resident of Cecil County, Mrs. Stapp was an elementary school teacher in Chesapeake City. She was a member of St. Rose of Lima Church and the Rosary Altar Society. Mrs. Stapp was a life member of the Chesapeake City Fire Company Ladies Auxiliary. She is survived by two sons, James Albert Stapp Jr. of Bradenton, Fla., and Paul W. Stapp of Chesapeake City; a sister, **Nora Saungrey** of Honey Brook, Pa., and three grandsons, and five great-grandchildren. Visitation will be Saturday after 10 a.m. at St. Rose of Lima Church in Chesapeake City, with the Rosary at 10:45 a.m. The funeral will follow at 11 a.m. with the Rev. William Mathesiuf officiating. Burial will be in **St. Rose of Lima Cemetery**. Arrangements are being handled by Gee Funeral Home, 259 E. Main St., Elkton. (Cecil Whig Thurs. 1/28/1999) 9/25/1900-1/25/1999

Mildred Elizabeth Craig Reynolds, 80, of Wilmington, DE, died Tuesday, September 4, 2007. Born in North East, MD, on December 28, 1926, she was the daughter of the late Clayton and the late Hazel (Nickle) Craig. She was the wife of the late Arthur C. Reynolds who died in 1971. Mrs. Reynolds was a homemaker, who in her earlier years worked as a secretary for Hercules and a medical secretary for Dr. Russell, Wilmington, DE. She was a 1943 graduate of North East High School and attended Goldie Beacom

College, Wilmington, DE. She very much enjoyed traveling and bridge, playing with the same club for over 50 years. Survivors include: two daughters: Robbin Reynolds Dashkavich of Brick, NJ and Renee' R. Heuser and her husband Bob of Pasadena, MD; one sister, Dolores Morgan of Cocoa Beach, FL; four grandchildren: Craig and Jana Dashkavich, Steve and Bobby Heuser; and one great grandson: Connor Dashkovich. Funeral services will be held Saturday, September 8, 2007 at 12:00 Noon at Crouch Funeral Home, 127 South Main Street, North East, MD, where family and friends may call starting at 11:00 AM. Rev. Daniel T. Gedman will officiate. Interment will follow in North East Methodist Cemetery, North East, MD. For condolences, visit www.crouchfuneralhome.com. (Cecil Whig, Wed. 9/5/07)

MILDRED LULU REYNOLDS: daughter of **Mr. And Mrs. Cecil Reynolds** of near Rising Sun, died on Tuesday morning, Oct. 5, after a brief illness from typhoid fever, aged 15 years. Mildred was a pupil at Rising Sun public school, where she was in the 8th grade. She was a bright girl and popular with her schoolmates. Her funeral was held on Thursday afternoon, eight of her classmates acting as pall bearers, and the boys and girls of the upper grades singing at the services, which were in charge of Rev. W.G. Koons. Interment was made in **Brookview cemetery**. The death was a sad one and the family have the sympathy of the community in their bereavement. (Cecil Whig) Sat. 10/16/1920) 9/13/1905-10/5/1920

MILDRED APP REYNOLDS: 9 Months And 8 Days, Youngest Child Of Mr. And Mrs. Winfield S. Reynolds..Burial Angel Hill 1/30/1897 John S. Reynolds, Son Of Mr. Thomas Reynolds, Of This City, Died In Wilmington, Delaware, Last Saturday. He Worked In Diebert's Shipyard In Elkton For Several Years. He Was Buried In **Virginia**, Being The Former Home Of His Wife. /30/1897

MILDRED R. GIFFORD: , 83, of Elkton, MD, died Thursday, September 15, 2005, at Calvert Manor Healthcare Center. Born on February 18, 1922, in Rising Sun, MD, she was the daughter of the late **Curtis Spencer Reynolds and Anna McVey Reynolds**. Mrs. Gifford graduated from Rising Sun High School and Goldey School of Business in Wilmington, DE. She was the secretary for Armstrong Telephone Co. in Rising Sun before moving to Elkton in 1957. In 1984, she retired from Thiokol Corp. after 24 years. Mrs. Gifford was a past matron of Port Deposit Chapter #78, O.E.S., past officer of The Maryland Association of Meat Processors, a member of the North East Lioness Club, The Women's Club of Cecil County and the Elkton Presbyterian Church. She was preceded in death by her husband, **Harry K. Gifford**, founder of Cecil Provision Company. Survivors include her son, Kirk C. Gifford of Elkton, MD; her daughter, Nancy G. Williams and son-in-law, Franklin T. Williams, III of Elkton, MD; grandchildren, Franklin T. Williams, IV and wife, Ellen, Scott G. Williams, and Donna W. Burton and husband, Joshua; great-granddaughters, Grace and Jill Williams; and a sister, Ruth R. Gamble of Rising Sun, MD. The family would like to thank the staff of Calvert Manor Healthcare Center and Seasons Hospice for their compassionate care. A funeral service will be held at 1 PM, on Monday, September 19, at Hicks Home for Funerals, 103 W. Stockton St., Elkton, MD 21921, where friends may call after 11 AM. Rev. Laurel P. Loveless will officiate. Burial will be in **Friends Burial Ground**, Calvert, MD. In lieu of flowers, the family would appreciate contributions to the Elkton Presbyterian Church Memorial Fund, in care of the funeral home. (Cecil Whig 9/16/2005)

MINERVA STUMP REYNOLDS: 85, of Heaters, Braxton County, W. Va., died Saturday, Dec. 28, at home following a long illness. She was a member of Jehovah's Witnesses. Mrs. Reynolds is survived by four sons, Galvin Reynolds, Hayward Reynolds, Henry Reynolds, all of Gassaway, W. Va., and Angil Reynolds of Edgewood, a daughter, Juanita Merritt of Edgewood, four half-sisters, Mrs. Garnet Leonard of Baltimore, Hazel Everson, Wanda Turley, Mae Chandler, all of Akron, Ohio, and Clora Anderson of Huntington, W. Va., 15 grandchildren and 17 great-grandchildren. Funeral services were conducted Tuesday, Jan. 1, at 1 p.m. from Robertson Funeral Home, Sutton, W. Va. with Mr. James Hamilton officiating. Interment was in **Sand Fork Cemetery, Gilmer County, W. Va.** (Aegis 1/10/1980) d-12/28/1980

MIRIAM REYNOLDS : widow of **Joseph Reynolds**, died at the home of her son, Thomas Reynolds, at Harrisville, near Rising Sun, on Tuesday, aged 84 years. Her son and four daughters, Mrs. Emily Thackery, Mrs. Hugh McLean and Mrs. Ella J. Gainor survive her. Her funeral was held yesterday, with interment in **Union Cemetery, Fremont**. (Cecil Whig Sat. 3/5/1910) 1827-3/1/1910

MIRIAM REYNOLDS: Mrs. Miriam Reynolds, widow of the late Joseph Reynolds, died Tuesday at the home of her son, Thomas Reynolds, Harrisville, after a brief illness of blood-poisoning, aged 84 years. Five children survive, Mrs. Emily Thackery, Calvert, Mrs. Hugh McLean, Swarthmore, Miss Ella J. Gainor, and Thomas Reynolds. Interment in union cemetery, Fremont, pa.

MRS. ARTHUR REYNOLDS: 80 died at her home on Mount Street, Rising Sun, Saturday morning, January 5. The funeral was held on Tuesday afternoon from the Tyson Funeral Home with interment in Brookview Cemetery. (Cecil Whig Thurs. 1/24/1952)

MRS. ELIJAH REYNOLDS: The funeral of Mrs. Elijah Reynolds took place on Saturday last. She was interred at Ebenezer M. E. cemetery. Deceased was about 52 years of age. She leaves a husband and three children. (North East Items Saturday, January 15, 1887)

Mrs. Elijah Reynolds died suddenly on Tuesday at her home in north east. 1/10/1863

MRS. LEWIS REYNOLDS: died in Philadelphia, on Friday last. And her remains were brought to Colora for interment at **Mt. Pleasant grave-yard**, on Tuesday. She is survived by a husband. (Cecil Whig 2/21/1903) "Anna M 7/26/1873-2/13/1903"

MRS. LEWIS F. REYNOLDS: died at her home near Level on the night of October 13th, after a lingering illness, which confined her to her bed for 12 months. She was a daughter of Mr. James Whitelock. The funeral took place last Saturday, the interment being at **Rock Run** Cemetery. (Aegis 10/21/1892)

Mrs. Raymond B. Reynolds, wife of Raymond Reynolds, died on Tuesday of last week at their home at Principio furnace, aged 26 years. She was a daughter of William Heverin, of Charlestown. Her husband and one child survive her. The funeral was held Friday afternoon, with interment at **Principio furnace** cemetery. 3/19/1919 Cecil county news

MURRIEL N. REYNOLDS: 56, 132 Cathedral Street, Elkton, died Sunday, Feb. 22, 1987, in his residence following a short illness. Mr. Reynolds was born in Virginia on March 27, 1930, and was a resident of Cecil County most of his life. He was a former employee of Chrysler Corporation, Newark, Del. He served in the U.S. Navy. His mother was the late Eva Hickerson Reynolds. Surviving are three sons, Jeffrey Nelson Reynolds of Newark, Charles A. Reynolds and Mark David Reynolds, both of Elkton, four daughters, Juanita Mackie, Mary Reynolds, Rebecca Reynolds, and Laurel Kline, all of Elkton, a half-brother, David Reynolds of North Wilkesboro, N.C., his father, Matthew Reynolds of Mouth of Wilson, Va., and seven grandchildren. Services will be held at 2 p.m. Thursday, Feb. 26, in R.T. Foard Funeral Home, South Chesapeake City, with the Rev. Kevin English of Trinity United Methodist Church officiating. Burial will be private and at the convenience of the family. (Cecil Whig 2/25/1987)

NAZIE REYNOLDS On Saturday, June 23, 2001, a virtuous woman of God, age 57 of Wilmington, DE, departed this life at the Christiana Hospital in Newark, DE to be with Lord. She was the daughter of the late **James and Mary Owens**. She was the loving wife of **Bishop Paul E. Reynolds**. She is survived by 8 sons, Kenneth, Jeffery, Michael, Eric, Paul, Mark, Christopher and David Reynolds; 6 daughters, Irma Williams, Lisa Owens, Cynthia Reynolds-Warren, Sheila Davis, Deborah and April Reynolds; and a host of other family members. There will be a service at 7 pm on Thursday, June 28 at the Be Ready Jesus Is Coming Church, 1411 W. 4th St., Wilmington, DE 19805, where friends may call from 4-7 pm. Interment will be at 11 am on Friday, June 29 in the **Veterans' Memorial Cemetery** in Bear, DE. In lieu of flowers and in memory of Nazie Reynolds, donations may be made to Be Ready Jesus is Coming Apostolic Church. Professional Services Entrusted to the house of Wright mortuary [published 06/02/2001]

NETTIE E. REYNOLDS BRAMBLE: A 92, Perryville, died Sunday, Sept. 30 in Devine Haven Nursing Home in Elkton. Mrs. Bramble was the widow of the late **James A. Bramble** and the daughter of the late Mr. and Mrs. **Peter Reynolds**. Surviving are three sons, John W. Bramble of Perryville, C. Clifford Bramble of North Hanover, Mass. And Charles A. Bramble of Angleton, Texas, two daughters, Mrs. Clara C. Newlin of Danvers, Mass. And Mrs. Dorothy Gardner, of Greenboro, Md., 16 grandchildren, 19 great grandchildren and two great great grandchildren. Funeral services will be held today (Wed.) Oct. 3, at 2 p.m. in Patterson Funeral Home at Perryville with Elder Harry Passion of Seventh Day Adventist church of Blyhdale officiating. Burial will be in **Hopewell Cemetery** at Port Deposit. (Cecil Whig 10/3/1973)

NETTIE M. REYNOLDS: 81, wife of the late **Curtis S. Reynolds**, died on December 9th in the Morgan Nursing home in Chesapeake City. surviving are two brothers, Mr. Stanley **Mcvey**, of Hyattsville, Maryland and Taylor Mcvey of rising sun; two step-daughters, Mrs. Harry Gifford of Elkton and Mrs. Floyd Gamble of rising sun. Interment in Rosebank Cemetery. (Mother-Ella Margaret Reynolds, 12/11/1963)

NOBLE F. REYNOLDS: of 4763 Belwood Green, Westland Gardens, died on Tuesday, August 10. The

deceased is survived by two sons, Noble John and Michael Forrest Reynolds, and a daughter, Mrs. Anna Mae Williams. On Friday at 12 noon, funeral services were held at the Lassahn Funeral Home, Baltimore, with interment in Bel Air Memorial Gardens. (Harford Co. 1965) d-8/10/1965

NORA MABEL REYNOLDS: 86, North East, died Tuesday August 25, at Morgan Nursing Home, Chesapeake City. She was a life resident of Cecil County and was a member of North East Methodist Church and the Rebekah Lodge in the town. Survivors are three sons, J Summeraill, El Paso, Tex., Clarence E, Miami Fla., and Vernon A, North East; four daughters, Mrs. Mildred R Stapp, Chesapeake City, Mrs. Jean R Mitchell, and Mrs. Hilda R Heisler, North East, Mrs. Nora M Sangery, Hot Brook, Pa. And a brother, Leslie Ewing, Richardson Park, Del. A sister, Mrs. Ethel Schoelk, Baltimore, nine grandchildren, and twelve great grandchildren. The Rev. Thomas C Sh? Pastor of the church of wh? Mrs. Reynolds was a member, will officiate at the funeral services Wednesday, August 26, at 11 a.m. in Grant Funeral Home North East. Interment will be in North East Methodist Cemetery. (11/8/1877-8/25/1964) (8/1964)

NORRIS JOHNATHAN REYNOLDS: 83, former mayor of Rising Sun, died Wednesday, Dec. 20, 1978, in University Hospital, Baltimore. Mr. Reynolds, a member of West Nottingham Presbyterian Church, Colora, was also a member of Harmony Lodge 53 AF & AM of Port Deposit and the Community Fire Company of Rising Sun. Funeral services were held at 2 p.m. Friday, Dec. 22, in McMullen Funeral Home, Rising Sun. The Rev. Robert Prior, pastor, West Nottingham Presbyterian Church, officiated. Mr. Reynolds is survived by his wife, Mrs. Norris J. Reynolds of Rising Sun; a daughter, Hope R. Meyer of Glen Burnie; a son, Wayne Reynolds, of Atlanta, Ga., four grandchildren and one great-grandchild. Mr. Reynolds was the son of the late Wayne Reynolds and Letita Paxson Reynolds. Burial was in Brookview Cemetery, near Rising Sun. (12/27/1978) (4/23/1896-12/20/1978)

OLIVE E. "REYNOLDS" MCVEY: 84, of North East, died Friday, July 29, at Calvert Manor Nursing Home after a long illness. A lifetime resident of Cecil County, Mrs. McVey was a member of Ebenezer United Methodist Church in Rising Sun. She is survived by a daughter, Mrs. Margaret M. Miller of Elkton, a brother, Clayton Reynolds of Denton, Md., two grandchildren and six great grandchildren. Funeral services were held Sunday, July 31, at the R.T. Foard Funeral Home in Rising Sun with the Rev. Robert C. Prior of West Nottingham Presbyterian Church officiating. Burial was in Rosebank Cemetery at Calvert. (Cecil Whig 8/3/1977)

OTHO REYNOLDS: a successful and highly respected farmer of the Sixth district, died at his residence near Cecil Paper Mills on Wednesday evening, in his 73rd year. The funeral took place last Saturday with interment at Eastland Friends hurrying ground. His surviving faily consists of his aged widow and five children, Dr. Conard, Manassah, Adolphus and Granville W Reynolds and Mrs. Cecilia Windle of Chester County. (1896)

OSBORNE MACKIE REYNOLDS SR.: a native of Cecil County, died in Sr. Joseph's Hospital, Tucson, Arizona, on May 2, 1971, aged 68 years. He was the son of Reuben and Dora (Mackie) Reynolds, of Fair Hill. After graduating from the Elkton High School, Mr. Reynolds was employed by the New York Life Insurance Company in Baltimore until 1944, when he removed to Arizona. He was a 32 degree Mason and a member of Our Saviour's Lutheran Church in Tucson. He was survived by his widow, the former Mary Leffler, of Elkton, and by one son, Dr. Osborne M. Reynolds, Jr., a professor of law at the University of Oklahoma, and an aunt, Miss Nellie A. Mackie, of Newark, Delaware. Interment was in the cemetery at East Lawn, Arizona. (5/12/1971)Abt. 1903-5/2/1971.

PAUL ARTHUR REYNOLDS: A Perryville man, Paul Arthur Reynolds, 29, died as a result of injuries suffered in a one car crash, near Charlestown, Wednesday morning December 20,. State police reported that he was pronounced dead in Harford Memorial Hospital, at 4:05 a.m. The accident occurred at 2:55 a.m. at the intersection of routes 40 and 7, near Foy's Hill. (d-12/20/1967)

PAUL ARTHUR REYNOLDS Wednesday Morning One-Car Crash Kills Perryville Man; Two Critical A Perryville man, Paul Arthur Reynolds, 29, died as a result of injuries suffered in a one-car crash, near Charlestown, Wednesday morning, December 20. State police report that he was pronounced dead in Harford Memorial Hospital, at 4:05 a.m. The accident occurred at 2:55 a.m., at the intersection of Routes 40 and 7, near Foy's Hill. Two other passengers in the car, John Edward Steimel, 17, and Columbus Ward Rinehart, 19, both of Charlestown, were admitted to Harford Memorial Hospital, Havre De Grace, in critical condition. The driver of the car, Robert Paul Jones, 111, 17, of North East, was treated and released at the hospital for lacerations of the head. The investigating State police officers, Trooper 1/C L.D. Upperco and Corporal H.G. Boulden, said that Jones apparently lost control of the car as he entered Route 7, from the

eastbound lane of Route 40. The car first ran off the left side of Route 7, struck an embankment, crossed the road, and while skidding sideways, hit a tree. (8/6/1938-12/20/1967)

PAUL H. HALL: was killed at the Sun Ship Yard on Saturday, December 9, 1944, aged 41 years. He is survived by his wife, Rachel Ward Hall, one daughter, Miriam, and one son, Donald, also by his mother, **Mrs. Curtis Reynolds**. Funeral services were held from the Zion Methodist Church, Tuesday, December 12, at 2:00 o'clock. Interment in the Rosebank cemetery, Calvert. (Cecil WhigThurs. 12/14/1944)

PAUL WILLARD STAPP: age 71, of Chesapeake City, Cecil County, MD, died Saturday October 14, 2000 at Union Hospital. He was born in Chesapeake City on November 5, 1928 to the late **James Albert and Mildred E. Stapp**. Mr. Stapp served in the US Army from 1951-1953. He was a carpenter with Local 626, Wilmington, DE for 43 years. He was a life member of Chesapeake City Volunteer Fire Department for 53 years. He served as Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer and Board of Director, member of St. Rose of Lima Roman Catholic Church, Chesapeake City, MD. Mr. Stapp is survived by his wife, **Christine E. Stapp** of Chesapeake City, MD; son Joseph M. Stapp, Sr. and wife Dawn of Chesapeake City, MD; 3 grandchildren, Samantha and Paula Stapp, and Joseph M. Stapp, Jr.; and brother, James Albert Stapp, Jr. of Bradenton, FL. Mass Service will be Friday, October 20, 2000 at 10 am at St. Rose of Lima RC Church, Chesapeake City, MD. Monsignor Patrick Brady will officiate. Interment in **St. Rose of Lima RC Church Cemetery**. Friends may call Thursday evening from 7-9 pm at Gee Funeral Home. Rosary will be recited at 7:30pm. Honors will be by Mason Dixon Post 194, American Legion, Rising Sun, MD. (The News Journal, Wilmington, DE Oct. 18, 2000.) 11/5/1928-10/14/2000

PAULA LEE REYNOLDS KENNEDY: age 52, passed away of a sudden illness on March 23, 2008. Mrs. Kennedy was born on June 12, 1955 in Elkton, MD, the daughter of Linton and Pauline Reynolds. She will be remembered as a loving wife, mother and grandmother. Paula was a cashier for Elkton Acme for over 20 years, retiring in 2005. She enjoyed spending time with her children and grandchildren, playing cards and traveling. Mrs. Kennedy is survived by her husband, Steve Kennedy, son, Steve, Jr., and wife, Daniell, daughter, Tracie Martin and husband Chuck, grandchildren, Kellie and Chloe Kennedy, grandson, Charles Martin 111, father and mother, Linton and Pauline Reynolds, sisters, Debbie Hunter, Donna Matlack and Mary Etta Reynolds, all of Cecil County. She was preceded in death by her brother, James Reynolds. Funeral services will be held Thursday, March 27, 2008, at 11 a.m., at Gee Funeral Home, 259 E. Main St., Elkton, MD, where the family will receive friends on Wednesday, March 26, 2008, from 7-9 p.m. Interment will be in Gilpin Manor Memorial Park following the service. (Cecil Whig Tues. 3/25/2008)

PAULINE CRAIG REYNOLDS: 203 River Manor Apts., North East, died of a heart attack in Union Hospital on Tuesday, June 28, 1988. She was 91. She was born in North East on March 21, 1897, and lived her entire life there. She worked as a homemaker. She was a member of North East Methodist Church where she was a member of the Sarah Circle for United Methodist women. She was also a member of the Ladies auxiliary of the North East Volunteer Fire Department, the 5th District Ladies Auxiliary of Union Hospital, and she was active in the North East Senior Citizens. She was the wife of the late **George Chauncey Reynolds** who died in Nov. 1953. She was the daughter of the late **George W. and Elizabeth Sentman Craig**. She is survived by a son, George Chauncey Reynolds Jr. of Fallston, Md.; a daughter, Elizabeth R. Severnce of Saginaw, Mich.; eight grandchildren and eleven great-grandchildren. Services were held Friday, July 1 at Crouch Funeral Home, North East. The Rev. Conrad Cohen of North East Methodist Church officiated. Burial was in **North East Methodist Cemetery**. The family suggests memorial contributions be made to North East Vol. Fire Dept. Ladies Auxiliary, Mauldin Ave., North East, Md., 21901. (7/2/1988) (3/21/1897-6/28/1988)

PHILENA Craig REYNOLDS: Miss Philena Reynolds died at the residence of C.S. Abrahams, Woodlawn, Aug. 3rd. She was about 82 years old, and was connected with the best known families of this neighborhood. Her funeral was largely attended on Monday, August 6th. **Interment at Hopewell cemetery**. (Sat. 8/11/1888 Cecil Whig) abt. 1805-8/3/1888

PHILLIP BURCHELLE REYNOLDS SR: 58, husband of Mrs. **Ethel M. Reynolds** of Red Point, near North East, died at his home Saturday, October 29. A painter, he lived in Cecil County all his life. Surviving, in addition to his wife, are his mother, Mrs. **Alice B. Warner**, of Chesapeake City; three sons, Reese Clark, P. Bouchelle, Jr., and Harry Frederick, all at home; two half brothers, Harry Warner of Chesapeake City, and Melvin Warner of Delaware, and one sister, Mrs. Hilda Berger of New York. Funeral services will be held today, Thursday, November 3, at the Grant Funeral Home. The Reverend Willard Robinson of Charlestown Methodist Church will officiate. Interment will be in **North East Methodist Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Thurs. 11/3/1955)

PHYLLIS M. "REYNOLDS" SAMPLE: Funeral service for Phyllis Marie Sample will be held at 11 AM, Saturday, September 4, 2004, at Hicks Home for Funerals, 103 W. Stockton St. Elkton, MD, where family and friends may call after 9:30 AM. Rev. Jim Jones will officiate with interment in Bethel Cemetery, Chesapeake City, MD. Mrs. Sample, 62, of Elkton, MD, passed away Wednesday, September 1, 2004. Born on June 21, 1942, in Elkton, she was the daughter of the late Arthur M. and Hazel Sykes Reynolds. Mrs. Sample was a homemaker. She had worked for the Cecil County Board of Education for many years and also for Kmart in Elkton. She attended Elkton United Methodist Church and was a member of the Ladies Auxiliary of Singlerly Fire Company. Mrs. Sample loved spending time at their beach home and she enjoyed reading and cooking. Survivors include her husband of 43 years, JAMES n. Sample, Jr., children, James N. Sample 111 and wife, Nancy, Rising Sun, MD, Daniel A. Sample and wife Jacqueline, Perryville, MD, and Dana M. Bolte and fiancé, Ronald Poore, Elkton, MD, siblings, Sue E. Strickler and husband, Eric, Elkton, MD, and Charles A. Reynolds and wife, Carol, North East, MD, grandchildren, Jennifer and Michael Sample, Ashlyn and Matthew Bolte, Bradley Sample, and Brooke Poore, and great-grandchildren, Kara and Joey Riggelman and Hanna Sample. In addition to her parents, Mrs. Sample was preceded in death by her brothers, Steven and Michael Reynolds, her grandparents, and other relatives and friends. (Cecil Whig, Friday, 9/3/2004)

R. WAYNE REYNOLDS: 70 of Decatur, Ga. Died on Thursday, June 15, 1995. Mr. Reynolds was born in Rising Sun on Oct. 6, 1924. He was a graduate of West Nottingham Academy and the University of Maryland. He was a U.S. Army veteran and served for six years in both World War 11 and the Korean War as a 1st Lieutenant. He received numerous citations including a Silver Star and a Bronze Star. He was employed with American Surety Company and the St. Paul Insurance Company prior to opening his own insurance agency, Surety Underwriters Inc. His company merged with E.H. Crump which was later acquired by Sedgwick James of Georgia. He was member of Druid Hill Golf Club and active in the present club restoration. He was a member of Oak Grove Methodist Church in Georgia. He is survived by his wife, **Mary Lou Reynolds**, a son, Robert N. Reynolds, and daughter, Margaret Ann Horan, all of Atlanta, Ga., a sister, **Hope Meyer** of Glen Burnie, a grandchild and several nieces and nephew. A graveside service is scheduled for 11 a.m. today at **Brookview Cemetery** in Rising Sun. The Rev. Robert Prior of West Nottingham Presbyterian Church will officiate. In lieu of flowers the family suggests memorial contributions may be made to the Wayne Reynolds Scholarship Foundation, c/o Druid Hills Golf Club, 740 Clifton Road, Atlanta, Ga. 30307. Arrangements were made by R.T. Foard Funeral Home in Rising Sun. (Cecil Whig Monday 6/19/1995) 10/6/1924-6/15/1995

RACHEL EMMA Biles REYNOLDS: aged 79, year's widow of **T. Taylor Reynolds**, died on Saturday, of heart disease, at her home near Blue Ball. Her parents were? **Sedom and Jane Ewing Biles**, of this county, where her life was spent. Two sons, John and Curtis, survive her. Funeral services were held on Monday, with interment in **Rosebank** Cemetery, Calvert. (Cecil Whig, 6-25-1927)

RACHAEL REYNOLDS: a highly esteemed lady of the fourth district, widow of the late Taylor Reynolds, died at the home near blue ball, last Friday, of paralysis, aged 79 years. She was the daughter of the late Leedom Biles. Two sons survive her-Curtis Reynolds and John Reynolds. The funeral was held from her late home Monday afternoon vat 1:30 o'clock, with interment in Rosebank cemetery. (6/25/1927) "d-6/13/1927"

RACHEL M. REYNOLDS: Mrs. Rachel M., mother of **Joseph Reynolds** and sister of the late Mrs. Jacob **Tome**, died at the residence of Jacob Tome, age 69 years. (Cecil Whig Sat. 5/1/1880)

RACHEL REYNOLDS DEAN: The funeral of Mrs. Rachel Reynolds Dean, 84, wife of **George Edward Dean**, was held from her home, about two miles northwest of Elkton on Wednesday, the Rev M.E. Wheatley, pastor of the Elkton Methodist Church, officiating. Mrs. Dean came to Elkton, Saturday night with three members of her family, and upon arrival complained of feeling badly and did not get out of the car. Her condition seemed to grow worse rapidly and she was hurried back home and a doctor was summoned. She died a few hours later. Besides her husband, she is survived by two sons and three daughters; Earl Dean and George Dean, Jr., near Childs, Miss Elva Dean, of Baltimore, Susie Dean, a teacher in the Elkton elementary school, and Blanche Dean, at home, also a brother, James **Reynolds**, of Wilmington, Del., and a sister, Miss **Lydia Reynolds of Elkton**. (Cecil Whig Friday 10/13/1939)

RAYMOND B REYNOLDS: 94, Perryville died Friday Sept. 28, 1984 in Harford Memorial Hospital Havre de Grace, after a long illness. Mr. Reynolds had lived in Cecil County all his life and was a retired store clerk at Weaver's Hardware Store in Perryville. He was also a member of the O.U.A.M. Lodge, Bayview. He is survived by his wife, **Mary D Reynolds** of Perryville; one son Raymond L (Mike) Reynolds of Port Deposit; two grandchildren and four great grandchildren. Services were conducted on Monday Oct. 1, in Crouch Funeral

Home, North East by the Rev. Don Seymour of Perryville Baptist Church. Burial was in **Principio Cemetery**. (10/3/1984) (5/13/1890-9/28/1984)

RAYMOND J. MCPEAK: 66, Perryville, died Thursday, Dec. 28, in University Hospital at Baltimore. He is survived by his widow, Mrs. **Lula Mae McPeak** of Perryville; four sons, Willard McPeak of Colorado Springs, Colo., and Raymond J. McPeck Jr., Richard McPeak, and Steven McPeak, all of Perryville; four daughters, Mrs. Ruth Cullen of Rising Sun and Mrs. Rosalee Martin, Miss Lola McPeak and Miss Doris McPeak, all of Perryville; 26 grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Mr. McPeck is also survived by his step mother Mrs. **Etta McPeck** of Virginia, three brothers; Ernest Dickerson of Port Deposit, Rufus McPeck of Rising Sun, and Henry McPeck of Florida; and two sisters Mrs. Myrtie Walls of Virginia and Mrs. Lola Kilby of Conowingo. Funeral services were held Sunday, Dec 31, at Tyson Funeral Home, with Rev. James Burcham of the First Baptist Church of Perryville officiating. Burial was in **Brookview Cemetery** near Rising Sun. (Cecil Whig 1/3/1973)

RAYMOND L. REYNOLDS: (Mike) 68, of Port Deposit, died Dec. 15, 1984 at Perry Point Veterans Administration Medical Center after a long illness. A lifelong resident of Cecil County, Mr. Reynolds was office manager for Jackson Balling Oil Co. for over 35 years. He was a World War 11 Army veteran, and a member of VFW Post 8185, Port Deposit, and Susquehanna Post, American Legion of Perryville. Funeral service was conducted at the Crouch Funeral Home, North East by Rev. Donald Seymore, First Baptist Church, Perryville, following by burial in **Principio Cemetery**. Mr. Reynolds is survived by his wife **Adele Owens Reynolds** of Port Deposit; 2 daughters, Joan L. Jack of Texas, and Nancy C. Emery of North East, and his stepmother **Mary D. Reynolds** of Perryville. Also four grandchildren. In lieu of flowers, contributions may be made to the Principio UME Church, care of Crouch Funeral Home, 127 South Main Street, North East, Md. 21901. (12/19/1984) d-12/15/1984

REBA E JONES: of Westminster, formerly of Essex, died May 31, at Meridan Nursing Home in Towson. She was 79. Born in Rising Sun, she was the daughter of the late **Esther Ida Cosner Reynolds** and wife of the late **Harold A Jones**. She worked in sales at Hochchild Kohn's Department Store. Mrs. Jones is survived by one son, Elmer A Reynolds of Perryville; three daughters, Ruth A Saponaro of Perryville, Mary E Rembold of Middletown Del., and Connie L Huffman of Westminster; two brothers Wallace Reynolds of Havre de Grace and Howard Baker of Florida; three sisters Betty Allgower of Highland Calif., Janet McMullen of Rising Sun and Rosalie Jenkins of Gordonville, Texas; 11 grandchildren; 15 great grandchildren and one great great grandchild. Funeral services will be held 10 a.m. Saturday at McComas Funeral Home in Abingdon. Interment will be **Bel Air Memorial Gardens**. (5/2000)

REBECCA HINDMAN REYNOLDS: 78, died Saturday, March 4, at her home in Rising Sun. She was the daughter of the late **Samuel T and Fannie Craig Hindman**. Surviving are a son, **William Reynolds Jr.**, a sister, Miss Sarah Hindman, and one granddaughter, all of Rising Sun. The Rev. Douglas ?, pastor of West Nottingham Presbyterian Church, officiated at the funeral service Tuesday, March 7, from Tyson Funeral Home, Rising Sun. Interment was in **West Nottingham Cemetery**. (3/9/1961) 1882-3/4/1961)

REBECCA JANE DEAN SCOTTEN: wife of Samuel Scotten, a leading resident of North East, died at her home in that town at noon on Tuesday, in the fifty-eight year of her age. The cause of death was billious dysentery. Mrs. Scotten was the daughter of the late Richard Dean, of this county. She was a devout member of the M.E. Church. Besides her husband she leaves three children, two sons and one daughter, Richard and William Scotten and Mrs. Sallie Lowe. The funeral took place from her late home on Friday afternoon, interment in the Cherry Hill Cemetery. (Cecil Whig Sat. 10/15/1898)

REUBEN C. REYNOLDS: aged about 73 years, died at his home near Whiteford on Friday night of last week. Besides a widow he is survived by two daughters and seven sons. His funeral took place on Monday, the interment being in the cemetery of **Tabernacle Methodist Church**. (12/17/1909) abt. 1836-12/9/1909

REUBEN REYNOLDS: 90, Zion, former Cecil County commissioner, died Tuesday August 21, at Union Hospital, Elkton. Mr. Reynolds served two terms as commissioner and was a member of the Board of Education for twelve years and its president for five years. He was the oldest past master of Masonic Lodge, New London, Pa. Mr. Reynolds was the husband of the late **Isabelle Scott Reynolds** and of his first wife, the late **Dora Mackie**. He was born in Chester County, Pa., but had been a county resident for more than 53 years. Survivors are a son, Osborne M., and a grandson, Osborne M. Jr., Tucson, Ariz. The funeral service will be held Friday, August 24, at Pippin Funeral Home, Elkton. Interment will be in **Sharpe's Cemetery**, Fair Hill. Friends may call at the funeral home Thursday evening after 7. (Cecil Whig Thursday, 8/23/1962)

REUBEN REYNOLDS: of Zion, a former Commissioner of Cecil County, died in Union Hospital in Elkton on August 21, 1962, aged 90 years. Mr. Reynolds was born in Chester County, Pa., but had lived in Cecil County for 53 years. He was elected a Commissioner on the Democratic ticket in 1919 and served one term of four years. He was re-nominated for a second term, but was defeated by **FRANK E. WILLIAMS, JR.:** in 1923. He was also a member of the Board of Education for 12 years and it's President for five years. He was the oldest past master of Lodge #545, AF&AM, of New London, Pa. Mr. Reynolds was twice married, first to **Miss Dora Mackie**, daughter of **Franklin T. Mackie**, and second, to **Miss Isabelle Scott**. He was survived by one son, Osborne M. Reynolds, of Tucson, Arizona. Interment was in **Sharp's cemetery**. (8/1962) d-8/21/1962

REUBEN REYNOLDS: This veteran of the Civil War passed away in Washington, D.C., Tuesday morning week, from organic heart trouble aged about 80 years. He visited his relatives in this section frequently from the Soldiers' Home in Hampton, Va., and Washington, D.C. He was **never married** and leaves the following nephews and nieces; James Reynolds, Elkview; Reuben Reynolds, Fair Hill; Richard Reynolds ?ussellville; Mrs. William Weir, Oxford; Mrs. Florence Straddle and Mrs. ?idie Clealand, Wilmington. He was visited by J.H. Reynolds the day before he passed away. (9/20/1919) abt. 1839-9/1919

REYNOLDS:The funeral of the infant child of Mr. and Mrs. **Jas. M. Reynolds**, of Bel Air, took place at **Rock Springs**, on the 7th instant, Rev. E.D. Finney officiating. The pall-bearers were Gover Street, Chapman Rouse, Charles Forwood, Chapman Richardson, Mr. Nathan Dean, undertaker. (Aegis & Intelligences 2/13/1885)

RICHARD CARROLL LEADER: 78, formerly of Wilmington, DE, died Friday November 24, 2006 at Union Hospital in Elkton, MD. Dick was born in Columbus, OH on June 19, 1928, the son of the late William and Madge Leader. He was an Eagle Scout, active in scouting both in Wilmington and Camp Rodney in North East, MD as a camper and counselor. A U.S. Navy veteran of WW II and Korea, he served with the United Nations Peacekeeping force in Palestine in 1948. Dick was a District Sales Representative with Sherwin-Williams Co. before co-founding Bay Head Marine in Elkton in 1963. After semi-retirement in 1988, he continued his association in the marine industry with Marine Equipment and Supply Co. of Thorofare, NJ. In his final years at Marine Equipment and Supply, he documented an extensive history of the 90 year old family held company and the parallel growth of the marine industry. This was published in book form for private distribution. Dick was very active at the Elkton Presbyterian Church within their Prime Timers and the Office and Outreach Department. He is survived by his wife of 56 years, **Joan Reynolds Leader**, 2 sons, Richard R. and his wife Nancy of Easton, MD and John W. and his wife Lesley of Salisbury, MD, grandson Benjamin a brother, James E. and his wife Carillon of Washington, DC. A memorial service will be held at 1:00 p.m. on Wednesday November 29, 2006 at Elkton Presbyterian Church, 209 East Main St., Elkton, MD. Burial will follow in West Nottingham Presbyterian Cemetery. In lieu of flowers, donations may be made to Elkton Presbyterian Church Building fund c/o R.T. Foard Funeral Home, P.A., 111 S. Queen St., Rising Sun, MD 21911. (Cecil Whig Mon. 11/27/2006)

RICHARD BENJ. REYNOLDS: The funeral of Richard B Reynolds aged 78 years, was held on Thursday last week, with service at **North East M.E.** Church, conducted by Rev. E.M. Shockley, and interment in its Cemetery. He died on the previous Tuesday at the home of his son, James Reynolds, after a lingering illness. (Cecil Whig 9/24/1927) b-abt. 1849-d-9/12/1927

RICHARD D. SCOTT: of North East died suddenly of dilation of the heart, on Tuesday morning, while at work at Perry Point, where he was employed. He had been affected with chest pains during the morning but continued at work, and finally dropped dead. Coroner Magraw, up on advice of Dr. V. H. McKnight, deemed an inquest needless. Mr. Scotten who was fifty-six years of age is survived by his wife and father, **Samuel Scotten**, of Wilmington, formerly of North East. (Cecil Whig 12/23/1952)

RICHARD EDWARD REYNOLDS: of Chesapeake City, died in Union Hospital, Elkton, on Wednesday, April 17th, aged 78 years. He is survived by 8 children: Edward W., Chattanooga, Tenn., Margaret Whitlock, Elk Mills, Clarence T., William R., Walter, John D., and Wilson, all of Chesapeake City, and Ruby McGuire, Washington, D.C. There are 15 grandchildren. Funeral services will be held from the home of his daughter, Mrs. Sue Walton, of Chesapeake City, Saturday afternoon, April 20th at 2 o'clock, with interment in **Bethel Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Thursday 4/18/1946) 1/26/1868-4/17/1946

RICHARD W. REYNOLDS: 65, Pylesville, died Sunday, April 24, at Fallston Central Hospital. He was the

husband of **Ruth L. Reynolds**. Born in Harford County, he resided in Harford County for the past 36 years. He was a member of Mount Vernon United Methodist Church near Whiteford and Citizens Volunteer Fire Company in Fawn Cove, Pa. Mr. Reynolds was also active in the Boy Scouts of American. A veteran of World War 11, he was a member of State Ridge American Legion. In addition to his wife, Mr. Reynolds is survived by two children, Myra L. Martin of Pylesville and Wilson C. Reynolds of Jarrettsville, five grandchildren, **step-mother, Belle Reynolds** of Elkton, two sisters, Velma Hudson of Littleton, Col., and Martha Rinkerman of Elkton and a brother, Eugene Reynolds of Elkton. Funeral services were conducted from the Harkins Funeral Home, Delta, Pa., Wednesday, April 27, at 2 p.m. with the Rev. Katherine Bratton and former pastor, Rev. Daniel W. Haase officiating. Interment was in **Mount Vernon United Methodist Cemetery**. Serving as pallbearers were W.H. Harris, W.W. DeVoe, Marvin Linkous, Henry Heath, Henry Norris, John Tyson, Tyra Yale and Harry McCallister. (Aegis, Thursday, 4/28/1983, or 1983)

ROBERT S HARLAN: sixty four, son of the late **David and Ellen Reynolds Harlan**, died in Brooklyn, N. Y. on Thursday. He is survived by his wife, Mrs. **Ruth Harlan**. His mother died the latter part of December. Funeral service were held at the Madison Mitchell Funeral Home, Havre de Grace, on Monday, with graveside services at Rock Run Cemetery, the Rev. Glen Clulow officiating. Interment was in **Rock Run**. (3/18/1954)

ROBERT G. REYNOLDS: 70, 435 Colora Road, Colora, died of cancer Wednesday, May 14, 1986, in Perry Point Veterans Administration Medical Center. He was born in Maryland and was a lifetime resident of Cecil County. He was a graduate of Rising Sun High School. Reynolds was a member of the San Antonio (Tex.) A.F. and A.M. 32nd Degree Mason, Valley of Taipei, Taiwan, Shriner of Nile Temple, Seattle, Wash., and a member of the Mason-Dixon, Post 194, Rising Sun, where he served for two years as an adjunct. He served 23 years in the U.S. Army. After he retired, he served seven years with the U.S. Agency for International Development in Washington, D.C. He was recently employed as a dog tag fee collector in Cecil County. Mr. Reynolds, is survived by his wife, **Shirley Reynolds**, at home; one step-daughter, Dianna Ragan, at home; three daughters, Selma Irwin of Milford, Del., Joan Van Dyke of Rising sun and Shirley Singer of Towson; one son, Marvin Reynolds of Colora; two sisters, Helen Akers of Catonsville and Eleanor Brammer of Rising Sun; one brother, Shelton Reynolds of California; eight grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Services were conducted on Sunday, May 18, in R.T. Foard Funeral Home, Rising Sun. The Rev. Barry DeVine of Conowingo Baptist Church officiated. A Masonic service was also held. Burial was in **West Nottingham Cemetery**. (5/21/1986) (9/10/1915-5/14/1986)

ROBERT Galey REYNOLDS: Found Dead In Farm Lane- 39 years, who resided near Porters Bridge, with his wife and five children, was found dead on last Friday morning, in a farm lane near Colora. Dr. R.C. Dodson and Coroner Green were called, and the latter, on the farmer's advice, it is said gave a certificate of death from exposure. Mrs. Reynolds had a post-mortem examination made by Drs. W. G. Jack and J.B. Slicer. They reported finding laceration of the scalp but no fracture. The Coroner had a further examination made by Drs, J.H. Bates and H. A. Cantwell. They found no skull fracture but lacerations made by a bottle or some other instrument. It was learned that his car was seen in the lane on Thursday night, but not where he was lying, on Friday morning, and that his body was limp when it was found. Officials have been investigating, preliminary to holding an inquest, but thus far nothing further has developed in the case. Harry E. Richardson, connected with a road house, near Porters Bridge, was arrested, on a warrant, as a suspect in the case, and lodged in jail, yesterday, Friday. (Cecil Whig Sat. 3/16/1929) 12/26/1889-3/8/1929 Bur- **Rosebank Cem**.

ROBERT HENDERSON REYNOLDS: 31, Son Of Former County Commissioner Rueben Reynolds, Of Near Fail Hill, This County, And The Late Dora Mackie Reynolds, Died At The State Sanatorium At Sabillasville Thursday. He Married Miss Eleanore Cook, Of Baltimore, Who Survives Him. He Is Also Survived By His Father, And One Brother, Osbourne Reynolds Of Baltimore. The Deceased Was A Graduate Of The Elkton High School, And Western Maryland Collage, Westminster. Shortley After Graduating He Accepted A Position With The Retail Credit Company In Baltimore, And Was With Concern Until He Was Stricken Ill Slightly Over Two Years Ago. The Funeral Was Held Saturday Morning, At 10:30 O'clock, From Tickners Funeral Home, 1600 West North Avenue, Baltimore. Internment At Loudon Park Cemetery. (12/28/1935)

ROBERT IRA REYNOLDS: of North East died on Sunday, age 70 years. He was born in Pennsylvania but moved to North East at an early age. For the past 35 years he has carried the mail from the North East post office to the railroad station. He is survived by two brothers. Funeral services were on Tuesday afternoon from **St. Mary's Church with interment in adjoining cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Thursday, 9/26/1940) d-9/20/1940. brothers-Edward E & Albert A Reynolds.

ROBERT RAY REYNOLDS SR.: age 48, of North East, Maryland, went to meet with his Lord on Sunday,

November 23, 2003, due to heart problems at the University of Maryland, Baltimore, Maryland. Born in Elkton, Maryland, on June 30, 1955, he was a son of **Elmer Reynolds, North East, Maryland, and the late Doris H. Reynolds**. He was a lifelong resident of Cecil County, Maryland. He worked for R.M.R., from 1974 until closing, in addition he worked for Overnight for 16 years, and Sherwood & Williams, Havre de Grace, Maryland for 5 years, where he retired due to health and disabilities. He was a member of the North East United Methodist Church, and the North East Fire Company for 32 years, where he served on the Board of Directors. He enjoyed his family and friends, his dog, Harley, Football, playing cards at the North East Fire Company, and bowling, where he received bowling awards at Cecil Lanes. In addition to his father, Robbie was the loving husband for **30** years to **Doris E. Conway Reynolds**, North East, Maryland, loving father of Robert, Jr., and Stephanie Reynolds and her companion, Jeff Isaacs, all of North East Maryland, 2 brothers, Edward Reynolds and his wife, Judy, North East, Maryland, Marty Reynolds and his wife, Julie, Perryville, Maryland. Family and friends are invited to visit from 6:00 PM until 8:00 PM, Friday, November 28, 2003, at Crouch Funeral Home, 127 South Main Street, north East, Maryland. Funeral services will be held 11:00 AM, Saturday, November 29, 2003, at the funeral home. Rev. Boyd B. Etter of the North East United Methodist Church, North East, Maryland, will officiate. Interment will follow services in **North East Methodist Cemetery**, North East, Maryland In lieu of flowers the family suggests memorial contribution be made to the Robert Ray Reynolds, Sr., Trust Fund c/o Crouch Funeral Home 127 South Main Street, North East, Maryland 21901. (Cecil Whig Tues. 11/25/2003) 6/30/1955-11/23/2003

ROBERTA REES REYNOLDS: 99, wife of the late **Ellis T. Reynolds** of Forest Hill, died on Tuesday, April 11 in the Harford Convalescent Home following a lingering illness. Mrs. Reynolds's only survivor is a niece, Mrs. R. Stansbury of Baltimore. Funeral services will be held today, Thursday, April 13 at 11 a.m. from the Kurtz Funeral Home, Jarrettsville, with the Rev. William Ehlers officiating. Interment will be in the **William Waters Memorial Cemetery**. The pallbearers will be Harlan Pyle, Jr., Edwin Pyle, Robert Harkins, Winston Harkins, Charles Harward and Edward Roberts. (Aegis 4/13/1967) 4/10/1868-4/11/1967

ROBERT S HARLAN: sixty-four, son of the late David and Ellen Reynolds Harlan, died in Brooklyn N.Y., on Thursday. He is survived by his wife, Mrs. Ruth Harlan. His mother died the latter part of December. Funeral services were held at the Madison Mitchell Funeral Home, Havre de Grace, on Monday, with graveside services at Rock Run Cemetery, the Rev. Glen Clulow officiating. Interment was in Run Run. (3/18/1954)

ROGER ANDREW REYNOLDS: Age 82 of North East, MD, died Sunday, February 19, 2006. Funeral services: Friday, February 24, 3 PM, at the North East United Methodist Church, 308 South Main St., North East. Visitation begins at 1 PM. Interment will be in the North East Cemetery, North East. (Cecil Whig, Tuesday 2/21/2006)

ROGER ANDREW REYNOLDS:, 82 of North East, MD, passed away Sunday, February 19, 2006 in North Fort Myers, FL. Born in Principio Furnace, MD, on May 30, 1923, he was the son of the late Andrew and the late Mary (Anderson) Reynolds. Roger was a Physical Science Technician at Edewood Arsenal, MD for 37 years. He was a life member of the Fourth Marine Division Association of World War II. He was a member of the North East United Methodist Church, the North East Volunteer Fire Company, the Marine Corps League, the American Legion Post 194, the Veterans of Foreign Wars Post 6027, the Antique Car Club of America and the Brandywine A.A.C.A. He served on the Board of Directors and was Vice President of the Farmers' and Mechanics Insurance Company of Cecil County. Survived by his wife of 58 years: Nancy Reynolds, Children: Peggie Stine and Husband Jerry, Jack Reynolds and wife Carol. Grandchildren: Cathy Dommel and husband Sam, Scott Stine, Susan Stine, Sarah Reynolds, Andrew Reynolds. Funeral service will be held 3:00 PM, Friday, February 24, 2006 at the North East United Methodist Church, 308 South Main Street, North East, MD. Friends may call from 1:00 PM until 3:00PM. Rev. Daniel Gedman will officiate Interment with full military honors will be in the North East Methodist Cemetery, North East, MD. Memorial contributions may be made to the Kidney Foundation of Maryland, Att: Memorial Contributions, 1107 Kenilworth Drive, Towson, MD 21204.

ROGER PUTNAM REYNOLDS: age 78, of Wilmington, DE passed away on October 27, 2005 at home. Services, 1:00 p.m. on Friday, November 4, 2005 at R.T. Foard & Jones, 122 W. Main St., Newark, DE. Burial: Brookview Cemetery in Rising Sun, MD. (Cecil Whig Wed. 11/1/2005)

ROY REYNOLDS: son of **Charles Reynolds**, of North East, died Monday at Perryville, of Typhoid fever, aged 19 years. The funeral was held at North East Thursday at 2:30 o'clock. (Cecil Whig Sat. 4/24/1915) d-4/19/1915

RUSSELL K. KEESEY: 77, Perryville, died Monday Oct. 13, in Harford Memorial Hospital at Havre de Grace. Funeral services were held Thursday, Oct. 16 in Patterson Funeral Home. The Rev. Steven Adams of the Reorganized Church of Jesus Christ of Latter Day Saints officiated. He was assisted by the Rev. Charles Hurlock and the Rev. James Burcham. Burial was in **Hopewell Cemetery** in Port Deposit. Mr. Keeseey is survived by his widow, **Mabel R. Keeseey** of Perryville, and a step-daughter, **Natalie A. Adams** of Havre de Grace. Mr. Keeseey was the son of the late **Noah and Blanche Owens Keeseey**. Mr. Keeseey was a member of the Harmony Lodge 53, AF & AM, in Port Deposit, and a 32nd Degree Mason. (Cecil Whig 10/22/1975) 8/11/1898-10/13/1975

RUFUS C MCPEAK: 75, Rising Sun, a plumber for Aberdeen Proving Ground for 30 years, died on Sunday, March 6, 1983 in Harford Memorial Hospital, Havre de Grace after a long illness. Mr. McPeak served in the U.S. Army during World War II. He was a member of American Legion Post 194 of Rising Sun and the Conowingo Baptist Church. He is survived by his wife, Regina McPeak of Rising Sun, one son, Richard McPeak of Rising Sun, two brothers, Henry McPeak of Lantana, Fla, Ernest Dickerson of Port Deposit, one sister, Lola Kilby of Conowingo, and five grandchildren. The Rev. Charles Clark and the Rev. Eugene Hilton of the Conowingo Baptist Church will officiate in services today (Wednesday, March 9) at 2 p.m. in the Conowingo Baptist Church. Burial will be in the adjoining cemetery. (Cecil Whig 3/9/1983)

RUSSELL R. BROWN SR: 55, 913 Biddle Street Chesapeake City, died Tuesday, Oct. 9, 1984 in the General Division of the Wilmington, Del. Medical Center after a long illness. Mr. Brown was born in Wilmington, Del. And lived in Cecil County for 35 years. He was a salesman and buyer for the Wright and Simon Clothier, Wilmington, Del. For 20 years and was presently a chauffeur for Airport Shuttle, Wilmington, Del. He was a member of the Chesapeake City Volunteer Fire Company and the First Presbyterian Church, Chesapeake City. He is survived by his wife, **Mary R. Brown** of Chesapeake City, one son, Russell R. Brown Jr. of New Castle, Del., two daughters, Russanne B. Foster of Chesapeake City and Robin R. Brown at home, parents Ralph and Anna Brown of Wilmington, Del., and two grandchildren. Services were conducted on Saturday, Oct. 13 in the R.T. Foard Funeral Home, Chesapeake City, by the Rev. Carl Mazza, pastor of the First Presbyterian Church. Burial was in **Bethel Cemetery**, Chesapeake City. (Cecil Whig 10/17/1984) 1/11/1929-10/9/1984

RUSSELL R. REYNOLDS: 88, of Conowingo, died Monday May 6, at Harford Memorial Hospital, Havre de Grace. Funeral services were held at 2 p.m. Thursday, May 9, at Tyson Funeral Home, Rising Sun. The Rev. Lloyd R. Foard, pastor, Zion United Methodist Church, Zion, and the Rev. J. Chapman O'Dell pastor M. Pleasant United Methodist Church, Colora were in charge. Survivors include his wife, Mrs. Russell Reynolds, Conowingo, and four daughters, Mrs. Marion Hornberger, Atlantic City, N.J., Mrs. Dora Mae Good, Millersville, Pa., Mrs. Viola Johnson, Rising Sun, and Mrs. Eva Holbrook, Conowingo, also 10 grandchildren, 20 great-grandchildren and four great-great-grandchildren. He was a member of Mt. Pleasant United Methodist Church, Colora, and the Senior Citizens of Rising Sun. Burial was in **Brookview Cemetery**, Rising Sun. (Cecil Whig, 5/15/1974) (6/17/1885-5/6/1974)

RUTH G. REYNOLDS: 70, of Elkton, MD, died December 21, 2003, at Union Hospital, Elkton, MD. She was born in Grassy Creek, NC, on June 12, 1933, and was a resident of Cecil Co. for over 50 years. Mrs. Reynolds was a waitress. She was an avid reader, enjoyed her aquariums, and love her grandchildren. Survivors include her sons, Ernest R. **Day** of Raleigh, NC, Jeff **Reynolds**, Charles Reynolds, and Mark Reynolds, all of Elkton, MD; daughters Mari Reynolds of Long Neck, DE, Rebecca Reynolds, and Laurel Kline, both of North East, MD; sisters, Carolyn Goodman of Lorida, FL, Mildred Little of Raleigh, NC, and Viola Spinks of Elkton, MD; brothers, Gordon Gambill of Champion, NC, Robert Gambill of Mountain Home, TN, and Paul Gambill of Orwigsburg, PA; 18 grandchildren; and 6 great-grandchildren. Mrs. Reynolds was preceded in death by her daughter, Juanita Mackie. Funeral services will be held Sunday, December 28, 2003, 2 PM, at Gee Funeral Home, 259 E. Main Street, Elkton, MD, where family and friends may call after 1 PM. Interment will be private and at the convince of the family. (Friday 12/26/2003) 6/12/1933-12/21/2003, wife is **Sarah L. Pierce Reynolds**, Brookview Cem.

Samuel Alonzo Reynolds, aged 93 years, died 2/7/1929 at the home of his daughter, Mrs. Harry Jones, in Lakewood, Ohio, after a heart attack. In early years, Mr. Reynolds worked at his trade, carpentering, later he entered the hardware business and for many years was connected with the late Z.T. Stephenson in the firm of Stephenson and Reynolds. In December, 1918 their place of business was destroyed by fire and shortly afterwards the partners retired from business life. Mr. Reynolds and the late Mrs. Reynolds moved to Cleveland, Ohio, to make their home with their daughter. Mr. Reynolds was the oldest member of the Tome Memorial Church and during his residence here took an active part in the work of the church. He is survived by two

daughters, Mrs. Harry Jones, of Cleveland Ohio., and Mrs. Mary E. Conday, of Baltimore, Maryland and two grandchildren. Burial in Hopewell Cemetery. 2/16/1929

SALLIE W. REYNOLDS: In Port Deposit, Md., died suddenly, on the 3d inst., Sallie W. Reynolds, wife of **Joseph W. Reynolds**. (10/11/1876)

SAMUEL ALONZO REYNOLDS: aged 93 years, died February 7th, at the home of his daughter, Mrs. Arry Jones, Lakewood, Ohio, after a short illness following a stroke of paralysis. In early years Mr. Reynolds worked at his trade, carpentering, later he entered the hardware business and for many years was connected with the late Z. T. Stephenson in the firm of Stephenson & Reynolds. In December, 1918, their place of business was destroyed by fire and shortly afterwards the partners retired from business life. Mr. Reynolds and the late Mrs. Reynolds went to Cleveland, Ohio, to make their home with their daughter. Mr. Reynolds was the oldest member of Tome Memorial M. E. Church and during his residence here took an active part in the work of the church. He was also the oldest member of Harmony Lodge and a member of the Grand Lodge. He is survived by two daughters, Mrs. Harry Jones, of Cleveland, Ohio, and Mrs. Mary E. Conday, of Baltimore, and two grandchildren. Funeral service was held Sunday at 2:30 o'clock in Tome Memorial M. E. church, in charge of Rev. J. S. Eldridge. Interment in Hopewell Cemetery. (2/16/1929)

SAMUEL F. REYNOLDS: On January 9th, in Brooklyn, N. Y., Sergeant of Marines Samuel F. Reynolds, formerly of Rising Sun, Cecil County, Maryland, aged 59 years. He was a brother of **Hon. John A. Reynolds** of Atglen, Chester County. (Cecil Whig 2/4/1882) d-1/9/1882

SAMUEL F. REYNOLDS; In Brooklyn N.Y., on January 9, 1882, Sergeant of Marines Samuel F. Reynolds, formerly of Rising sun, Cecil County, aged 59 years (Sat. 2/4/1882) (50 years ago Friday 2/5/1932)

SAMUEL M. REYNOLDS: of Middletown Del., one of the best known citizens of New Castle County died on Wednesday evening, after a protracted illness. He was 60 years of age and for many years had been a member of the firm of John A. Reynolds & Co., merchants, of that town. He leaves a wife and two daughters. The funeral will take place from his late residence, this, Saturday afternoon, interment in the **Forest Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Sat. 4/12/1902) d-4/4/1902

SAMUEL TAYLOR REYNOLDS: Samuel Taylor Reynolds, a former well-known store keeper of Mt. Pleasant, near Colora, died of heart trouble at his home in Rising Sun, on Thursday, aged 76 years. His first wife, Miss **Hannah J. Hindman**, died many years ago. His second wife, who was **Miss Annie E. Couison**, survives him with two daughters. His funeral will be held from his home at 2 p.m., on Monday, with interment in **Brookview Cemetery**, near Rising Sun. (Cecil Whig Sat. 2/11/1911)

SAMUEL T. REA SR.: 60, of Perryville, died at his home on Monday, December 14. The Rev. George Hipkins, pastor, Perryville Presbyterian Church, conducted services held Thursday, December 17, at the Patterson Funeral Home. He is survived by his wife, Mrs. Helen R. Rea, Perryville, two sons, David R., of Hack's Point, and Samuel T. Rea Jr., Miami Beach, Fla., and two daughters, Mrs. Ruth R. Lutz, Utica, N.Y., and Mrs. Edith Mae **Baker**, Burke, N.Y. There are eight grandchildren. Born in Perryville, Mr. Rea was the son of the late Sherwood and Edith **Thomas** Rae. At the time of his death he had been employed as a baggage agent for Penn Central Railroad. Interment was in West Nottingham Cemetery, Colora. (Cecil Whig 12/23/1970)

SAMUEL H. SQUIER: aged 60 years, a son of the late Rev. John Squier, of Port Deposit, died on Wednesday, September 1, at his home in Wauwatosa, a suburb of Milwaukee, Wisconsin, of a complication of ailments. He removed to the West, about thirty years ago, locating finally in Milwaukee. He married Miss **Caroline Reynolds**, a daughter of Joseph Reynolds, of this county, who survives him with Squier. Two brothers, J. Wilson and Cecil Clyde Squier, and four sisters, Mrs. John Stump, and the Misses Agnes, Bessie and Ildegert Squier, all of this county, also survive. His funeral was held from his home on September 3. (Cecil Whig Sat. 9/18/1926)

SAMUEL H SQUIER JR: 86, of Perryville, died at his home Thursday, Jan. 24, 1980. Mr. Squier was the son of the late **Samuel H. and Caroline Reynolds Squier** of Perryville, and had been employed as an engineer inspector for insurance services in the state of Wisconsin. A memorial service will be held at 2 p.m. Sunday, Feb. 3, in Perryville Presbyterian Church, Perryville. Memorial contributions may be made to the Maryland Eye Bank, Baltimore. There are no survivors. Arrangements were by Patterson Funeral Home, Perryville. (1/30/1980)

SAMUEL REYNOLDS: died at the residence of John T McCullough, near Colora, Sunday, July 23, aged 84 years. Funeral services were held at Mt. Pleasant M. E. Church on Tuesday last. (7/28/1899)

SARA E. HINDMAN: Miss Sara E. Hindman, 82, Rising Sun, died Friday, May 30, at Calvert Manor Nursing Home. She is survived by a nephew, **William Reynolds Jr.** The Rev. Harry Robinson, pastor of West Nottingham Presbyterian Church, Colora, officiated at the funeral service held Monday, June 2, at Tyson Funeral Home, Rising Sun. Interment was in West Nottingham Cemetery, Colora. (Cecil Whig 6/4/1969)

SARA E. REYNOLDS: wife of **Walter P. Reynolds** died a 1:20 the morning of Wednesday, November 30, 1938, in her 83rd year. Surviving to mourn their loss are her husband and two daughters, Miss Laura M. Reynolds, at home, Miss Ethel E. Reynolds, Society of Friends Meeting, Wilmington, Delaware. Also one brother, Charles L. Ambler, Quarryville. Her parents were **Penrose and Elizabeth Smedley Ambler**. Mrs. Reynolds was a faithful member of Friends Meeting of Oxford and for long years a member of Circle of Kings Daughters. (11/30/1938)

SARA REYNOLDS PYLE: 91, formerly of Rising Sun, died Wednesday, Oct. 1, at the Harrison House in Christiana, Pa., where she had been a patient for several months. Funeral services were held Saturday, Oct. 4, at the Eastland Friends Meeting House in Nottingham, Pa. The Rev. Keith Yorkdale of Calvert Methodist Church officiated. Burial was in **Eastland Cemetery**. Mrs. Pyle, wife of the late **T. Temple Pyle** is survived by a brother, A. Brinton **Reynolds** of Sarasota, Fla., two sisters, Mrs. Lydia Kindig of Kennett Square, Pa., and Mrs. Laura Wohltmann of Pottstown, Pa. and several nieces and nephews. Mrs. Pyle was a graduate of Pennsylvania State College and the Philadelphia Conservatory of Music. She was a member of the Eastland Friends Meeting in Lancaster County and for the past several years had been a guest of the Friends Boarding House in Kennett Square, Pa. Funeral arrangements were provided by Tyson Funeral Home, Rising Sun. (Cecil Whig 10/8/1975)

SARAH REYNOLDS: In Little Elk, on September 6, Mrs. Sarah Reynolds, at an advanced age. (Cecil Whig 9/10/1864)

SARAH A. GUY REYNOLDS: wife of the late **Josiah Reynolds**, died at her home of her son-in-law R. Frank Pierce, near Rising Sun, on Sunday last, in the 75th year of her age. Funeral services were held at her late home on Wednesday, with interment in West Nottingham Cemetery. (Cecil Whig Sat. 3/23/1907) 8/17/1832-3/17/1907

SARAH B REYNOLDS: died at the residence of her nephew, Ellis P Tollinger, Wakefield, Opa. Wednesday May 27, at the age of 77 years. The deceased was the daughter of the late **Henry Reynolds**. She belonged to the Society of Friends and is related to a large number of people in Cecil and Lancaster Counties. The funeral was held Saturday at **Penn Hill Burying Ground**, at 12 o'clock. (6/6/1908)

SARAH B. REYNOLDS: The funeral of Miss Sarah B. Reynolds took place on Saturday at 12 o'clock noon at **Penn Hill Friends meeting house**, of which congregation she was a member. The pall-bearers were John A. Hannum, Clinton Reynolds, Ellis P. Tollinger, Jacob Dunlap, Allison Henry, William M. Reynolds, all nephews of deceased. A very large concourse of relatives and friends attended the obsequies. Eloquent sermons were preached by Edward Buffington, Friends minister, of Rising Sun, Maryland, and Rev. Eugene R. Shippen, of the Church of Our Father, Unitarian, this city. The interment was made in the cemetery adjoining the meeting house. (1908)

SARAH E REYNOLDS: 95, Perryville died Monday, June 26, 1978 at Citizen's Nursing Home, Havre de Grace. Funeral services were held on Thursday, June 29, at the Patterson Funeral Home with the Rev. Charles Squires, a retired minister, officiating. Burial was in **Angel Hill Cemetery**, Havre de Grace. Widow of the late **Thomas W. Reynolds**. Mrs. Reynolds is survived by three daughters, Mrs. Mabel Keesey and Mrs. Sarah Hasson, both of Perryville, and Mrs. Naomi Clements of Fort Myers, Fla.; four grandchildren, 11 great grandchildren and four great great grandchildren. Mrs. Reynolds was a member of the Perryville United Methodist Church, a member of the Eastern Star Number 27, and a member of the Daughters of Liberty. She was also a past president of the Perryville Fire Company Auxiliary. She was the daughter of the late **Charles and Sarah Tyson Mahan**. (Cecil Whig 7/5/1978) d-6/26/1978

SARAH ELIZABETH REYNOLDS: 78, of 17 W. Main St., Christiana, died Saturday at the Memorial Division after a short illness. Her husband **William D.**, died in 1956. She is survived by a brother, William C **Howell** of

Christiana. Services will be tomorrow afternoon at 2 at Robert T Jones and Son Funeral Home, 122 W Main St., Newark, where friends may call tonight. Burial will be in Bethel Cemetery near Chesapeake City, Md. (10/23/1978)

SARAH Ellen REYNOLDS: In Oxford RD, on January 25, 1959, Sarah E., grandmother of Mrs. Ernest Delp, age 73. Relatives and friends are invited to attend the funeral from the Cauffman Funeral Home, 86 Pine St., Oxford, Pa., on Wednesday, January 28, at 2:00 P.M. Interment in Rosebank Cemetery in Calvert, Maryland. Friends may call at the funeral home Tuesday evening after 7 P.M. (1959) d-1/25/1959

SARAH ELLEN REYNOLDS: widow of Curtis B. Reynolds died at the home of her granddaughter, Mrs. Ernest M. Delp of East Nottingham twp., yesterday. She was 73 years old. Born in Russellville, the daughter of the late Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Gill and had been a lifelong resident of this area. She was a member of the Methodist Church of Zion, Md. Women's Society of Christian Service. She is survived by one son, Earl Hall of Northeast, Md., four grandchildren, four great-grandchildren and one brother, Elisah Gill of Thorndale. (1/26/1959) d-1/25/1959

SARAH JANE REYNOLDS: Tragic Death Of Little Girl: running to meet her father as he drove into the lane of their home near Colora, Sarah Jane Reynolds, aged five years, was fatally injured when she tripped and fell beneath the rear wheel of the auto, which passed over her face. The child was brought to the office of Dr. R. C. Dodson in this town, and immediately hurried to Union Hospital, Elkton. She was so terribly injured that death claimed her within three hours. The father is Ernest Reynolds, and the family resides in what was formerly known as Love Run School, which was converted into a bungalow some years ago. The distressing accident occurred about five o'clock Saturday afternoon, the little girl lingering until eight-thirty that evening, when she passed away. (Maryland Journal Friday 6/25/1943) 3/30/1938-6/19/1943

SARAH LAVENIA REYNOLDS: 92, Conowingo, died Thursday, June 11, 1981 in Citizens Nursing Home, Havre de Grace. Funeral services were held Monday, June 15 at 2 p.m. at McMullen Funeral Home with Dr. Dilio Mariotti of Mount Pleasant Methodist Church, Colora, officiating. Burial was in Brookview Cemetery, Rising Sun. Daughter of the late Edwin and Sylvia Jane Pierce, Mrs. Reynolds is survived by four daughters, Marian Santanello of Pleasantville, N.J., Dora Mae Good of Millersville, Pa., Viola Johnson of Rising Sun and Eva Holebrook of Conowingo; 10 grandchildren, 27 great-grandchildren and eight great-great-grandchildren. (Cecil Whig 6/17/1981) 11/24/1888-6/11/1981 "H-Russell"

SARAH LOUISE "Skippy" REYNOLDS: 81, years, of Port Deposit, Maryland, died Monday, June 18, 2001 in Harford Memorial Hospital, Havre de Grace, Maryland. She was born on October 15, 1919 in Neponset, Illinois and was the daughter of the late Robert Berry and Nancy Louise Absher Berry. Mrs. Reynolds was a home maker. She was a member of the Tome Memorial United Methodist Church, Port Deposit, Maryland. Mrs. Reynolds is survived by her husband Francis B. Reynolds, Port Deposit, Maryland. Mr. and Mrs. Reynolds have been married 61 years. She is also survived by her daughters, Frances L. Kapral, Port Deposit, Maryland, and Sgirley J. Smith, Colora, Maryland; sons, Johnny E. Reynolds, Oldsmar, Florida, Robert H. Reynolds, Rising Sun, Maryland, and Danny W. Reynolds, Port Deposit, Maryland; two granddaughters; three grandsons; seven great-grandchildren; sisters, Kathleen LeGare, Royal Retreat, Virginia, and Mabel Fonte, Aberdeen, Maryland; and numerous nieces and nephews. Including her parents, Mrs. Reynolds was preceded in death by five brothers and two sisters. Family and friends may call Wednesday evening, June 20, 2001, 7:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. at Lee A. Patterson & Son Funeral Home, P.A., Perryville, Maryland. Funeral will be private at the convenience of the family. Interment will be in West Nottingham Cemetery, Colora, Maryland. (Cecil Whig Tues. 6/19/2001) 10/15/1919-6/18/2001

SARAH MCVEY REYNOLDS: Funeral of, Sarah McVery Reynolds, wife of Tyson Reynolds was held on Saturday from there home at Liberty Grove with services at Little Britain Church and Interment in its Cemetery. She died off pneumonia on the previous Wednesday, after about a week's illness. She and her husband long resided near Rock Springs, removing some years ago with their family to Liberty Grove. She had suffered from effects of paralysis for the past seven years. She was highly stemmed by all who knew her. Her husband, three daughters; Mrs. Christie Anderson, of Baltimore, Mrs. William Winchester, of Port Deposit, Mrs. Joseph Geiger of Rock Springs and two sons; Brinton of Baltimore and Gailey Reynolds of Philadelphia, survived her. (Cecil Whig Sat. 3/21/1925) d-3/11/1925

SARAH MEEKINS: widow of the late John T. Meekins, died at her home in North East Sunday night, after a long illness, aged 76 years. She is survived by three sons, A.W. Meekins, Wilbur and Alfred Meekins, of North East, and three daughters, Mrs. Mary Grant, of Coatesville, Pa., Mrs. Carrie Simmons, of Wilmington, Del.,

and Mrs. Elizabeth Jackson, of Elk Mills. The funeral took place on Thursday with services at the M.E. Church, of which her late husband who died two years ago, and herself were members for fifty years. The interment was in the M.E. Cemetery. (Cecil Whig Sat. 9/7/1912)

SELENA REYNOLDS MACKIE: age 88, of Elkton, MD, passed away Sunday, January 7, 2001, at Union Hospital. She was born July 30, 1912, on the family farm in Blue Ball, Cecil County, MD, the youngest daughter of the late **John E. and Lillian Graves Reynolds**. Mrs. Mackie graduated with highest honors from the University of Maryland in 1933 with a Bachelor of Science Degree. The following year, with a Teaching Fellowship in Home Economics at the University of Maryland, she received her Maaster of Science Degree. She was a member of Phi Kappa Phi, Omicron Nu, Theta Gamma, and the Woman's Senior Honor Society. In addition to the honor fraternities, she was a member of Alpha Upsilon Chi and the National Chapter of Delta social fraternities. Mrs. Mackie later obtained additional credits from Temple University and the University of Delaware. She was a member of National Retired Teachers, Maryland Retired Teachers, Cecil County Retired Teachers, and Women's College Club of Cecil County. Mrs. Mackie taught in Calvert High School, Rising Sun High School, Elkton High School, and retired in 1969 from Elkton Middle School. Mrs. Mackie was preceded in death by her husband of 62 years, **Paul A. Mackie**, who died April 5, 1997. Survivors include her brother, Thomas H. Reynolds, of Blue Ball, and several nieces and nephew. A graveside service is scheduled for 2 PM, Wed., Jan. 10, at Gilpin Manor Memorial Park, Elkton. (Cecil Whig Tues. 1/9/2001)

SHERWOOD A. REYNOLDS: son of the late **John Thomas and Elizabeth Reynolds** of Rising Sun, died Thursday morning of last week of heart trouble, at West Point, Va., in his 53rd year. The deceased is survived by a widow, one child, two brothers and one sister. The body was brought to **West Nottingham** on Saturday for interment. (Cecil Whig Sat. 10/11/1913)

SOPHIE REYNOLDS: widow of **Elmer Reynolds**, passed away at an early hour on Saturday morning at her home in East Nottingham after an illness of a few hours. She had attended to her household duties as usual on Friday, and having a discomfort in her throat received treatment at her physician's office that evening. She became worse later in the evening and despite medical aid died at 4 a.m. Mrs. Reynolds was a daughter of the late **Barclay and Amanda Reynolds**, of Rising Sun, Md. She was a member of the Society of Friends, the Mizpah Circle of King's Daughters, serving as secretary for many years and the Oxford Grange, No. 1460. She was a devoted mother and held in high esteem by a large circle of friends. Mr. Reynolds died suddenly of a heart ailment in January 1940. Two children survive, Melvin and Miss Rebecca Reynolds, at home, and a brother, Barclay Reynolds of Rising Sun. (12/1/1941)

SOPHIE WASSON REYNOLDS: In Cochranville, RD1, on Monday, Sept. 30, 1963, Sophie Wasson Reynolds, wife of the late **Israel C. Reynolds**, in her 68th year. Relatives and friends are invited to attend the funeral service from the Wilde Funeral Home, 434 Main Street, Parkesburg, Pa., Thursday, Oct. 3rd, at 2 P.M. Interment in **Cochranville Methodist Cemetery**. Friends may call at the funeral home Wednesday evening after 7 P.M. (1963) d-9/30/1963

SOPHIE WASSON REYNOLDS: widow of **Israel C. Reynolds**, died early yesterday at her home, Cochranville RD 1. She was 67. Mrs. Reynolds, born at Gap, was the daughter of **William and Anna McLaughlin Wasson**. A member of the Cochranville Methodist Church, she had resided in Cochranville area for 40 years. Surviving are two daughters, Mary Elizabeth, wife of Richard L. Ernest, of West Palm Beach, and Patricia, wife of Ephraim B. Fornoff, of New Holland, a son, William L., at home, two brothers, Harry, of Vintage, and Samuel, of Gap. Three sisters, Mrs. Nellie Booz, of Collingdale, Mrs. Ruth Trego, of Gap, and Mrs. Ethel Trago, of Christina, and three grandchildren. (10/1/1963) d-9/30/1963

STANLEY S. REYNOLDS: 58, of Elkton, died June 5. He was the husband of Mrs. **Elizabeth Reynolds** and the father of Mrs. Malin Banks, Miss Mildred Reynolds and Stanley S. Reynolds Jr. The funeral was held on Sunday at 2:30 p.m., at the Grant Funeral Home, North East, with interment in **Elkton Cemetery**. (Democratic Ledger 6/12/1958) (Sterling) d-6/5/1958 (STERLING S REYNOLDS)

STANLEY Z. MITCHELL: 74, of North East died Saturday, Aug. 23, at Union Hospital in Elkton. He had retired in 1968 as an accountant in the treasury division of the DuPont Company after 38 years. Funeral services were to be held today (Wed., Aug. 27) at Crouch Funeral Home in North East. The Rev. Richard L. McVandless, pastor, St. Mark's Episcopal Church, Perryville, will officiate. Mr. Mitchell had lived most of his life in Cecil County and was a member of St. Mary Anne's Episcopal Church. He is survived by his wife, Mrs. **Jean R. Mitchell**, North East, a son, Robert S. Mitchell, Perryville, three brothers, William C. Mitchell, Butler, Pa., Leonard Mitchell, Wellsboro, Pa., and James Mitchell, Millerton, Pa., two sisters, Mrs. Sara Shadle,

Gaines, Pa., and Mrs. Rose Ksher, Sanford, Fla. And three grandchildren. Burial will be in St. Mary Anne's Churchyard. (Cecil Whig 8/17/1975)

STELLA MAY REYNOLDS: 86, of Port Deposit died of colon cancer Monday, Sept. 19, 1994 at Stella Maris Hospice. She was born July 20, 1908 in Coraine, Pa. A homemaker, she was associated with Touch of Glory Bluegrass Gospel Group. She is survived by four sons, Edward I. Pierce of Port Deposit, Stanley Pierce of Rising Sun, David W. Pierce of Salem, Pa., and Joseph Pierce of Conowingo; three daughters, Ruth Poff of Check, Va., May L. Wright of North East, and Betty Jackson of Port Deposit; a sister, Violet McAveney of New Castle, Del.; a brother, Ralph McCall of Smyrna, Del.; 21 grandchildren, 37 great-grandchildren, and one great-great-grandchild. Services are scheduled for 2 p.m. Thursday, Sept. 22 at the R.T. Foard Funeral Home in Rising Sun. Rev. Raymond Cuffley of the St. John's Baptist will officiate. Burial will be in West Nottingham Cemetery in Colora. In lieu of flowers, the family suggests contributions to Stella Maris Hospice, care of R.T. Foard Funeral Home, P.O. Box 248, Rising Sun, MD 21911. (9/21/1994) (7/20/1908-9/19/1994)

STEPHEN JOHN REYNOLDS: aged 93 years died on Tuesday, at the homestead of his family, in the Sixth District which it had owned since the days of William Penn. His death was due to debility. A daughter, Mrs. David Benson, of Bel Air, a son, William living at home and four grandchildren survive him. His funeral will be held at 2 p.m. today, Saturday with services at the Friends' Meeting House at West Nottingham, and interment in its Burial Ground. (Cecil Whig Sat. 3/27/1926) 1832-3/23/1926 (wife : Anna A. 1841-1893)

STEPHEN REYNOLDS SR.: At Harrisville, Cecil county, Md., on the 31st ult., Stephen Reynolds, Sr., in the 73d year of his age. (2/17/1872)

STEPHEN REYNOLDS: The death of Stephen Reynolds occurred Monday, June 12th, at his home, in Media. He was 75 years old, a native of Harrisville, Cecil county, Md., the son of John Reynolds. For a number of years he was the village storekeeper, removing to Philadelphia, where he was employed as a bookkeeper and from there located at Media. His wife, who was Miss Amy Hall, of Media, survives him. The funeral was held today with private interment in Cumberland Cemetery. (6/15/1908 or 1911?)

STERLING S REYNOLDS: 58, Elkton, died last Thursday at his home. Funeral services were held Sunday June 8, at the Grant Funeral Home, North East with the Rev. Harold Davis, pastor of Elkton Methodist Church. Officiating Burial was in Elkton Cemetery. Mr. Reynolds is survived by his wife Mrs. Elizabeth Hopkins Reynolds, one son, Sterling Jr., Elkton, two daughters Mrs. Malin Banks and Miss Mildred Reynolds, Elkton, and three brothers, Melvin, North East, Albert, Baltimore, and Harold, Chesapeake City. Also surviving are four grandchildren. (6/12/1958)

STEVEN DAVID REYNOLDS: of 323 Hollingsworth Manor, Elkton, died Monday, Dec. 24, 1990, of cancer at the Deers Head Center in Salisbury. He was 38. Born in Elkton, Nov. 7, 1952, Mr. Reynolds lived in Cecil County most of his life. He worked as a warehouseman at Westvaco Cup in Newark, Del., retiring in 1989. He also worked at the American Legion, Cecil Post #15 in Elkton. Mr. Reynolds was a member of the Sons of the American Legion, Cecil Post #15 in Elkton. He is survived by a daughter, Tammi Lyn Reynolds Vermeersch; his mother Hazel S. Reynolds; a brother, Charles Reynolds; two sisters, Phyllis Sample and Sue Strickler; all of Elkton. Mr. Reynolds is also survived by a granddaughter. Services will be held 2 p.m., Wednesday, Dec. 26, 1990, at the Gee Funeral Home, 259 East Main St., Elkton. The family will receive friends at the funeral home one hour before the services. (Cecil Whig Wed. 12/26/1990) 11/7/1952-12/24/1990

STEVEN C. MCPEAK: 39, of S. Union St. in Havre de Grace and formerly of Perryville died Thursday, Nov. 23, 1995 at his residence. Mr. McPeak was born Nov. 25, 1955 in Bainbridge. He was a typist with a correctional institution in Hagerstown. He is survived by his mother, Doris Reynolds of Perryville and his adopted mother Lula McPeak, also of Perryville. A graveside service was held Sunday at the Brookview Cemetery in Rising Sun. Rev. John Gauger of the Perryville Baptist Church officiated. Arrangements by Foard's Funeral Home. (Cecil Whig 11/25/1995)

STREET EUGENE RILEY: of Porters Bridge, died Saturday in Union Memorial Hospital, Baltimore, where he had been taken on Tuesday for treatment. He was 54 years of age. He was a son of Barclay and May Riley, and was born and spent his intire life in this county. Surviving are his wife and one son, Street, Jr., also the following sisters and brothers, Mrs. Lucy Chink, of Chicago, Mrs. Helen Carson, of Philadelphia, Mrs. Ina Fitzgerald, of Perryville, Mrs. Grace Murphy, of Porters Bridge, Lawrence Riley, Ohio, Fred Riley of Perry Point. Funeral services were held Tuesday afternoon in West Nottingham Presbyterian Church with interment in the adjoining cemetery. (Cecil Whig Friday 6/23/1939)

SUE REYNOLDS WALTON: the body of Mrs. sue Reynolds Walton, 55, was discovered about 1:30pm Friday at her home in Chesapeake city. She was in her car in the garage adjoining the house. Police said the motor was running when she was found, and death was attributed to carbon monoxide poisoning. She was pronounced dead after she was taken to union hospital, Elkton. The sheriff's office said that the victim had attempted suicide about a year ago. She was a widow. Services were held Monday from pippin funeral home. she is survived by three brothers and two sisters, Clarence Reynolds, Chesapeake city; Benjamin Reynolds, Norristown, pa.; Edward Reynolds, Orlando, Fla.; Mrs. Ruby Tolson, Washington DC and Mrs. Margaret Whitlock, Glasgow. (5/13/1964)

SUE Reynolds WALTON: Mrs. Sue R. Walton, 55, Chesapeake City, died Friday May 8, at Union Hospital, Elkton. She was the wife of the late **Thomas Walton**. Survivors are three brothers, Clarence Reynolds, Chesapeake City, Edward Reynolds, Orlando, Fla., and John Benjamin Reynolds, Norristown, Pa., and two sisters, Mrs. Ruby Tolson, Washington, D.C., and Mrs. Margaret Whitlock, Glasgow, Del. The Rev. Joseph E. James, rector of Trinity Episcopal Church, of which the deceased was a member, officiated at a graveside service Monday, May 11, at **Bethel Cemetery** near Chesapeake City. Grant Funeral Home, North East, was in charge of arrangements. (Cecil Whig Wed. 5/13/1964) d-5/8/1964

SUSAN F. REYNOLDS: wife of **J. Wesley Reynolds**, died on Tuesday night at her husband's residence on Bow Street to which they had removed but a week ago from their farm, near Childs, which they had recently sold. Mrs. Reynolds caught a cold and pneumonia, which terminated fatally, developed. She was 68 years of age. Her husband, two daughters, Mrs. George E. Dean, and Miss Lydia Reynolds, and a son, Irving Reynolds, survive her. Her funeral will be held at 1:30 p.m. today, with interment in **Bethel Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Sat. 5/7/1910) 7/26/1840-5/3/1910

SUSANNA HILL REYNOLDS CURLEY: widow of **Leonard Curley**, of North East, died at the home of her grandson, S. M. Curley, at Coatesville, on Sunday last after a long illness, aged 88 years. Two sons and three daughters survive her. Mrs. John Alexander and Y.M. Reynolds, and Miss Fannie Reynolds, of Coatesville, Pa., Haines Reynolds, of Lancaster, Pa., and Mrs. Christinan Enter, of near Rising Sun. She was a Miss Hiss before marriage, being twice married, her first husband being **Henford Reynolds**, of Eastland, Pa. Mrs. Levi Reynolds, of North East, who died in January, was a daughter as well as Mrs. Eli Strimmel, also of North East, who was killed by a horse many years ago., 30 grandchildren, 27 great grandchildren, and 2 great-great grandchildren mourn her death. The funeral took place on Tuesday at the P. E. Church at North East, interment in the adjoining cemetery. She had many relatives through out Cecil County and Chester County, Pa. (Cecil Whig Sat. 2/10/1906)

SUSAN REYNOLDS: widow of the late **James M. Reynolds**, of Bel Air, died at the home of her niece Mrs. James Finley, of Wheel, on Wednesday the 12th aged about 75 years. Her funeral took place on Friday, interment at **Rock Spring cemetery**. Rev. C.P. Nowlin conducted the funeral services and the pallbearers were Messrs. R. L. Magness, Charles Wagner, ? Evans, Harry Pyle, Henry and Harry Tanner, Mr. Charles E. Hornberger was the undertaker in charge. (Aegis 1/21/1921) D-1/12/1921

SUSAN REYNOLDS: widow of the late **Samuel Reynolds**, died at the home of her daughter, Mrs. Mary Wayne, at Colora, on Sunday morning, aged 83 years. The deceased is survived by six sons and three daughters. Funeral services were held on Wednesday in the **Mt. Pleasant M.E. Church**, of which the deceased was a member. The services were conducted by Rev. Harry Mitchell. Interment in the adjoining cemetery. (Cecil Whig Sat. 8/3/1901) d-7/28/1901 (W-30Y?)

SYLVESTER S REYNOLDS: a life long resident of North East, died at his home on Wednesday evening, November 27, in his 83 year. Mr. Reynolds was the oldest member of North East Methodist Church. A basket maker by trade, he worked at the Day Basket Factory forty-six years. He is survived by his wife and one daughter and three sons, Mrs. Norton Reeder and Irving Reynolds of North East, Otis of Norristown, Pa. And C. Willard of Maplewood New Jersey. Funeral services will be held from his late residence in North East on Saturday, Nov. 30 at 1:30 p.m. Interment in **North East Methodist cemetery**. (Thursday, 11/28/1940) d-11/27/1940

SYLVIA E. REYNOLDS Age 81 of Galena, MD died May 29, 2001 in the Christiana Hospital in Newark, DE. Sylvia was born December 3, 1919 in Petersburg, DE to **William and Evelyn Cosden Cabbage**. For 25 years the Wickwire Farm in Earleville, MD was her home until she and her husband retired to Galena in 1975. She enjoyed sewing, quilting and patchwork. She was a member of the Galena Busy Bee's, the Cecilton

Homemakers, a past 4-H leader and an Eastern Star member. In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by a sister, Joanetta Austin; and son-in-law, J. Robert Bolton, Sr. Her Husband of 53 years, **J. Wesley Reynolds** died in January 2001. Her children, Doris E. Bolton of Earleville, MD, Marsha and her husband Rodney Perrine of Elkton, MD and James C. and his wife Patricia Glanden of Newark, DE survive her. There are 6 grandchildren, Pamela L. Deck of Hagerstown, MD, Robert Bolton, Jr. of Wilmington, DE, Mary L. Brikentall and Donna Davis, both of Earleville, MD, and Matthew and Greg Perrine, both of Elkton, MD also surviving, as well as 5 great grandchildren; a sister, Virginia Seamens of Houston, DE; and a brother, James Cabbage of Milford, DE. A funeral service will be held 1 pm Saturday, June 2nd in the Galena Funeral Home of Stephen L. Schaeck, 118 W. Cross St., Galena, where friends may call 6-8 pm Friday, June 1st. Interment will be in the **St. Georges Cemetery**. Memorials may be made to the Galena Volunteer Fire & Ambulance Company, PO Box 189, Galena, MD 21635 or your favorite charity. [Published 05/31/2001] 12/3/1919-5/29/2001

T.W. REYNOLDS: 75, of Perryville died Sunday, July 31, at the home of his daughter, Mrs. Russell K. Keessey of Perryville. Mr. Reynolds is survived by his wife, Mrs. **Sarah Mahan Reynolds**, two daughters, Mrs. Russell K. Keessey and Mrs. Burris Hasson both of Perryville; two sisters, Mrs. Grace Koffman of Baltimore and Mrs. May Evans of Edgemere; also four grandchildren and four great grandchildren. Funeral services were held Wednesday at 2 p.m. at the Patterson Funeral Home, with the Rev. Charles H. Squires officiating. Masonic burial service was conducted by the Susquehanna Lodge No. 130 A.F. & A.M. and interment was in **Angle Hill Cemetery**. (8/4/1960) abt. 1885-7/31/1960

TAMMY LEE REYNOLDS: 23, of Joppa, died Oct. 25 at Fallston General Hospital. A nurse's aide, she attended Edgewood High School. Born in Lewiston, Maine, she was the daughter of **Sharon Lee Holter Brown** of Joppa and **Cecil L. Reynolds** of Maine. Services were held Friday at the Howard K. McComas 111 Funeral Home, Pastor Tracy J. Duvall officiated. Burial was in **Bel Air Memorial Gardens**. The pallbearers were James M. and John Holter, John Tefke, AlGene Hutson. (Aegis 11/3/1993) d-10/25/1993

THERESA MARIE REYNOLDS Age 20 of West Grove, PA, passed away on Friday, February 1, 2002 at the DuPont Hospital for Children in Wilmington, DE. Born on November 15, 1981 in Wilmington, DE, she was the daughter of **Richard J. and Rose Marie Russo Reynolds** of West Grove, PA. Theresa was one of God's special children who loved music and music videos. She was a sister and a loving daughter. She attended the CDC Center in Thorndale, PA. Her love was unconditional and she will be missed by all who knew her. She is survived by her parents; 2 sisters, Angela Marie Reynolds and Paula Anne Reynolds both of West Grove; her paternal grandparents, Charles H. and Louise Bonifacino Reynolds of Lewes DE; and her maternal grandparents, Frank and Rose Paone Russo of Lancaster, PA. She is also survived by many aunts, uncles, and cousins. Relatives and friends are invited to a Life Celebration on Wednesday, February 6, 2002 from 7-9 pm and on Thursday, February 7, 2002 from 10-11 am at the Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary Church, 300 State Rd., West Grove, PA. A funeral mass will follow on Thursday at 11 am. Interment will follow at the **St. Patrick Cemetery in Kennett Square, PA**. Memorial contributions may be made to ARC of Chester County, 900 Lawrence Dr., West Chester, PA 19380 or to Family Assistance Fund of Auxiliary of DuPont Hospital for Children, PO Box 269 Wilmington, DE 19899. Arrangements are being handled by the Kuzo & Gofus Funeral Home, Ltd., Kennett Square, PA [published 02/04/2002]

THOMAS B. REYNOLDS: age 65, of Darlington, died on Friday, February 4 at Harford Memorial Hospital, where he had been a patient for the past three weeks. Mr. Reynolds was employed at the Conowingo Hydro Electric Plant for the past 38 years. He was a member of Grace Memorial Episcopal Church, Darlington, the Esdrueon Lodge No. 176, A.F. & A.M., in Cardiff, the Cheasapeake Consistory, Scottish Rites, Baltimore, and the Boumi Shrine Temple. Mr. Reynolds was also a member and 1st Vice President of the Susquehanna Shrine Club and a member of the Darlington Lion's Club and the Volunteer Fire Co. The deceased is survived by his wife, **Helen D. Reynolds**, and the following children, Mrs. Mary Walter of Aberdeen, Thomas B. Reynolds Jr., of Spring Mount, Pa., Donald C. Reynolds, of Jacksonville, Fla., Patricia Ann Reynolds, of Aberdeen, four step-children, Robert Stauffer, of Darlington, Mrs. Betty Keefer, of Wilmington, Del., Mrs. Helen Capizzi of Norristown, Pa., Mrs. Dorothy Whiteside, of Oxford, Pa., 24 grandchildren, two sisters, Mrs. Violet M. Krauss, of Haddonfield, N.J. and Mrs. Whanita Serinis, of Berlin, N.J. Funeral services were held on Tuesday at 11 a.m. at Grace Memorial Episcopal Church, Darlington, with the Rev. Donald W. Gross officiating, and interment, was in **Darlington Cemetery**. Active pallbearers were: Messrs. George Obenheim, Cecil Kendrick, Marion Walter, James Huff, Cloy Gahagan, and Rex Leftridge, Honorary pallbearers were: Messrs. Aaron Roland, Warner Pyles, Leonard Culpepper and N. Cole Nelson. The Harkins Funeral Home, Delta, Pa. had charge of arrangements. (Aegis Thurs. 2/10/1966) 1900-2/4/1966

THOMAS DAVID REYNOLDS: 4 day old son of Mr. and Mrs. Walter A. Reynolds of Liberty Grove, died on July 25 in Harford Memorial Hospital in Havre de Grace, Md. Surviving are two brothers, Walter A. and Douglas J. Reynolds, both at home. Graveside services were held on July 27 from Babyland in West Nottingham Cemetery in Colora, with Rev. Harry Robinson, pastor of the West Nottingham Church, officiating. Funeral arrangements were made by the Tyson Funeral Home in Rising Sun. (8/3/1966)

THOMAS H. REYNOLDS: age 100, of Elkton, Md., died Thursday, July 11, 2002. Born on March 4, 1902, in Blue Ball, MD, he was the son of the late **John E. and Lillian Graves Reynolds**. Mr. Reynolds was a farmer and retired in 1969 from Conowingo Power Co., where he was in charge of the service Dept. He was a 1918 graduate of Calvert Agricultural High School. In 1930, Mr. Reynolds was elected to the Maryland House of Delegates, where he served two terms. As a member of Rock Presbyterian Church, Mr. Reynolds served many years as an Elder and as a Trustee. He was a member of the Cecil County Farmer's Club and the Cecil County Historical Society. Mr. Reynolds enjoyed his family and working on the farm. His wife, **Catherine C. "Kitty" Reynolds**, preceded him in death. Survivors include his daughters, Barbara Shallcross, Rising Sun, MD, Betty Christy, Sparks, NV, and Connie Reynolds, Crofton, MD; 4 grandchildren; 10 great-grandchildren. Memorial service will be held at 11 AM, Monday, July, 2002, at Rock Presbyterian Church, Fair Hill, MD, where family and friends may call after 10 AM. Officiating will be Rev. Allen B. Yuninger and Rev. Jane D. Stover. Private interment will be in **Rose Bank Cemetery**, Calvert, MD. In lieu of flowers, contributions may be made to Rock Presbyterian Church Memorial Fund, in care of Hicks Home for Funerals, 103 W. Stockton St. Elkton, MD. (7/12/2002 Cecil Whig) (3/4/1902-7/11/2002)

THOMAS HENRY REYNOLDS: aged 72, North East, R. D., died July 2. Funeral services were held from the home of his daughter, Mrs. Blackson, July 5, with interment in the **North East Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig 7/12/1945) d-7/2/1945

THOMAS REYNOLDS: died-at the residence of his uncle, Israel Reynolds, esq. near the blue ball, on the 23rd, Thomas Reynolds, in the 26th year of his age. (Cecil Whig, 7/28/1857)

THOMAS HOWARD REYNOLDS: 67, Charlestown, died Wednesday, May 21, in Union Hospital in Elkton. The Rev. Elmer H Witmer presided at the funeral home at North East. A Life resident of Cecil County, he was a boat mechanic at Lee's Charlestown Marina for 15 years. Survivors include the widow **Margaret E Reynolds**, a son Harry (Jock) Reynolds of Chesapeake City; four daughters, Mrs. Diane M Racine of North East, Mrs. Janet H Miller of Colorado Springs, Colo. Mrs. Getta M Stover of West Grove Pa., and Mrs. Margaret Miles of Newark Del. A brother Willard M Reynolds of Maple Shade N.J., four sisters; Mrs. Jane Foreaker, Mrs. Beulah McCall and Mrs. Bertha Gill, all of North East, and Mrs. Velma Blackson of Elkton; 14 grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Burial was in **North East Methodist Cemetery**. (5/28/1975) (9/22/1907-5/21/1975)

THOMAS REYNOLDS "Captain" aged 64 years, died at his home in Havre de Grace, Wednesday. The deceased was a native of England and come to this county when a young man. He is survived by three daughters, Grace, Annie, and Mary, and two sons, Wilbur, and Norman Reynolds, all of Havre de Grace. (Cecil Whig Sat. 2/29/1908) d-2/26/1908

THOMAS TAYLOR REYNOLDS: aged 79 years, a well known lifelong resident of the Fourth District died at his home near Blue Ball, on Tuesday. Mr. Reynolds who was a gentleman of the old school was esteemed for his consistent Christian? and his pleasing personality. He was a ? a directed of the National Bank, Oxford and a member of Rock Church, Fair Hill. He married **Miss Rachael Biles**, who survives him with two sons, John and Curtis Reynolds. His funeral was held yesterday Friday afternoon, with services at his home and interment in **Rosebank cemetery**, Calvert. (Cecil Whig Sat. 7/19/1924) 1845-7/15/1924

THOMAS W. REYNOLDS: 75, husband of **Sarah Mahan Reynolds**, Perryville, died Sunday, July 31, at the home of a daughter, Mrs. Russell K. Keesey, Perryville. Mr. Reynolds was the son of the late **Thomas and Kathryn Shutt Reynolds**. He was a retired car inspector for the Pennsylvania Railroad. Mr. Reynolds was a past master of Susquehanna Lodge 130, AF & AM. He was a past president of the Community Fire Company in Perryville and was a member of the official board of the Perryville Methodist Church. He had been a member of Cecil Royal Arch Chapter 34, Elkton, and a member of Concordia Council No 1, R&SM. He is survived , in addition to his wife and his daughter, by two other daughters, Mrs. Luther Clements, Havre de Grace, Md., and Mrs. Burris Hasson, Perryville, two sisters, Mrs. Grace Kauffman, Baltimore and Mrs. May Evans, Edgemere, Md., four grandchildren and four great grandchildren. Funeral services were held Wednesday, August 3, at the Patterson Funeral Home, Perryville. The Rev. Charles H. Squires, pastor of the

Perryville Methodist Church, officiated. (Cecil Whig Thurs. 8/4/1960) d-7/31/1960

TYSON I. REYNOLDS: aged 90, years formerly of Lancaster County, died on Wednesday last week at his home at Liberty Grove, this county. Two sons, **Brinton**, of Baltimore, **Gayley**, of Philadelphia; Mrs. William Winchester, of Port Deposit, and Mrs. Rose Gerger of Elam, Pa., survive him. (Cecil Whig, Sat. 1/8/1927) 1837 or 5/1/1848-12/28/1926

VAN REYNOLDS: died at the Union Hospital, Elkton, last Friday after a brief illness. He was 85 years of age, the husband of the late **Annie Shirling Reynolds**. He was the son of the late **Matthew and Anastasia Ingleton Reynolds**, and was born and lived his early life in Havre de Grace. For many years, he was a farmer at Elk Neck. He is survived by four daughters, also two sisters, Mrs. Ella Diggs of Baltimore and Mrs. Louis A. Vosbury of Weslaco, Texas. The funeral was held on Monday at 2 p.m. from the Grant Funeral Home in North East, with burial in **Spesutia Cemetery**, Perryman. (Democratic Ledger 12/26/1957) (w-Anna Dorothy Schirling)

VERNA M. BURNS REYNOLDS (nee **Burns**) Age 82 of Claymont, DE died August 15, 2001 at Christiana Hospital. Mrs. Reynolds was born in Coatesville and has lived most of her life in Linwood; she has lived in Claymont for the past 30 years. Mrs. Reynolds was a loving and devoted wife and homemaker. She was the wife of the late, **Walter H. Reynolds** who died in 1995 and she was the sister of the late, Sylvia A. Jones and William Burns. Mrs. Reynolds is survived by 2 nieces, Phyllis and Don Burke of Claymont, DE and Sylvia and Ed Bradford of FL; 1 nephew, Fred and Vija Jones of Wilmington, DE; great nieces and nephews, Don and Helen Burke, Jr. of Claymont, DE, Bunny Yaw of FL, Marie Burke and Joe Cahill of Newark, DE, Sylvia and Ronnie Cordill of New Castle, DE, Connie and Mike Latham of New Castle, DE, Cindy and Eric Farland, Becca and Andy Webb all of GA and many great -great nieces and nephews. Relatives and friends are invited to attend her funeral Mass Saturday 10:30 am in Holy Savior Roman Catholic Church in Linwood. There will be a viewing at the Ward Funeral Home, 1459 Market St. Linwood on Sat. morning from 8:30-10 am. Burial will be in **Immaculate Heart of Mary Cemetery Linwood**. Contributions in Mrs. Reynolds name may be made to the Alzheimer's Association of Greater Philadelphia Robert Morris Bldg., 100 N. 17th St., 4th Floor; Philadelphia, PA 19103 would be appreciated. [Published 08/17/2001] d-8/15/2001

VERNON A. "CURLEY" REYNOLDS: 80, of 868 Hances Point Road, North East, died of heart failure on Thursday, Nov. 26, 1992 at Christiana Hospital near Stanton, Del. Mr. Reynolds was born in North East on Nov. 25, 1912. He was a lifetime resident of North East. He was the son of the late **Andrew and Nora Ewing Reynolds**. Along with his wife, he owned and operated Reynolds Hauling and Excavating in North East for over 56 years. He was a member of North East United Methodist Church North East Volunteer Fire Company, Cecil County Hunters Association antique automobile Club of America and Brandywine antique car Club of America. He was a founding member of Upper Bay Museum in North East. He is survived by his wife of **55** years, **Dorothy Futtly Reynolds** of North East; a daughter, Bonnie Lincoln of North East; two sisters, Nora Sangry of Honey Brook, Pa. and Mildred Stapp of Chesapeake City; and two grandchildren. Funeral services are scheduled for 11 a.m. Tuesday at Crouch Funeral Home, 127 S. Main St., North East, where friends may call from 7 to 9 p.m. this evening. The Rev. Ruth Ann Miller of Hart's United Methodist Church and Rev. Wilford Kalbach of Morning Cheer Bible Conference Center will officiate. Burial will be in **Hart's Cemetery in Elk Neck**. Memorial contributions may be made to Hart's United Methodist acquisition Fund, in care of Crouch Funeral Home, 127 South Main Street, North East, Md. 21901. (11/30/1992) (11/25/1912-11/26/1992)

VERNON ELY OWENS: 66, Perryville, died Saturday, June 24, in Harford Memorial Hospital at Havre de Grace. He was the son of the **late Ernest and Victoria Alexander Owens**. Mr. Owens is survived by his widow; two stepdaughters, Mrs. Betty Dagg of Perryville and Mrs. Pauline Singleton of Baltimore; a brother, Willard E. Owens of Havre de Grace, and four grandchildren. Funeral services were held at Patterson Funeral Home with the Rev. Charles Savires of Hopewell United Methodist Church officiating. Burial was in **Asbury Cemetery** at Port Deposit. (Cecil Whig 6/28/1972) d-6/24/1972

VIOLA BIDDLE REYNOLDS: 83, of North East, died Tuesday, July 9 1996 at home of congestive heart failure. She was born in North East on May 6, 1913, the daughter of the late **James and Margaret McKinney Biddle**. She was the wife **George Mitchell Reynolds**, who died in 1994. She lived in Cecil County for most of her life. Mrs. Reynolds was a legal secretary for Doris Scott in Elkton, retiring in 1975. She had previously worked for William Wilson Bratton and was an U.S. Government secretary at Perry Point, Edgewood, and Aberdeen Proving Ground. She was a member of the North East Church of the Nazarene. She enjoyed reading the Bible and spending time with her family. She is survived by her daughter Carol E Jamison of

Newark, Del., Mary Lee Simmons of Elkton and Connie Keithley of North East; her sons, Richard a Reynolds, Raymond E Reynolds, both of North East and George E Reynolds of Elkton; 21 grandchildren and 38 great-grandchildren. The viewing will be held one hour before services on Friday, July 12 from 2 to 3 p.m. at Crouch Funeral Home, 127 S. Main St., North East. Services following at 3 p.m. with the Rev. Ray F Graham of North East United Methodist Church and the Rev. James R Moyers of the Elkton Church of the Nazarene, officiating. Interment will be in **North East Methodist Cemetery**. Memorial contributions may be made to the Northern Chesapeake Hospice in care of the Crouch Funeral Home. (7/1996) 5/6/1913-7/9/1996

VIRGINIA FOUNDS REYNOLDS JONES:, age 67, of Rising Sun, MD died on Tuesday, June 13, 2006 at Christiana Hospital. Virginia was born on March 1, 1939 in Liberty Grove, MD to the late G. Wesley Founds and Lydia Founds. She worked for Acme Markets in Salad Bar for 8 years. She was a member of the Rising Sun Fire Company Ladies Auxiliary for 38 years; and a member of Rosebank United Methodist Church. She is survived by her husband, James Roy Jones of Rising Sun, MD; mother, Lydia Founds of Rising Sun, MD; daughter, Sherry Elaine Perez of Delaware; son, Daniel Ray Reynolds of Rising Sun, MD; grandchildren, Justin Perez and Joshua Perez both of Newark, DE, Andrew Reynolds and Ashley Brooke Reynolds of Middletown, DE. She is preceded in death by her first husband, **Levi Ray Reynolds**. Services will be 11:00 a.m. on Friday, June 16, 2006 at Rosebank United Methodist Church, RT 273, Rising Sun, MD where friends may call one hour prior. Burial to follow in Rosebank Cemetery. Contributions may be made to Rosebank U.M. Church Building Fund c/o R. T. Foard Funeral Home, PO Box 248, Rising Sun, MD 21911

VIOLA L. REYNOLDS JOHNSON: age 87, of Rising Sun, MD, passed away Janaruy 12, 2008 at Union Hospital surrounded by her family. Mrs. Johnson, a lifelong resident of Cecil County, was born on April 7, 1920, the daughter of the late **Russell and Sara Reynolds**. For many years Viola was owner and operator of the Spready Oak Snack Bar. She enjoyed her time at the beach and was a devoted and loving mother and grandmother. She is survived by four daughters, Nora Lee and Alexander Prince of Bridgeville, DE, Joyce A. Webb and her husband, James, of Rising Sun, MD, Sandra J Goodwin and her husband, Richard, of Palm Beach Gardens, FL, and Donna M. Hovatter and her husband, Leland, of Rising Sun, 11 grandchildren, and 21 great grandchildren. She also leaves behind her sister, Dora Mae Angervine, of Lancaster, PA. She was preceded in death by her husband of 49 years, **Reese Allen Johnson**, and her sister, Beatrice Gill, Marion Santaniello and Eva Holbrook. A funeral servie will be held at Janes United Methodist Church, 213 Walnut St., Rising Sun Md, on Thursday, January 17, 2008 at 2 p.m. Friends and family may call at the church on Thursday, beginning at 1 p.. Burial will be in Brookview Cemetery. (Cecil Whig Tuesday 1/15/2008)

VIRDIN REYNOLDS: aged 10 years, died near Mechanicaville. (Aegis 12/28/1888)

Wanda Ruth Reynolds, 63, of Conowingo, MD, passed away June 15, 2007 at St. Joseph Medical Center after a brief illness. Ms. Reynolds was born on April 17, 1944 in Bluefield, WV, the daughter of the late George David and Frances Riley Johnson. Wanda was a homemaker and loved to play BINGO. She was devoted to her family, especially her grandson and enjoyed the company of her many friends. She is survived by her son, Doug Reynolds and his wife Ruth of Conowingo; her daughter, Donna Pierce and her husband Rick of Rising Sun; a grandson Brian Pierce of Rising Sun; 2 step grandchildren, David Thompson and Betty Reynolds, both of Conowingo; and a sister, Thelma Buffalow of Bristol, VA, stepson Walter "Buck" Reynolds, Jr. and his wife Mary and their 2 children, Rebecca and Walter "Buck" Reynolds III. She was preceded in death by Doug and Donna's father, Walter A. "Buckeye" Reynolds; her brothers William, James, Harold and Burleigh Johnson; and her sister Beulah Lowe. A funeral service will be held at R.T. Foard Funeral Home, P.A., 111 S. Queen St., Rising Sun, MD 21911 on Tuesday June 19, 2007 at 12 noon. Friends and family may call at the funeral home beginning at 11:00 a.m. Burial will be in West Nottingham Cemetery. (Cecil Whig Mon. 6/18/2007)

W. COUDON REYNOLDS: Officer Loses Leg- W. Coudon Reynolds, a member of the 7 Elkton Police Force, who was accidentally shot by another officer while attempting to kill a dog, had his leg amputated at a Wilmington Hospital. The bone at the knee had become infected and it was taken off above the knee. (Cecil Whig Thursday 4/6/1944)

WALTER HERBERT REYNOLDS: 22 of rising sun died 11/22/1961 in Childs. Funeral services were held November. 26th from the Tyson funeral home in rising sun. Internment in Brookview cemetery in rising sun. Surviving are his wife, Paula Reynolds of rising sun, a son, Walter Herbert Reynolds 2nd of rising sun, parents, Mr. And Mrs. Horace Reynolds of rising sun, and 2 brothers, Neal Reynolds and Stanley Reynolds of rising sun. He was a member of the rising sun fire company. 11/29/1961 Cecil Whig

WILLIAM A. REYNOLDS: Age 78 of Elkton, MD died Thursday, March 2, 2006 at Christiana Hospital in Newark, DE. Services, 11 am, Wednesday, March 8, 2006 at Elkton Presbyterian Church, E. Main St., Elkton, MD. Friends may call 10 am prior to the service. [published 03/05/2006]

WILLIAM REYNOLDS: a retired farmer, of Rising Sun, died Sunday at Union hospital, Elkton, at the age of 76. Surviving are his wife, Rebecca Reynolds, a son, William Jr., and a granddaughter, Priscilla Reynolds. The Rev. Douglas Iback of West Nottingham Presbyterian church conducted funeral service Wednesday afternoon at the Tyson Funeral home in Rising Sun. Burial was in West Nottingham cemetery. (The Cecil Democrat Thurs. 11/28/1957)

WILLIAM PRESTON REYNOLDS: a well-known farmer and real estate dealer, died on Monday at his home near Farmington, aged 69 years. He was a son of **Vincent and Lydia Preston Reynolds** of West Nottingham township. His first wife was a **Miss Headley**, of the Rising Sun section, three of whose children survive; James, of Coatesville; Mrs. Esther Pennock, of Philadelphia, and Mrs. Grace Walton, of White Rock. His second wife, who was **Miss Sabina Slicer**, and a sister, Miss Rena Reynolds, of West Nottingham, also survive. His funeral was held on Thursday, with interment in **Rosebank Cemetery**, Calvert. (Cecil Whig 7/16/1821) 1852-7/11/1921

WILLIAM M. REYNOLDS: aged 67 years, died at his home at Colora on Wednesday morning of a stroke of paralysis suffered on Tuesday. He was a former County Commissioner and a Director of the National Bank of Rising Sun. Two brothers, Harvey of Elkton, and Jacob H. Reynolds and two sisters, Mrs. W. O. Fowler and Miss Lidia D. Reynolds, who resided with him, survive him. His funeral will be held at 2 p. m. tomorrow, Sunday from his home with interment in West Nottingham Cemetery. (Cecil Whig Sat. 5/17/1924)

WALLACE W. REYNOLDS: husband of Mrs. **Esther Reynolds**, died suddenly on Saturday at the age of 66. A short service was held at his home in Perryville at 1 o'clock Wednesday in charge of Rev. Monroe Hand with further services at the Nazarene Church, North East, at 2 o'clock. Interment was in **the Methodist cemetery, North East**. He is survived by his widow, the following children by his second wife, Worrell Lee, William L., Paul A., James H., Janet M., and Rosalie. By his first wife, the following children survive, Mrs. Katharine Devine, Harrisburg, Pa., Mrs. Elizabeth Ward, Elkton, George of North East, Ivan of Perryville. He is also survived by a foster son, Melvin, 2 stepchildren and brothers, James, Elmer, and Melvin, North East, and Albert, of Baltimore. (Cecil Whig Thursday 11/17/1949) d-11/12/1949

WALLY REYNOLDS "Ivan Wallace ": Wally, age 44, of Mendota Heights, passed away Friday in West Salem WI, unexpectedly. Funeral services 11 am Wednesday at St. Peter's Lutheran Church in Northfield. Burial Acacia cemetery in Mendota Hts. Visitation Tuesday 4-8 pm at the Bierman Funeral Home in Northfield. Wally Reynolds is survived by daughter, Kimberly Reynolds of Lakeville, Mother, Mary (Gary) Stein of Northfield, grandmother, Alice McCall of Maryland, sister, Diana Lynn Rainford of Eagan, brothers, Michael (Kim) Stein of South Dakota, Carl (Debra) Swanson of Bloomington, and Gordy (Renee) Swanson of Northfield. Bierman Funeral Home 507-645-4153 (10/2001)

WALTER A. "Buckeye" REYNOLDS SR.: 64, of Rising Sun, died Saturday July 22, 2000 at home. He was born March 2, 1936, in Cecil County. Mr. Reynolds was a welder, employed by Moxley's Welding of Street, Md., for 25 years. He is survived by his devoted companion, **Ruth**, with whom he lived; two sons, Walter A. Reynolds Jr. of Baltimore, and Douglas J. Reynolds of Conowingo; a daughter, Donna Pierce of Port Deposit; two brothers, Arthur Lee Reynolds of Lansing, N.C., and Eddie Reynolds of Colora; a sister Rebecca Sheppard of Lansing, N.C., and 12 grandchildren. Visitation is set for today, 7 p.m. to 9 p.m., at R.T. Foard Funeral home, 111 South Queen St., Rising Sun. The funeral is scheduled for Tuesday at 2 p.m. Burial will be in **West Nottingham Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Mon. 7/24/2000) (3/2/1936-7/22/2000)

WALTER A. (BUCKEYE) REYNOLDS Age 64, of Rising Sun, MD, died July 22, 2000. Funeral: Tuesday, July 25 at 2 p.m. in the R.T. Foard Funeral Home, where friends may call Monday from 7-9 p.m. Burial in the **West Nottingham Cemetery**. [Published 07/24/2000] (3/2/1936-7/22/2000)

WALTER HERBERT REYNOLDS: 22, of Rising Sun died Nov. 22 in Childs. Funeral services were held Nov. 26 from the Tyson Funeral Home in Rising Sun with the Rev. Ernest J. Melchert, Chaplain at Perry Point, officiating. Interment was in Brookview Cemetery in Rising Sun. Surviving are his wife, Paula Reynolds of Rising Sun, a son, Walter Herbert Reynolds 11 of Rising Sun, parents, Mr. and Mrs. Horace Reynolds of Rising Sun, and two brothers, Neal Reynolds and Stanley Reynolds of Rising Sun. He was a member of the Rising Sun Fire Company. (11/29/1961)

WALTER S. REYNOLDS: Funeral services for the late Walter S. Reynolds, of Nottingham, Pa. were held on Tuesday afternoon, Jan. 6, at the Rogers Funeral Parlor, Oxford. Interment was made in Oxford Cemetery. Mr. Reynolds, who had been in poor health for several months died on Thursday Jan. 1, at his home in Nottingham. He was a son of the late **Joseph and Margaret Tucker Reynolds**, of near Rising Sun, and had resided in Nottingham for a long time. He is survived by his wife and a son, also seven brothers and sisters: Arthur, of Sylmar; Alfred, New London; Alver, Indianapolis, Ind.; Mrs. Marshall, Estella and Mary Reynolds, Rising Sun, and Mina, wife of Hugh Brown, Jennersville, Pa. (The Midland Journal Friday 1/16/1942)

WALTER THOMAS REYNOLDS: 64, of Aberdeen died unexpectedly Sept. 15 at Harford Memorial Hospital. Born in Washington, D.C., he was the son of the late **Walter and Mary Elizabeth Carroll Reynolds**, from County Monaghan, Ireland. He served 27 years in military, serving in the National Guard during the Korean War and in the Army in Vietnam. He retired from the Army as a chief warrant officer 3. After service he worked for 10 years at Aberdeen Proving Ground, where he retired from the equipment division in the Directorate of Logistics. He received a certificate of recognition for 30 years of service with the federal government. Before moving to Harford County he belonged the Lion's Club in Lantana, Fla., and was involved in real estate as an appraiser for Palm Beach County. Before working at APG he was employed by A.G. Publications in Essex. He was a member of St. Joan of Arc Church, Golden Age Club of Aberdeen, American Association of Retired Persons and Professional Photographers Association of American, and a lifetime member of the Disabled American Veterans. He is survived by his wife of **42** years, **Ethel Anne Lloyd Reynolds**, two daughters, Deborah Anne Reynolds of Aberdeen and Audrey Teresa Thacker of Lantana, Fla., a son, Michael T. Reynolds of Aberdeen, a sister, Roberta Whittington of Green Cove Springs, Fla, and five grandchildren. A mass of Christian burial was celebrated Monday at St. Joan of Arc in Aberdeen by the Rev. Kevin Schenning. Interment was at **Harford Memorial Gardens** with military honors. Honorary pallbearers were Norris Crites, Gary Tollinger and Dene Lloyd. (Aegis 9/21/1994) 11/8/1929-9/15/1994

WALTER W REYNOLDS: 93, Jessup Md. formerly of Cecil County, died Wednesday Oct. 2, in St Agnes Hospital at Baltimore. Funeral services were held at 2 p.m. Saturday, Oct.5, in Patterson Funeral Home Perryville with the Rev. James Lee Ditto, pastor Salvage United Methodist Church, Jessup officiating. He is survived by a daughter, Mrs. Dorothy F Reynolds of Jessup, one grandchild, and two great grandchildren. He was husband of the late **Gertrude M Reynolds**, who died in 1949, and son of the late **Henry and Sarah Archibald Reynolds**. Burial was in **West Nottingham Cemetery**. (10/9/1974) 1881-10/2/1974

Wanda Ruth Reynolds, 63, of Conowingo, MD, passed away June 15, 2007 at St. Joseph Medical Center after a brief illness. Ms. Reynolds was born on April 17, 1944 in Bluefield, WV, the daughter of the late George David and Frances Riley Johnson. Wanda was a homemaker and loved to play BINGO. She was devoted to her family, especially her grandson and enjoyed the company of her many friends. She is survived by her son, Doug Reynolds and his wife Ruth of Conowingo; her daughter, Donna Pierce and her husband Rick of Rising Sun; a grandson Brian Pierce of Rising Sun; 2 step grandchildren, David Thompson and Betty Reynolds, both of Conowingo; and a sister, Thelma Buffalow of Bristol, VA; stepson Walter "Buck" Reynolds Jr. and his wife Mary and their 2 children, Rebecca and Walter "Buck" Reynolds III. She was preceded in death by Doug and Donna's father, Walter A. "Buckeye" Reynolds; her brothers William, James, Harold and Burleigh Johnson; and her sister Beulah Lowe. A funeral service will be held at R.T. Foard Funeral Home, P.A., 111 S. Queen St., Rising Sun, MD 21911 on Tuesday June 19, 2007 at 12 noon. Friends and family may call at the funeral home beginning at 11:00 a.m. Burial will be in West Nottingham Cemetery.

WESLEY W. REYNOLDS: a native of this county, having been born at Port Deposit, but later a resident of Havre de Grace, where he conducted the Reynolds Bros. Can Manufacturing plant for many years, and later was the owner of the Havre de Grace Electric Company, died at the home of his son, Mr. Winfield S. Reynolds, in Jersey City, N.J., Wednesday night of last week. He leaves three sons: Winfield S., of Jersey City, and Louis and Harold Reynolds, of Florida, and two daughters; Misses May and Maude Reynolds. The remains were brought to Perryville and taken on Saturday to **Hopewell Cemetery** for interment. (Cecil Whig Sat. 10/21/1916) d-10/11/1916 (?-wife Kate)

WILLEY REYNOLDS: On the morning of the ?, instsnt. After a short but painful illness, Willey Reynolds aged 7 months and 6 days, infant son of John W. and Drucy M. Hill. The relatives and friends of the family are requested to attend the funeral, on this (Wednesday) afternoon, at three o'clock, from the residence of his parents, No. 276 E. Madron sret?. (The Sun, 3/23/1859)

WILLARD MILEY REYNOLDS: 73, of Elkton died in his home Friday July 24, of heart failure, Mr. Reynolds

was born in North East and lived his entire life in Cecil County. He served in the United States Navy during World War 11, and was a member of VFW Post 6027, in North East. He is survived by three sons, Thomas Reynolds Sr., Pennsauken, N.J. and Charles E Reynolds, Monroeville, N.J., three daughters, Pat Hannsens, Ontario, Ca., Barbara Sauer, Williamstown, N.J. and Jane McWilliams, Maple Shade N.J.; three sisters, Jane Foreaker, North East, Velma Blackson, Elkton, and Bertie Gil, North East; 16, grandchildren and one great grandson. He was the husband of the late **Alice Reynolds**. Graveside services to be conducted by Rev. Ray Graham, of North East United Methodist Church, will be held at 1 p.m. Tuesday at the **North East United Methodist Cemetery**. Full Military honors will be given by the American Legion Mason Dixon Post 194. (7/27/1992) (4/29/1919-7/24/1992)

WILLIAM M. ANDERSON, 72, died Sunday, October 23, in Spring Grove State Hospital, Catonsville, Md. Mr. Anderson was born in North Carolina but had lived most of his life in Cecil county. He is survived by two sisters, Mrs. **Raymond McPeck**, Perryville, and Mrs. Mae Caudell, Bel Air, Md., and a brother, Robert, Richmond, Va. The Rev. Emmett Petty, pastor of the New Bridge Baptist Church, near Colora, officiated at the funeral service Wednesday, October 26, in Tyson Funeral Home, Rising Sun. Interment was in **Brookview Cemetery**, Rising Sun. (Cecil Whig Wed. 10/26/1966)

WILLIAM E. GOODNOW: life long citizen of North East died at his home on Cecil Avenue of that town, Tuesday afternoon, October 17, aged 70 years. Mr. Goodnow was a retired Pennsylvania Railroad track foreman. He is survived by his wife, and one daughter, Hilda, and two sons, Otis and Walter, all of North East. Funeral services will be held in the North East Methodist Church, Friday afternoon, October 20, with interment in the **North East Methodist cemetery**. (Cecil Whig 10/19/1944)

WILLIAM REYNOLDS: suddenly, on Tuesday evening, at his residence near fair hill, Mr. William Reynolds, aged 63 years, highly esteemed by all who knew him. thus within a day of each other, we have lost two esteemed citizens, who lived less than a mile apart, on terms of intimate friendship, and who were beloved, and looked up to by a large circle of relatives and friends. (Cecil Whig...6/28/1845)

WILLIAM CALVIN REYNOLDS: passed away at his home on Cherry Street, Rising Sun, Monday night. He had been in poor health for months past, suffering from a heart condition. The deceased was a son of **Josiah and Susanna Gray Reynolds** and was born near Rising Sun, his entire life being spent in this section. He was about 80 years of age. In early life he followed farming, but in later years, since residing in Rising Sun, he had devoted his time to carpentering and cabinet-making. His wife died several years ago. Surviving are an adopted daughter, Mrs. Frances Hathaway Ewing, who made her home with him, and one brother, Layman Reynolds, of Oxford, Pa. The funeral was held on Thursday afternoon at the late home with services at two o'clock, and interment in **Brookview cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Friday, 10/6/1939) 1859-10/2/1939, Wife-**Mary Jane Reynolds**

WILLIAM D REYNOLDS: aged 71 years, died at his home in North East, of a sudden attack of heart disease, on Sunday night. He was a former foreman of Whitaker Iron Company at Principio Furnace, and for some years past had charge of **St. Mary's Cemetery** in North East. His wife, seven children, four brothers and two sisters survive him. Funeral services were held on Wednesday in the North East M.E. Church with interment in its cemetery. (Cecil Whig, Sat. 12/10/1927) He died 12/4/1927

WILLIAM REYNOLDS: the 11 year old son of Captain William Reynolds, of Port Deposit, was drowned on Monday in the Susquehanna river. (9/3/1859)

WILLIAM RUTTER REYNOLDS: 58, husband of Hazel M. Reynolds of Chesapeake City, died on March 9 in Chesapeake City. A life time resident of Cecil County, he was employed as a boat operator for thirty years and was a member of the Trinity Methodist Church in Chesapeake City. Besides his wife, Hazel M. Reynolds, he is survived by one daughter, Mrs. Ruth R. Connell of Chesapeake City, one son, Ralph C. Reynolds of Wilmington, Del., three brothers, Clarence Reynolds of Chesapeake City, Edward Reynolds of Orlando, Fla., and John Benjamin Reynolds of Norristown, Pa., three sisters, Mrs. Ruby Tolson of Washington, D. C., Mrs. Margaret Whitlock of Glasgow, Del., and Mrs. Sue Walton of Chesapeake City, and seven grandchildren. Graveside services will be held on Thursday afternoon, March 12 at 2 P. M. at the Bethel Cemetery near Chesapeake City. Funeral arrangements were made by the Pippin Funeral Home in Chesapeake City. There will be no viewing on Wednesday evening, March 11. (3/11/1964)

WILLIAM E. REYNOLDS: 61, of Havre de Grace, died on Monday, July 13, at Union Memorial Hospital, Baltimore, following a lengthy illness. He formerly resided in the Delta area. He was the son of the late

Andrew E. and Mary M. Reynolds. Mr. Reynolds was an Army veteran of World War 11, a member of Slate Ridge Post No. 182, American Legion of Whiteford and was employed by the Whiteford Plant of Miller Chemical and Fertilizer Corporation for a number of years prior to his retirement. Mr. Reynolds is survived by one son, William E. Reynolds, Jr., US Marine Corp, Quantico Va., one daughter, Deborah A. Minks of Port Deposit, one grandson, and a sister, Laura F. Minnick of Bel Air. Funeral services will be held today Thursday, July 16, at 11 a.m. from The Harkins Funeral Home, Delta, with Rev. Dennis N. Reedy, pastor of Mt. Nebo United Methodist Church, officiating. Interment will be in **Mt. Nebo Church Cemetery**. Members of Slate Ridge Post No. 182 serving as pallbearers will be James Cantler, Charles Glackin, Clarence Knopp, Roy Kohlbus, Scott Norris and Edward Wiley. Friends may call at the funeral home on Wednesday evening from 7 to 9. (Aegis 7/16/1981) 5/25/1920-7/13/1981

WILLIAM EARL REYNOLDS JR: age 68, of North East Maryland, died Monday, December 30, 2002, in Christiana Hospital, Newark, Delaware. Born on August 25, 1934, in North East, Maryland, son of the late **William Earl Reynolds, Sr., and Mary Elizabeth Burns Reynolds**. Mr. Reynolds was a lifelong resident of Cecil County, Maryland. Mr. Reynolds retired from R.M.R. Corporation, and he was a custodian for the Cecil County Public Schools. He was a member of the North East Church of the Nazarene, North East, Maryland. He collected Roy Rogers's memorabilia, cars and trucks, and he enjoyed walking in North East Town Park. Survivors include his sisters, Evelyn Basham and her husband, Edward, Rising Sun, Maryland and Rebecca Swanson and her husband Albert, Elkton, Maryland; nephews, Edward Basham, Hobert Halsey and Wayne Halsey; niece, Susan Basham and great-niece, Beverly Halsey. In addition to his parents, Mr. Reynolds was preceded in death by his brother, **Joe Reynolds, who died July 5, 1998**. Funeral services will be held 11:00 AM, Friday, January 3, 2003, at Crouch Funeral Home, 127 South Main Street, North East, Maryland, where family and friends may call one hour prior to services at the funeral home. Rev. Paul Thomas of the North East Church of the Nazarene, 135 South Main Street, North East, Maryland will officiate. Interment will be in **Principio Cemetery**, Perryville Maryland. (Cecil Whig 1/2/2003) (8/25/1934-12/30/2002)

WILLIAM EARL REYNOLDS: 69, South Main Street, North East, died Friday, December 23, in Union Hospital, Elkton. Mr. Reynolds had lived in Cecil County all his life and had been a machinist for Elkton Sparkler Company, near North East. Since his retirement five years ago he was self-employed in the lawn mower repair business. He is survived by his wife, Mrs. **Mary E Reynolds**; two sons, Joseph C and William E Jr., both of North East; two daughters, Mrs. Rebecca R Swanson, Elkton, and Mrs. Evelyn Basham, North East; a sister, Mrs. Hannah Tatman, Wilmington, Del.; three grandchildren: and two great-grandchildren. The Rev. Clifford A Armour, associate pastor of Elkton Methodist Church, officiated at the funeral service Wednesday, December 28, at Grant Funeral Home, North East. Interment was in **Principio Cemetery**, Principio Furnace. (Wed. 12/28/1966) abt. 1897-12/23/1966

WILLIAM FRANKLIN MURPHY: (Capt.) who had command of a barge of the Southern Transportation Company, with headquarters at Chesapeake City, died at Union Hospital, a few minutes after he had been admitted, from heart trouble. He was fifty-five years of age and is survived by his wife, who was Miss **Margaret Reynolds**, of Chesapeake City, and three children, also by several children by **previous marriage**. The funeral was held Wednesday with interment at **Bethel Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Friday 6/13/1930)

WILLIAM G. REYNOLDS: 74, of Rising Sun, died Friday, Jan. 26, 1979, at his home. Funeral services were held at 2 p.m. Monday, Jan. 29, in McMullen Funeral Home, Rising Sun. The Rev. Harold Owens, pastor, Jane's United Methodist Church, Rising Sun, presided. Mr. Reynolds is survived by his widow, **Media F. Reynolds**, a son, Horace E. Reynolds of Elkton, two daughters, Wanda Devenney of Newark, Del., and Joan Leader of Elkton, six grandchildren and one great grandson; also two sisters, **Maude Murray** of Wilmington, Del., and **Mary Fitzgerald** of North East. Burial was in West Nottingham Cemetery, Colora. (1/31/1979) (1/29/1904-1/26/1979)

WILLIAM GRANVILLE. REYNOLDS JR.: 48, of Elkton and formerly of Rising Sun, died Tuesday, April 18, in Union Hospital, Elkton. Death was attributed to natural causes. Mr. Reynolds was employed by the Chloramone Corp., Delaware City, Del., and was the son of the late **Essie Hawley Reynolds**. Funeral services were held at 2 p.m. Friday, April 21, in McMullen Funeral Home, Rising Sun. The Rev. Robert Prior, pastor, West Nottingham Presbyterian Church, Colora, presided. Mr. Reynolds is survived by his father, **William G Reynolds Sr.** of Rising sun, a brother, Horace E. Reynolds of Elkton, and two sisters, Wanda Devenney of Newark, Del., and Joan Leader, of Elkton. Burial was in **West Nottingham Cemetery**, Colora. (4/26/1978 Cecil Whig) 10/8/1929-4/18/1978

WILLIAM H REYNOLDS: The remains of William H. Reynolds were brought to Calvert cemetery, Wednesday

afternoon for interment. Mr. Reynolds died on Sunday at the home of his daughter, Mrs. Richard E. Gill, Goshenville, in his 70th year. His parents were the late Reuben and Martha Reynolds. His wife, Annie M., and these children survive, Howard, Montgomeryville, Calvin, Phoenixvill, Iva, wife of Heber Rhoades, Modena, Esther, wife of Richard E. Gill, Goshenville, George, of Valley Forge, and Reuben, Bloomsburg. Two sisters and five brothers also survive, Lillie, Roselle, Del., Annie, Joseph, Davis and Ellsworth, Harford county, Frank, Lancaster, Pa., and Leonard, New Jersey. (8/18/1934)

WILLIAM GRAY REYNOLDS JR: Richmond, Va. (AP)-William Gray Reynolds Jr., a retired Reynolds Metals Co. executive who was the grandson of the aluminum company founder, died Wednesday. He was 64 and was diagnosed with a brain tumor last year. Reynolds retired as vice president of government relations and public affairs after the firm was sold to Alcoa in 2000. He joined the company's legal department in 1968 after two years as an assistant U.S. attorney. He also served as executive assistant to the president and as company treasurer. Reynolds served on the board of the Richmond chapter of the American Red Cross for seven years. In March, he received a philanthropy award from the chapter. (Cecil Whig Friday 7/4/2003)

WILLIAM H. REYNOLDS Of Millington, MD, died Tuesday July 11, 2000 in his residence. At the age of 102 years, he lived in 3 different centuries Bill was born near Smyrna, DE, August 22, 1897, son of the late **John Derrickson and Mary Emma Slaughter Reynolds**. He owned and operated an International Harvester Farm Implement Company in Middletown, DE, but the business failed while Bill attempted to aid farmers during the depression. In the late 1930's, he worked at the New Castle County Workhouse in Marshallton, where he was "Captain of the Guards". In 1940 he returned to Middletown and farmed for 20 years until retiring and moving to Millington. He was a past member of Middletown Rotary Club, Delaware Farm Bureau, Instate Milk Producers, Life Member of Middletown's Masonic Union Lodge #5, and Asbury U.M. Church, Millington. His first wife, **Helen Stradley Reynolds** died in 1938 and his second wife, of 54 years, **Elizabeth Walls Reynolds**, died in 1994. He is survived by his daughter, Rachel R. Haley and her husband Donald; grandson, Jeff and his wife Missy; and 4 great grandchildren, J.R. and Tiffany Walls, Shannon and Alan Haley, all of Galena, MD. Memorial services will be held on Friday, July 14 at 11 a.m. in Asbury U.M. Church, W. Cypress St., Millington. In lieu of flowers, the family suggests donations to Asbury U.M. Church. Arrangements by Galena Funeral Home Of Stephen L. Schaech. [Published 07/13/2000]. 8/22/1897-7/11/2000

WILLIAM H. REYNOLDS: aged 53, years died Tuesday at his home at Harrisville, in Sixth district. (4/17/1869) b-abt. 1816

WILLIAM LEWIS REYNOLDS: aged 86 years, died at the home of his son-in-law, Mr. J. Harvey **Ball**, near Churchville, at midnight Tuesday, Mr. Reynolds was a native of Pennsylvania but at the age of 21 came to Harford where he has spent a long and useful life working at is trade as wheelwright, as a substantial citizen and commanded the respect of all who knew him. He is survived by 4 daughters, Mesdames A.B. Whitelock, Baltimore, David Harlan, Brookly, J.H. Ball, Churchville and Harry E. Huber, Baltimore, six sons Messrs, W. Louis of Dairy, Pa., J. Tome, Confluence, Pa., George, Fallston, Raymond, U.S. Army, Franklin, NewYork, and Dr. H.K. Reynolds , of New York, sixteen grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Funeral services were held from **Rock Run Church** on Thursday at 3 P.M., Rev. R.H.K. Gill officiating. Mr. Reynold's six sons acted as pallbearers. (Aegis 6/13/1919) b-abt. 1833

WILLIAM M. REYNOLDS: On Tuesday, 6th inst., at his residence in Harrisville, William M. Reynolds, in the 34th year of his age. (Cecil Whig 4/17/1869)

WILLIAM MOORE REYNOLDS: aged 67 years, died at his home at Colora on Wednesday morning of a stroke of paralysis suffered on Tuesday. He was a former County Commissioner and a Director of the National Bank of Rising Sun. Two brother, Harvey of Elkton and Jacob H Reynolds and two sisters, Mrs. W. O. Fowler and Miss Lidie D. Reynolds, who resided with him., Survive him. His funeral will be held at 2 p.m. tomorrow, Sunday from his home with interment in West Nottingham Cemetery. (Cecil Whig Sat. 5/7/1924?)

WILLIAM MOORE REYNOLDS: a former County Commissioner, died at his home at Colora, on May 14, 1924, aged 67 years. He was a son of **Jacob and Eliza McCardell Reynolds** and was born in the 8th District. For many years he was employed at the Cecil Paper Mill, but later purchased and operated the Addison grist mill near Rising Sun. After retiring from that occupation he purchased a property at Colora, where he resided. He was a Trustee of West Nottingham Presbyterian Church and a Director of the National Bank of Rising Sun. Mr. Reynolds was a staunch Democrat. He was elected in November 1911 to a term of two years as a County Commissioner. He was survived by two brothers; Harvey J. and Jacob H., and two sisters; Addie (Mrs. W. O. Fowler) and Miss Lidie D. Reynolds, with whom he resided. He was buried at **West Nottingham**

Presbyterian cemetery. (Cecil County News 5/21/1924) 11/24/1856-5/14/1924

WILLIAM O. BRUMFIELD: died at his home at Colora, on Friday morning of this week, aged 59 years, after a long illness. Mr. Brumfield is survived by his wife and 8 children, Mary, Marion, Robert and Ashby (at home) and by Paul and Samuel (in New Jersey), Leslie, (in Perryville), Clara, (in Philadelphia). The funeral services will be held from his late home on Monday at 2 o'clock, with interment in **West Nottingham Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig Sat. 6/12/1915)

WILLIAM MCCULLOUGH REYNOLDS: In Wilmington, Del., on the 29th day of December last, William McCullough Reynolds, in the 42d year of his age. (1/20/1866)

WILLIAM R REYNOLDS: of Middletown, Del., died in the Presbyterian Hospital, Philadelphia, on Monday, from hemorrhages. Mr. Reynolds was a Magistrate in Middletown until a short time ago. He was taken seriously ill last week, and had gone to Philadelphia for treatment. He was 40 years of age, and is survived by a widow and child. His funeral took place on Wednesday. (7/26/1902) b-abt. 1862

WILLIAM REYNOLDS: of Greystone Manor Farm, near Rising Sun, died suddenly in his home Monday, Oct. 26, 1981. He was 61. Mr. Reynolds, who lived in Cecil County all his life, was a farmer. He was graduated from West Nottingham Academy, Class of 1938. He was a member of West Nottingham Presbyterian Church, the Cecil County Farm Bureau and the Cecil County Old Timers Baseball League. He is survived by his wife, **Helen G. Reynolds** of Rising Sun; a daughter, Priscilla Devonshire of Colora and two grandchildren. Services will be held Thursday, Oct 29, at McMullen Funeral Home, Rising Sun, at 2 p.m. The Rev. Robert Prior of West Nottingham Presbyterian Church will officiate. Burial will be in **West Nottingham Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig 10/28/1981) 3/1/1920-10/26/1981 F/Wm. Reynolds M/Rebecca Hindman

WILLIAM T. REYNOLDS: William T. Reynolds, charged with the killing of James Johnson, Sr., by shooting, now awaiting trial at West Chester, Pa., is the father of 21 children having been married twice. To distinguish him from William M. Reynolds in the same neighborhood, he has always been known as "Greenbriar Bill" The locality is close to Octoraro M. E. Church where the bastard pines grow in abundance, and which section is known among gunners as the "Greenbriars. (Cecil Whig Sat. 10/24/1903)

WILLIAM T. REYNOLDS: formerly of this county, son of the late Israel Reynolds, died at his home in oxford, pa., Thursday week, aged 84 years. He was twice married and was the father of 20 children. His second wife, nee Miss Mary Ryan, and 14 children, ten by his first wife and four by his second marriage, survive him... 2/17/1917 Cecil democrat

WILLIAM THOMAS REYNOLDS: formerly of near rising sun, died feb. 8th in oxford, aged 84 years. he was a son of israel and mary reynolds and was born and spent almost his entire life in this vicinity, removing to oxford a short time ago. he was twice married, his second wife and eight sons and six daughters survive him. interment at union cemetery, freemont. 2/16/1917

WILLIAM T. RAMSEY: died August 8th, in his 80th year. Mr. Ramsey had been bedfast for two years. He was sexton of Rosebank cemetery for twenty-five years, but owing to ill health gave up the job six years ago. Surviving him are his wife, **Bertha Reynolds Ramsey** and son Raymond, at home, Mrs. Charles Owens, Zion, Md., Paul Ramsey, Philadelphia, Mrs. Robert Yearsley, Marshallton, Del., and Thomas Ramsey, Harrisville, Md. Funeral services were held from his late home, Calvert, Md., Sunday, Aug. 11th. Interment in Rosebank. (Cecil Whig Thurs. 8/15/1940)

WILSON C. REYNOLDS: 66, Wilmington, Del., a retired long distance truck driver for the Emery Company, died on Friday, Dec. 24, 1982 in St. Francis Hospital after an apparent heart attack. Mr. Reynolds was the son of the late **Mr. and Mrs. Couden Reynolds** of Elkton. He is survived by his wife, Mrs. **Dora M. Reynolds** of Wilmington, Del., one brother, Richard Reynolds of Cardiff, Md., two sisters, Mrs. Velma Hudson of Littleton, Col., Mrs. Martha Rinkerman of Elkton, his step-mother, Mrs. **Belle Reynolds** of Elkton, two step-brothers, Charles Hurst of Salisbury, Md., and Eugene A. Reynolds of Elkton. Services were held in Hicks Home for Funerals, Elkton, on Monday, Dec. 27 with the Dr. Dilio E. Mariotti of Elkton United Methodist Church officiating. Burial was in **Cherry Hill Methodist Cemetery**. (Cecil Whig 12/29/1982) 1918-12/24/1982

WM. REYBOLD: of Delaware City, well known in this county died on Tuesday. (Sat. 11/30/1889)

WOODROW C. REYNOLDS: 78, of Mission Road, Jessup, Md., died Dec. 21, 1991, at the V.A. Medical

Center in Perry Point. Mr. Reynolds was born in Port Deposit on Feb. 25, 1913, son of the late **Cleveland and Edith Jackson Reynolds**. He worked as supervisor of security at the Agriculture Research Center in Beltsville, Md. He was a U.S. Army veteran of World War 11. He is survived by his wife, **Dorothy E. Reynolds** of Jessup, his daughter, Jean R. Aldridge of Laurel, Md., his brother, Francis Reynolds of Port Deposit, and two grandsons. Services will be held 2 p.m. Saturday, Dec. 28 at Patterson Funeral Home in Perryville. Friends may call one hour prior to the service. Burial will be at **West Nottingham Cemetery** in Colora. The Rev. Edgar Moore of Savage United Methodist Church in Savage, Md., will officiate. (Cecil Whig Friday, 12/27/1991) 2/25/1913-12/2/1991

WORRELL LEE "Gig" REYNOLDS SR.: 62, of Perryville, died Friday, Sept. 4, 1998, at Union Hospital. He was born March 20, 1936, in Perryville, a son of the late **Warrell Reynolds and Esther Cosner Reynolds**. Mr. Reynolds was an U.S. Army veteran. He was a self-employed truck driver. He is survived by his wife **Patricia S Reynolds**; three sons, Rae Blevins and Clarence Reynolds both of North East, and Worrell Lee Reynolds Jr. of Perryville; three daughters, Brenda Hall of Elkton, Esther Cusimano of Charlestown, and Darlene White of North East; a brother, Wallace Reynolds of Havre de Grace; four sisters, Rosalie Jenkins of Sherman Texas, Betty Baker of Rialto, Calif., Janet McMullen of Rising sun, and Reba Jones of Baltimore; and nine grandchildren. A viewing will be Wednesday from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. at Patterson Funeral Home, Perryville. The funeral will follow at 1 p.m. at the funeral home, with the Rev. Jerry A Wilson of Charlestown Missionary Baptist Church officiating. Military honors will be provided by Rising Sun American Legion Post No. 194. Burial will be in **North East Methodist Cemetery**. (9/8/1998) (3/20/1936-9/4/1998)

VIRDIN REYNOLDS: On Tuesday, Sept. 11, 1888, at the residence of his parents, near Mechanicsville, Virdin, aged 10 years, 2 months and 12 days, youngest child of Geo. W. and Harriet A. Reynolds. (9/28/1888, Harford)

VICTOR FITZHUGH REYNOLDS JR.,: ">On May 11, 2004, VICTOR FITZHUGH REYNOLDS JR., of Bel Air, MD. Beloved husband of Lisa Reynolds (nee Feathers). Devoted father of Brandon D. Reynolds, Amy C. Reynolds, and Kristy L. Reynolds. Loving son of Victor Fitzhugh Reynolds Sr. and the late Helen Missos Reynolds, brother of George G. Reynolds. Services will be held at the family owned McComas Funeral Home, P.A., Abingdon, MD on Saturday, May 15, 2004 at 2 P.M. Friends may call at the funeral home in Abingdon on Friday from 2 to 4 and 7 to 9 P.M. Those who desire may contribute to a Scholarship Fund for Amy, Brandon, and Kristy Reynolds, APGFCU, P.O. Box 1176, Aberdeen, MD 21001. Published in the Baltimore Sun on 5/14/2004.

Mr. And Mrs. Homer S. Reynolds Announce The Birth Of A Son, Homer Stanton Reynolds, Jr. At Their Home In Baltimore, March 4th 1934.

Mr. And Mrs. Sylvester S. Reynolds, Of North East, On Tuesday, December 24th, Celebrated Their 50th Wedding Anniversary. Mrs. Reynolds, Who Was Miss Mary Catherine Grant, A Life Long Resident Of North East, Was Married To Mr. Reynolds By The Rev. T.S. Williams, Pastor Of The M.E. Church. Mr. Reynolds Was Also Born In North East. 1/3/1936

Mr. And Mrs. Osborne Reynolds, of Baltimore, spent the first of the week with her parents in Elkton. 7/9/1932

REYNOLDS: 50th wedding anniversary, mr. and mrs. charles e. reynolds, both natives of cecil county, celebrated their 50th wedding anniversary at their home in wilmington, delaware on tuesday. they moved to newar, where they resided 22 years, then went to wilmington. both mr. and mrs. reynolds are active and in good health. mr. reynolds is 73 years old and mrs. reynolds, 70. they have been the parents of eight children, five of whom are living. they are; mr. c. elmer reynolds, jr., mr. martin h. reynolds, mr. burton a. reynolds, mr. austin l. reynolds, all of wilmington, and mrs. john l. sullivan of newark, delaware. 3/26/1938

LYDIA E. REYNOLDS: card of thanks, we desire to thank those who so kindly offered and assisted in the last illness of mrs. lydia e. reynolds, and when she was no more on earth the assistance at the funeral we shall forever feel thankful. her husband, edwin h. reynolds and daughters. 9/25/1914

miss **ellen reynolds** of rising sun, attended the funeral of her neice, mrs. fred walters, of philadelphia, on monday. 5/8/1914

Larry R. Reynolds

Age 48, of Elkton, MD, died January 15, 2007. Funeral, Thurs., January 18 at 11 am in the GALENA

FUNERAL HOME of Stephen L. Schaech, 118 W. Cross St., Galena, MD. Friends may call 1 hour prior.
Burial in Bethel Cemetery

William A. Reynolds

Age 78 of Elkton, MD died Thursday, March 2, 2006 at Christiana Hospital in Newark, DE. Services, 11 am, Wednesday, March 8, 2006 at Elkton Presbyterian Church, E. Main St., Elkton, MD. Friends may call 10 am prior to the service.

Dora Mae Reynolds, age 87, of Wilmington, DE, died on Sunday, February 26, 2006. Born in Paintsville, KY, she was the daughter of the late Everett and June Trimble Gullett. She had been a seamstress and also enjoyed bowling at Pleasant Hill Lanes, Stanton, DE. She is survived by her sister, Lillian Shah, Wilmington, DE; and numerous nieces and nephews. In addition to her parents, Mrs. Reynolds was preceded in death by her husband, Wilson Reynolds; and 7 brothers and sisters. Funeral service will be held at 11 am on Saturday, March 4, 2006, at HICKS HOME FOR FUNERALS, 103 W. Stockton St., Elkton, MD. Visitation will begin at 10 am. Interment will follow in Cherry Hill Methodist Cemetery, Cherry Hill, MD. In lieu of flowers, contributions may be made to the Elementary Workshop Montessori School, 502 Pine St., Wilmington, DE 19801. [published 03/01/2006]

Roger Putnam Reynolds

Of Wilmington, DE peacefully passed away at home on October 27, 2005 at the age of 78. Born and raised in Rising Sun, MD, Roger graduated from West Nottingham Academy. He served with the 1119th Military Police Company at the end of WWII. Roger was previously married to Adrienne Nancy Ayres, with whom he had 2 children, Jennifer Jane Reynolds and Roger Jordan Reynolds. Roger spent most of his career in real estate and financial advising in Wilmington. For 10 years, he worked as a business manager in Tortola, B.V.I., after which he returned to Wilmington to work for the Concord Group and briefly lived in St. Petersburg, FL with his sister. A man who loved life, people and fun, he also enjoyed cooking, gardening, history, sharing knowledge and lively conversations. Ever dapper and charming, he had the gift and wit to help people feel their best and expand their horizons. He was a truly warm and intelligent man that could brighten up any environment. The funeral service will be held Friday, November 4th, at the R.T. Foard and Jones Funeral Home, 122 West Main Street in Newark, DE, at 1 pm, followed by internment in Brookview Cemetery in Rising Sun, MD.

harry richardson, aged about 40 years, who conducts a roadhouse near porter's bridge, and resides in oxford, pa., was arrested yesterday, friday morning and brought to elkton jail, charged with the death of mr. reynolds. it is alleged that reynolds had been hit on the head by a beer bottle. 3/16/1929

learning that charles reynolds, aged 20 years, a clerk at the filling station of frank poist, in port deposit had palced in the bank the sum of \$1140 during the last 18 months, while EARNING ONLY \$8.00 per week, AND INVESTIGATION WAS STARTED BY THE EMPLOYER. it resulted, its alleged, that mr. poist discovered the receipts were falling short. deputy sheriff elwood racine took reynolds in for questioning. according to the officer, the young man acknowledged that he had appropicated about \$500 of mr. poists money. upon being taken before the magistrate pugh, mr. reynolds waived a hearing and was held under \$500 bond for action of the ceil county grand jury in september. 4/23/1938

Howard H. Reynolds is spending this week in brisco, Virginia., visiting his uncle and attending to business in connection with his father's estate. (4/6/1900)